HOUSE BILL NO. 1 ENGROSSED

TABLE OF CONTENTS

SCHEDUI	LE 01 - EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT	2
01_100	Executive Office	2
	Office of Indian Affairs.	
	Office of the State Inspector General	
	Mental Health Advocacy Service	
	Louisiana Tax Commission	
	Division of Administration	
01 107	Executive Administration	
	Community Development Block Grant	
	Auxiliary Account	
01-109	Coastal Protection & Restoration Authority	
	Governor's Office of Homeland Security and	Ŭ
V1 111	Emergency Preparedness	9
01-112	Department of Military Affairs	
*	Military Affairs	
	Education	
	Auxiliary Account	
01-116	Louisiana Public Defender Board	
	Louisiana Stadium and Exposition District	
	Louisiana Commission on Law Enforcement	_
V1 1 - /	And the Administration of Criminal Justice	.3
	Federal Program	
	State Program	
01-133	Office of Elderly Affairs	
	Administrative	
	Title III, Title V, Title VII and NSIP	
	Parish Councils on Aging	
	Senior Centers	
01-254	Louisiana State Racing Commission	
	Office of Financial Institutions	
SCHEDUI	LE 03 - DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS	.7
02 120	D. A. C.	. –
03-130	Department of Veterans Affairs	
	Administrative	
	Claims	
	Contact Assistance	
	State Approval Agency	
02 121	State Veterans Cemetery	
	Louisiana War Veterans Home	
	Southwest Louisiana War Veterans Home	
	Northwest Louisiana War Veterans Home	
	Southeast Louisiana War Veterans Home	
03-130	Southeast Louisiana war veterans frome	_
SCHEDUI	LE 04 - ELECTED OFFICIALS	2
	MENT OF STATE	
04-139	Secretary of State	
	Administrative	
	Elections	
	Archives and Records	
	Museum and Other Operations	
	Commercial	3

DEPARTMI	ENT OF JUSTICE	34
04-141 O	ffice of the Attorney General	34
	Administrative.	34
	Civil Law	
	Criminal Law and Medicaid Fraud	34
	Risk Litigation	
	Gaming	
OFFICE OF	THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR.	36
04.146.1	:t	2.0
04-146 L	ieutenant Governor	
	Administrative Program	
	Glants Flogram.	37
DEPARTME	ENT OF TREASURY	37
0.4.1.45.0		2.5
04-147 St	ate Treasurer	
	Administrative	
	Financial Accountability and Control	
	Debt Management.	
	Investment Management	38
DEDADTMI	ENT OF PUBLIC SERVICE	20
DEFACTIVIT	ENT OF FUBLIC SERVICE	39
04-158 P	ublic Service Commission	39
0.1501	Administrative	
	Support Services	
	Motor Carrier Registration	
	District Offices	
DEPARTMI	ENT OF AGRICULTURE AND FORESTRY	40
04-160 A	griculture and Forestry	40
04 100 1	Management and Finance	
	Agricultural and Environmental Sciences	
	Animal Health and Food Safety	
	Agro-Consumer Services	
	Forestry	
	Soil and Water Conservation	
DEPARTMI	ENT OF INSURANCE	42
04-165 C	ommissioner of Insurance	42
	Administrative/Fiscal Program	
	Market Compliance Program	
CCHEDIH E	05 - DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT	42
SCHEDULE	05 - DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT	43
Incentive	Expenditure Forecast	43
	Office of the Secretary	
	Office of Business Development	
	Business Development Program	
	Business Incentives Program	
	06 - DEPARTMENT OF CULTURE, RECREATION	11
AND TO	URISM	46
Incentive	Expenditure Forecast	46
	Office of the Secretary.	
00 201 0	Administrative Program.	
	Management and Finance Program	
	Louisiana Seafood Promotion & Marketing Board	
06-262 C	Office of the State Library of Louisiana	
_	•	

06-263	Office of State Museum	. 48
06-264	Office of State Parks	. 49
06-265	Office of Cultural Development	. 50
	Cultural Development	. 50
	Arts Program	. 50
	Administrative Program	. 51
06-267	Office of Tourism	. 52
	Administrative	. 52
	Marketing	. 52
	Welcome Centers	. 52
	LE 07 - DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION	
AND D	DEVELOPMENT	. 53
07-273	Administration	
	Office of the Secretary	
07.076	Office of Management and Finance	
07-276	Engineering and Operations	
	Engineering.	
	Office of Planning.	
	Operations	
	Aviation	
	Office of Multimodal Commerce	. 53
CHEDIII	LE 08 - DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY AND CORRECTIONS	CI CI
	ECTIONS SERVICES	
COKK	ECTIONS SERVICES	. 37
08-400	Corrections – Administration	57
00-400	Office of the Secretary	
	Office of Management and Finance	
	Adult Services	
	Board of Pardons and Parole.	
08-402	Louisiana State Penitentiary	
00 102	Administration	
	Incarceration	
	Auxiliary Account.	
	Auxiliary Account – Rodeo	
08-405	Raymond Laborde Correctional Center	
	Administration	
	Incarceration	. 61
	Auxiliary Account	. 61
08-406	Louisiana Correctional Institute for Women	
	Administration	. 62
	Incarceration	. 62
	Auxiliary Account	. 62
08-407	Winn Correctional Center	
	Administration	
	Purchase of Correctional Services	
08-408	Allen Correctional Center	
	Administration	
	Incarceration	
	Auxiliary Account	
00.400	Purchase of Correctional Services	
08-409	Dixon Correctional Institute	
	Administration	
	Incarceration.	
00 412	Auxiliary Account	
08-413	Elayn Hunt Correctional Center	
	Administration	
	Incarceration.	
00 414	Auxiliary Account	
U8-414	David Wade Correctional Center	
	Incarceration	
	mearetauon.	. 08

		Auxiliary Account	
	08-415	Adult Probation and Parole	
		Administration and Support	
	00.446	Field Services.	
	08-416	B. B. "Sixty" Rayburn Correctional Center	
		Administration	
		Incarceration.	
		Auxiliary Account	. 70
PIII	BLIC S	AFETY SERVICES	71
101	DLIC 5		, , 1
		Office of Management and Finance	
	08-419	Office of State Police.	
		Traffic Enforcement Program	
		Criminal Investigation Program	
		Operational Support Program	
	00.420	Gaming Enforcement Program.	
		Office of Motor Vehicles.	
		Office of State Fire Marshal	
		Louisiana Gaming Control Board	
		Liquefied Petroleum Gas Commission	
	08-423	Louisiana Highway Safety Commission	. //
VΩ	птн с	ERVICES	78
10	01113	ERVICES	. 70
	08-403	Office of Juvenile Justice.	78
	00 105	Administration	
		North Region.	
		Central/Southwest Region	
		Southeast Region	
		<u> </u>	
		Contract Services	17
		Contract Services	
SCI	HEDUI		. 79
		Auxiliary Account	. 79 . 80
	09-300	Auxiliary Account	. 79 . 80 . 81
	09-300 09-301	Auxiliary Account	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82
	09-300 09-301 09-302	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85 . 86
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85 . 86
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85 . 86
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Public Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85 . 86 . 86
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Public Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs. Office of the Secretary.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 86
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Public Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs. Office of the Secretary. South Central Louisiana Human Services Authority.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 89 . 90
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306 09-307 09-309 09-310	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Public Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs. Office of the Secretary. South Central Louisiana Human Services Authority. Northeast Delta Human Services Authority.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 90 . 91
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306 09-307 09-309 09-310	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Public Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs. Office of the Secretary. South Central Louisiana Human Services Authority. Northeast Delta Human Services Authority. Office of Aging and Adult Services.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 89 . 91
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306 09-307 09-309 09-310	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Public Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs. Office of the Secretary. South Central Louisiana Human Services Authority. Northeast Delta Human Services. Administration Protection and Support.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 89 . 90 . 91 . 92
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306 09-307 09-309 09-310	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Public Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs. Office of the Secretary. South Central Louisiana Human Services Authority. Northeast Delta Human Services Authority. Office of Aging and Adult Services. Administration Protection and Support. Villa Feliciana Medical Complex.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 90 . 91 . 92 . 92
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306 09-307 09-309 09-310 09-320	Auxiliary Account Je 69 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Public Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs. Office of the Secretary. South Central Louisiana Human Services Authority. Northeast Delta Human Services Authority. Office of Aging and Adult Services. Administration Protection and Support. Villa Feliciana Medical Complex. Auxiliary Account.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 91 . 92 . 92 . 92
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306 09-307 09-309 09-310 09-320	Auxiliary Account Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Public Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs. Office of the Secretary. South Central Louisiana Human Services Authority. Northeast Delta Human Services Authority. Office of Aging and Adult Services. Administration Protection and Support. Villa Feliciana Medical Complex. Auxiliary Account. Louisiana Emergency Response Network.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 89 . 91 . 92 . 92 . 92 . 92
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306 09-309 09-310 09-320 09-324 09-325	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Public Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs. Office of the Secretary. South Central Louisiana Human Services Authority. Northeast Delta Human Services Authority. Office of Aging and Adult Services. Administration Protection and Support. Villa Feliciana Medical Complex. Auxiliary Account. Louisiana Emergency Response Network. Acadiana Area Human Services District.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 90 . 91 . 92 . 92 . 93 . 93
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306 09-309 09-310 09-320 09-324 09-325 09-326	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Public Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs. Office of the Secretary. South Central Louisiana Human Services Authority. Northeast Delta Human Services Authority. Office of Aging and Adult Services. Administration Protection and Support. Villa Feliciana Medical Complex. Auxiliary Account. Louisiana Emergency Response Network. Acadiana Area Human Services District. Office of Public Health.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 91 . 92 . 92 . 92 . 93 . 93 . 94
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306 09-309 09-310 09-320 09-324 09-325 09-326	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Public Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs. Office of the Secretary. South Central Louisiana Human Services Authority. Northeast Delta Human Services Authority. Office of Aging and Adult Services. Administration Protection and Support. Villa Feliciana Medical Complex. Auxiliary Account. Louisiana Emergency Response Network. Acadiana Area Human Services District. Office of Behavioral Health.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 92 . 92 . 92 . 92 . 92 . 93 . 94 . 95
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306 09-309 09-310 09-320 09-324 09-325 09-326	Auxiliary Account LE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Public Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs. Office of the Secretary. South Central Louisiana Human Services Authority. Northeast Delta Human Services Authority. Office of Aging and Adult Services. Administration Protection and Support. Villa Feliciana Medical Complex. Auxiliary Account. Louisiana Emergency Response Network. Acadiana Area Human Services District. Office of Behavioral Health. Office of Behavioral Health.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 90 . 91 . 92 . 92 . 93 . 93 . 94 . 95
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306 09-309 09-310 09-320 09-324 09-325 09-326	Auxiliary Account Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Public Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs. Office of the Secretary. South Central Louisiana Human Services Authority. Northeast Delta Human Services Authority. Office of Aging and Adult Services. Administration Protection and Support. Villa Feliciana Medical Complex. Auxiliary Account. Louisiana Emergency Response Network. Acadiana Area Human Services District. Office of Behavioral Health. Office of Behavioral Health. Administration and Support. Behavioral Health Community.	80 81 82 82 83 84 85 86 86 86 86 86 90 91 92 92 92 93 93 95 95
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306 09-309 09-310 09-320 09-324 09-325 09-326	Auxiliary Account Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Public Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs. Office of the Secretary. South Central Louisiana Human Services Authority. Northeast Delta Human Services Authority. Office of Aging and Adult Services. Administration Protection and Support. Villa Feliciana Medical Complex. Auxiliary Account. Louisiana Emergency Response Network. Acadiana Area Human Services District. Office of Behavioral Health. Office of Behavioral Health. Administration and Support. Behavioral Health Community. Hospital Based Treatment.	80 81 82 82 83 84 85 86 86 86 86 86 86 91 92 92 92 93 94 95 95
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306 09-309 09-310 09-320 09-324 09-325 09-326 09-330	Auxiliary Account JE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Private Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs. Office of the Secretary. South Central Louisiana Human Services Authority. Northeast Delta Human Services Authority. Office of Aging and Adult Services. Administration Protection and Support. Villa Feliciana Medical Complex. Auxiliary Account. Louisiana Emergency Response Network. Acadiana Area Human Services District. Office of Behavioral Health. Administration and Support. Behavioral Health Community. Hospital Based Treatment. Auxiliary Account.	. 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 90 . 91 . 92 . 92 . 93 . 94 . 95 . 96 . 96
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306 09-309 09-310 09-320 09-324 09-325 09-326 09-330	Auxiliary Account Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Public Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs. Office of the Secretary. South Central Louisiana Human Services Authority. Northeast Delta Human Services Authority. Office of Aging and Adult Services. Administration Protection and Support. Villa Feliciana Medical Complex. Auxiliary Account. Louisiana Emergency Response Network. Acadiana Area Human Services District. Office of Public Health. Office of Behavioral Health. Administration and Support. Behavioral Health Community. Hospital Based Treatment. Auxiliary Account. Office for Citizens with Developmental Disabilities.	. 79 . 80 . 81 . 82 . 83 . 84 . 85 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 86 . 90 . 91 . 92 . 92 . 92 . 93 . 94 . 95 . 96 . 96 . 97
	09-300 09-301 09-302 09-303 09-304 09-305 09-306 09-309 09-310 09-320 09-324 09-325 09-326 09-330	Auxiliary Account JE 09 - LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH. Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority. Florida Parishes Human Services Authority. Capital Area Human Services District. Developmental Disabilities Council. Metropolitan Human Services District. Medical Vendor Administration. Medical Vendor Payments. Payments to Private Providers. Payments to Private Providers. Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements Uncompensated Care Costs. Office of the Secretary. South Central Louisiana Human Services Authority. Northeast Delta Human Services Authority. Office of Aging and Adult Services. Administration Protection and Support. Villa Feliciana Medical Complex. Auxiliary Account. Louisiana Emergency Response Network. Acadiana Area Human Services District. Office of Behavioral Health. Administration and Support. Behavioral Health Community. Hospital Based Treatment. Auxiliary Account.	80 81 82 82 83 84 85 86 86 86 86 86 86 87 91 92 92 92 93 94 95 95 97

Pinecrest Supports and Services Center	
Auxiliary Account	8
09-375 Imperial Calcasieu Human Services Authority	
09-377 Northwest Louisiana Human Services District	
0) 3// Itolihwest Louisiana Haman Services District	Ü
SCHEDULE 10 - DEPARTMENT OF CHILDREN AND FAMILY SERVICES. 10	0
10-360 Office of Children and Family Services	1
Division of Management and Finance	
Division of Child Welfare	
Division of Family Support	1
SCHEDULE 11 - DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES	2
11-431 Office of the Secretary)2
11-432 Office of Conservation	
11-434 Office of Mineral Resources	4
11-435 Office of Coastal Management	15
SCHEDULE 12 - DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE	16
Incentive Expenditure Forecast	
12-440 Office of Revenue	
Tax Collection	
Alcohol and Tobacco Control	
Office of Charitable Gaming	6
SCHEDULE 13 - DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY10	7
Incentive Expenditure Forecast)7
13-856 Office of Environmental Quality	
Office of the Secretary	
Office of Environmental Compliance	8
Office of Environmental Services	
Office of Management and Finance	
Office of Environmental Assessment	9
SCHEDULE 14 - LOUISIANA WORKFORCE COMMISSION	0
14-474 Workforce Support and Training	0
Office of the Executive Director	
Office of Management and Finance	0
Office of Information Systems	
Office of Workforce Development	
Office of Unemployment Insurance Administration	
Office of Workers Compensation Administration	
Office of the 2 nd Injury Board	1
SCHEDULE 16 - DEPARTMENT OF WILDLIFE AND FISHERIES	3
16-511 Office of Management and Finance	3
16-512 Office of the Secretary	
Administrative11	
Enforcement Program	
16-513 Office of Wildlife	
16-514 Office of Fisheries	6
SCHEDULE 17 - DEPARTMENT OF CIVIL SERVICE	7
17-560 State Civil Service	7
17-561 Municipal Fire and Police Civil Service	
17-562 Ethics Administration	
17-563 State Police Commission	9

17-565	Board of Tax Appeals	
	Administrative	
	Local Tax Division	120
SCHEDUI	LE 19 - HIGHER EDUCATION	121
40 -		
19-671	Board of Regents.	
	Board of Regents.	
	Office of Student Financial Assistance	
	Louisiana Universities Marine Consortium	
	Lumcon Auxiliary Account	
19-600	Louisiana State University Board of Supervisors	
	Louisiana State University Board of Supervisors	
	Louisiana State University – A & M College	
	Louisiana State University – Alexandria	126
	Louisiana State University Health Sciences	
	Center - New Orleans	126
	Louisiana State University Health Sciences	
	Center – Shreveport	
	Louisiana State University – Eunice	
	Louisiana State University – Shreveport	
	Louisiana State University - Agricultural Center	
	Pennington Biomedical Research Center	127
19-615	Southern University Board of Supervisors	128
	Southern University Board of Supervisors	128
	Southern University – Agricultural &	
	Mechanical College	
	Southern University – Law Center	129
	Southern University – New Orleans	129
	Southern University – Shreveport, Louisiana	126
	Southern University – Agricultural Research &	
	Extension Center	130
19-620	University of Louisiana Board of Supervisors	130
	University of Louisiana Board of Supervisors	130
	Nicholls State University	131
	Grambling State University	131
	Louisiana Tech University	132
	McNeese State University	132
	University of Louisiana at Monroe	132
	Northwestern State University	
	Southeastern Louisiana University	133
	University of Louisiana at Lafayette	133
	University of New Orleans	134
19-649	Louisiana Community and Technical Colleges Board of Supervisors	134
	Louisiana Community and Technical Colleges	
	Board of Supervisors	134
	Baton Rouge Community College	135
	Delgado Community College	135
	Nunez Community College	135
	Bossier Parish Community College	136
	South Louisiana Community College	136
	River Parishes Community College	
	Louisiana Delta Community College	136
	Louisiana Technical College	136
	SOWELA Technical Community College	
	L. E. Fletcher Technical Community College	
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
	Northshore Technical Community College	13/
	Central Louisiana Technical Community College	
	,	137
	Central Louisiana Technical Community College	137
SPECIAL	Central Louisiana Technical Community College	137
SPECIAL	Central Louisiana Technical Community College LCTCS Online	137
	Central Louisiana Technical Community College LCTCS Online	137 138

Louisiana School for the Deaf	
Louisiana School for the Visually Impaired	
Auxiliary Account	
19-655 Louisiana Special Education Center	
19-657 Jimmy D. Long, Sr. Louisiana School for Math, Science, and the Arts.	
Louisiana Virtual School	
Living and Learning Community	
19-658 Thrive Academy.	
19-662 Louisiana Educational Television Authority	
19-666 Board of Elementary and Secondary Education	
Administration	
Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund	
19-0/5 New Offeans Center for the Creative Arts	144
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION	145
Incentive Expenditure Forecast	145
19-678 State Activities.	
Administrative Support	
District Support	
Auxiliary Account	
19-681 Subgrantee Assistance	
School & District Supports	146
School & District Innovations	146
Student – Centered Goals	147
19-682 Recovery School District	147
Recovery School District - Instruction	147
Recovery School District - Construction	
19-695 Minimum Foundation Program	
19-697 Nonpublic Educational Assistance	
Required Services	
School Lunch Salary Supplement	
Textbook Administration	
Textbooks.	
19-699 Special School District	
Administration	
Instruction	150
LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY HEALTH SCIENCES CENTER	
HEALTH CARE SERVICES DIVISION	151
19-610 Louisiana State University Health Sciences Center	
Health Care Services Division	151
SCHEDULE 20 - OTHER REQUIREMENTS	152
20. 451 Local Housing of State Adult Offendars	150
20-451 Local Housing of State Adult Offenders	
Transitional Work Program	
Local Reentry Services	
20-452 Local Housing of State Juvenile Offenders	
20-901 Sales Tax Dedications	
20-903 Parish Transportation.	
20-905 Interim Emergency Board	
20-906 District Attorneys and Assistant District Attorneys	
20-923 Corrections Debt Service	
20-924 Video Draw Poker - Local Government Aid	
20-925 Unclaimed Property Leverage Fund - Debt Service	
20-930 Higher Education - Debt Service and Maintenance	
20-931 Louisiana Economic Development – Debt Service	
and State Commitments	
20-932 Two Percent Fire Insurance Fund	
20-933 Governor's Conferences and Interstate Compacts	
20-939 Prepaid Wireless 911 Service	168

20-940 Emergency Medical Services - Parishes and Municipalities	168
20-941 Agriculture and Forestry – Pass Through Funds	169
20-945 State Aid to Local Government Entities	170
20-966 Supplemental Payments to Law Enforcement Personnel	171
20-977 DOA - Debt Service and Maintenance	173
20-XXX Funds	173
CHILDREN'S BUDGET	174

HLS 18RS-492 ENGROSSED

2018 Regular Session

HOUSE BILL NO. 1

1

BY REPRESENTATIVE HENRY

APPROPRIATIONS: Provides for the ordinary operating expenses of state government for Fiscal Year 2018-2019

AN ACT

2 Making annual appropriations for Fiscal Year 2018-2019 for the ordinary expenses of the 3 executive branch of state government, pensions, public schools, public roads, public 4 charities, and state institutions and providing with respect to the expenditure of said 5 appropriations. 6 Be it enacted by the Legislature of Louisiana: 7 Section 1. The appropriations in this Act from state revenue shall be payable out of the 8 sources specified and shall be limited by the provisions of Article VII, Section 10(D) of the 9 Louisiana Constitution. 10 Section 2. All money from federal, interagency, statutory dedications, or self-generated 11 revenues shall be available for expenditure in the amounts herein appropriated. Any increase 12 in such revenues shall be available for allotment and expenditure by an agency on approval 13 of an increase in the appropriation by the commissioner of administration and the Joint 14 Legislative Committee on the Budget. Any increase in such revenues for an agency without 15 an appropriation from the respective revenue source shall be incorporated into the agency's 16 appropriation on approval of the commissioner of administration and the Joint Legislative 17 Committee on the Budget. In the event that these revenues should be less than the amount 18 appropriated, the appropriation shall be reduced accordingly. To the extent that such funds 19 were included in the budget on a matching basis with state funds, a corresponding decrease 20 in the state matching funds may be made. Any federal funds which are classified as disaster 21 or emergency may be expended prior to approval of a BA-7 by the Joint Legislative 1 Committee on the Budget upon the secretary's certifying to the governor that any delay

2 would be detrimental to the state. The Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget shall be

3 notified in writing of such declaration and shall meet to consider such action, but if it is

found by the committee that such funds were not needed for an emergency expenditure, such

5 approval may be withdrawn and any balance remaining shall not be expended.

Section 3.A. Notwithstanding any other law to the contrary, the functions of any department, agency, program, or budget unit of the executive branch, except functions in departments, agencies, programs, or budget units of other statewide elected officials, may be transferred to a different department, agency, program, or budget unit for the purpose of economizing the operations of state government by executive order of the governor. Provided, however, that each such transfer must, prior to implementation, be approved by the commissioner of administration and Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget. Further,

provided that no transfers pursuant to this Section shall violate the provisions of Title 36,

Organization of the Executive Branch of State Government.

B. In the event that any agency, budget unit, program, or function of a department is transferred to any other department, agency, program, or budget unit by other Act or Acts of the legislature, the commissioner of administration shall make the necessary adjustments to appropriations through the notification of appropriation process, or through approval of mid-year adjustments. All such adjustments shall be in strict conformity with the provisions of the Act or Acts which provide for the transfers.

C. Notwithstanding any other law to the contrary and before the commissioner of administration shall authorize the purchase of any luxury or full-size motor vehicle for personal assignment by a statewide elected official other than the governor and lieutenant governor, such official shall first submit the request to the Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget for approval. "Luxury or full-sized motor vehicle" shall mean or refer to such vehicles as defined or used in rules or guidelines promulgated and implemented by the Division of Administration.

D. Notwithstanding any provision of law to the contrary, each agency which has contracted with outside legal counsel for representation in an action against another agency, shall submit a detailed report of all litigation costs incurred and payable to the outside

1 counsel to the commissioner of administration, the legislative committee charged with

- 2 oversight of that agency, and the Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget. The report
- 3 shall be submitted on a quarterly basis, each January, April, July, and October, and shall
- 4 include all litigation costs paid and payable during the prior quarter. For purposes of this
- 5 Subsection, the term "litigation expenses" shall mean court costs and attorney fees of the
- 6 agency and of the other party if the agency was required to pay such costs and fees. The
- 7 commissioner of administration shall not authorize any payments for any such contract until
- 8 such report for the prior quarter has been submitted.
- 9 E. Notwithstanding any provision of law to the contrary, each agency may use a portion
- 10 of its appropriations contained in this Act for the expenditure of funds for salaries and
- 11 related benefits for smoking cessation wellness programs, including pharmacotherapy and
- 12 behavioral counseling for state employees of the agency.
- 13 Section 4. Each schedule as designated by a five-digit number code for which an
- 14 appropriation is made in this Act is hereby declared to be a budget unit of the state.
- 15 Section 5.A. The program descriptions, account descriptions, general performance
- 16 information, and the role, scope, and mission statements of postsecondary education
- 17 institutions contained in this Act are not part of the law and are not enacted into law by
- 18 virtue of their inclusion in this Act.
- 19 B. All key and supporting performance objectives and indicators for the departments,
- 20 agencies, programs, and budget units contained in the Governor's Executive Budget
- 21 Supporting Document shall be adjusted by the commissioner of administration to reflect the
- 22 funds appropriated therein. The commissioner of administration shall report on these
- 23 adjustments to the Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget by August 15, 2018.
- 24 C. The discretionary and nondiscretionary allocations contained in this Act are provided
- 25 in accordance with R.S. 39:51(A)(3) and are to provide information to assist in legislative
- 26 decision making and shall not be construed to limit the expenditures or means of financing
- 27 of an agency, budget unit, or department to the discretionary or nondiscretionary amounts
- 28 contained in this Act.
- 29 D. The expenditure category allocations contained in this Act are provided in
- 30 accordance with R.S. 39:51(C) and are to provide information to assist in legislative decision

1 making and shall not be construed to limit the expenditures or means of financing of an

2 agency, budget unit, or department to the expenditure category amounts contained in this

- 3 Act.
- 4 E. The incentive programs, expenditures, and benefits contained in this Act are provided
- 5 in accordance with R.S. 39:51(A)(2) and are not included as, nor counted towards, the
- 6 operating expenses of the department, agency, or authority.
- F. The prior year budget and positions contained in this Act are provided in accordance
- 8 with R.S. 39:51 and are to provide information to assist in legislative decision making and
- 9 shall not be construed as additional expenditures, means of financing, or positions of an
- agency, budget unit, or department.
- 11 Section 6.A. Unless expressly provided in this Act, funds cannot be transferred between
- departments or schedules receiving appropriations. However, any unencumbered funds
- which accrue to an appropriation within a department or schedule of this Act due to policy,
- 14 programmatic, or cost-saving/avoidance measures may, upon approval by the commissioner
- of administration and the Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget, be transferred to any
- other appropriation within that same department or schedule. Each request for the transfer
- of funds pursuant to this Section shall include full written justification. The commissioner
- of administration, upon approval by the Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget, shall
- have the authority to transfer between departments funds associated with lease agreements
- between the state and the Office Facilities Corporation. The commissioner of administration
- shall, in accordance with R.S. 15:827.3, transfer between departments or schedules of this
- Act any unencumbered funds which accrue to an appropriation due to the prior year savings
- achieved as a result of legislation relative to the criminal justice system enacted in the 2017
- 24 Regular Session of the Legislature.
- B. In conjunction with the continuing assessment of the existing staff, assets, contracts,
- and facilities of each department, agency, program or budget unit's information technology
- 27 resources and procurement resources, upon completion of this assessment and to the extent
- optimization of these resources will result in the projected cost savings through staff
- 29 reductions, realization of operational efficiencies, cost avoidance, and elimination of asset
- duplication, the commissioner of administration is authorized to transfer the functions,

1 positions, assets, and funds from any other department, agency, program, or budget units

2 related to these optimizations to a different department. The provisions of this Subsection

3 shall not apply to the Department of Culture, Recreation and Tourism, or any agency

- 4 contained in Schedule 04, Elected Officials, of this Act.
- 5 C. The commissioner of administration shall review all existing leases for office and
- 6 warehouse space and compare the rent per square foot of such space to the market rent of
- 7 similar space in the same market. The commissioner of administration is authorized and
- 8 directed to renegotiate all leases that are in excess of the market rent to bring the rent in line
- 9 with the market rent. The commissioner of administration, upon approval of the Joint
- 10 Legislative Committee on the Budget, shall have the authority to transfer between
- 11 departments funds from any savings from renegotiated leases.
- 12 Section 7. The state treasurer is hereby authorized and directed to use any available
- 13 funds on deposit in the state treasury to complete the payment of General Fund
- 14 appropriations for the Fiscal Year 2018-2019. In order to conform to the provisions of P.L.
- 15 101-453, the Cash Management Improvement Act of 1990, and in accordance with the
- 16 agreement executed between the state and Financial Management Services, a division of the
- 17 U.S. Treasury, the state treasurer is hereby authorized to release checks drawn on federally
- 18 funded appropriations prior to the receipt of funds from the U.S. Treasury.
- 19 Section 8.A.(1) The figures in parentheses following the designation of a program are
- 20 the total authorized positions and authorized other charges positions for that program. If
- 21 there are no figures following a department, agency, or program, the commissioner of
- 22 administration shall have the authority to set the number of positions.
- 23 (2) The commissioner of administration, upon approval of the Joint Legislative
- 24 Committee on the Budget, shall have the authority to transfer positions between departments,
- 25 agencies, or programs or to increase or decrease positions and associated funding necessary
- 26 to effectuate such transfers.
- 27 (3) The number of authorized positions and authorized other charges positions approved
- 28 for each department, agency, or program as a result of the passage of this Act may be
- 29 increased by the commissioner of administration in conjunction with the transfer of

1 functions or funds to that department, agency, or program when sufficient documentation

- 2 is presented and the request deemed valid.
- 3 (4) The number of authorized positions and authorized other charges positions approved
- 4 in this Act for each department, agency, or program may also be increased by the
- 5 commissioner of administration when sufficient documentation of other necessary
- 6 adjustments is presented and the request is deemed valid. The total number of such positions
- 7 so approved by the commissioner of administration may not be increased in excess of three
- 8 hundred fifty. However, any request which reflects an annual aggregate increase in excess
- 9 of twenty-five positions for any department, agency, or program must also be approved by
- the Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget.
- B. Orders from the Civil Service Commission or its designated referee which direct an
- agency to pay attorney fees for a successful appeal by an employee may be paid out of an
- agency's appropriation from the expenditure category professional services; provided,
- however, that an individual expenditure pursuant to this Subsection may not exceed \$1,500
- in accordance with Civil Service Rule 13.35(a).
- 16 C. The budget request of any agency with an appropriation level of thirty million dollars
- or more shall include, within its existing table of organization, positions which perform the
- 18 function of internal auditing, including the position of a chief audit executive. The chief
- audit executive shall be responsible for ensuring that the internal audit function adheres to
- 20 the Institute of Internal Auditors, International Standards for the Professional Practice of
- 21 Internal Auditing. The chief audit executive shall maintain organizational independence in
- 22 accordance with these standards and shall have direct and unrestricted access to the
- commission, board, secretary, or equivalent head of the agency. The chief audit executive
- shall certify to the commission, board, secretary, or equivalent head of the agency that the
- 25 internal audit function conforms to the Institute of Internal Auditors, International Standards
- 26 for the Professional Practice of Internal Auditing.
- D. In the event that any cost assessment allocation proposed by the Office of Group
- 28 Benefits becomes effective during Fiscal Year 2018-2019, each budget unit contained in this
- Act shall pay out of its appropriation an amount no less than 75% of total premiums for all

1 active employees and those retirees with Medicare in accordance with R.S. 42:851(D)(1) for

- 2 the state basic health insurance indemnity program.
- 3 E. In the event that any cost allocation or increase recommended by the Public
- 4 Retirement Systems' Actuarial Committee through adoption of a valuation submitted to the
- 5 Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget and the House and Senate committees on
- 6 retirement becomes effective before or during Fiscal Year 2018-2019, each budget unit shall
- 7 pay out of its appropriation funds necessary to satisfy the requirements of such increase.
- 8 Section 9. In the event the governor shall veto any line item expenditure and such veto
- 9 shall be upheld by the legislature, the commissioner of administration shall withhold from
- 10 the department's, agency's, or program's funds an amount equal to the veto. The
- 11 commissioner of administration shall determine how much of such withholdings shall be
- from the state General Fund.
- Section 10.A. Pursuant to Article IV, Section 5(G)(2) and Article VII, Section 10(F) of
- the Louisiana constitution, if at any time during Fiscal Year 2018-2019 the official budget
- status report indicates that appropriations will exceed the official revenue forecast, the
- 16 governor shall have full power to reduce appropriations in accordance with R.S. 39:75. The
- 17 governor shall have the authority to make adjustments to other means of financing and
- positions necessary to balance the budget as authorized by R.S. 39:75(C).
- B. The governor shall have the authority within any month of the fiscal year to direct
- 20 the commissioner of administration to disapprove warrants drawn upon the state treasury for
- 21 appropriations contained in this Act which are in excess of amounts approved by the
- 22 governor in accordance with R.S. 39:74.
- C. The governor may also, and in addition to the other powers set forth herein, issue
- 24 executive orders in a combination of any of the foregoing means for the purpose of
- 25 preventing the occurrence of a deficit.
- Section 11. Notwithstanding the provisions of Section 2 of this Act, the commissioner
- of administration shall make such technical adjustments as are necessary in the interagency
- transfers means of financing and expenditure categories of the appropriations in this Act to
- result in a balance between each transfer of funds from one budget unit to another budget
- unit in this Act. Such adjustments shall be strictly limited to those necessary to achieve this

- 1 balance and shall in no way have the effect of changing the intended level of funding for a
- 2 program or budget unit of this Act.
- 3 Section 12.A. For the purpose of paying appropriations made herein, all revenues due
- 4 the state in Fiscal Year 2018-2019 shall be credited by the collecting agency to Fiscal Year
- 5 2018-2019 provided such revenues are received in time to liquidate obligations incurred
- 6 during Fiscal Year 2018-2019.
- B. A state board or commission shall have the authority to expend only those funds that
- 8 are appropriated in this Act, except those boards or commissions which are solely supported
- 9 from private donations or which function as port commissions, levee boards or professional
- and trade organizations.
- 11 Section 13.A. Notwithstanding any other law to the contrary, including any provision
- of any appropriation act or any capital outlay act, no constitutional requirement or special
- 13 appropriation enacted at any session of the legislature, except the specific appropriations acts
- 14 for the payment of judgments against the state, of legal expenses, and of back supplemental
- pay, the appropriation act for the expenses of the Department of Justice, the appropriation
- act for the expenses of the judiciary, and the appropriation act for expenses of the legislature,
- its committees, and any other items listed therein, shall have preference and priority over any
- of the items in the General Appropriation Act or the Capital Outlay Act for any fiscal year.
- B. In the event that more than one appropriation is made in this Act which is payable
- from any specific statutory dedication, such appropriations shall be allocated and distributed
- 21 by the state treasurer in accordance with the order of priority specified or provided in the law
- 22 establishing such statutory dedication and if there is no such order of priority such
- appropriations shall be allocated and distributed as otherwise provided by any provision of
- 24 law including this or any other act of the legislature appropriating funds from the state
- 25 treasury.
- C. In accordance with R.S. 49:314(B)(1) and (2) appropriations from the Transportation
- 27 Trust Fund in the General Appropriation Act and the Capital Outlay Act shall have equal
- priority. In the event revenues being received in the state treasury and being credited to the
- fund which is the source of payment of any appropriation in such acts are insufficient to fully
- 30 fund the appropriations made from such fund source, the treasurer shall allocate money for

1 the payment of warrants drawn on such appropriations against such fund source during the

2 fiscal year on the basis of the ratio which the amount of such appropriation bears to the total

- 3 amount of appropriations from such fund source contained in both acts.
- 4 Section 14. Pay raises or supplements provided for by this Act shall in no way supplant
- 5 any local or parish salaries or salary supplements to which the personnel affected would be
- 6 ordinarily entitled.
- 7 Section 15. Any unexpended or unencumbered reward monies received by any state
- 8 agency during prior fiscal years pursuant to the Exceptional Performance and Efficiency
- 9 Incentive Program may be carried forward for expenditure in Fiscal Year 2018-2019, in
- 10 accordance with the respective resolution granting the reward. The commissioner of
- administration shall implement any internal budgetary adjustments necessary to effectuate
- incorporation of these monies into the respective agencies' budgets for Fiscal Year 2018-
- 13 2019, and shall provide a summary list of all such adjustments to the Joint Legislative
- 14 Committee on the Budget by August 31.
- 15 Section 16. Should any section, subsection, clause, sentence, phrase, or part of the Act
- 16 for any reason be held, deemed or construed to be unconstitutional or invalid, such decisions
- shall not affect the remaining provisions of the Act, and the legislature hereby declares that
- it would have passed the Act, and each section, subsection, clause, sentence, phrase, or part
- 19 thereof, irrespective of the fact that one or more of the sections, subsections, clauses,
- sentences, phrases, or parts thereof, is declared unconstitutional or invalid. To this end, the
- 21 provisions of this Act are hereby declared severable.
- Section 17.A. All BA-7 budget transactions, including relevant changes to performance
- 23 information, submitted in accordance with this Act or any other provisions of law which
- require approval by the Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget or joint approval by the
- commissioner of administration and the Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget shall be
- submitted to the commissioner of administration, Joint Legislative Committee on the
- 27 Budget, and Legislative Fiscal Office a minimum of sixteen working days prior to
- consideration by the Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget. Each submission must
- include full justification of the transaction requested, but submission in accordance with this
- deadline shall not be the sole determinant of whether the item is actually placed on the

agenda for a hearing by the Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget. Transactions not submitted in accordance with the provisions of this Section shall be considered by the commissioner of administration and Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget only when extreme circumstances requiring immediate action exist.

B. Notwithstanding any contrary provision of this Act or any contrary provision of law, no funds appropriated by this Act shall be released or provided to any recipient of an appropriation made in this Act if, when, and for as long as, the recipient fails or refuses to comply with the provisions of R.S. 24:513. No recipient shall be considered to fail or refuse to comply with the provisions of R.S. 24:513 pursuant to this Section during any extension of time granted by the legislative auditor or the Legislative Audit Advisory Council. The legislative auditor may grant a recipient, for good cause shown, an extension of time to comply with the provisions of R.S. 24:513. The Legislative Audit Advisory Council may grant additional extensions of time to comply with the provisions of R.S. 24:513 for recipient entities of an appropriation contained in this Act with recommendation by the legislative auditor pursuant to R.S. 39:72.1.

Section 18.A. Except for the conditions set forth in Subsection B of this Section, the following sums or so much thereof as may be necessary are hereby appropriated out of any monies in the state treasury from the sources specified; from federal funds payable to the state by the United States Treasury; or from funds belonging to the State of Louisiana and/or collected by boards, commissions, departments, and agencies thereof, for purposes specified herein for the year commencing July 1, 2018, and ending June 30, 2019. Funds appropriated to auxiliary accounts herein shall be from prior and current year collections, with the exception of state General Fund (Direct). The commissioner of administration is hereby authorized and directed to correct the means of financing and expenditures for any appropriation contained in Schedule 20-901 Sales Tax Dedications to reflect the enactment of any law enacted in any 2018 session of the Legislature which affects any such means of financing or expenditure. Further provided with regard to auxiliary funds, that excess cash funds, excluding cash funds arising from working capital advances, shall be invested by the state treasurer with the interest proceeds therefrom credited to each account and not

HLS 18RS-492

1 transferred to the state General Fund. This Act shall be subject to all conditions set forth in

2 Title 39 of the Louisiana Revised Statutes of 1950 as amended.

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

27

28

29

30

Subsection.

B.(1) No funds appropriated in this Act shall be transferred to a public or quasi-public agency or entity which is not a budget unit of the state unless the intended recipient of those funds submits, for approval, a comprehensive budget to the legislative auditor and the transferring agency showing all anticipated uses of the appropriation, an estimate of the duration of the project, and a plan showing specific goals and objectives for the use of such funds, including measures of performance. In addition, and prior to making such expenditure, the transferring agency shall require each recipient to agree in writing to provide written reports to the transferring agency at least every six months concerning the use of the funds and the specific goals and objectives for the use of the funds. In the event the transferring agency determines that the recipient failed to use the funds set forth in its budget within the estimated duration of the project or failed to reasonably achieve its specific goals and objectives for the use of the funds, the transferring agency shall demand that any unexpended funds be returned to the state treasury unless approval to retain the funds is obtained from the division of administration and the Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget. Each recipient shall be audited in accordance with R.S. 24:513. If the amount of the public funds received by the provider is below the amount for which an audit is required under R.S. 24:513, the transferring agency shall monitor and evaluate the use of the funds to ensure effective achievement of the goals and objectives. The transferring agency shall forward to the legislative auditor, the division of administration, and the Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget a report showing specific data regarding compliance with this Section and collection of any unexpended funds. This report shall be submitted no later than May 1, 2019. (2) Transfers to public or quasi-public agencies or entities that have submitted a budget request to the division of administration in accordance with Part II of Chapter 1 of Subtitle 1 of Title 39 of the Louisiana Revised Statutes of 1950 and transfers authorized by specific

Page 11 of 186

provisions of the Louisiana Revised Statutes of 1950 and the Constitution of the State of

Louisiana to local governing authorities shall be exempt from the provisions of this

HLS 18RS-492 ENGROSSED

1 (3) Notwithstanding any other provision of law or this Act to the contrary, if the name 2 of an entity subject to this Subsection is misspelled or misstated in this Act or any other Act, 3 the state treasurer may pay the funds appropriated to the entity without obtaining the 4 approval of the Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget, but only after the entity has 5 provided proof of its correct legal name to the state treasurer and transmitted a copy to the 6 staffs of the House Committee on Appropriations and the Senate Committee on Finance. 7 C. The Louisiana Department of Health shall continue to provide for immunizations in 8 those parish health units which receive any funding from local governmental sources.

D. All departments containing appropriations out of means of financing designated as coming from prior and current year collections shall report all prior year balances to the Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget at its first meeting held after October 15, 2018.

12 SCHEDULE 01

13 EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT

01-100 EXECUTIVE OFFICE

(NONDISCRETIONARY)

14

30

15 16 17 18	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	FY 18 EOB (76) 456,907 10,934,383	\$ \$	FY 19 REC (76) 401,211 10,884,192
19 20 21 22 23 24 25	Program Description: Provides general administration the Governor; includes staff for policy initiate administration, constituent services, communicate affairs. In addition, the Office of Community Programmeluding the Commission on Human Rights, the Office Interagency Coordinating Council, Drug Excellence, State Independent Living Council, and	ives, ons, gram fice Poli	executive cou coastal activiti s provides for c of Disability Aff icy Board, Lou	nsel, Tes, a Outrec Tairs,	finance and nd legislative ach initiatives the Louisiana
26	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	11,391,290	\$	11,285,403
27 28	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) State General Fund (Direct)): <u>\$</u>	456,907	\$	401,211
29	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				

456,907

401,211

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
2	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	6,406,621	\$	6,511,462
3	State General Fund by:	Ψ	0,400,021	Ψ	0,311,402
4	Interagency Transfers	\$	2,339,323	\$	2,284,498
5	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	75,000	\$	75,000
6	Statutory Dedications:		,		,
7	Disability Affairs Trust Fund	\$	351,364	\$	251,157
8	Children's Trust Fund	\$	768,820	\$	768,820
9	Federal Funds	\$	993,255	\$	993,255
1.0	TOTAL MEANIGOR EDIANODIC				
10	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	Φ	10.024.202	Φ	10 004 103
11	(DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	10,934,383	<u>\$</u>	10,884,192
12	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
13	Personal Services	\$	7,838,085	\$	7,965,654
14	Operating Expenses	\$	807,089	\$	807,089
15	Professional Services	\$	281,527	\$	281,527
16	Other Charges	\$	2,464,589	\$	2,231,133
17	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
18	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	11,391,290	<u>\$</u>	11,285,403
19	01-101 OFFICE OF INDIAN AFFAIRS				
19					
20	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
			FY 18 EOB (1)		FY 19 REC (1)
20	EXPENDITURES:	\$		\$	
20 21	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position	\$ \$	(1)	\$ \$	(1)
20 21 22	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$	(1) 146,962 0	\$	(1) 146,962 0
20 21 22 23 24	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Assists Louisiana American	<u>\$</u> erican	(1) 146,962 0 Indians in re	<u>\$</u> ceivii	(1) 146,962 0 ng education,
20 21 22 23	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Assists Louisiana Amerealizing self-determination, improving the quantitative self-determination.	<u>\$</u> erican ulity o	(1) 146,962 0 Indians in ref life, and det	<u>\$</u> ceivii velop	(1) 146,962 0 ng education, ing a mutual
20 21 22 23 24 25	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Assists Louisiana American	<u>\$</u> erican ulity o	(1) 146,962 0 Indians in ref life, and det	<u>\$</u> ceivii velop	(1) 146,962 0 ng education, ing a mutual
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Assists Louisiana Amerealizing self-determination, improving the quarelationship between the state and the tribes. Also Dedications to local governments.	\$erican ulity o o acts	(1) 146,962 0 Indians in ref life, and devas a transfer a	\$	(1) 146,962 0 ng education, ing a mutual of for Statutory
20 21 22 23 24 25 26	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Assists Louisiana Amerealizing self-determination, improving the quarelationship between the state and the tribes. Also	<u>\$</u> erican ulity o	(1) 146,962 0 Indians in ref life, and det	<u>\$</u> ceivii velop	(1) 146,962 0 ng education, ing a mutual
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Assists Louisiana Amerealizing self-determination, improving the quarelationship between the state and the tribes. Also Dedications to local governments. TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$_erican ulity of acts \$_	(1) 146,962 0 Indians in ref life, and devas a transfer a	\$	(1) 146,962 0 ng education, ing a mutual of for Statutory
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Assists Louisiana Amerealizing self-determination, improving the quarelationship between the state and the tribes. Also Dedications to local governments. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$_erican ulity of acts \$_	(1) 146,962 0 Indians in ref life, and devas a transfer a	\$	(1) 146,962 0 ng education, ing a mutual of for Statutory
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Assists Louisiana Amerealizing self-determination, improving the quarrelationship between the state and the tribes. Also Dedications to local governments. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by:	\$_erican ulity of acts \$_	(1) 146,962 0 Indians in ref life, and devas a transfer a	\$	(1) 146,962 0 ng education, ing a mutual of for Statutory
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Assists Louisiana Amerealizing self-determination, improving the quarelationship between the state and the tribes. Also Dedications to local governments. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications:	\$_erican ulity of acts \$_	(1) 146,962 0 Indians in ref life, and devas a transfer a	\$	(1) 146,962 0 ng education, ing a mutual of for Statutory
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Assists Louisiana Amerealizing self-determination, improving the quarelationship between the state and the tribes. Also Dedications to local governments. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Avoyelles Parish Local Government	\$erican ulity of acts \$ Y):	(1) 146,962 0 Indians in ref life, and detast as a transfer as	\$	(1) 146,962 0 ng education, ing a mutual of for Statutory 146,962
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Assists Louisiana Amerealizing self-determination, improving the quarelationship between the state and the tribes. Also Dedications to local governments. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Avoyelles Parish Local Government Gaming Mitigation Fund	\$erican ulity of acts \$ Y):	(1) 146,962 0 Indians in ref life, and detas a transfer as 146,962	\$	(1) 146,962 0 ng education, ing a mutual y for Statutory 146,962
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Assists Louisiana Amerealizing self-determination, improving the quarelationship between the state and the tribes. Also Dedications to local governments. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Avoyelles Parish Local Government	\$erican ulity of acts \$ Y):	(1) 146,962 0 Indians in ref life, and detast as a transfer as	\$	(1) 146,962 0 ng education, ing a mutual of for Statutory 146,962
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Assists Louisiana Amerealizing self-determination, improving the quarelationship between the state and the tribes. Also Dedications to local governments. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Avoyelles Parish Local Government Gaming Mitigation Fund	\$erican ulity of acts \$ Y):	(1) 146,962 0 Indians in ref life, and detas a transfer as 146,962	\$	(1) 146,962 0 ng education, ing a mutual y for Statutory 146,962
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Assists Louisiana Amerealizing self-determination, improving the quarelationship between the state and the tribes. Also Dedications to local governments. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Avoyelles Parish Local Government Gaming Mitigation Fund Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$erican ulity of acts \$ Y):	(1) 146,962 0 Indians in ref life, and detas a transfer as 146,962	\$	(1) 146,962 0 ng education, ing a mutual y for Statutory 146,962
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Assists Louisiana Amerealizing self-determination, improving the quarelationship between the state and the tribes. Also Dedications to local governments. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Avoyelles Parish Local Government Gaming Mitigation Fund Fees & Self-generated Revenues TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	\$_erican ulity of acts \$_Y):	(1) 146,962 0 Indians in ref life, and det as a transfer as 146,962 134,804 12,158	\$ ceiving the second se	(1) 146,962 0 ng education, ing a mutual y for Statutory 146,962 134,804 12,158
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Assists Louisiana Amerealizing self-determination, improving the quarelationship between the state and the tribes. Also Dedications to local governments. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Avoyelles Parish Local Government Gaming Mitigation Fund Fees & Self-generated Revenues TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):	\$_erican ulity of acts \$_Y):	(1) 146,962 0 Indians in ref life, and det as a transfer as 146,962 134,804 12,158	\$ ceiving the second se	(1) 146,962 0 ng education, ing a mutual y for Statutory 146,962 134,804 12,158
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Position Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Assists Louisiana Amerealizing self-determination, improving the quarelationship between the state and the tribes. Also Dedications to local governments. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Avoyelles Parish Local Government Gaming Mitigation Fund Fees & Self-generated Revenues TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$_erican ulity of acts \$_Y):	(1) 146,962 0 Indians in ref life, and det as a transfer as 146,962 134,804 12,158	\$ ceiving the second se	(1) 146,962 0 ng education, ing a mutual y for Statutory 146,962 134,804 12,158

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	ENGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
3	Operating Expenses	\$	0	\$	0
4	Professional Services	\$	0	\$	0
5	Other Charges	\$	146,962	\$	146,962
6	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	146,962	<u>\$</u>	146,962
8	01-102 OFFICE OF THE STATE INSPECTO	R GE	NERAL		
0	EVDENDITUDEC.		EV 10 E O D		EV 10 DEC
9 10	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
11		•	(16) 158,444	Φ	(16) 159,808
12	Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$,	\$ \$	1,961,484
12	Discretionary Expenditures	<u> </u>	1,824,257	<u> </u>	1,901,484
14 15 16 17 18	empowered law enforcement agency is to investigate waste, inefficiencies, mismanagement, misconduct state government. The office's mission promote effectiveness, and economy in the operations of spublic's confidence and trust in state government.	ct, and es a h tate go	abuse in the e aigh level of in	xecu itegri	tive branch of ity, efficiency,
19	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	1,982,701	\$	2,121,292
20	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY	Y):			
21	State General Fund (Direct)	<u>\$</u>	158,444	\$	159,808
22	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
22 23		Φ	150 111	Φ	150 000
23	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	158,444	<u>\$</u>	159,808
24	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
25	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	1,807,927	\$	1,945,154
26	Federal Funds	\$	16,330	\$	16,330
27	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
28	(DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	1,824,257	\$	1,961,484
29	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
30	Personal Services	\$	1,698,848	\$	1,793,550
31	Operating Expenses	\$	45,360	\$	45,360
32	Professional Services		2,500	\$	2,500
33	Other Charges	\$ \$	235,993	\$	279,882
34	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
	-			*	
35	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	1,982,701	<u>\$</u>	2,121,292
36	01-103 MENTAL HEALTH ADVOCACY SE	RVIC	E		
37	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
38	Administrative - Authorized Positions		(38)		$\frac{1113122}{(44)}$
39	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	3,783,865	\$	4,161,780
40	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
	→ <u>I</u>	-		-	

HLS 18RS-492 <u>ENGROSSED</u> HB NO. 1

Program Description: Provides trained representation to every adult and juvenile patient in mental health treatment facilities in Louisiana at all stages of the civil commitment process and ensure that the legal rights of all persons with mental disabilities are protected.

4 Also provides legal representation to children in child protection cases in Louisiana.

5	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	3,783,865	<u>\$</u>	4,161,780
6 7 8	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	Y): \$	3,018,651	\$	3,281,336
9 10 11	Interagency Transfers Statutory Dedications: Indigent Parent Representation	\$	174,555	\$	174,555
12	Program Fund	\$	590,659	\$	705,889
13 14	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	3,783,865	<u>\$</u>	4,161,780
15	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
16	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE				
17	(DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	0	<u>\$</u>	0
18	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
19	Personal Services	\$	3,180,347	\$	3,512,840
20	Operating Expenses	\$	212,820	\$	218,020
21	Professional Services	\$	27,406	\$	37,406
22	Other Charges	\$	363,292	\$	390,734
23	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	2,780
24	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	3,783,865	<u>\$</u>	4,161,780
25	01-106 LOUISIANA TAX COMMISSION				
26	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
27	Property Taxation Regulatory/Oversight -		(2.0)		(2.0)
28	Authorized Positions	Ф	(38)	Ф	(38)
29	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	244,016	\$	322,216
30	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	4,241,585	<u>\$</u>	4,324,148
31 32 33 34 35 36 37	Program Description: Reviews and certifies the appellate body for appeals by assessors, taxpayer by parish review boards; provides guidelines for assand performs and reviews appraisals or assessment orders reassessment) to ensure uniformity and fair as well as valuation of banks and insurance of assessors.	s, and sessme ents, a rness.	tax recipient b ent of all classif nd where nece Assesses publi	oodies icatio ssary ic ser	s after actions ons of property on modifies (or vice property,
38	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	4,485,601	\$	4,646,364

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	HB NO. 1
1 2 3	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	(): \$	125,280	\$	137,362
4 5	Statutory Dedications: Tax Commission Expense Fund	\$	118,736	\$	184,854
6 7	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	244,016	<u>\$</u>	322,216
8 9 10 11	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications:	\$	1,973,018	\$	2,058,474
12	Tax Commission Expense Fund	\$	2,268,567	\$	2,265,674
13 14	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	4,241,585	<u>\$</u>	4,324,148
15	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
16 17 18 19 20	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$ \$ \$	3,594,081 342,430 295,000 214,858 39,232	\$ \$ \$ \$	3,679,876 382,430 295,000 289,058
21	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	4,485,601	<u>\$</u>	4,646,364
22	01-107 DIVISION OF ADMINISTRATION				
23 24 25 26 27 28	EXPENDITURES: Executive Administration - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(403) (6) 7,901,143 83,019,377	\$ \$	(403) (6) 7,727,673 82,278,546
29 30 31 32	Program Description: Provides centralized adminfinancial, accounting, human resource, fixed ass services) to state agencies and the state as a implementing executive policies and legislative modern.	et mo	anagement, pa e by developin	yroll,	and training
33 34 35 36 37	Community Development Block Grant - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(87) (10) 649,689 913,347,940	\$ \$	(87) (25) 806,326 913,375,930
38 39 40 41	Program Description: Awards and administers fine eligible areas of the state in order to further deviating and a suitable living environment who principally for persons of low to moderate income	velop ile ex	communities b	y pro	oviding decent

	HLS 18RS-492			<u> </u>	ENGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	Auxiliary Account -				
2	Authorized Positions		(14)		(14)
3	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	88,699	\$	88,750
4	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	36,985,325	\$	37,090,112
5 6 7 8	Account Description: Provides services to oth supported through charging of those entities; inclu Equipment Acquisitions Fund (LEAF), State Buil Fund, Pentagon Courts, State Register, and Cash	ides (dings	CDBG Revolving Repairs and N	g Fu Iajoi	nds, Louisiana
9	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	1,041,992,173	\$	1,041,367,337
10	MEANS OF FINANCE				
11	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
12	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	7,609,131	\$	7,366,041
13	State General Fund by:				
14	Interagency Transfers	\$	68,504	\$	134,826
15	Fees & Self-generated Revenues from Prior				
16	and Current Year Collections	\$	312,207	\$	315,556
17	Federal Funds	\$	649,689	\$	806,326
18 19	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	8,639,531	<u>\$</u>	8,622,749
20	MEANIC OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONADY).				
20 21	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	\$	38,853,677	\$	38,435,339
22	State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	Ф	36,633,077	Ф	36,433,339
23	Interagency Transfers	\$	57,950,607	\$	57,787,834
24	Fees & Self-generated Revenues from Prior	Ψ	37,930,007	Ψ	37,767,634
25	and Current Year Collections	\$	36,123,632	\$	36,217,795
26	Statutory Dedications:	Ψ	30,123,032	Ψ	30,217,793
27	State Emergency Response Fund	\$	100,000	\$	100,000
28	Energy Performance Contract Fund	\$	41,208	\$	30,000
29	Federal Funds	\$	900,283,518	\$	900,173,620
30	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
31	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	1,033,352,642	\$	1,032,744,588
32	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
33	Personal Services	\$	52,686,417	\$	54,165,258
34	Operating Expenses	\$	15,922,645	\$	15,191,431
35	Professional Services	\$	1,773,148	\$	1,398,354
36	Other Charges	\$	971,314,229	\$	970,523,386
37	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	295,734	\$	88,908
38	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	1,041,992,173	<u>\$</u>	1,041,367,337

ENGROSSED HLS 18RS-492 HB NO. 1

1 Provided, however, that the funds appropriated above for the Auxiliary Account 2 appropriation shall be allocated as follows:

3	CDBG Revolving Fund	\$ 1,000,000	\$ 1,000,000
4	Pentagon Courts	\$ 490,000	\$ 490,000
5	State Register	\$ 559,172	\$ 584,023
6	LEAF	\$ 30,000,000	\$ 30,000,000
7	Cash Management	\$ 200,000	\$ 200,000
8	Travel Management	\$ 949,780	\$ 1,029,767
9	State Building and Grounds Major Repairs	\$ 631,148	\$ 631,148
10	Construction Litigation	\$ 513,058	\$ 513,058
11	State Uniform Payroll Account	\$ 22,000	\$ 22,000
12	Disaster CDBG Economic Development		
13	Revolving Loan Fund	\$ 2,708,866	\$ 2,708,866

01-109 COASTAL PROTECTION & RESTORATION AUTHORITY

14

15	EXPENDITURES:	FY 18 EOB	FY 19 REC
16	Implementation - Authorized Positions	(171)	(181)
17	Authorized Other Charges Positions	(7)	(7)
18	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 268,430	\$ 323,183
19	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 146,146,684	\$ 130,246,973

20 **Program Description:** The Coastal Protection and Restoration Authority Board is 21 comprised of agency heads from numerous state offices and regional representatives. It is 22 designed to be the public venue to develop and approve coastal policies and budgets focused on hurricane protection and coastal restoration efforts. The board was established to 23 24 achieve integrated coastal protection for Louisiana through the articulation of a clear statement of priorities, policies and funding. The Coastal Protection and Restoration 25 26 Authority(CPRA) is working closely with other entities on coastal issues, including the state legislature, the Governor's Advisory Commission on Coastal Protection, Restoration and 27 28 Conservation, and the Division of Administration's Disaster Recovery Unit within the Office 29 of Community Development. Through the Implementation Program, the CPRA will develop, 30 implement and enforce the coastal protection and restoration Master Plan, which will lead 31 to a safe and sustainable coast that will protect communities, the nation's critical energy

32 infrastructure, and Louisiana's natural resources.

33	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	146,415,114	\$ 130,570,156
34 35	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by:	<i>Y</i>):		
36 37	Statutory Dedications: Coastal Protection and Restoration Fund	\$	268,430	\$ 323,183
38 39	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	268,430	\$ 323,183

			HB NO. 1
\$ \$ \$	7,490,838 20,000 29,102,948 50,627,989	\$ \$ \$	6,656,894 0 23,961,753 53,808,734
\$	58,904,909	\$	45,819,592
\$	146,146,684	<u>\$</u>	130,246,973
\$ \$ \$ \$	19,916,110 2,153,217 0 124,201,787 144,000	\$ \$ \$ \$	21,925,198 2,153,217 0 106,375,691 116,050
\$	146,415,114	\$	130,570,156
) Sl	ECURITY AN	DEN	MERGENCY
\$ \$	(53) (335) 25,268,556 981,969,667	\$ \$	FY 19 REC (55) (312) 613,638 982,877,283
d m dera ana repa	anmade disaste al entities; ser d provide resoi aredness. Sei	ers by ving urces rves	coordinating as the state's and training as the grant
\$ 1	,007,238,223	\$	983,490,921
\$ \$	25,203,556 65,000	\$ \$	578,638 35,000
\$	25,268,556	<u>\$</u>	613,638
\$ \$	981,188 5,254,256	\$ \$	5,017,805 110,000
	S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S	20,000 29,102,948 50,627,989 58,904,909 146,146,684 19,916,110 2,153,217 6 124,201,787 144,000 146,415,114 DSECURITY AN FY 18 EOB (53) (335) (335) 25,268,556 981,969,667 isting state and lood manmade disasted entities; seriand provide resoluted manmade disasted end by the state of the	\$ 29,102,948 \$ 50,627,989 \$ 58,904,909 \$ \$ 146,146,684 \$ \$ 19,916,110 \$ 2,153,217 \$ 0 \$ 124,201,787 \$ 144,000 \$ \$ 146,415,114 \$ \$ EXECURITY AND EN EXAMPLE 18 EOB (53) (335) (335) (53) (335) (53) (335) (53) (335) (53) (335) (53) (335) (53) (335) (53) (335) (53) (335) (53) (335) (53) (335) (53) (335) (53) (335) (53) (53

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>F</u>	HB NO. 1	
1 2	Fees & Self-generated Revenues Statutory Dedications:	\$	245,944	\$	245,944	
3 4	State Emergency Response Fund Louisiana Interoperability	\$	0	\$	1,000,000	
5	Communications Fund Federal Funds	\$ \$	975,488,279	\$ \$	458,688 976,044,846	
7 8	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	981,969,667	<u>\$</u>	982,877,283	
9	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY					
10 11 12 13 14	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$ \$ \$	5,410,741 684,225 0 1,001,143,257 0	\$ \$ \$ \$	5,797,674 0 0 972,981,249 4,711,998	
15	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	1,007,238,223	<u>\$</u>	983,490,921	
16	01-112 DEPARTMENT OF MILITARY AFF.	AIRS	S			
17 18 19 20	EXPENDITURES: Military Affairs - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	FY 18 EOB (397) 2,794,127 68,820,781	\$ \$	FY 19 REC (397) 2,820,384 50,873,637	
21 22 23 24	Program Description: The Military Affairs Prog Armed Forces of the United States and to be available needs of the State of Louisiana. The program progunits to execute assigned state and federal mission.	lable _. vides	for the security	and e	emergency	
25 26 27 28	Education - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(360) (3) 0 32,038,711	\$ \$	(360) (3) 0 30,464,353	
29 30 31 32 33	Program Description: The mission of the Education Program in the Department of Military Affairs is to provide alternative education opportunities for selected at-risk youth through the Youth Challenge (Camp Beauregard, the Gillis W. Long Center, and Camp Minden) and Starbase Programs (Camp Beauregard, Jackson Barracks, and Iberville					
34 35 36	Auxiliary Account Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	0 295,195	\$ \$	0 544,655	
37 38	Account Description: Provides essential quality of Challenge students, employees and tenants of our			ıry M	embers, Youth	
39	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	103,948,814	<u>\$</u>	84,703,029	

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY):				
3	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	2,074,512	\$	2,092,873
4 5	State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers Food & Solf concepted Processes from Prior	\$	193	\$	10,859
6 7	Fees & Self-generated Revenues from Prior and Current Year Collections	\$	23,448	\$	0
8	Federal Funds	\$	695,974	\$	716,652
9	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
10	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	2,794,127	<u>\$</u>	2,820,384
11	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
12	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	34,711,432	\$	32,394,307
13	State General Fund by:				
14	Interagency Transfers	\$	5,604,117	\$	2,172,947
15 16	Fees & Self-generated Revenues from Prior and Current Year Collections	\$	5 176 607	\$	5 270 125
17	Statutory Dedications:	Ф	5,476,607	Ф	5,378,125
18	Camp Minden Fire Protection Fund	\$	50,000	\$	50,000
19	State Emergency Response Fund	\$	108,296	\$	0
20	Federal Funds	\$	55,204,235	\$	41,887,266
21	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	_			
22	(DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	101,154,687	\$	81,882,645
23	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
24	Personal Services	\$	45,640,421	\$	46,327,190
25	Operating Expenses	\$	24,175,205	\$	23,018,252
26	Professional Services	\$	2,264,428	\$	1,932,562
27	Other Charges	\$	25,003,168	\$	10,911,015
28	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	6,865,592	\$	2,514,010
29	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	103,948,814	<u>\$</u>	84,703,029
30 31	Payable out of Federal Funds to the Military Affairs Program for the Security Cooperative				
32	Agreement, including two (2) authorized positions			\$	122,586
33	01-116 LOUISIANA PUBLIC DEFENDER BO	ARD	•		
34	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
35	Louisiana Public Defender Board -		<u> </u>		1117160
36	Authorized Positions		(16)		(16)
37	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	30,799	\$	41,025
38	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	34,344,439	\$	35,620,685
39	Program Description: The Louisiana Public Defe	and a	u Doand shall in	M 10 M 0 1	a tha animin al
40	justice system and the quality of criminal defense s			-	
41	a community-based delivery system; ensure equal j		•		_
42	race, color, religion, age, sex, national origin, poli		•		_
43	the respect for personal rights of individuals charge	ed wi	th criminal or a	lelinq	uent acts; and
44	uphold the highest ethical standards of the legal	-			
45 46	Public Defender Board provides legal representa Need of Care (CINC) cases statewide.	tion	to all indigent p	paren	ts in Child In
47	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	34,375,238	<u>\$</u>	35,661,710

	1125 10105 472			<u></u>	HB NO. 1
1 2 3	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications:	7):			
4	Louisiana Public Defender Fund	\$	30,799	\$	41,025
5 6	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	30,799	\$	41,025
7 8	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund by:				
9 10	Interagency Transfers Fees & Self-generated Revenues from Prior	\$	75,000	\$	50,000
11 12	and Current Year Collections Statutory Dedications:	\$	25,537	\$	0
13 14	Louisiana Public Defender Fund Indigent Parent Representation	\$	33,234,722	\$	34,562,505
15 16	Program Fund DNA Testing Post-Conviction Relief	\$	980,680	\$	979,680
17	for Indigents Fund	\$	28,500	\$	28,500
18 19	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	34,344,439	<u>\$</u>	35,620,685
20	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
21	Personal Services	\$	2,219,920	\$	2,285,472
22	Operating Expenses	\$	307,868	\$	351,172
23	Professional Services	\$	496,680	\$	590,563
24	Other Charges	\$	31,350,770	\$	32,402,103
25	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	32,400
26	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	34,375,238	<u>\$</u>	35,661,710
27	01-124 LOUISIANA STADIUM AND EXPOSI	TION	DISTRICT		
28 29	EXPENDITURES: Administrative		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
30	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	23,397,038	\$	23,337,000
31	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	67,935,629	\$	69,149,781
32 33	Program Description: Provides for the operation the Smoothie King Center.	<u> </u>		-	_
34	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	91,332,667	<u>\$</u>	92,486,781
35 36 37 38	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund by: Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	22,797,038	\$	22,737,000
39 40 41	Statutory Dedications: Louisiana Stadium and Exposition District License Plate Fund	\$	600,000	\$	600,000
42 43	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	23,397,038	<u>\$</u>	23,337,000

ENGROSSED

HLS 18RS-492

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1		
1 2	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund by:						
3 4	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	52,515,435	\$	53,382,658		
5	Statutory Dedications: New Orleans Sports Franchise Fund New Orleans Sports Franchise	\$	8,700,000	\$	9,000,000		
6 7	New Orleans Sports Franchise Assistance Fund	•	2.550.000	C	2 567 122		
8		\$ \$	2,550,000	\$ \$	2,567,123		
0	Sports Facility Assistance Fund	Ф	4,170,194	Ф	4,200,000		
9	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING						
10	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	67,935,629	\$	69,149,781		
11	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:						
12	Personal Services	¢	0	Ф	0		
13		\$	24,749,639	\$	0 25 046 200		
14	Operating Expenses Professional Services	\$ \$	24,749,039	\$ \$	25,946,390 0		
15	Other Charges	\$ \$	66,583,028	\$ \$	66,540,391		
16	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$	00,383,028	\$ \$	00,540,591		
10	Acquisitions/iviajor Repairs	Ψ	<u> </u>	Ψ	<u> </u>		
17	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	91,332,667	<u>\$</u>	92,486,781		
18 19	01-129 LOUISIANA COMMISSION ON LAW ADMINISTRATION OF CRIMINAL JUST		ORCEMENT	AND	THE		
20	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC		
21	Federal Program - Authorized Positions		(25)		(25)		
22	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	200,922	\$	213,964		
23	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	46,197,025	\$	39,490,995		
24 25 26 27 28 29	Program Description: Advances the overall agency mission through the effective administration of federal formula and discretionary grant programs as may be authorized by Congress to support the development, coordination, and when appropriate, implementation of broad system-wide programs, and by assisting in the improvement of the state's criminal justice community through the funding of innovative, essential, and needed						
30	State Program -						
31	Authorized Positions		(17)		(17)		
32	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	9,537,967	\$	9,393,914		
33	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	2,453,967	\$	2,081,613		
34 35 36 37 38	Program Description: Advances the overall administration of state programs as authorized, to criminal justice community through the funding of it justice initiatives at the state and local levels. Also of multi-agency efforts in those areas directly related to TOTAL EXPENDITURES	o assis nnova so pro	t in the improv tive, essential, a vides leadershi	emen ınd ne p and	t of the state's reded criminal coordination		

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	MEANS OF FINANCE				
2	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
3	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	1,169,798	\$	1,138,150
4	State General Fund by:		, ,		, ,
5	Statutory Dedications:				
6	Crime Victims Reparations Fund	\$	5,228,555	\$	5,257,211
7	Tobacco Tax Health Care Fund	\$	2,370,893	\$	2,373,634
8	Drug Abuse Education and				
9	Treatment Fund	\$	510,721	\$	366,919
10	Innocence Compensation Fund	\$	258,000	\$	258,000
11	Federal Funds	\$	200,922	\$	213,964
12	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
13	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	9,738,889	\$	9,607,878
14	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
15	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	2,795,961	\$	2,432,505
16	State General Fund by:				
17	Statutory Dedications:				
18	Crime Victims Reparations Fund	\$	0	\$	0
19	Tobacco Tax Health Care Fund	\$	0	\$	0
20	Drug Abuse Education and				
21	Treatment Fund	\$	0	\$	0
22	Federal Funds	\$	45,855,031	\$	39,140,103
23	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
24	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	48,650,992	\$	41,572,608
2 1	(DISCRETION INT)	Ψ	10,000,002	Ψ	11,372,000
25	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
26	Personal Services	\$	4,439,882	\$	4,672,277
27	Operating Expenses	\$	537,639	\$	537,639
28	Professional Services	\$	1,090,698	\$	1,090,698
29	Other Charges	\$	52,267,198	\$	44,842,186
30	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	54,464	\$	37,686
21			50 200 001	Φ.	
31	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	58,389,881	<u>\$</u>	51,180,486
32	Payable out of the State General Fund by				
33	Statutory Dedications out of the Innocence				
34	Compensation Fund to the State Program for				
35	judgments			\$	63,387
36	01-133 OFFICE OF ELDERLY AFFAIRS				
37	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
38	Administrative - Authorized Positions		(65)		(65)
39	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	407,406	\$	429,152
40	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	7,345,286	\$	7,563,445
41 42	Program Description: Provides administrative jacoordination, interagency links, information shapes		_		
43	services.				

HLS 18RS-492 <u>ENGROSSED</u> HB NO. 1

1 01-254 LOUISIANA STATE RACING COMMISSION

2	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		<u>FY 19 REC</u>
3	Louisiana State Racing Commission -		(0.0)		(0.2)
4	Authorized Positions	Φ	(82)	Ф	(82)
5	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	87,513	\$	91,986
6	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	12,421,988	\$	12,537,570
7	Program Description: Supervises, regulates, and				
8	racing and pari-mutuel wagering for live horse raci				
9	to collect and record all taxes due to the State of I		νυ		v
10	LSRC, and to perform administrative and regulator	-	•	-	_
11	activities including payment of expenses, making a	lecisio	ons, and creatu	ng reg	gulations with
12	mandatory compliance.				
13	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	12,509,501	\$	12,629,556
14	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY):			
15	State General Fund by:				
16	Statutory Dedications:				
17	Pari-mutuel Live Racing Facility				
18	Gaming Control Fund	\$	87,513	\$	91,986
19	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
20	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	87,513	\$	91,986
21	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
22	State General Fund by:				
23	Fees & Self-generated Revenues from Prior				
24	and Current Year Collections	\$	4,542,179	\$	4,512,398
25	Statutory Dedications:				
26	Pari-mutuel Live Racing Facility				
27	Gaming Control Fund	\$	5,154,412	\$	5,325,172
28	Video Draw Poker Device Purse				
29	Supplement Fund	\$	2,725,397	\$	2,700,000
30	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
31	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	12,421,988	\$	12,537,570
					
32	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
33	Personal Services	\$	4,322,745	\$	4,400,305
34	Operating Expenses	\$	594,251	\$	594,251
35	Professional Services	\$	44,964	\$	44,964
36	Other Charges	\$	7,527,541	\$	7,570,036
37	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	20,000	\$	20,000
38	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	12,509,501	\$	12,629,556

HLS 18RS-492 <u>ENGROSSED</u> HB NO. 1

1 01-255 OFFICE OF FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS

2 3	EXPENDITURES: Office of Financial Institutions -		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC				
3 4 5	Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	(111) 1,073,566	\$	(111) 1,095,461				
6	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	12,522,959	\$	13,007,966				
7 8 9 10	Program Description: Licenses, charters, supervises and examines state-chartered depository financial institutions and certain financial service providers, including retail sales finance businesses, mortgage lenders, and consumer and mortgage loan brokers. Also licenses and oversees securities activities in Louisiana.								
11	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	13,596,525	<u>\$</u>	14,103,427				
12 13	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) State General Fund by:):							
14	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	1,073,566	\$	1,095,461				
15 16	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	1,073,566	<u>\$</u>	1,095,461				
17	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):								
18 19	State General Fund by: Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	12,522,959	\$	13,007,996				
20 21	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	\$	12,522,959	\$	13,007,996				
22	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:								
23	Personal Services	\$	11,165,270	\$	11,623,824				
24	Operating Expenses	\$	1,250,459	\$	1,250,459				
25	Professional Services	\$	15,000	\$	15,000				
26	Other Charges	\$	1,165,796	\$	1,214,144				
27	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0				
28	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	13,596,525	<u>\$</u>	14,103,427				
29	SCHEDULE 03								
30	DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS								
31	03-130 DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS								
32 33	EXPENDITURES: Administrative -		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC				
34	Authorized Positions		(19)		(15)				
35	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	689,653	\$	625,468				
36	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	2,620,906	\$	2,384,337				
37 38 39 40 41	Program Description: Provides the service programs of the Department, as well as the Louisiana War Veterans Home, Northeast Louisiana War Veterans Home, Northwest Louisiana War Veterans Home, Southwest Louisiana War Veterans Home, and Southeast Louisiana War Veterans Home with administrative and support personnel, assistance, and training necessary to carry out the efficient operation of the activities.								

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u> 1	NGROSSED HB NO. 1			
1	Claims -							
	Authorized Positions		(7)		(7)			
2 3	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0			
4	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	439,636	\$ \$	518,860			
5	• •		,	·	, and the second			
6	Program Description: Assists veterans and/or the benefits to which they are entitled under federal lav		epenaenis io r	есегче	e any ana an			
7	Contact Assistance -							
8	Authorized Positions		(56)	•	(59)			
9	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0			
10	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	3,565,266	\$	3,582,830			
11 12 13	Program Description: Informs veterans and/or their dependents of federal and state benefits to which they are entitled, and assists in applying for and securing these benefits; and operates offices throughout the state.							
14	State Approval Agency -		(2)		(2)			
15	Authorized Positions		(3)		(3)			
16	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0			
17	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	315,422	\$	343,575			
18 19 20 21 22	Program Description : Conducts inspections and proof education pursued by veterans and other eligible also works to ensure that programs of education approved in accordance with Title 38, relative administration contract.	e pers , job	ons under sta training, and	tute. flight	The program schools are			
23	State Veterans Cemetery -		(2.2)		(a 1)			
24	Authorized Positions	Φ	(23)	Ф	(24)			
25 26	Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	0 2,352,362	\$ \$	2,039,931			
20	Discretionary Expenditures	Ψ	2,332,302	Ψ	2,037,731			
27 28 29 30	Program Description : State Veterans Cemetery consists of the Northwest Louisiana State Veterans Cemetery in Keithville, Louisiana, the Central Louisiana State Veterans Cemetery in Leesville, Louisiana, the Southeast Louisiana Veterans Cemetery in Slidell, Louisiana, and the Northeast Louisiana Veterans Cemetery in Rayville, Louisiana.							
31	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	9,983,245	<u>\$</u>	9,495,001			
32	MEANS OF FINANCE							
33	(NONDISCRETIONARY):							
34	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	689,653	\$	625,468			
35	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING							
36	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	689,653	\$	625,468			
37	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):							
38	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	4,786,639	\$	4,966,950			
39	State General Fund by:	Ψ	.,,,	Ψ	.,,,,,,,,,			
40	Interagency Transfers	\$	1,779,806	\$	1,579,806			
41	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	1,258,048	\$	1,250,490			
42	Statutory Dedications:	•	-,,	•	-,,			
43	Louisiana Military Family Assistance Fund	\$	115,528	\$	115,528			
44	Federal Funds	\$	1,353,571	\$	956,759			
•		•	, - ,- ' -	. T'	7			
45	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING							
46	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	9,293,592	\$	8,869,533			

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2	Personal Services	\$	7,154,792	\$	7,180,391
3	Operating Expenses	\$ \$	576,655	\$	576,655
4	Professional Services	\$ \$	535,000	\$ \$	370,033
5		\$ \$		\$ \$	1,361,417
	Other Charges		1,571,851		
6	Acquisitions/ Major Repairs	\$	144,947	\$	41,538
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	9,983,245	\$	9,495,001
8	03-131 LOUISIANA WAR VETERANS HOM	Œ			
9	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
10	Louisiana War Veterans Home -				
11	Authorized Positions		(142)		(132)
12	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
13	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	10,575,533	\$	9,668,658
14 15 16 17	Program Description: To provide medical and nuin an effort to return the veteran to the highest phys located in Jackson, Louisiana, opened in 1982 to needs of Louisiana's disabled and homeless veteral	ical an meet i	ad mental capac	city. T	The war home,
18	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	10,575,533	<u>\$</u>	9,668,658
19 20 21	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	7): <u>\$</u>	0	<u>\$</u>	0
22 23	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund by:				
24	Interagency Transfers	\$	168,720	\$	227,508
25	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	2,556,662	\$	1,927,993
26	Federal Funds	\$	7,850,151	\$	7,513,157
20	rederal runds	φ	7,030,131	Ψ	7,313,137
27 28	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	10,575,533	<u>\$</u>	9,668,658
29	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
30	Personal Services	\$	7,495,925	\$	7,308,978
31	Operating Expenses	\$	1,313,575	\$	1,125,447
32	Professional Services	\$		\$ \$	515,827
		D D	515,827		•
33	Other Charges	\$	979,826	\$	718,406
34	Acquisitions/ Major Repairs	\$	270,380	\$	0
35	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	10,575,533	<u>\$</u>	9,668,658
36	03-132 NORTHEAST LOUISIANA WAR VE	TERA	NS HOME		
37	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
38	Northeast Louisiana War Veterans Home -				
39	Authorized Positions		(149)		(149)
40	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	35,700	¢	54,250
	• 1		,	\$,
41	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	11,360,608	\$	12,060,794

HLS 18RS-492 ENGROSSED

HB NO. 1

- Program Description: To provide medical and nursing care to eligible Louisiana veterans in an effort to return the veteran to the highest physical and mental capacity. The war home,
- located in Monroe, Louisiana, opened in December 1996 to meet the growing long-term
- 4 healthcare needs of Louisiana's disabled and homeless veterans.

7	neutineure needs of Louisiana's disabled and nom	eiess	veieruns.		
5	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	11,396,308	\$	12,115,044
6 7	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY):				
8	Federal Funds	\$	35,700	\$	54,250
9 10	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	35,700	<u>\$</u>	54,250
11 12	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund by:			•	
13 14	Fees & Self-generated Revenues Federal Funds	\$ \$	2,637,923 8,722,685	\$ \$	2,637,923 9,422,871
15 16	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	11,360,608	<u>\$</u>	12,060,794
17	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
18 19 20 21 22	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions/ Major Repairs	\$ \$ \$ \$	7,753,086 1,531,111 577,528 984,147 550,436	\$ \$ \$ \$	8,621,848 1,659,906 577,528 930,762 325,000
23	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	11,396,308	<u>\$</u>	12,115,044
24	03-134 SOUTHWEST LOUISIANA WAR VE	TERA	ANS HOME		
25 26 27 28 29	EXPENDITURES: Southwest Louisiana War Veterans Home - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(148) 205,043 11,904,667	\$ \$	(153) 259,779 12,806,160
30 31 32 33	Program Description: To provide medical and nuin an effort to return the veteran to the highest physical located in Jennings, Louisiana, opened in April healthcare needs of Louisiana's disabled and home	ical ar ! 2004	nd mental capac I to meet the s	city. 7	The war home,
34	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	12,109,710	<u>\$</u>	13,065,939
35 36 37	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): Federal Funds	\$	205,043	\$	259,779
38 39	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	205,043	<u>\$</u>	259,779

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
2	State General Fund by:				
3	Interagency Transfers	\$	80,800	\$	88,244
4	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	3,275,354	\$	3,298,646
5	Federal Funds	\$	8,548,513	\$	9,419,270
	TOTAL MEANS OF FRANCIS				
6	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	Φ	11.004.667	Φ	12 007 170
7	(DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	11,904,667	<u>\$</u>	12,806,160
8	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
9	Personal Services	\$	7,852,825	\$	8,873,578
10	Operating Expenses	\$ \$	1,906,664	\$ \$	2,128,083
11	Professional Services	\$ \$	635,062	\$ \$	551,710
12			*		
	Other Charges	\$	1,145,006	\$	1,238,951
13	Acquisitions/ Major Repairs	\$	570,153	\$	273,617
14	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	12,109,710	\$	13,065,939
15	03-135 NORTHWEST LOUISIANA WAR VE	TER	ANS HOME		
16	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
17	Northwest Louisiana War Veterans Home -		F I TO EUD		F 1 19 KEC
			(1.40)		(150)
18	Authorized Positions	Ф	(148)	Φ	(150)
19	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
20	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	11,327,779	\$	12,317,670
21 22 23 24	Program Description: To provide medical and nuin an effort to return the veteran to the highest phys located in Bossier City, Louisiana, opened in Aphealthcare needs of Louisiana's disabled and home	ical ar ril 200	nd mental capac 07 to meet the	city. T	The war home,
25	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	11,327,779	<u>\$</u>	12,317,670
26	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY	Y):			
27	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
28	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	0	\$	0
	(I (OI) BIS CILL II OI (I II CI)	<u> </u>		Ψ	<u> </u>
29	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
30	State General Fund by:				
31	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	2,907,472	\$	3,129,140
32	Federal Funds	\$ \$	8,420,307	\$	9,188,530
32	redetal runds	Φ	0,420,307	Φ	9,100,330
33	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
34	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	11,327,779	\$	12,317,670
35	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:		<u> </u>		7 7
55	DI LAI LIDITORE CATEGORI.				
36	Personal Services	\$	7,557,721	\$	8,253,295
37	Operating Expenses	\$	1,634,634	\$	2,166,078
38	Professional Services	\$	957,689	\$	973,954
39	Other Charges	\$	767,500	\$	567,540
40	Acquisitions/ Major Repairs	\$	410,235	\$	356,803
41	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	11,327,779	\$	12,317,670
	TOTAL DE LA LEMBITORE CATEGORI	Ψ	11,041,117	Ψ	12,011,010

03-136 SOUTHEAST LOUISIANA WAR VETERANS HOME

1

2 3	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
5 5 6	Southeast Louisiana War Veterans Home - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(147) 0 12,912,504	\$ \$	(151) 0 14,249,724
7 8 9 10	Program Description: To provide medical and nuin an effort to return the veteran to the highest physical located in Reserve, Louisiana, opened in June healthcare needs of Louisiana's disabled and home	cal ar 2007	nd mental capac to meet the g	city. T	he war home,
11	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	12,912,504	<u>\$</u>	14,249,724
12	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY):			
13 14	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	0	<u>\$</u>	0
15 16 17 18 19	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers Fees & Self-generated Revenues Federal Funds	\$ \$ \$	806,107 4,189,502 7,916,895	\$ \$ \$	454,264 5,012,475 8,782,985
20 21	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	12,912,504	<u>\$</u>	14,249,724
22	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
23 24 25 26 27	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions/ Major Repairs	\$ \$ \$ \$	8,706,176 2,016,247 702,469 895,571 592,041	\$ \$ \$ \$	9,467,373 2,066,346 702,469 917,486 1,096,050
28	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	12,912,504	\$	14,249,724
29	SCHEDULE	04			
30	ELECTED OFFI	CIAI	LS		
31	DEPARTMENT OF	STA	ATE		
32	04-139 SECRETARY OF STATE				
33 34 35 36 37	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(72) 950,822 10,712,843	\$ \$	(72) 958,707 10,703,120
38 39 40 41 42 43	Program Description: Assists the Secretary of Staby providing the legal, financial, and management its various programs. Keeps the Great Seal, a Executive Orders and pardons, issues commissions State; records and maintains information relative to publications as required by Louisiana Law.	contr ttests for el	ol services for a to the Govern ected and appor	the de or's s inted o	partment and ignatures on officials in the

	nLS 16NS-492			<u>r</u>	HB NO. 1
1	Elections -				
	Authorized Positions		(126)		(126)
2 3	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	33,575,035	\$	32,085,255
4		\$ \$		\$ \$	
4	Discretionary Expenditures	Ф	19,417,086	Ф	24,163,838
5 6 7 8 9	Program Description: Ensures the integrity of process in Louisiana for its voters, citizens, and o the United States, and in general, encourages pub by educating current and potential voters about outreach programs.	ther in olic pa	nterested partie erticipation in ti	s in I he ele	Louisiana and ection process
10	Archives and Records -				
11	Authorized Positions		(32)		(32)
12	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	Ó	\$	Ó
13	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	3,974,564	\$	3,948,197
14 15 16 17 18	Program Description: Ensures the government and information created by the State through a viable program and a comprehensive preservation effective acquired and maintained by the program read educational programs.	le and ort, a	l responsive red nd makes the	cords archi	management val materials
19	Museum and Other Operations -				
20	Authorized Positions		(30)		(27)
21	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	0	\$	0
		Φ	2 217 075	\$	2 02 (100
22	Discretionary Expenditures	3	3,217,865	Þ	3,026,190
22 23 24 25 26 27 28	Program Description: Presents exhibits, education emphasize the political, social and economic infevents that have shaped the landscape of Louisian place in the world. To further this mission, the M and preserves artifacts and other historical relics exhibits of interest to the communities they serve.	on, and luence na's co luseun	d other progran es, personalitie olorful history o as Program acq	ns to t s, ins and c quires	the public that stitutions, and sulture and its s, refurbishes,
23 24 25 26 27 28	Program Description: Presents exhibits, education emphasize the political, social and economic infevents that have shaped the landscape of Louisian place in the world. To further this mission, the M and preserves artifacts and other historical relics	on, and luence na's co luseun	d other progran es, personalitie olorful history o as Program acq	ns to t s, ins and c quires	the public that stitutions, and sulture and its s, refurbishes,
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	Program Description: Presents exhibits, education emphasize the political, social and economic infevents that have shaped the landscape of Louisian place in the world. To further this mission, the M and preserves artifacts and other historical relics exhibits of interest to the communities they serve.	on, and luence na's co luseun	d other progran es, personalitie olorful history o as Program acq	ns to t s, ins and c quires	the public that titutions, and culture and its s, refurbishes,
23 24 25 26 27 28	Program Description: Presents exhibits, education emphasize the political, social and economic inferents that have shaped the landscape of Louisian place in the world. To further this mission, the M and preserves artifacts and other historical relics exhibits of interest to the communities they serve. Commercial -	on, and luence na's co luseun repre	d other progran es, personalitie olorful history on as Program acc esentative of thi	ns to t s, ins and c quires	the public that etitutions, and culture and its s, refurbishes, et and attracts
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	Program Description: Presents exhibits, education emphasize the political, social and economic inferents that have shaped the landscape of Louisian place in the world. To further this mission, the M and preserves artifacts and other historical relics exhibits of interest to the communities they serve. Commercial - Authorized Positions	on, and luence na's co luseun repre	d other progran es, personalitie olorful history on is Program acc esentative of thi	ns to to to s, ins and courres pas	the public that titutions, and culture and its s, refurbishes, et and attracts
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	Program Description: Presents exhibits, education emphasize the political, social and economic inferents that have shaped the landscape of Louisian place in the world. To further this mission, the M and preserves artifacts and other historical relics exhibits of interest to the communities they serve. Commercial - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	on, and luence na's co luseun repre s uncial, n of d esses on as	d other programes, personalities olorful history on the program accessentative of this of the program and legal community relatives the program are legal services required by larges.	s to is, ins and capuires s pas \$\frac{\\$}{\} muniting to s do	the public that stitutions, and stulture and its st, refurbishes, at and attracts (54) 0 9,160,998 Ties timely and securing and cuments and
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	Program Description: Presents exhibits, education emphasize the political, social and economic inferents that have shaped the landscape of Louisian place in the world. To further this mission, the M and preserves artifacts and other historical relics exhibits of interest to the communities they serve. Commercial - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides for business, find efficient service in the certification and registration retaining business entities and assets; procedumunications of business licensing informations	on, and luence na's co luseun repre s uncial, n of d esses on as	d other programes, personalities olorful history on the program accessentative of this of the program and legal community relatives the program are legal services required by larges.	s to is, ins and capuires s pas \$\frac{\\$}{\} muniting to s do	the public that stitutions, and stulture and its st, refurbishes, at and attracts (54) 0 9,160,998 Ties timely and securing and cuments and
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37	Program Description: Presents exhibits, education emphasize the political, social and economic inferents that have shaped the landscape of Louisian place in the world. To further this mission, the Mand preserves artifacts and other historical relics exhibits of interest to the communities they serve. Commercial - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides for business, find efficient service in the certification and registration retaining business entities and assets; procedum communications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities avoid TOTAL EXPENDITURES	on, and luence na's co luseun repre s uncial, n of d esses on as	d other programes, personalities, personalities of the program accessentative of the program and legal composition of the legal services required by large to the public.	s to to to s, ins and control of the state o	the public that stitutions, and sulture and its s, refurbishes, at and attracts (54) 0 9,160,998 Ties timely and securing and cuments and makes such
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38	Program Description: Presents exhibits, education emphasize the political, social and economic inferents that have shaped the landscape of Louisian place in the world. To further this mission, the Mand preserves artifacts and other historical relics exhibits of interest to the communities they serve. Commercial - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides for business, find efficient service in the certification and registration retaining business entities and assets; procedum information concerning these business entities avoid to TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE	on, and luence na's co luseun repre s uncial, n of d esses on as	d other programes, personalities, personalities of the program accessentative of the program and legal composition of the legal services required by large to the public.	s to to to s, ins and control of the state o	the public that stitutions, and sulture and its s, refurbishes, at and attracts (54) 9,160,998 ries timely and securing and cuments and makes such
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38	Program Description: Presents exhibits, education emphasize the political, social and economic inferents that have shaped the landscape of Louisian place in the world. To further this mission, the Mand preserves artifacts and other historical relics exhibits of interest to the communities they serve. Commercial - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides for business, find efficient service in the certification and registration retaining business entities and assets; proceeding these business entities avoid information concerning these business entities avoid TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY):	on, and luence ha's co luseun repre s moial, ha of d esses ha as halable	d other programes, personalities plorful history on the program accessentative of this esentative of the program and legal complete and legal services required by large to the public.	s to to to s, ins and conjuires s pas s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s	the public that stitutions, and sulture and its s, refurbishes, and attracts (54) 0 9,160,998 Ties timely and securing and cuments and atmakes such
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38	Program Description: Presents exhibits, education emphasize the political, social and economic inflevents that have shaped the landscape of Louisian place in the world. To further this mission, the Mand preserves artifacts and other historical relics exhibits of interest to the communities they serve. Commercial - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides for business, find efficient service in the certification and registration retaining business entities and assets; procedum information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities available to the communications of service in the certification concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information concerning these business entities and assets; procedure to the communications of business licensing information concerning the communications of business licensing information concerning the communications of business licensing information concerning the communications of busin	on, and luence na's co luseun repre s uncial, n of d esses on as	d other programes, personalities, personalities of the program accessentative of the program and legal composition of the legal services required by large to the public.	s to to to s, ins and control of the state o	the public that stitutions, and sulture and its s, refurbishes, at and attracts (54) 0 9,160,998 Ties timely and securing and cuments and makes such
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42	Program Description: Presents exhibits, education emphasize the political, social and economic inflevents that have shaped the landscape of Louisian place in the world. To further this mission, the M and preserves artifacts and other historical relics exhibits of interest to the communities they serve. Commercial - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides for business, find efficient service in the certification and registration retaining business entities and assets; procedum unications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities and TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	on, and luence ha's co luseum repre s uncial, ha of d lesses ha as hilable \$ \$	d other programes, personalities plorful history of the program accessentative of the seentative of the seentative of the seentative of the legal services required by law to the public. 80,893,964	s to to to s, ins and control of the s	the public that stitutions, and sulture and its s, refurbishes, and attracts (54) 0 9,160,998 Ties timely and securing and cuments and d makes such 84,046,305
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38	Program Description: Presents exhibits, education emphasize the political, social and economic inflevents that have shaped the landscape of Louisian place in the world. To further this mission, the Mand preserves artifacts and other historical relics exhibits of interest to the communities they serve. Commercial - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides for business, find efficient service in the certification and registration retaining business entities and assets; procedum information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities available to the communications of service in the certification concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information concerning these business entities available to the communications of business licensing information concerning these business entities and assets; procedure to the communications of business licensing information concerning the communications of business licensing information concerning the communications of business licensing information concerning the communications of busin	on, and luence ha's co luseun repre s moial, ha of d esses ha as halable	d other programes, personalities plorful history of the program accessentative of the grand legal composition of the legal services required by large to the public.	s to to to s, ins and conjuires s pas s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s	the public that stitutions, and sulture and its s, refurbishes, and attracts (54) 0 9,160,998 Ties timely and securing and cuments and atmakes such
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42	Program Description: Presents exhibits, education emphasize the political, social and economic inflevents that have shaped the landscape of Louisian place in the world. To further this mission, the M and preserves artifacts and other historical relics exhibits of interest to the communities they serve. Commercial - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides for business, find efficient service in the certification and registration retaining business entities and assets; procedum unications of business licensing information information concerning these business entities and TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	on, and luence ha's co luseum repre s uncial, ha of d lesses ha as hilable \$ \$	d other programes, personalities plorful history of the program accessentative of the seentative of the seentative of the seentative of the legal services required by law to the public. 80,893,964	s to to to s, ins and control of the s	the public that stitutions, and sulture and its s, refurbishes, and attracts (54) 0 9,160,998 Ties timely and securing and cuments and d makes such 84,046,305
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43	Program Description: Presents exhibits, education emphasize the political, social and economic information that have shaped the landscape of Louisian place in the world. To further this mission, the M and preserves artifacts and other historical relics exhibits of interest to the communities they serve. Commercial - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides for business, find efficient service in the certification and registration retaining business entities and assets; procedum information concerning these business entities and TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Fees & Self-generated Revenues	on, and luence ha's co luseum repre s uncial, ha of d lesses ha as hilable \$ \$	d other programes, personalities plorful history of the program accessentative of the seentative of the seentative of the seentative of the legal services required by law to the public. 80,893,964	s to to to s, ins and control of the s	the public that stitutions, and sulture and its s, refurbishes, and attracts (54) 0 9,160,998 Ties timely and securing and cuments and d makes such 84,046,305

ENGROSSED

HLS 18RS-492

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	\$	22,570,945	\$	26,772,759
3 4	State General Fund by:	¢	221 500	Φ	157 500
5	Interagency Transfers	\$ \$	221,500	\$ \$	157,500
6	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	Э	23,462,584	Э	23,959,006
7	Statutory Dedications:				
8	Shreveport Riverfront and Convention	\$	112.079	Φ	112.079
0	Center and Independence Stadium	<u> </u>	113,078	\$	113,078
9	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
10	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	Φ	46 269 107	Φ	51 002 242
10	(DISCRETIONARY)	3	46,368,107	\$	51,002,343
11	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
12	Personal Services	\$	27,335,194	\$	27,825,572
13	Operating Expenses	\$	11,777,928	\$	11,807,365
14	Professional Services		0	\$	0
15	Other Charges	\$ \$	39,930,842	\$	42,070,368
16	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	1,850,000	\$	2,343,000
10	rioquiomono, iviajor reopamo	Ψ	1,020,000	Ψ	2,2 .2,000
17	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	80,893,964	\$	84,046,305
18	Payable out of the State General Fund by				
19	Interagency Transfers from the Office of Children				
20	and Family Services to the Archives and Records				
21	Program for microfilm services			\$	70,000
22	DEPARTMENT OF	JUST	ГІСЕ	•	, , , , , ,
23	04-141 OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENER	AL			
		AL			
24	EXPENDITURES:	AL	<u>FY 18 EOB</u>		FY 19 REC
24 25	EXPENDITURES: Administrative -	AL			
24 25 26	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions		(57)		(56)
24 25 26 27	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	(57) 430,621	\$	(56) 750,294
24 25 26	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions		(57)	\$ \$	(56)
24 25 26 27	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ \$ ce of olicy ction ribut	(57) 430,621 6,020,551 the Attorney G development, of s, coordination ion, human reserve control and te	\$ enera and a n of ource	(56) 750,294 7,108,983 If and the first dministrative departmental management
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Includes the Executive Officassistant attorney general; provides leadership, poservices including management and finance fun planning, professional services contracts, mail distant payroll, employee training and development, professionation technology, and internal/external commissions.	\$ \$ ce of olicy ction ribut	(57) 430,621 6,020,551 the Attorney G development, of s, coordination ion, human reserve control and te	\$ enera and a n of ource	(56) 750,294 7,108,983 If and the first dministrative departmental management
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Includes the Executive Officassistant attorney general; provides leadership, poservices including management and finance functional planning, professional services contracts, mail distand payroll, employee training and development, professional technology, and internal/external commissional contracts.	\$ \$ ce of olicy ction ribut	(57) 430,621 6,020,551 the Attorney G development, a s, coordination ion, human reso y control and te cations.	\$ enera and a n of ource	(56) 750,294 7,108,983 Il and the first dministrative departmental management munications,
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Includes the Executive Offit assistant attorney general; provides leadership, poservices including management and finance fun planning, professional services contracts, mail distand payroll, employee training and development, professional technology, and internal/external committee Civil Law - Authorized Positions	\$ \$ ce of olicy ction ributi opert muni	(57) 430,621 6,020,551 the Attorney G development, of s, coordination, human resolution, human test y control and test cations.	\$ enera and a n of ource lecon	(56) 750,294 7,108,983 If and the first dministrative departmental management munications,
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Includes the Executive Office assistant attorney general; provides leadership, poservices including management and finance functionally planning, professional services contracts, mail distrand payroll, employee training and development, professional technology, and internal external communication technology, and internal external communications. Civil Law - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ \$ ce of olicy ction ribut opert muni	(57) 430,621 6,020,551 The Attorney G development, of s, coordination, human resolution, human test y control and test cations. (74) 792,423	\$ enera and a n of ource lecon	(56) 750,294 7,108,983 al and the first dministrative departmental management munications, (74) 783,520
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Includes the Executive Offit assistant attorney general; provides leadership, poservices including management and finance fun planning, professional services contracts, mail distand payroll, employee training and development, professional technology, and internal/external committee Civil Law - Authorized Positions	\$ \$ ce of olicy ction ributi opert muni	(57) 430,621 6,020,551 the Attorney G development, of s, coordination, human resolution, human test y control and test cations.	\$ enera and a n of ource lecon	(56) 750,294 7,108,983 If and the first dministrative departmental management munications,
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Includes the Executive Office assistant attorney general; provides leadership, poservices including management and finance functionally planning, professional services contracts, mail distrand payroll, employee training and development, professional technology, and internal external communication technology, and internal external communications. Civil Law - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ sce of olicy ction ributs operty muni \$ sinion la	(57) 430,621 6,020,551 the Attorney G development, of the selection of th	\$ enera and a n of ource lecon \$ \$! repr tural	(56) 750,294 7,108,983 If and the first dministrative departmental management numications, (74) 783,520 19,942,528 esentation) in resource law,
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Includes the Executive Office assistant attorney general; provides leadership, poservices including management and finance functionally planning, professional services contracts, mail distrand payroll, employee training and development, professional technology, and internal/external communiformation technology, and internal/external communiformation technology. Civil Law - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides legal services (opthe areas of public finance and contract law, educate collection law, consumer protection/environmentar receivership law.	\$ sce of olicy ction ributs operty muni \$ sinion la	(57) 430,621 6,020,551 the Attorney G development, of the selection of th	\$ enera and a n of ource lecon \$ \$! repr tural	(56) 750,294 7,108,983 If and the first dministrative departmental management numications, (74) 783,520 19,942,528 esentation) in resource law,
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Includes the Executive Offic assistant attorney general; provides leadership, poservices including management and finance functionally planning, professional services contracts, mail distrand payroll, employee training and development, professional technology, and internal external communication technology, and internal external communication technology. Civil Law - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides legal services (opthe areas of public finance and contract law, educate collection law, consumer protection/environmentar receivership law. Criminal Law and Medicaid Fraud -	\$ sce of olicy ction ributs operty muni \$ sinion la	(57) 430,621 6,020,551 the Attorney G development, of s, coordination ion, human resolutions. (74) 792,423 26,995,247 as, counsel, and aw, land and na or, auto fraud la	\$ enera and a n of ource lecon \$ \$! repr tural	(56) 750,294 7,108,983 If and the first dministrative departmental management nmunications, (74) 783,520 19,942,528 esentation) in resource law, and insurance
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Includes the Executive Office assistant attorney general; provides leadership, poservices including management and finance fun planning, professional services contracts, mail dist and payroll, employee training and development, professional technology, and internal/external communiformation technology, and internal/external communiformation technology. Civil Law - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides legal services (opthe areas of public finance and contract law, educate collection law, consumer protection/environmentar receivership law. Criminal Law and Medicaid Fraud - Authorized Positions	\$ sce of olicy ction ributs operty muni \$ sinion la	(57) 430,621 6,020,551 the Attorney G development, of s, coordination ion, human resolutions. (74) 792,423 26,995,247 as, counsel, and aw, land and na w, auto fraud la (129)	\$ enera and a n of ource lecon \$ \$! repr tural	(56) 750,294 7,108,983 If and the first dministrative departmental management amunications, (74) 783,520 19,942,528 esentation) in resource law, and insurance (129)
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Includes the Executive Office assistant attorney general; provides leadership, poservices including management and finance fumplanning, professional services contracts, mail distand payroll, employee training and development, professional technology, and internal/external communiformation technology, and internal/external communiformation technology Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides legal services (opthe areas of public finance and contract law, educate collection law, consumer protection/environmentareceivership law. Criminal Law and Medicaid Fraud - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions	\$ sce of olicy ction ributs opert muni \$ sinion land law	(57) 430,621 6,020,551 The Attorney G development, of the Attorney G 74) 792,423 26,995,247 as, counsel, and the Attorney G development, of the Attorney G (129) (1)	\$ enera and a n of ource lecon repr tural aw, a	(56) 750,294 7,108,983 If and the first administrative departmental management numunications, (74) 783,520 19,942,528 esentation) in resource law, and insurance (129) (1)
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Includes the Executive Office assistant attorney general; provides leadership, poservices including management and finance fun planning, professional services contracts, mail dist and payroll, employee training and development, professional technology, and internal/external communiformation technology, and internal/external communiformation technology. Civil Law - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides legal services (opthe areas of public finance and contract law, educate collection law, consumer protection/environmentar receivership law. Criminal Law and Medicaid Fraud - Authorized Positions	\$ sce of olicy ction ributs operty muni \$ sinion la	(57) 430,621 6,020,551 the Attorney G development, of s, coordination ion, human resolutions. (74) 792,423 26,995,247 as, counsel, and aw, land and na w, auto fraud la (129)	\$ enera and a n of ource lecon \$ \$! repr tural	(56) 750,294 7,108,983 If and the first dministrative departmental management amunications, (74) 783,520 19,942,528 esentation) in resource law, and insurance (129)

1 **Program Description:** Conducts or assists in criminal prosecutions; acts as advisor for 2 district attorneys, legislature and law enforcement entities; provides legal services in the 3 areas of extradition, appeals and habeas corpus proceedings; prepares attorney general 4 opinions concerning criminal law; operates White Collar Crimes Section, Violent Crime and 5 Drug Unit, and Insurance Fraud Unit; investigates and prosecutes individuals and entities 6 defrauding the Medicaid Program or abusing residents in health care facilities and initiates 7 recovery of identified overpayments; and provides investigation services for the department. 8 Risk Litigation -9 **Authorized Positions** (172)(172)10 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 1,472,451 \$ 1,447,329 11 \$ Discretionary Expenditures 17,006,632 \$ 16,911,619 12 **Program Description:** Provides legal representation for the Office of Risk Management, 13 the Self-Insurance Fund, the State of Louisiana and its departments, agencies, boards and 14 commissions and their officers, officials, employees and agents in all claims covered by the 15 State Self-Insurance Fund, and all tort claims whether or not covered by the Self-Insurance 16 Fund. The Division has six regional offices (in Alexandria, Lafayette, New Orleans, 17 Shreveport, Monroe, and Lake Charles) that handle litigation filed in the geographical areas 18 covered by the regional offices. 19 Gaming -(51)20 **Authorized Positions** (51)21 581,537 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 556,894 \$ 22 \$ **Discretionary Expenditures** 5,770,256 6,000,107 23 **Program Description**: Serves as legal advisor to gaming regulatory agencies (Louisiana 24 Gaming Control Board, Office of State Police, Department of Revenue and Taxation, 25 Louisiana State Racing Commission, and Louisiana Lottery Corporation) and represents 26 them in legal proceedings. TOTAL EXPENDITURES 27 75,555,655 68,757,212 28 MEANS OF FINANCE 29 (NONDISCRETIONARY): 30 \$ State General Fund (Direct) 885,706 \$ 1,345,854 31 State General Fund by: 32 Interagency Transfers from Prior and 33 **Current Year Transfers** \$ 1,472,451 \$ 1,447,329 34 Fees & Self-generated Revenues from 35 Prior and Current Year Collections \$ 104,655 \$ 104,655 36 **Statutory Dedications:**

37

38

39

40

41

42

43

44

45

46

Video Draw Poker Device Fund

Control Fund

Detection Fund

(NONDISCRETIONARY)

TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING

Louisiana Fund

Federal Funds

Riverboat Gaming Enforcement Fund

Medical Assistance Program Fraud

Pari-mutuel Live Racing Facility Gaming

\$

\$

\$

\$

\$

\$

300,864

177,004

79,026

59,958

179,874

3,649,676

390,138

\$

\$

\$

\$

\$

\$

299,430

203,449

78,658

59,958

179,874

4,106,575

387,368

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$	18,501,834	\$	14,864,631
4 5 6	Interagency Transfers from Prior and Current Year Transfers Food & Solf governed Bossesses from	\$	24,694,878	\$	22,053,258
7 8	Fees & Self-generated Revenues from Prior and Current Year Collections Statutory Dedications:	\$	6,762,059	\$	6,712,059
9 10 11	Department of Justice Debt Collection Fund Department of Justice Legal	\$	2,671,913	\$	2,492,347
12	Support Fund	\$	1,962,617	\$	1,600,000
13	Insurance Fraud Investigation Fund	\$ \$	740,065	\$	740,065
14	Louisiana Fund	\$	711,139	\$	660,832
15 16	Medical Assistance Program Fraud Detection Fund	\$	1,770,081	\$	1,700,267
17	Pari-mutuel Live Racing Facility				
18	Gaming Control Fund	\$	755,632	\$	756,000
19	Riverboat Gaming Enforcement Fund	\$	1,692,471	\$	1,955,384
20	Sex Offender Registry Technology Fund	\$ \$	1,015,943	\$	927,781
21	Tobacco Control Special Fund		15,000	\$	15,000
22	Tobacco Settlement Enforcement Fund	\$	400,000	\$	400,000
23	Video Draw Poker Device Fund	\$	2,876,791	\$	2,877,866
24	Federal Funds	\$	7,335,556	\$	6,895,147
25 26	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	71,905,979	<u>\$</u>	64,650,637
27	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
28	Personal Services	\$	46,491,966	\$	45,535,066
29	Operating Expenses	\$	3,871,099	\$	3,860,187
30	Professional Services	\$	7,056,790	\$	5,018,292
31	Other Charges	\$	16,266,133	\$	13,366,473
32	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	1,869,667	\$	977,194
33	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	75,555,655	\$	68,757,212
34 35 36 37 38 39	Payable out of the State General Fund by Statutory Dedications out of the Louisiana Fund to the Civil Law Program for the acquisition of hardware and software to electronically record and submit tobacco tax stamp data to the Department of Justice			\$	1,566,800
40	OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENA	ANT	GOVERNOR		
41	04-146 LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR				
42 43	EXPENDITURES: Administrative Program -		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
44	Authorized Positions		(7)		(7)
45	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	254,593	\$	288,320
46	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	1,188,217	\$	1,183,802
47 48 49 50 51	Program Description: The mission of the Adminexecutive department activities designed to prepart Governor; to serve as Commissioner of Department and to develop and implement a retirement prograttracting retirees in Louisiana.	e the	Lieutenant Ge Culture, Recrea	overn ation,	or to serve as and Tourism;

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u> :	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	Grants Program				
2	Authorized Other Charges Positions		(8)		(8)
3	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
4	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	5,774,825	\$	5,755,420
5 6 7 8	Program Description: The mission of the Grasustainability of high quality programs that meet promote an ethic of service, and to encourage serproblem solving through the Volunteer Louisiana	et the i	needs of Loui. a means of co	siana	's citizens, to
9	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	7,217,635	<u>\$</u>	7,227,542
10	MEANS OF FINANCE				
11	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
12	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	254,493	\$	288,220
13	State General Fund by:	Ψ	20 1, 150	Ψ	200,220
14	Interagency Transfers	\$	100	\$	100
15	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
16	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	254,593	\$	288,320
10	(NONDISCRETIONART)	<u>v</u>	234,373	<u>Φ</u>	200,320
17	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
18	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	792,787	\$	768,967
19	State General Fund by:				
20	Interagency Transfers	\$	672,196	\$	672,196
21	Fees and Self-generated Revenues	\$	10,000	\$	10,000
22	Federal Funds	\$	5,488,059	\$	5,488,059
23	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
24	(DISCRETIONARY)	•	6,963,042	\$	6,939,222
21	(DISCRETION MAT)	Ψ	0,703,042	Ψ	0,737,222
25	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
26	Personal Services	\$	980,185	\$	1,024,491
27	Operating Expenses	\$	95,693	\$	98,819
28	Professional Services	\$	7,404	\$	7,404
29	Other Charges	\$	6,134,353	\$	6,096,828
30	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
31	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	7,217,635	\$	7,227,542
32	DEPARTMENT OF	ΓREAS	SURY		
33	04-147 STATE TREASURER				
34	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
35	Administrative -		<u> </u>		r i 19 KEC
36	Authorized Positions		(24)		(24)
37	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	127,001	\$	278,132
38	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	4,821,224	\$ \$	4,871,615
50	Discionary Expenditures	Ф	7,021,224	Ф	7,0/1,013
39 40 41	Program Description: Provides the leadership, responsible for managing, directing, and ensuring a programs within the Department of the Treasury to	the effe	ctive and effici	ent op	peration of the

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>]	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3 4	Financial Accountability and Control - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(17) 175,434 3,542,487	\$ \$	(17) 150,000 3,529,468
5 6 7 8 9	Program Description: Provides the highest quality monies deposited in the Treasury and assures that disbursed from the Treasury in accordance with a benefit of the citizens of the State of Louisiana and finance functions of the Treasury.	moni onstit	es on deposit i tutional and st	in the atutor	Treasury are y law for the
10 11 12	Debt Management - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	(9) 134,550	\$	(9) 150,000
13	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	1,051,691	\$	1,099,798
14 15	Program Description: Provides staff to assist the its constitutional and statutory mandates.	State	Bond Commiss	sion in	a carrying out
16	Investment Management -				
17	Authorized Positions	Ф	(4)	¢.	(4)
18 19	Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	0 1,546,960	\$ \$	1,560,355
21 22 23 24	manner consistent with the cash needs of the seconstitution and statutes, and within the guidelines under management. TOTAL EXPENDITURES				
25	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY)):			
26 27 28	State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers Fees & Self-generated Revenues from Prior	\$	82,244	\$	79,500
29 30	and Current Year Collections per R.S. 39:1405.1	\$	354,741	\$	498,632
31 32	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	436,985	<u>\$</u>	578,132
33 34 35	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers	\$	1,604,700	\$	1,607,444
36 37	Fees & Self-generated Revenues from Prior and Current Year Collections per				
38 39	R.S. 39:1405.1 Statutory Dedications:	\$	8,546,207	\$	8,642,337
40 41	Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund Education Excellence Fund	\$ \$	614,165	\$ \$	614,165
41	Health Excellence Fund Health Excellence Fund	\$ \$	38,249 38,251	\$ \$	38,249 38,251
43	TOPS Fund	\$ \$	38,250	\$ \$	38,250
44	Medicaid Trust Fund for the Elderly	\$ \$	82,540	\$ \$	82,540
45 46	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	\$	10,962,362	\$	11,061,236
45	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING			·	·

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u> :	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2 3 4 5 6	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$ \$ \$	6,467,790 1,429,144 263,147 3,100,216 139,050	\$ \$ \$ \$	6,827,324 963,835 263,147 3,145,562 139,500
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	11,399,347	\$	11,339,368
8	DEPARTMENT OF PUR	BLIC	SERVICE		
9	04-158 PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION				
10 11 12	EXPENDITURES: Administrative - Authorized Positions		FY 18 EOB (33)		FY 19 REC (33)
13 14	Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	515,126 3,303,505	\$ \$	516,268 3,383,508
15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23	Program Description: Provides support to all prodevelopment, communications, and dissemination legal support to all programs to ensure that all case in a timely manner. Seeks to ensure that Do No complaints are sufficiently monitored and address. Support Services - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	of info es are p et Call	ormation. Prov processed throu consumer pro	vides gh the	technical and e Commission
24 25 26 27 28 29	Program Description: Reviews, analyzes, and in the Commission with respect to prudence and adeq of adjudicatory proceedings, conducts evident recommendations to the Commissioners which are efficient, and which generate the highest degree of integrity and fairness.	uacy o iary T re just	of those rates; m hearings, and , impartial, pro	anag make ofessi	es the process es rules and onal, orderly,
30 31	Motor Carrier Registration - Authorized Positions		(5)		(6)
32 33	Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	144,000 450,065	\$ \$	144,000 492,894
34 35 36 37 38	Program Description: Provides fair and impartite contract carriers offering services for hire, is responsibility and lawfulness of interstate mote Louisiana in interstate commerce, and provides faind enforcement of motor carrier laws.	onsible or car	e for the regulat riers operating	tion o _j g inte	f the financial o or through
39	District Offices -		(a =)		
40 41 42	Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(37) 419,442 2,450,967	\$ \$	(37) 433,483 2,471,174

1 **Program Description:** Provides accessibility and information to the public through district

- 2 offices and satellite offices located in each of the five Public Service Commission districts.
- 3 District offices handle consumer complaints, hold meetings with consumer groups and
- 4 regulated companies, and administer rules, regulations, and state and federal laws at a local
- 5 level.

32

6	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	9,770,839	<u>\$</u>	9,722,536
7	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY	Y):			
8	State General Fund by:	,			
9	Statutory Dedications:				
10	Utility and Carrier Inspection and				
11	Supervision Fund	\$	1,396,278	\$	1,411,461
12	Telephonic Solicitation Relief Fund	\$	22,985	\$	22,985
13	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
14	(NONDISCRETIONARY):	\$	1,419,263	\$	1,434,446
15	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
16	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	66,396	\$	0
17	State General Fund by:				
18	Statutory Dedications:				
19	Motor Carrier Regulation Fund	\$	248,877	\$	275,000
20	Utility and Carrier Inspection and				
21	Supervision Fund	\$	7,810,547	\$	7,787,642
22	Telephonic Solicitation Relief Fund	\$	225,756	\$	225,448
23	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
24	(DISCRETIONARY):	\$	8,351,576	\$	8,288,090
25	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
26	Personal Services	\$	8,038,519	\$	8,003,839
27	Operating Expenses	\$	492,233	\$	528,962
28	Professional Services	\$ \$	5,000	\$	5,000
29	Other Charges		1,163,832	\$	1,100,374
30	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	71,255	\$	84,361
31	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	9,770,839	<u>\$</u>	9,722,536

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE AND FORESTRY

33 04-160 AGRICULTURE AND FORESTRY

34	EXPENDITURES:	FY 18 EOB	FY 19 REC
35	Management and Finance -		
36	Authorized Positions	(105)	(104)
37	Authorized Other Charges Positions	(1)	(0)
38	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 5,942,362	\$ 5,858,956
39	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 13,497,180	\$ 14,101,258

40 **Program Description:** Centrally manages revenue, purchasing, payroll, computer

- 41 functions and support services (budget preparation, fiscal, legal, procurement, property
- 42 control, human resources, fleet and facility management, distribution of commodities
- 43 donated by the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA), auditing, management and
- 44 information systems, print shop, mail room, document imaging and district office clerical
- 45 support, as well as management of the Department of Agriculture and Forestry's funds).

	HLS 18RS-492			<u></u>	HB NO. 1
					112 110.1
1	Agricultural and Environmental Sciences -				
2	Authorized Positions		(103)		(99)
3	Authorized Other Charges Positions	•	(22)	•	(4)
4	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	7,845,486	\$	0
5	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	11,493,664	\$	12,044,481
6	Program Description: Samples and inspects s	seeds, fe	ertilizers and p	estici	des; enforces
7	quality requirements and guarantees for such m	aterials	s; assists farme	rs in i	their safe and
8	effective application, including remediation of im	proper	pesticide applic	cation	; and licenses
9	and permits horticulture related businesses.				
10	Animal Health and Food Safety -				
11	Authorized Positions		(105)		(104)
12	Authorized Other Charges Positions		(1)		(0)
13	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
14	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	13,900,084	\$	14,254,097
15	Program Description: Conducts inspection of n	neat and	d meat products	ρσσ	and fish and
16	fish products; controls and eradicates infection		-	00	v
17	ensures the quality and condition of fresh produce				
18	for the licensing of livestock dealers, the supervis	_			-
19	livestock theft and nuisance animals.	J			3
20	Agro-Consumer Services -				
21	Authorized Positions		(75)		(76)
22	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
23	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	7,877,126	\$	8,206,268
	J 1	Ψ	. , ,	~	-,,
		,			
24	Program Description: Regulates weights and	measur	res; licenses we	eigh n	nasters, scale
24 25	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspe	measui ects bo	res; licenses wo nded farm wa	eigh n rehou	nasters, scale ses and milk
24	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, v	measur ects bo varehor	res; licenses we nded farm wa uses and cotton	eigh n rehou buye	nasters, scale ses and milk ers; providing
24 25 26 27	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and insperocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, we regulatory services to ensure consumer protection	measur ects bo varehor	res; licenses we nded farm wa uses and cotton	eigh n rehou buye	nasters, scale ses and milk ers; providing
24 25 26 27 28	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, we regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry -	measur ects bo varehor	res; licenses wo nded farm wa uses and cotton uisiana produc	eigh n rehou buye	nasters, scale ses and milk ers; providing ad consumers.
24 25 26 27 28 29	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, we regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions	measur ects bo varehor	res; licenses wo nded farm wa uses and cotton uisiana produc (167)	eigh n rehou buye	masters, scale ses and milk ers; providing ad consumers.
24 25 26 27 28 29 30	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, we regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions	measun ects bo warehou n for Lo	res; licenses wo nded farm wa uses and cotton uisiana produc	eigh r rehou buye ers ar	nasters, scale ses and milk ers; providing ad consumers. (167)
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, we regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	measur ects bo warehou n for Lo	res; licenses we nded farm wa uses and cotton nuisiana produc (167) (3)	eigh n rehou buye ers an	nasters, scale ses and milk ers; providing ad consumers. (167) (0)
24 25 26 27 28 29 30	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, we regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions	measun ects bo warehou n for Lo	res; licenses wo nded farm wa uses and cotton uisiana produc (167)	eigh r rehou buye ers ar	nasters, scale ses and milk ers; providing ad consumers. (167)
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, we regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	measun ects bo warehou n for Lo \$ \$	res; licenses we nded farm wa uses and cotton uisiana produc (167) (3) 0 15,687,150	eigh rehou buye ers ar \$ \$	nasters, scale ses and milk ers; providing ad consumers. (167) (0) 0 15,993,795
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, we regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Promotes sound forest	measurects bowarehoun for Lo \$ \$ \$	res; licenses wanded farm wanuses and cotton uisiana production (167) (3) 0 15,687,150	eigh rehou buye ers ar \$ \$	nasters, scale ses and milk ers; providing ad consumers. (167) (0) 0 15,993,795 and provides
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, we regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	measurects bowarehoun for Lo \$ \$ sest man	res; licenses we nded farm was uses and cotton valuation (167) (3) 0 15,687,150 agement praction of the property of the prope	eigh rehou rehou buye ers ar \$ \$ tices enforc	nasters, scale ses and milk ers; providing ad consumers. (167) (0) 0 15,993,795 and provides cement for the
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, we regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Promotes sound fore technical assistance, tree seedlings, insect and discretionary and discretionary insect an	measurects bowarehoun for Lo \$ \$ sest manages	res; licenses we nded farm was uses and cotton valuation (167) (3) 0 15,687,150 tagement praction and law assion activities	eigh rehou rehou buye ers ar \$ \$ tices enfore using	nasters, scale ses and milk ers; providing ad consumers. (167) (0) 0 15,993,795 and provides cement for the g surveillance
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, we regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Promotes sound fore technical assistance, tree seedlings, insect and distate's forest lands; conducts fire detection and	measurects bowarehoun for Lo \$ \$ sest manages	res; licenses we nded farm was uses and cotton valuation (167) (3) 0 15,687,150 tagement praction and law assion activities	eigh rehou rehou buye ers ar \$ \$ tices enfore using	nasters, scale ses and milk ers; providing ad consumers. (167) (0) 0 15,993,795 and provides cement for the g surveillance
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, we regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Promotes sound fore technical assistance, tree seedlings, insect and distate's forest lands; conducts fire detection and aircraft, fire towers, and fire crews; also prove forestry expertise.	measurects bowarehoun for Lo \$ \$ sest manages	res; licenses we nded farm was uses and cotton valuation (167) (3) 0 15,687,150 tagement praction and law assion activities	eigh rehou rehou buye ers ar \$ \$ tices enfore using	nasters, scale ses and milk ers; providing ad consumers. (167) (0) 0 15,993,795 and provides cement for the g surveillance
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, we regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Promotes sound fore technical assistance, tree seedlings, insect and distate's forest lands; conducts fire detection and aircraft, fire towers, and fire crews; also prove forestry expertise. Soil and Water Conservation -	measurects bowarehoun for Lo \$ \$ sest manages	res; licenses we nded farm was uses and cotton uisiana production (167) (3) 0 15,687,150 tagement praction and law assion activities on servation, ed	eigh rehou rehou buye ers ar \$ \$ tices enfore using	nasters, scale ses and milk ers; providing ad consumers. (167) (0) 0 15,993,795 and provides cement for the g surveillance on and urban
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, we regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Promotes sound fore technical assistance, tree seedlings, insect and distate's forest lands; conducts fire detection and aircraft, fire towers, and fire crews; also prove forestry expertise. Soil and Water Conservation - Authorized Positions	measurects bowarehoun for Lossest manisease consumers consides consumers.	res; licenses we nded farm was uses and cotton valuation (167) (3) 0 15,687,150 tagement praction and law assion activities	rehou rehou buye ers ar \$ sices using ucatio	nasters, scale ses and milk ers; providing ad consumers. (167) (0) 0 15,993,795 and provides cement for the g surveillance on and urban
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, we regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Promotes sound fore technical assistance, tree seedlings, insect and distate's forest lands; conducts fire detection and aircraft, fire towers, and fire crews; also prove forestry expertise. Soil and Water Conservation -	measurects bowarehoun for Lo \$ \$ sest manages	res; licenses we nded farm was uses and cotton values and cotton values and product (167) (3) 0 15,687,150 tagement praction and law assion activities onservation, ed	eigh rehou rehou buye ers ar \$ \$ tices enfore using	nasters, scale ses and milk ers; providing ad consumers. (167) (0) 0 15,993,795 and provides cement for the g surveillance on and urban
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, weightary services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Promotes sound fore technical assistance, tree seedlings, insect and distate's forest lands; conducts fire detection and aircraft, fire towers, and fire crews; also prove forestry expertise. Soil and Water Conservation - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	measurects bowarehoun for Lo sest manaisease consuppresides consuming the second seco	res; licenses we nded farm was uses and cotton usiana production (167) (3) 0 15,687,150 eagement praction and law ession activities onservation, ed (8) 0 1,447,570	stices using ucation	nasters, scale ises and milk irs; providing ad consumers. (167) (0) 0 15,993,795 and provides cement for the is surveillance on and urban (9) 0 1,602,032
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, weight regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Promotes sound fore technical assistance, tree seedlings, insect and distate's forest lands; conducts fire detection and aircraft, fire towers, and fire crews; also provious forestry expertise. Soil and Water Conservation - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	measurects bowarehous statement for Los sease consider consider consider consumpression suppressides consumpressides consumpre	res; licenses we nded farm was uses and cotton valuation (167) (3) 0 15,687,150 ragement praction and law of sisten activities onservation, ed (8) 0 1,447,570	s stices enforce using ucations	nasters, scale ses and milk ers; providing ad consumers. (167) (0) 0 15,993,795 and provides cement for the graveillance on and urban (9) 0 1,602,032
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and insperior processing plants; and licenses grain dealers, weight regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Promotes sound fore technical assistance, tree seedlings, insect and distate's forest lands; conducts fire detection and aircraft, fire towers, and fire crews; also prove forestry expertise. Soil and Water Conservation - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Oversees a delivery net districts that provide assistance to land managers	measurects bowarehoun for Lo sest management of the sease constant of the sease constan	res; licenses we nded farm was uses and cotton uses and cotton (167) (3) 0 15,687,150 eagement praction and law ession activities onservation, ed (8) 0 1,447,570 Flocal soil and resterving and restered.	stices enforce using ucation should be seen to be seen	nasters, scale ises and milk irs; providing ad consumers. (167) (0) 0 15,993,795 and provides is cement for the is surveillance on and urban (9) 0 1,602,032 conservation water quality,
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, weight regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Promotes sound fore technical assistance, tree seedlings, insect and distate's forest lands; conducts fire detection and aircraft, fire towers, and fire crews; also provious forestry expertise. Soil and Water Conservation - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	measurects bowarehous for Los \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	res; licenses we nded farm was uses and cotton values and cotton values and product (167) (3) 0 15,687,150 reagement praction and law ession activities onservation, ed (8) 0 1,447,570 Flocal soil and reston a	stices ers are sucation with the wing with the wing water oring m with the wing with the water oring to the water oring to the water oring to the water oring to the with the water oring to the water or the w	nasters, scale ises and milk irs; providing ad consumers. (167) (0) 0 15,993,795 and provides is cement for the is surveillance on and urban (9) 0 1,602,032 I conservation water quality, the Natural
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44	Program Description: Regulates weights and companies and technicians; licenses and inspersocessing plants; and licenses grain dealers, weight regulatory services to ensure consumer protection. Forestry - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Promotes sound fore technical assistance, tree seedlings, insect and distate's forest lands; conducts fire detection and aircraft, fire towers, and fire crews; also provide stry expertise. Soil and Water Conservation - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Oversees a delivery net districts that provide assistance to land managers wetlands and soil. Also serves as the official states.	measurects bowarehous for Los \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	res; licenses we nded farm was uses and cotton values and cotton values and product (167) (3) 0 15,687,150 reagement praction and law ession activities onservation, ed (8) 0 1,447,570 Flocal soil and reston a	stices ers are sucation with the wing with the wing water oring m with the wing with the water oring to the water oring to the water oring to the water oring to the with the water oring to the water or the w	nasters, scale ises and milk irs; providing ad consumers. (167) (0) 0 15,993,795 and provides is cement for the is surveillance on and urban (9) 0 1,602,032 I conservation water quality, the Natural

ENGROSSED

HLS 18RS-492

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	MEANS OF FINANCE				
2	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
3	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	5,942,362	\$	5,858,956
4	State General Fund by:				
5	Statutory Dedications:				
6	Louisiana Agricultural Finance				
7	Authority Fund	\$	7,845,486	\$	0
8	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
9	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	13,787,848	\$	5,858,956
10	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
11	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	19,332,680	\$	13,306,737
12	State General Fund by:	Ψ	17,552,000	Ψ	13,300,737
13	Interagency Transfers	\$	686,125	\$	680,206
14	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	7,029,476	\$	7,029,476
15	Statutory Dedications:	•	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	•	.,,
16	Agricultural Commodity Dealers &				
17	Warehouse Fund	\$	2,277,455	\$	2,277,455
18	Boll Weevil Eradication Fund	\$	100,000	\$	100,000
19	Feed and Fertilizer Fund	\$	1,749,865	\$	2,249,865
20	Forest Protection Fund	\$	806,606	\$	806,606
21	Forestry Productivity Fund	\$	333,333	\$	333,333
22	Horticulture and Quarantine Fund	\$	2,550,000	\$	2,550,000
23	Livestock Brand Commission Fund	\$	10,000	\$	10,000
24	Louisiana Agricultural Finance		,		Ź
25	Authority Fund	\$	4,155,433	\$	11,802,482
26	Pesticide Fund	\$	5,293,249	\$	5,400,000
27	Petroleum Products Fund	\$	4,600,000	\$	4,952,219
28	Seed Commission Fund	\$	807,008	\$	807,008
29	Structural Pest Control Commission Fund	\$	1,157,795	\$	1,457,795
30	Sweet Potato Pests & Diseases Fund	\$	200,000	\$	200,000
31	Weights & Measures Fund	\$	2,228,776	\$	2,228,776
32	Federal Funds	\$	10,584,973	\$	10,009,973
33	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
34	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	63,902,774	\$	66,201,931
2.5	,		' '	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
35	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
36	Personal Services	\$	52,127,342	\$	53,027,436
37	Operating Expenses	\$	9,246,196	\$	10,844,099
38	Professional Services	\$	438,942	\$	438,942
39	Other Charges	\$	14,829,920	\$	6,866,972
40	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	1,048,222	\$	993,795
41	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	77,690,622	<u>\$</u>	72,171,244
42	DEPARTMENT OF IN	NSUF	RANCE		
43	04-165 COMMISSIONER OF INSURANCE				
44	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
45	Administrative/Fiscal Program -				
46	Authorized Positions		(67)		(67)
47	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	1,303,023	\$	1,235,499
48	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	10,789,061	\$	11,303,616
	, 1		. ,		. ,

1 2 3	Program Description : Regulates the insurance producers, insurance adjusters, public adjusters, a the state's insurance consumers.		•		, υ
4 5 6 7	Market Compliance Program - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(155) 917,996 18,103,263	\$ <u>\$</u>	(155) 923,072 18,416,018
8 9	Program Description: Regulates the insurance indefor insurance consumers.	dustry	in the state and	lserve	es as advocate
10	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	31,113,343	<u>\$</u>	31,878,205
11 12 13 14	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Fees & Self-generated Revenues Federal Funds	s \$ \$	2,199,024 21,995	\$ \$	2,158,571 0
15 16	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	2,221,019	\$	2,158,571
17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund by: Fees & Self-generated Revenues Statutory Dedications: Administrative Fund Insurance Fraud Investigation Fund Automobile Theft and Insurance Fraud Prevention Authority Fund	\$ \$ \$	26,459,960 948,601 562,752 227,000	\$ \$ \$	27,184,409 963,929 626,821 227,000
25 26 27	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	\$ <u>\$</u>	694,011 28,892,324	<u>\$</u>	717,475 29,719,634
28	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				

2

29	Personal Services	\$ 22,126,196	\$ 22,897,623
30	Operating Expenses	\$ 2,556,701	\$ 2,556,701
31	Professional Services	\$ 3,588,387	\$ 3,688,387
32	Other Charges	\$ 2,298,483	\$ 2,110,359
33	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ 543,576	\$ 625,135
34	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$ 31,113,343	\$ 31,878,205

35 **SCHEDULE 05**

36 DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

37 INCENTIVE EXPENDITURE FORECAST

- 38 In accordance with Act 401 of the 2017 Regular Session, below is the listing of the incentive
- 39 expenditure programs as recognized by the Revenue Estimating Conference on December
- 40 14, 2017. This department administers the following incentive expenditure programs:

1 2	INCENTIVE EXPENDITURES: Louisiana Community Economic	AUTHORITY	FORECAST
3	Development Act	R.S. 47:6031	Sunset in 2010
4	Ports of Louisiana Tax Credits	R.S. 47:6036	Unable to Anticipate
5	Motion Picture Investor Tax Credit	R.S. 47:6007	\$ 180,000,000
6	Research and Development Tax Credit	R.S. 47:6015	\$ 9,000,000
7	<u> </u>	R.S. 47:6022	\$ 50,000,000
8	Digital Interactive Media and Software Act		
	Louisiana Motion Picture Incentive Act	R.S. 47:1121	Not in Effect
9	New Markets Tax Credit	R.S. 47:6016	Unable to Anticipate
10	University Research and Development Parks	R.S. 17:3389	\$ 0
11	Industrial Tax Equalization Program	R.S. 47:3201	\$ 4,000,000
12		-R.S. 47:3205	
13	Exemptions for Manufacturing Establishments	R.S. 47:4301	\$ 1,500,000
14		-R.S. 47:4306	
15	Louisiana Enterprise Zone Act	R.S. 51:1781	\$ 50,000,000
16	Sound Recording Investor Tax Credit	R.S. 47:6023	\$ 2,000,000
17	Urban Revitalization Tax Incentive Program	R.S. 51:1801	Not in Effect
18	Technology Commercialization Credit and		
19	Jobs Program	R.S. 51:2351	Not in Effect
20	Angel Investor Tax Credit Program	R.S. 47:6020	\$ 3,000,000
21	Musical and Theatrical Productions Income Tax		+ -,,
22	Credit	R.S. 47:6034	\$ 6,000,000
23	Retention and Modernization Act	R.S. 51:2399.1	\$ 6,000,000
24	Recention and Prodefinzation 7 tet	-R.S. 51.2399.6	+
25	Tax Credit for Green Jobs Industries	R.S. 47:6037	Not in Effect
26		R.S. 51:2451	\$ 150,000,000
27	Louisiana Quality Jobs Program Act		Not in Effect
	Corporate Headquarters Relocation Program	R.S. 51:3111	
28	Competitive Projects Payroll Incentive Program	R.S. 51:3121	\$ 500,000
29	05-251 OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY		
30	EXPENDITURES:	FY 18 EO	B FY 19 REC
31	Executive & Administration Program -	111010	<u> </u>
32	Authorized Positions	(36	(35)
33	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 1,300,81	, , ,
34	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 22,988,87	
54	Discretionary Expenditures	φ 22,700,07	Δ Ψ 17,079,009
35 36 37	Program Description : Provides leadership, along services, which sustains and promotes a globally cocreates, and attracts quality jobs and increased inv	mpetitive busine.	ss climate that retains,
38	Louisiana.	J	0 0 1 1 J
39	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$ 24,289,68	<u>\$ 19,304,334</u>
40	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY)		
41	State General Fund (Direct)	\$ 891,02	1,053,254
42	State General Fund by:	\$ 671,02	71 \$\psi\$ 1,000,204
43			
	Fees & Self-generated Revenues from prior	¢ 256.67	16
44	and current year collections	\$ 256,67	76 \$ 232,998
45	Statutory Dedications:	Φ 152.11	0
46	Louisiana Economic Development Fund	\$ 153,11	<u>8</u> <u>\$ 138,993</u>
47	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING		
48	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$ 1,300,81	<u>5</u> \$ 1,425,245
.0	(1.01.DISSELLIOTAINT)	<u> </u>	<u>ψ 1, 123,273</u>

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$	8,937,681	\$	11,590,304
4 5	Interagency Transfers Fees & Self-generated Revenues from prior	\$	680,546	\$	0
6 7	and current year collections Statutory Dedications:	\$	2,087,780	\$	782,683
8	Louisiana Economic Development Fund	\$	10,719,859	\$	5,506,102
9	Rapid Response Fund	\$	563,006	\$	0
10 11	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	22,988,872	<u>\$</u>	17,879,089
12	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
13	Personal Services	\$	5,067,680	\$	5,042,157
14	Operating Expenses	\$	790,378	\$	778,751
15	Professional Services	\$	668,880	\$	645,000
16	Other Charges	\$	17,757,715	\$	12,985,531
17	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$	5,034	\$ \$	12,983,331
18	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	24,289,687	\$	19,451,439
19			21,209,007	Ψ	17,131,137
19	05-252 OFFICE OF BUSINESS DEVELOPM	LNI			
20	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
21	Business Development Program -				
22	Authorized Positions		(63)		(63)
23	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	Ó	\$	Ó
24	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	27,236,207	\$	19,745,726
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34	Program Description: Supports statewide econor and incremental resources to leverage busine assistance in the start-up of new businesses; oppexisting business and industry, including small business recruitment program; partnering relating growth; expertise in the development and optimizating inbound investments; cultivation of top regional eand growth of the state's military and federal premarketing of the state as a premier location to dissupport these efforts.	ess op portun busine onship tion of econon	pportunities; en ities for expans esses; execution es with commun global opportunic developmen c; communication	ncoursion and of an of a	agement and and growth of an aggressive for economic for trade and ets; protection wertising, and
35	Business Incentives Program -				
36	Authorized Positions		(14)		(15)
37	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
38	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	9,565,557	\$	4,681,007
39 40 41	Program Description: Administers the department the Louisiana Economic Development Corpora Industry.			-	_
42	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	36,801,764	<u>\$</u>	24,426,733
43	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY	Y):			
44	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
45	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	0	<u>\$</u>	0

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$	4,544,793	\$	6,274,199
4 5 6	Fees and Self-generated Revenues from prior and current year collections Statutory Dedications:	\$	15,524,256	\$	4,049,126
7	Marketing Fund	\$	2,000,000	\$	2,000,000
8	Louisiana Economic Development Fund	\$	6,686,239	\$	6,427,388
9	Louisiana Entertainment Development	_			
10 11	Fund Federal Funds	\$ \$	0	\$ \$	2,700,000
11	rederal runds	<u> </u>	8,046,476	Ф	2,976,020
12	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
13	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	36,801,764	\$	24,426,733
14	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
1.5	Demonstration of Committee	Φ	0.502.201	¢.	0.010.204
15 16	Personal Services Operating Expenses	\$ \$	8,583,381 760,778	\$ \$	8,910,294 818,070
17	Professional Services	\$	12,633,666	\$	4,660,717
18	Other Charges	\$	14,823,939	\$	10,037,652
19	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
20	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	36,801,764	\$	24,426,733
21 22 23 24	Payable out of the State General Fund (Direct) to the Business Development Program for the Tier 1 Regional Awards and Matching Grants Program			\$	1,000,000
25	SCHEDULE	06			
26	DEPARTMENT OF CULTURE, REC	REA	TION AND TO	OUR	ISM
27	INCENTIVE EXPENDITURE FORECAST				
28 29 30	In accordance with Act 401 of the 2017 Regular Ses expenditure programs as recognized by the Revenu 14, 2017. This department administers the following	ie Est	timating Confer	ence	on December
31 32 33 34	INCENTIVE EXPENDITURES: Atchafalaya Trace Heritage Area Development Cane River Heritage Tax Credit Tax Credit for Rehabilitation of Historic Sites	R.S R.S	THORITY 3. 25:1226 3. 47:6026 47:6019		Not in effect to Anticipate 80,000,000
35	06-261 OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY				
36	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
37	Administrative Program -				
38	Authorized Positions		(8)		(8)
39	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	20,188	\$	18,732
40	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	871,305	\$	990,739
41 42 43 44 45	Program Description: The mission of the Office of to lead through action in defining a New South thr through the development and implementation of smanagement of the Office of State Parks, the Office the Office of Cultural Development, and the Office	ough strate of To	Culture, Recrea gic and integra urism, the Offic	ation ited c	and Tourism, approaches to

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u> N	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	Management and Einance Ducaman				
1	Management and Finance Program - Authorized Positions		(36)		(36)
2 3	Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions		(2)		• • •
4	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	361,236	\$	(2) 468,956
5	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	4,008,073	\$ \$	3,630,878
3	Discretionary Expenditures	φ	4,000,073	Ф	3,030,676
6	Program Description: The mission of the Office				
7	the mandated functions of human resources, fisc				
8	offices within the Department of Culture, Recrea				
9	Lieutenant Governor to support them in the acc				
10	objectives. The Office of Management and Finance				
11	human resources and information technology an				
12	offices within the Department and the Office of the				
13	compliance with legislative mandates and increas	e effici	ency and prod	uctivit	y.
14	Louisiana Seafood Promotion & Marketing Board	I			
15	Authorized Positions		(3)		(3)
16	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	10,000	\$	13,106
17	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	1,083,677	\$ \$	786,823
1 /	Discretionary Expenditures	<u> </u>	1,065,077	<u> </u>	780,823
18	Program Description: The mission of the Louis.	iana S	aafood Promot	tion ar	nd Marketina
19	<u> </u>		•		_
20	Board is to give assistance to the state's seafood i	-		_	
	market development in order to enhance the econo				•
21	state, while increasing consumption and value of	Louisia	ina seajooa pr	oaucis	·•
22	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	6,354,479	\$	5,909,234
23	MEANS OF FINANCE				
24	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
25	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	381,424	\$	487,688
26	State General Fund by:	Ψ	301,121	Ψ	107,000
27	Statutory Dedications:				
28	Seafood Promotion and Marketing Fund	\$	10,000	\$	13,106
20	Scarood Fromotion and Warketing Fund	Ψ	10,000	Ψ	13,100
29	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
30	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	391,424	\$	500,794
	(1,01,210012101,12101)	Ψ	<u> </u>	Ψ	<u> </u>
31	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
32	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	2,380,396	\$	2,599,325
33	State General Fund by:				
34	Interagency Transfer	\$	2,612,505	\$	2,128,426
35	Fees and Self-generated Revenues	\$	254,112	\$	200,086
36	Statutory Dedications:		ŕ		•
37	Seafood Promotion and Marketing Fund	\$	516,830	\$	282,357
38	Federal Funds	\$	199,212	\$	198,246
39	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
40	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	5,963,055	\$	5,408,440
	,				
41	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
42	Personal Services	\$	4,464,964	\$	4,663,390
43	Operating Expenses	\$	463,798	\$	469,711
44	Professional Services	\$	92,363	\$	92,363
45	Other Charges	\$ \$	1,333,354	\$	681,070
46	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	2,700
47	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	6,354,479	<u>\$</u>	5,909,234

1 06-262 OFFICE OF THE STATE LIBRARY OF LOUISIANA

2	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
3	Library Services -		(==)		()
4	Authorized Positions	•	(50)	•	(50)
5	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	993,275	\$	1,053,238
6	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	6,758,084	\$	6,749,156
7 8 9 10	Program Description: The mission of the State L of literacy, promote awareness of our state's rich lite to and preserve informational, educational, culture those unique to Louisiana.	terary l	heritage, and e	nsure	public access
11	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	7,751,359	\$	7,802,394
12	MEANS OF FINANCE				
13	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
14	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	993,275	\$	1,053,238
15	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
16	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	993,275	\$	1,053,238
17	MEANG OF FINANCE (DICCRETIONADY).				
17	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):	c	2 447 624	¢	2 500 770
18 19	State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$	2,447,634	\$	2,588,770
20	Interagency Transfers	\$	1,051,709	\$	646,346
21	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	90,000	\$ \$	90,000
22	Federal Funds	\$ \$	3,168,741	\$ \$	3,424,040
	1 oderar 1 drieds	Ψ	3,100,711	Ψ	2,121,010
23	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
24	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	6,758,084	\$	6,749,156
25	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
26	Personal Services	\$	3,637,252	\$	4,254,203
27	Operating Expenses	\$	346,422	\$	376,717
28	Professional Services	\$	6,597	\$	6,597
29	Other Charges	\$	3,761,088	\$	3,164,877
30	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
31	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	7,751,359	<u>\$</u>	7,802,394
32	06-263 OFFICE OF STATE MUSEUM				
33	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
34	Museum -				
35	Authorized Positions		(75)		(68)
36	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	555,760	\$	410,121
37	• •		ŕ		•
31	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	6,351,608	\$	6,236,431

1 Program Description: The mission of the Office of State Museum is to maintain the

- 2 Louisiana State Museum as a true statewide museum system that is accredited by the
- 3 American Alliance of Museums; to collect, preserve, and interpret buildings, documents, and
- 4 artifacts that reveal Louisiana's history and culture and to present those items using both
- 5 traditional and innovative technology to educate, enlighten, and provide enjoyment for the
- 6 people of Louisiana and its visitors.

7	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	6,907,368	<u>\$</u>	6,646,552
8	MEANS OF FINANCE				
9	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
10	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	555,760	\$	410,121
10	State Contrar I and (2 neet)	Ψ	222,700	Ψ	110,121
11	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
12	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	555,760	\$	410,121
13	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
14	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	3,285,334	\$	3,570,157
15	State General Fund by:				
16	Interagency Transfer	\$	2,290,474	\$	1,790,474
17	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	775,800	\$	875,800
18	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
19	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	6,351,608	\$	6,236,431
20	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
21	Personal Services	\$	4,440,105	\$	4,634,570
22	Operating Expenses	\$	803,568	\$	956,569
23	Professional Services	\$	10,549	\$	10,549
24	Other Charges	\$	1,653,146	\$	1,044,864
25	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
26	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	6,907,368	<u>\$</u>	6,646,552
27	06-264 OFFICE OF STATE PARKS				
28	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
29	Parks and Recreation -				
30	Authorized Positions		(309)		(303)
31	Authorized Other Charges Positions		(13)		(13)
32	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	794,286	\$	792,817
33	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	34,667,411	\$	32,006,993
34	Program Description: The mission of this progra	m is to	serve the citize	ns of .	Louisiana and
35	visitors by preserving and interpreting natural are	as of i	unique or except	tiona	l scenic value;
36	nlanning developing and operating sites that pro	vide c	outdoor recreati	้อน อะ	nortunities in

- 36 planning, developing, and operating sites that provide outdoor recreation opportunities in
- 37 natural surroundings; preserving and interpreting historical and scientific sites of statewide
- importance; and administering intergovernmental programs related to outdoor recreation
- 39 and trails.
- 40 TOTAL EXPENDITURES \$ 35,461,697 \$ 32,799,810

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	MEANS OF FINANCE				
2	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
3	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	794,286	\$	792,817
4	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
5	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	794,286	\$	792,817
6	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
7	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	18,791,741	\$	17,523,758
8	State General Fund by:		, ,		, ,
9	Interagency Transfer	\$	3,305,818	\$	1,418,652
10	Fees and Self-generated Revenue	\$	1,179,114	\$	1,179,114
11	Statutory Dedications:		, ,		, ,
12	Louisiana State Parks Improvement and				
13	Repair Fund	\$	9,511,843	\$	10,006,574
14	Poverty Point Reservoir Development	4	- , , -	4	,,
15	Fund	\$	500,000	\$	500,000
16	Federal Funds	\$	1,378,895	\$	1,378,895
10	1 000101 1 01100	4	1,0 / 0,000	Ψ	1,070,090
17	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
18	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	34,667,411	\$	32,006,993
	,	·			
19	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
20	Personal Services	\$	17,951,525	\$	18,345,802
21	Operating Expenses	\$	7,540,009	\$	7,028,298
22	Professional Services	\$	95,422	\$	95,422
23	Other Charges	\$	9,122,101	\$	6,627,688
24	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	752,640	\$	702,600
25	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	35,461,697	<u>\$</u>	32,799,810
26	06-265 OFFICE OF CULTURAL DEVELOP	MENT	Γ		
27	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
28	Cultural Development -		<u>F1 16 EOD</u>		F1 19 KEC
29	Authorized Positions		(17)		(20)
30	Authorized Other Charges Positions		(8)		(5)
31	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	67,982	\$	99,182
32	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	3,377,379	\$	3,465,209
32	Discretionary Expenditures	Ψ	3,311,317	Ψ	3,103,207
33	Program Description: The mission of the Culture	al Dev	elopment progr	am is	to administer
34	statewide programs, provide technical assistance				
35	Louisiana's historic buildings and sites—both histo	oric an	d archaeologic	al as 1	well as objects
36	that convey the state's rich heritage and French		_		=
37	components: Historic Preservation, Archaeology	v, and	the Council f	or De	evelopment of
38	French in Louisiana.		v		1 0
39	Arts Program -				
40	Authorized Positions		(7)		(7)
41	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	823	\$	12,192
42	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	3,016,705	\$ \$	3,006,024
	Discretionary Expenditures	Ψ	5,010,705	Ψ	5,000,02-f

1 **Program Description:** The mission of the Arts program is to be a catalyst for participation, 2 education, development, and promotion of excellence in the arts, which is an essential and 3 unique part of life in Louisiana. It is the responsibility of the Arts program to support 4 established arts institutions, nurture emerging arts organizations, assist individual artists, 5 encourage the expansion of audiences, and stimulate public participation in the arts while 6 developing Louisiana's cultural economy. 7 Administrative Program -8 **Authorized Positions (4)** (4) 9 **Authorized Other Charges Positions** (1) (1) 179,261 10 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ \$ 197,725 11 \$ Discretionary Expenditures 549,089 456,680 12 **Program Description:** The mission of the Administrative program is to support the 13 programmatic missions and goals of the divisions of Arts, Archaeology, Historic 14 Preservation, and the Council for Development of French in Louisiana. 15 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 7,191,239 7,237,012 16 MEANS OF FINANCE 17 (NONDISCRETIONARY): 18 State General Fund (Direct) \$ 247,243 296,907 19 State General Fund by: 20 **Statutory Dedication:** 21 Archaeological Curation Fund \$ \$ 0 0 22 Federal Funds \$ 823 \$ 12,192 23 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 24 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 248,066 309,099 25 MEANS OF FINANCE: 26 \$ State General Fund (Direct) 1,603,184 \$ 1,531,673 27 State General Fund by: 28 \$ 2,820,130 \$ 2,501,591 **Interagency Transfers** 29 Fees & Self-generated Revenues \$ 368,448 \$ 695,000 30 **Statutory Dedication:** 31 \$ \$ Archaeological Curation Fund 80,000 122,385 32 Federal Funds \$ 2,071,411 \$ 2,077,264 33 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 6,943,173 34 6,927,913 (DISCRETIONARY) 35 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 36 Personal Services \$ 2,622,185 \$ 2,726,296 37 **Operating Expenses** \$ 147,888 \$ 232,538 38 \$ Professional Services 5,178 \$ 5,178 39 \$ \$ Other Charges 4,415,988 4,270,884 40 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ \$ 2,116 0

7,191,239

\$

7,237,012

TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY

41

1 **06-267 OFFICE OF TOURISM**

2 3	EXPENDITURES: Administrative -		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
4	Authorized Positions		(7)		(7)
5	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	279,818	\$	278,605
6	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	1,538,071	\$	1,446,593
7	Program Description: The mission of the Adm	inistra	tive program is	s to c	oordinate the
8	efforts and initiatives of the other programs in th	e Offic	ce of Tourism w	ith th	ne advertising
9	agency, other agencies in the department, and o	other p	oublic and priv	ate tr	avel industry
10	partners in order to achieve the greatest impact of	n the t	ourism industry	v in L	ouisiana.
11	Marketing -				
12	Authorized Positions		(14)		(15)
13	Authorized Other Charges Positions		(3)		(3)
14	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
15	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	25,475,128	\$	21,456,980
16 17 18 19	Program Description: The mission of the Market publicity for the assets of Louisiana; to design, provin all media; and to reach as many potential tour Louisiana.	duce, a	nd distribute ad	lverti	sing materials
20	Welcome Centers -				
21	Authorized Positions		(51)		(51)
22	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
23	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	3,560,203	\$	3,281,901
24 25 26 27	Program Description: The mission of Louisiana along major highways entering the state and in provide a safe, friendly environment in which to we about area attractions, and to encourage them to	two o	of Louisiana's a visitors, provia	large: le thei	st cities, is to m information
28	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	30,853,220	\$	26,464,079
29	MEANS OF FINANCE				
30	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
31	State General Fund by:				
32	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	279,818	\$	278,605
33	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
34	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	279,818	\$	278,605

5 Statutory Dedication: 6 Audubon Golf Trail Development Fund \$ 12,000 \$ 7 Federal Funds \$ 711,010 \$ 8 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 9 (DISCRETIONARY) \$ 30,573,402 \$ \$ 26 10 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 11 Personal Services \$ 4,532,392 \$ \$ 4 12 Operating Expenses \$ 5,369,583 \$ \$ 5 13 Professional Services \$ 9,505,154 \$ 9 14 Other Charges \$ 11,230,091 \$ 7 15 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ 216,000 \$	43,216 ,694,598
2 State General Fund by: 3 Interagency Transfers \$ 43,216 \$ 4 Fees & Self-generated Revenues \$ 29,807,176 \$ 25 5 Statutory Dedication: 6 Audubon Golf Trail Development Fund \$ 12,000 \$ 7 Federal Funds \$ 711,010 \$ 8 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 9 (DISCRETIONARY) \$ 30,573,402 \$ 26 10 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 11 Personal Services \$ 4,532,392 \$ 4 12 Operating Expenses \$ 5,369,583 \$ 5 13 Professional Services \$ 9,505,154 \$ 9 14 Other Charges \$ 11,230,091 \$ 7 15 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ 216,000 \$ 16 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY \$ 30,853,220 \$ 26 17 EXPENDITURES: 18 Administrative Program \$	-
3	-
4 Fees & Self-generated Revenues \$ 29,807,176 \$ 25 5 Statutory Dedication: \$ 12,000 \$ 7 6 Audubon Golf Trail Development Fund \$ 12,000 \$ 711,010 7 Federal Funds \$ 711,010 \$ 25 8 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING \$ 30,573,402 \$ 26 9 (DISCRETIONARY) \$ 30,573,402 \$ 26 10 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 11 Personal Services \$ 5,369,583 \$ 5 12 Operating Expenses \$ 5,369,583 \$ 5 13 Professional Services \$ 9,505,154 \$ 9 14 Other Charges \$ 11,230,091 \$ 7 15 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ 216,000 \$ 26 16 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY \$ 30,853,220 \$ 26 17 EXPENDITURES: \$ 30,853,220 \$ 26 18 Administrative Program \$ 30,853,220 \$ 26	-
5 Statutory Dedication: 6 Audubon Golf Trail Development Fund \$ 12,000 \$ 7 Federal Funds \$ 711,010 \$ 8 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING \$ 30,573,402 \$ 26 9 (DISCRETIONARY) \$ 30,573,402 \$ 26 10 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 11 Personal Services \$ 4,532,392 \$ 4 12 Operating Expenses \$ 5,369,583 \$ 5 13 Professional Services \$ 9,505,154 \$ 9 14 Other Charges \$ 11,230,091 \$ 7 15 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ 216,000 \$ 16 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY \$ 30,853,220 \$ 26 17 EXPENDITURES: \$ 30,853,220 \$ 26 18 Administrative Program \$ 30,853,220 \$ 26	,000.,000
6 Audubon Golf Trail Development Fund \$ 12,000 \$ 7 Federal Funds \$ 711,010 \$ 8 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING \$ 30,573,402 \$ 26 9 (DISCRETIONARY) \$ 30,573,402 \$ 26 10 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 11 Personal Services \$ 5,369,583 \$ 5 12 Operating Expenses \$ 9,505,154 \$ 9 13 Professional Services \$ 9,505,154 \$ 9 14 Other Charges \$ 11,230,091 \$ 7 15 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ 216,000 \$ 16 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY \$ 30,853,220 \$ 26 17 EXPENDITURES: 18 Administrative Program \$	
7 Federal Funds \$ 711,010 \$ 8 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING \$ 30,573,402 \$ 26 9 (DISCRETIONARY) \$ 30,573,402 \$ 26 10 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 11 Personal Services \$ 4,532,392 \$ 4 12 Operating Expenses \$ 5,369,583 \$ 5 13 Professional Services \$ 9,505,154 \$ 9 14 Other Charges \$ 11,230,091 \$ 7 15 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ 216,000 \$ 16 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY \$ 30,853,220 \$ 26 17 EXPENDITURES: 18 Administrative Program \$	0
8 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 9 (DISCRETIONARY) \$ 30,573,402 \$ 26 10 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 11 Personal Services \$ 4,532,392 \$ 4 12 Operating Expenses \$ 5,369,583 \$ 5 13 Professional Services \$ 9,505,154 \$ 9 14 Other Charges \$ 11,230,091 \$ 7 15 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ 216,000 \$ 16 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY \$ 30,853,220 \$ 26 17 EXPENDITURES: 18 Administrative Program \$	447,660
9 (DISCRETIONARY) \$\frac{1}{30,573,402}\$\$ \$\frac{1}{20}\$ 10 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 11 Personal Services \$\frac{1}{4,532,392}\$	447,000
9 (DISCRETIONARY) \$\frac{1}{30,573,402}\$\$ \$\frac{1}{20}\$ 10 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 11 Personal Services \$\frac{1}{4,532,392}\$	
10 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 11 Personal Services \$ 4,532,392 \$ 4 12 Operating Expenses \$ 5,369,583 \$ 5 13 Professional Services \$ 9,505,154 \$ 9 14 Other Charges \$ 11,230,091 \$ 7 15 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ 216,000 \$ 16 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY \$ 30,853,220 \$ 26 17 EXPENDITURES: 18 Administrative Program \$,185,474
11 Personal Services \$ 4,532,392 \$ 4 12 Operating Expenses \$ 5,369,583 \$ 5 13 Professional Services \$ 9,505,154 \$ 9 14 Other Charges \$ 11,230,091 \$ 7 15 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ 216,000 \$ 16 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY \$ 30,853,220 \$ 26 17 EXPENDITURES: 18 Administrative Program \$,105,777
12 Operating Expenses \$ 5,369,583 \$ 5 13 Professional Services \$ 9,505,154 \$ 9 14 Other Charges \$ 11,230,091 \$ 7 15 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ 216,000 \$ 16 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY \$ 30,853,220 \$ 26 17 EXPENDITURES: 18 Administrative Program \$	
12 Operating Expenses \$ 5,369,583 \$ 5 13 Professional Services \$ 9,505,154 \$ 9 14 Other Charges \$ 11,230,091 \$ 7 15 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ 216,000 \$ 16 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY \$ 30,853,220 \$ 26 17 EXPENDITURES: 18 Administrative Program \$,509,067
13 Professional Services \$ 9,505,154 \$ 9 14 Other Charges \$ 11,230,091 \$ 7 15 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ 216,000 \$ 16 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY \$ 30,853,220 \$ 26 17 EXPENDITURES: 18 Administrative Program \$,175,439
14 Other Charges \$ 11,230,091 \$ 7 15 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ 216,000 \$ 16 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY \$ 30,853,220 \$ 26 17 EXPENDITURES: \$ 18 Administrative Program \$,230,154
15 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$\frac{\\$}{216,000}\$\$ 16 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY \$\frac{\\$}{30,853,220}\$\$\$\$\frac{\\$}{26}\$\$ 17 EXPENDITURES: 18 Administrative Program \$\frac{\\$}{\\$}\$\$,549,419
16 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY \$ 30,853,220 \$ 26 17 EXPENDITURES: 18 Administrative Program \$	0
17 EXPENDITURES: 18 Administrative Program \$	
18 Administrative Program \$	<u>,464,079</u>
	3,800
17 IVIAINGUIE I IUZIAIII J	7,300
20 Welcome Centers Program \$	28,400
21 TOTAL EXPENDITURES <u>\$</u>	39,500
22 MEANS OF FINANCE:	
23 State General Fund by:	
Fees & Self-generated Revenues \$	39,500
<u> </u>	
25 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING <u>\$</u>	39,500
Payable out of the State General Fund by	
27 Fees and Self-generated Revenues to the Welcome	
28 Centers Program for major repairs in the welcome	
29 centers \$	100,000
30 SCHEDULE 07	,
31 DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION AND DEVELOPMENT	
32 07-273 ADMINISTRATION	
33 EXPENDITURES: FY 18 EOB FY	19 REC
34 Office of the Secretary -	
35 Authorized Positions (69)	
Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 548,550 \$	(69)
37 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 10,167,603 \$ 9	(69) 548,550

1 Program Description: The mission of the Office of the Secretary is to provide 2 administrative direction and accountability for all programs under the jurisdiction of the 3 Department of Transportation and Development (DOTD), to provide related 4 communications between the department and other government agencies, the transportation 5 industry, and the general public, and to foster institutional change for the efficient and effective management of people, programs and operations through innovation and 6 7 deployment of advanced technologies. 8 Office of Management and Finance -9 **Authorized Positions** (126)(127)10 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 1,664,113 \$ 1,690,003 11 \$ 40,578,998 39,999,927 **Discretionary Expenditures** 12 **Program Description:** The mission of the Office of Management and Finance is to specify, 13 procure and allocate resources necessary to support the mission of the Department of 14 Transportation and Development (DOTD). TOTAL EXPENDITURES 15 52,959,264 <u>52,138,072</u> 16 MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): 17 State General Fund by: 18 **Statutory Dedications:** 19 Transportation Trust Fund - Regular \$ 2,212,663 \$ 2,238,553 20 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 21 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 2,212,663 2,238,553 22 MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): 23 State General Fund by: 24 **Interagency Transfers** 0 \$ 554,215 25 \$ Fees & Self-generated Revenues \$ 26,505 26,505 26 **Statutory Dedications:** 27 Transportation Trust Fund -28 Federal Receipts \$ 10,937,622 \$ 10,937,622 29 Transportation Trust Fund - Regular \$ 39,782,474 \$ 38,381,177 30 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 31 (DISCRETIONARY) 50,746,601 49,899,519 32 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 33 Personal Services \$ 19,970,608 \$ 20,834,657 34 Operating Expenses \$ 2,386,127 \$ 2,386,127 35 \$ **Professional Services** 7,563,246 \$ 5,727,303 \$ 22,914,283 36 Other Charges \$ 23,189,985 37 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ 125,000 \$ 0 38 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 52,959,264 52,138,072 39 07-276 ENGINEERING AND OPERATIONS 40 **EXPENDITURES: FY 18 EOB FY 19 REC** 41 Engineering -(551)(552)42 **Authorized Positions** 43 Nondiscretionary Expenditures 4,486,725 \$ 4,486,725 \$ 44 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 94,349,946 \$ 92,353,418

1 **Program Description:** The mission of the Engineering Program is to develop, construct

- 2 and operate a safe, cost-effective and efficient highway and public infrastructure system
- 3 which will satisfy the needs of the public and serve the economic development of the State
- 4 in an environmentally compatible manner.
- 5 Office of Planning -

6	Authorized Positions	(76)	(76)
7	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 605,588	\$ 605,588

- 8 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 63,235,339 \$ 51,168,759
- 9 **Program Description:** The mission of the Office of Planning is to provide overall direction
- 10 and long-range planning for Louisiana's transportation system and to administer the
- 11 planning and programming functions of the Department related to highways, bridge and
- 12 pavement management, data collection and analysis, congestion, safety, and public
- 13 transportation/transit.
- 14 Operations -

15	Authorized Positions	(3,412)	(3,412)
10	1 tutilotized i obitions	(~, · ± ~)	(2,112)

- 16 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 25,668,000 \$ 25,668,000 17 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 394,921,591 \$ 399,349,760
- 18 **Program Description:** The mission of the Operations Program is to operate and maintain
- 19 a safe, cost effective and efficient highway system; maintain and operate the department's
- 20 fleet of ferries; and maintain passenger vehicles and specialized heavy equipment.
- 21 Aviation -

22	Authorized Positions	(12)	(12)
----	----------------------	------	------

- Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 83,494 \$ 83,494
- 24 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 2,495,504 \$ 2,270,417
- 25 **Program Description:** The mission of the Aviation Program is overall responsibility for
- 26 management, development, and guidance for Louisiana's aviation system of over 650 public
- 27 and private airports and heliports. The Program's clients are the Federal Aviation
- Administration (FAA) for whom it monitors all publicly owned airports within the state to
- 29 determine compliance with federal guidance, oversight, capital improvement grants,
- $30 \quad \textit{aviators, and the general public for whom it regulates airports and provides airways lighting}$
- 31 and electronic navigation aides to enhance both flight and ground safety.
- 32 Office of Multimodal Commerce -
- 33 Authorized Positions (12)
- Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 14,000 \$ 12,000
- 35 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 2,238,801 \$ 2,291,835
- 36 **Program Description:** The mission of the Office of Multimodal Commerce is to administer
- 37 the planning and programming functions of the Department related to commercial trucking,
- 38 ports and waterways, and freight and passenger rail development, advise the Office of
- 39 Planning on intermodal issues, and implement the master plan as it relates to intermodal
- 40 transportation.
- 41 TOTAL EXPENDITURES \$ 588,098,988 \$ 578,289,996

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	HB NO. 1
1	MEANS OF FINANCE				
2	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
3	State General Fund by:				
4	Statutory Dedications:				
5	Transportation Trust Fund - Regular	\$	30,857,807	\$	30,855,807
6	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
7	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	30,857,807	\$	30,855,807
8	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
9	State General Fund by:				
10	Interagency Transfers	\$	8,910,000	\$	10,377,551
11	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	28,645,910	\$	28,155,910
12	Statutory Dedications:				
13	Transportation Trust Fund -				
14	Federal Receipts	\$	145,352,217	\$	139,602,727
15	Transportation Trust Fund - Regular	\$	337,732,116	\$	342,415,064
16	Right-of-Way Permit Processing Fund	\$	430,000	\$	430,000
17	Crescent City Transition Fund	\$	1,087,684	\$	1,087,684
18	Louisiana Bicycle and Pedestrian				
19	Safety Fund	\$	5,870	\$	5,870
20	Louisiana Highway Safety Fund	\$	2,000	\$	2,000
21	New Orleans Ferry Fund	\$	1,630,000	\$	0
22	Geaux Pass Transition Fund	\$	300,000	\$	0
23	LTRC Transportation Training and				
24	Education Center Fund	\$	724,590	\$	724,590
25	Federal Funds	\$	32,420,794	\$	24,632,793
26	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
27	(DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	557,241,181	<u>\$</u>	547,434,189
28	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
29	Personal Services	\$	330,385,954	\$	341,448,630
30	Operating Expenses	\$	61,785,675	\$	61,676,303
31	Professional Services	\$	44,134,433	\$	36,008,949
32	Other Charges	\$	116,225,912	\$	104,340,844
33	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	35,567,014	\$	34,815,270
34	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	588,098,988	\$	578,289,996
35	Payable out of the State General Fund by				
36	Interagency Transfers from the Department of				
37	Environmental Quality to the Operations Program				
38	for replacement of heavy duty trucks			\$	4,310,846

- 1 Payable out of the State General Fund by
- 2 Statutory Dedications out of the New Orleans
- 3 Ferry Fund to the Operations Program for
- 4 operating expenses and security of the Algiers
- 5 Point/Canal Street ferry in the event House Bill
- 6 No. 596 or Senate Bill No. 460 of the 2018
- 7 Regular Session of the Legislature is enacted into
- 8 law and to the extent such funds are recognized
- 9 by the Revenue Estimating Conference \$ 1,630,000

10 SCHEDULE 08

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY AND CORRECTIONS

12 CORRECTIONS SERVICES

- Notwithstanding any law to the contrary, the secretary of the Department of Public Safety
- and Corrections, Corrections Services, may transfer, with the approval of the Commissioner
- of Administration via midyear budget adjustment (BA-7 Form), up to twenty-five (25)
- authorized positions and associated personal services funding from one budget unit to any
- 17 other budget unit and/or between programs within any budget unit within this schedule. Not
- more than an aggregate of 100 positions and associated personal services may be transferred
- between budget units and/or programs within a budget unit without the approval of the Joint
- 20 Legislative Committee on the Budget.
- 21 Provided, however, that the department shall submit a monthly status report to the
- 22 Commissioner of Administration and the Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget, which
- format shall be determined by the Division of Administration. Provided, further, that this
- 24 report shall be submitted via letter and shall include, but is not limited to, unanticipated
- 25 changes in budgeted revenues, projections of offender population and expenditures for Local
- Housing of State Adult Offenders, and any other such projections reflecting unanticipated
- costs.

28

11

08-400 CORRECTIONS – ADMINISTRATION

29	EXPENDITURES:	<u>FY 18 EOB</u>	<u>FY 19 REC</u>
30	Office of the Secretary -		
31	Authorized Positions	(26)	(30)
32	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 0	\$ 0
33	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 3,346,491	\$ 3,587,373

- 34 **Program Description:** Provides department wide administration, policy development,
- 35 financial management, and audit functions; also operates the Crime Victim Services Bureau,
- 36 Corrections Organized for Re-entry (CORe), and Project Clean Up.
- 37 Office of Management and Finance -

38	Authorized Positions	(63)	(60)
39	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 22,463,102	\$ 22,484,149
40	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 32,401,041	\$ 28,760,075

1 **Program Description:** *Encompasses fiscal services, budget services, information services,*

- 2 food services, maintenance and construction, performance audit, training, procurement and
- 3 contractual review, and human resource programs of the department. Ensures that the
- 4 department's resources are accounted for in accordance with applicable laws and
- 5 regulations.

38

(DISCRETIONARY)

6 Adult Services -

7	Authorized Positions	(89)	(109)
8	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 27,446,213	\$ 24,446,213
9	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 12,633,169	\$ 15,928,062

- 10 **Program Description:** Provides administrative oversight and support of the operational
- 11 programs of the adult correctional institutions; leads and directs the department's audit
- 12 team, which conducts operational audits of all adult institutions and assists all units with
- maintenance of American Correctional Association (ACA) accreditation; and supports the
- 14 Administrative Remedy Procedure (offender grievance and disciplinary appeals).
- 15 Board of Pardons and Parole -

16	Authorized Positions	(17)	(17)
17	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 1,226,707	\$ 1,237,038
18	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 0	\$ 0

- 19 **Program Description:** Recommends clemency relief (commutation of sentence, restoration
- 20 of parole eligibility, pardon and restoration of rights) for offenders who have shown that
- 21 they have been rehabilitated and have been or can become law-abiding citizens. The Board
- 22 shall also determine the time and conditions of releases on parole of all adult offenders who
- are eligible for parole and determine and impose sanctions for violations of parole. No
- 24 recommendation is implemented until the Governor signs the recommendation.

25	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	99,516,723	\$ 96,442,910
26	MEANS OF FINANCE			
27	(NONDISCRETIONARY):			
28	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	51,136,022	\$ 48,167,400
29	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING			
30	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	51,136,022	\$ 48,167,400
31	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):			
32	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	32,422,832	\$ 32,317,641
33	State General Fund by:			
34	Interagency Transfers	\$	12,162,036	\$ 12,162,036
35	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	1,565,136	\$ 1,565,136
36	Federal Funds	\$	2,230,697	\$ 2,230,697
37	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING			

48,380,701

48,275,510

1 **Account Description:** Funds expenditures necessary for production of the annual Angola

- 2 Rodeo events, which are held each October and April. This Program is funded entirely from
- 3 Fees & Self-generated Revenues derived from the sale of admission tickets, hobby-craft sales
- 4 commissions, advertising, and other miscellaneous sources.

5	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	146,607,292	\$	147,557,403
6	MEANS OF FINANCE				
7	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
8	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	116,636,376	\$	117,884,602
9	State General Fund by:	·	, ,	·	, ,
10	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	<u>\$</u>	1,774,050	<u>\$</u>	1,774,050
11	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
12	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	118,410,426	\$	119,658,652
13	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
14	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	17,180,084	\$	16,823,605
15	State General Fund by:				
16	Interagency Transfers	\$	172,500	\$	172,500
17	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	10,844,282	\$	10,902,646
18	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
19	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	28,196,866	\$	27,898,751
20	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
21	Personal Services	\$	99,122,554	\$	99,248,786
22	Operating Expenses	\$	22,948,614	\$	24,182,819
23	Professional Services	\$	3,857,199	\$	3,857,199
24	Other Charges	\$	20,678,925	\$	20,268,599
25	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
26	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	146,607,292	<u>\$</u>	147,557,403
27	08-405 RAYMOND LABORDE CORRECTIO	NAI	L CENTER		
28	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
29	Administration -				
30	Authorized Positions		(10)		(10)
31	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
32	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	3,421,533	\$	3,357,891
33	Program Description: Provides administration a	nd in	stitutional supp	ort. A	Idministration
34	includes the warden, institution business office, a	ınd A	merican Correc	ction	al Association
35	(ACA) accreditation reporting efforts. Institution	al sup	pport includes to	eleph	one expenses,
36	utilities, postage, Office of Risk Management insur	ance	, and lease-purc	chase	of equipment.

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	Incarceration -				
2	Authorized Positions		(309)		(319)
3	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	25,070,905	\$	25,506,831
4	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	144,859	\$	144,859
	3 1		,		,
5	Program Description: Provides security; services		-		
6	classification and record keeping and basic necess		·	_	• ,
7	for 1,808 minimum and medium custody offende				
8	facility and equipment. Provides rehabilitation op	-			
9	academic and vocational programs, religious guid		_		
10	on-the-job training, and institutional work program				,
11	an infirmary unit), dental services, mental health s				_
12	(including a substance abuse coordinator and bo	th Alco	oholics Anonyn	nous d	and Narcotics
13	Anonymous activities).				
14	Auxiliary Account -				
15	Authorized Positions		(4)		(4)
16	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
17	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	1,884,703	\$	1,898,947
18 19 20	Account Description: Funds the cost of providing to use their accounts to purchase canteen items. benefit of the offender population from profits from	Also	provides for ex	xpend	litures for the
21	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	30,522,000	\$	30,908,528
22	MEANS OF FINANCE				
23	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
24	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	24,675,905	\$	25,111,831
25	State General Fund by:				
26	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	395,000	\$	395,000
27	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
28	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	25,070,905	\$	25,506,831
20	(Norwassendirentimer)	Ψ	20,010,700	Ψ	23,300,031
29	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
30	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	3,423,912	\$	3,357,891
31	State General Fund by:				
32	Interagency Transfer	\$	144,859	\$	144,859
33	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	1,882,324	\$	1,898,947
34	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
		ø	<i>5 45</i> 1 00 <i>5</i>	Φ	5 401 607
35	(DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	5,451,095	<u>\$</u>	5,401,697
36	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
37	Personal Services	\$	23,049,933	\$	23,366,155
38	Operating Expenses	\$	3,796,863	\$	3,990,034
39	Professional Services	\$	435,565	\$	435,565
40	Other Charges	\$	3,210,377	\$	3,116,774
41	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	29,262	\$	0
42	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	30,522,000	<u>\$</u>	30,908,528

1 08-406 LOUISIANA CORRECTIONAL INSTITUTE FOR WOMEN

2	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
3	Administration -				
4	Authorized Positions		(7)		(7)
5	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
6	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	2,001,013	\$	2,367,974
7	Program Description: Provides administration as	nd ins	stitutional supp	ort. A	dministration
8	includes the warden, institution business office, a	and A	merican Corre	ctiona	l Association
9	(ACA) accreditation reporting efforts. Institutional	al sup	port includes t	elepho	one expenses,
10	utilities, postage, Office of Risk Management insur	ance,	and lease-pure	chase	of equipment.
11	Incarceration -				
12	Authorized Positions		(255)		(255)
13	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	19,512,033	\$	20,027,355
14	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	72,430	\$	72,430
15	Program Description: Provides security; services	relate	ed to the custody	y and c	care (offender
16	classification and record keeping and basic necess	ities s	uch as food, clo	thing,	and laundry)
17	for 1,098 female offenders of all custody classes; an	d mai	ntenance and si	ıpport	of the facility
18	and equipment. Provides rehabilitation opport	tuniti	es to offenders	s thro	ugh literacy,
19	academic and vocational programs, religious guid	lance	programs, recr	eatior	nal programs,
20	on-the-job training, and institutional work progra	ams.	Provides medi	cal se	rvices, dental
21	services, mental health services, and substance as	buse (counseling (inc	luding	g a substance
22	abuse coordinator and both Alcoholics Anonymou	s and	Narcotics Ano	nymoi	ıs activities).
23	Auxiliary Account -				
24	Authorized Positions		(4)		(3)
25	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	Ó	\$	Ó
26	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	1,443,641	\$	1,388,317
27	Account Description: Funds the cost of providing	_	00		00
28	to use their accounts to purchase canteen items.				U
29	benefit of the offender population from profits from	n the s	sale of merchan	idise ii	n the canteen.
30	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	23,029,117	\$	23,856,076
31	MEANS OF FINANCE				
32	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
33	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	19,261,906	\$	19,777,228
34	State General Fund by:				
35	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	250,127	\$	250,127
36	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
37	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	19,512,033	\$	20,027,355
38	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
39	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	2,003,079	\$	2,367,974
40	State General Fund by:				
41	Interagency Transfers	\$	72,430	\$	72,430
42	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	1,441,575	\$	1,388,317
43	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
44	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	3,517,084	\$	3,828,721
	,	-			

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1		
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:						
2	Personal Services	\$	18,704,630	\$	18,947,322		
3	Operating Expenses	\$	1,680,933	\$	1,875,187		
4	Professional Services	\$	300,579	\$	300,579		
5	Other Charges	\$	2,342,975	\$	2,732,988		
6	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0		
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	23,029,117	<u>\$</u>	23,856,076		
8 9 10	Payable out of the State General Fund by Fees and Self-generated Revenues to the Auxiliary Program including one (1) authorized position for			Φ	(1.542		
11	the restoration of personnel reductions			\$	61,543		
12	08-407 WINN CORRECTIONAL CENTER						
13	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC		
14	Administration -		(0)		(0)		
15	Authorized Positions	Φ	(0)	Φ	(0)		
16	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	240.047	\$	0		
17	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	249,947	\$	244,454		
19 20 21 22	Correctional Association (ACA) accreditation report service contracts, risk management premiums, and Purchase of Correctional Services - Authorized Positions	_	or repairs.	ina ai			
23	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	•	(0) 12,748,037	\$	(0) 10,010,537		
23 24	Discretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	51,001	\$ \$	51,001		
4	Discretionary Expenditures	Ψ	31,001	Ψ	31,001		
25 26 27 28	Corrections; provides for the necessary level of security for 1,576 male offenders; operates Prison Enterprises garment factory; provides renovation and maintenance programs for						
29	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	13,048,985	\$	10,305,992		
30	MEANS OF FINANCE						
31	(NONDISCRETIONARY):						
32	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	12,748,037	\$	10,010,537		
33	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING						
34	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	12.748,037	<u>\$</u>	10,010,537		
35	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):						
36	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	125,165	\$	119,672		
37	State General Fund by:		,		,		
38	Interagency Transfers	\$	51,001	\$	51,001		
39	Fees and Self-generated Revenues	\$	124,782	\$	124,782		
	-	_		-			
40 41	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	\$	300,948	\$	295,455		
	`						

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1		
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:						
2 3 4 5 6	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$ \$ \$	0 129,247 0 12,919,738 0	\$ \$ \$ \$	0 129,247 0 10,176,745 0		
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	13,048,985	<u>\$</u>	10,305,992		
8 9 10	Payable out of the State General Fund (Direct) to the Purchase of Correctional Services Program at Winn Correctional Center 08-408 ALLEN CORRECTIONAL CENTER			\$	1,368,750		
12	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC		
13 14 15 16	Administration - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(0) 0 252,792	\$ \$	(7) 0 2,838,729		
17 18 19 20	Program Description: Provides administration and institutional support. Administration includes the warden, institution business office, and American Correctional Association (ACA) accreditation reporting efforts. Institutional support includes telephone expenses, utilities, postage, Office of Risk Management insurance, and lease-purchase of equipment.						
21	Incarceration -		(0)		(154)		
22 23 24	Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(0) 0 0	\$ \$	(154) 10,159,451 51,001		
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	Program Description: Provides security; services related to the custody and care (offender classification and record keeping and basic necessities such as food, clothing, and laundry) for 1,098 female offenders of all custody classes; and maintenance and support of the facility and equipment. Provides rehabilitation opportunities to offenders through literacy, academic and vocational programs, religious guidance programs, recreational programs, on-the-job training, and institutional work programs. Provides medical services, dental services, mental health services, and substance abuse counseling (including a substance abuse coordinator and both Alcoholics Anonymous and Narcotics Anonymous activities).						
33	Auxiliary Account -						
34 35 36	Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(0) 0 0	\$ \$	(3) 0 960,000		
37 38 39	to use their accounts to purchase canteen items. Also provides for expenditures for the						
40	Purchase of Correctional Services -		(2.5)		(0)		
41 42	Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	(25) 12,738,686	\$	(0)		
43	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	51,001	\$	0		

1 **Program Description:** Privately managed correctional facility operated by the GEO 2 *Group, Inc.; provides for the necessary level of security for 1,576 male offenders; operates* 3 Prison Enterprises furniture factory; provides renovation and maintenance programs for 4 buildings. 5 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 13,042,479 14,009,181 6 MEANS OF FINANCE 7 (NONDISCRETIONARY): 8 State General Fund (Direct) \$ 12,738,686 \$ 9,945,275 9 State General Fund by: 10 Fees & Self-generated Revenues \$ 0 \$ 214,176 11 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) 12 12,738,686 10,159,451 13 MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): 14 State General Fund (Direct) \$ 140,209 \$ 2,838,729 15 State General Fund by: 16 **Interagency Transfers** \$ 51,001 \$ 51,001 17 Fees and Self-generated Revenues \$ 112,583 \$ 960,000 18 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 19 (DISCRETIONARY) 303,793 3,849,730 20 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 21 Personal Services \$ 1,761,499 8,749,225 22 **Operating Expenses** \$ 121,896 \$ 3,030,854 \$ 23 Professional Services \$ 154,000 \$ 24 Other Charges 11,159,084 \$ 2,075,102 \$ 25 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 26 14,009,181 13,042,479 27 08-409 DIXON CORRECTIONAL INSTITUTE 28 **EXPENDITURES: FY 18 EOB FY 19 REC** 29 Administration -30 **Authorized Positions** (12)(12)31 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ \$ 0 0 32 **Discretionary Expenditures** 4,042,287 \$ 3,942,296 33 **Program Description:** Provides administration and institutional support. Administration 34 includes the warden, institution business office, and American Correctional Association 35 (ACA) accreditation reporting efforts. Institutional support includes telephone expenses, 36 utilities, postage, Office of Risk Management insurance, and lease-purchase of equipment. 37 Incarceration -38 **Authorized Positions** (447)(447)39 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 35,384,326 \$ 37,406,056 40 **Discretionary Expenditures** \$ 1,715,447 \$ 1,715,447

Program Description: Provides security; services related to the custody and care (offender

1

2

classification and record keeping and basic necessities such as food, clothing, and laundry) 3 for 1,800 minimum and medium custody offenders; and maintenance and support for the 4 facility and equipment. Provides rehabilitation opportunities to offenders through literacy, 5 academic and vocational programs, religious guidance programs, recreational programs, on-the-job training, and institutional work programs. Provides medical services (including 6 7 an infirmary unit and dialysis treatment program), dental services, mental health services, 8 and substance abuse counseling (including a substance abuse coordinator and both 9 Alcoholics Anonymous and Narcotics Anonymous activities). 10 Auxiliary Account -11 **Authorized Positions** (5)(5)12 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 0 \$ 0 13 Discretionary Expenditures \$ \$ 1,952,730 1,943,059 14 **Account Description:** Funds the cost of providing an offender canteen to allow offenders 15 to use their accounts to purchase canteen items. Also provides for expenditures for the 16 benefit of the offender population from profits from the sale of merchandise in the canteen. 17 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 43,094,790 45,006,858 MEANS OF FINANCE 18 19 (NONDISCRETIONARY): 20 State General Fund (Direct) \$ 34,610,043 \$ 36,631,773 21 State General Fund by: 22 Fees & Self-generated Revenues 774,283 774,283 23 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 24 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 37,406,056 35,384,326 25 MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): 26 State General Fund (Direct) \$ 4,026,292 \$ 3,923,130 27 State General Fund by: 28 **Interagency Transfers** \$ \$ 1,715,447 1,715,447 Fees & Self-generated Revenues 29 \$ 1,968,725 \$ 1,962,225 30 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 31 (DISCRETIONARY) 7,710,464 7,600,802 32 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 33 \$ \$ Personal Services 32,371,149 33,431,466 34 \$ **Operating Expenses** 3,465,259 \$ 4,465,259 \$ 35 **Professional Services** 3,026,000 \$ 3,026,000 \$ 4,232,382 4,084,133 36 Other Charges \$ \$ 37 Acquisitions/Major Repairs 0 \$ 38 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 43,094,790 45,006,858 39 08-413 ELAYN HUNT CORRECTIONAL CENTER 40 **EXPENDITURES: FY 18 EOB FY 19 REC** 41 Administration -(9)42 (9)**Authorized Positions** \$ 43 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 44 \$ \$ **Discretionary Expenditures** 6,757,541 7,083,208

Program Description: Provides administration and institutional support. Administration

1

2 includes the warden, institution business office, and American Correctional Association 3 (ACA) accreditation reporting efforts. Institutional support includes telephone expenses, 4 utilities, postage, Office of Risk Management insurance, and lease-purchase of equipment. 5 Incarceration -6 **Authorized Positions** (634)(626)7 Nondiscretionary Expenditures 54,665,929 \$ 54,087,823 8 237,613 **Discretionary Expenditures** \$ 237,613 9 **Program Description:** *Provides security; services related to the custody and care (offender and care)* 10 classification and record keeping and basic necessities such as food, clothing, and laundry) 11 for 1,975 offenders of various custody levels; and maintenance and support of the facility 12 and equipment. Provides rehabilitation opportunities to offenders through literacy, 13 academic and vocational programs, religious guidance programs, recreational programs, 14 on-the-job training, and institutional work programs. Provides medical services, dental 15 services, mental health services, and substance abuse counseling (including a substance 16 abuse coordinator and both Alcoholics Anonymous and Narcotics Anonymous activities). 17 Provides diagnostic and classification services for newly committed state offenders, 18 including medical exam, psychological evaluation, and social workup. 19 Auxiliary Account -20 **Authorized Positions** (5) (5) 21 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 0 0 22 \$ 1,939,809 Discretionary Expenditures 1,948,764 23 **Account Description:** Funds the cost of providing an offender canteen to allow offenders 24 to use their accounts to purchase canteen items. Also provides for expenditures for the 25 benefit of the offender population from profits from the sale of merchandise in the canteen. 26 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 63,600,892 63,357,408 27 MEANS OF FINANCE 28 (NONDISCRETIONARY): 29 \$ State General Fund (Direct) 54,061,062 \$ 53,482,956 30 State General Fund by: 31 Fees & Self-generated Revenues 604,867 604,867 32 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 33 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 54,665,929 *5*4,087,823 34 MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): 35 State General Fund (Direct) \$ \$ 6,761,362 7,083,208 36 State General Fund by: \$ 37 \$ **Interagency Transfers** 237,613 237,613 38 Fees & Self-generated Revenues \$ 1,935,988 1,948,764 39 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 40 (DISCRETIONARY) 8,934,963 9,269,585 41 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 42 Personal Services \$ \$ 44,486,066 44,429,029 43 \$ **Operating Expenses** 12,695,769 \$ 12,311,136 \$ 44 **Professional Services** 381,761 \$ 381,761 \$ 45 Other Charges 5,956,622 \$ 6,235,482 \$ 46 Acquisitions/Major Repairs 80,674 \$ 47 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 63,600,892 63,357,408

1 **08-414 DAVID WADE CORRECTIONAL CENTER**

2	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
3	Administration - Authorized Positions		(0)		(0)
4 5	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	(9) 0	\$	(9) 0
6	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	3,114,769	\$	3,059,574
Ü	Discretionally Emperiationes	Ψ	3,11.,703	Ψ	3,003,071
7 8 9 10	Program Description: Provides administration and includes the warden, institution business office, at (ACA) accreditation reporting efforts. Institutional utilities, postage, Office of Risk Management insurance.	nd A al sup	merican Correct Sport includes t	ctiona eleph	al Association one expenses,
11	Incarceration -				
12	Authorized Positions		(315)		(314)
13	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	23,171,007	\$	23,406,144
14	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	86,191	\$	86,191
15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23	Program Description: Provides security; services classification and record keeping and basic necessifor 1,224 multi-level custody offenders; and main equipment. Provides rehabilitation opportunities than and vocational programs, religious guidance programing, and institutional work programs. Profinitionary unit, dental services, mental health servicely (including a substance abuse coordinator and both Anonymous activities).	ties s tenan to off ams, ovides	uch as food, clo ace and support enders through recreational pr s medical serv , and substance	thing, t of th litera togran ices (e abu	and laundry) e facility and acy, academic ns, on-the-job including an se counseling
24	Auxiliary Account -				
25	Authorized Positions	Φ	(4)	Φ	(4)
26	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
27	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	1,576,688	\$	1,563,600
28 29 30	Account Description: Funds the cost of providing to use their accounts to purchase canteen items. benefit of the offender population from profits from	Also	provides for e	xpend	itures for the
31	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	27,948,655	\$	28,115,509
32	MEANS OF FINANCE				
33	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
34	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	22,572,806	\$	22,807,943
35	State General Fund by:				
36	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	598,201	\$	598,201
27	TOTAL MEANS OF EDUANGRIS				
37	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	Φ	22 171 007	Φ	22 406 144
38	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	23,171,007	\$	23,406,144
39	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
40	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	3,117,381	\$	3,059,574
41	State General Fund by:	Ψ	3,117,301	Ψ	3,037,371
42	Interagency Transfers	\$	86,191	\$	86,191
43	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	1,574,076	\$	1,563,600
			, , ,		, ,
44	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
45	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	4,777,648	\$	4,709,365

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2 3 4 5 6	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$ \$ \$	22,074,239 2,726,283 203,238 2,944,895 0	\$ \$ \$ \$	21,810,921 3,226,283 203,238 2,875,067 0
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	27,948,655	<u>\$</u>	28,115,509
8	08-415 ADULT PROBATION AND PAROLE				
9 10 11 12	EXPENDITURES: Administration and Support - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	FY 18 EOB (21) 0	\$	FY 19 REC (20) 0
13	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	6,294,922	\$	5,920,082
14 15	Program Description: Provides management administrative support.	direct	ion, guidance,	coor	dination, and
16 17 18 19	Field Services - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(740) 62,180,915 0	\$ \$	(728) 67,694,449 0
20 21 22	Program Description: Provides supervision of reports for sentencing, release, and clemency; supervises contract work release centers.				_
23	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	68,475,837	\$	73,614,531
24 25 26 27	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$	43,646,810	\$	47,450,344
28 29 30 31	Fees & Self-generated Revenues from prior and current year collections Statutory Dedications: Adult Probation & Parole Officer	\$	18,480,105	\$	19,230,105
32 33	Retirement Fund Sex Offender Registry Technology Fund	\$ \$	0 54,000	\$ \$	960,000 54,000
34 35	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	62,180,915	<u>\$</u>	67,694,449
36 37	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	\$	6,294,922	\$	5,920,082
38 39	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	6,294,922	<u>\$</u>	5,920,082

ENGROSSED

HLS 18RS-492

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$	3,507,322	\$	2,878,966
4	Interagency Transfers	\$	144,860	\$	144,860
5	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	1,570,233	\$	1,605,205
	Toos or son generated nevenues	Ψ	1,070,200	Ψ	1,000,200
6	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
7	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	5,222,415	\$	4,629,031
8	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
9	Personal Services	\$	19,494,199	\$	20,140,832
10	Operating Expenses	\$ \$	2,516,344	\$ \$	2,703,817
11	Professional Services		101,970	\$	101,970
12	Other Charges	\$	3,351,611	\$	2,717,807
13	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$ \$	0	\$	0
10	rioquisitions riagor respuns	Ψ		Ψ	
14	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	25,464,124	\$	25,664,426
15	PUBLIC SAFETY S	ERVI	CES		
16	08-418 OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND F	INAN	CE		
17	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
18	Management and Finance Program -				
19	Authorized Positions		(103)		(103)
20	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	1,401,360	\$	1,328,700
21	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	27,637,064	\$	27,630,702
22 23	Program Description: Provides effective manage expeditious, and professional manner to all budge				
24	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	29,038,424	\$	28,959,402
25	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY	Y):			
26	State General Fund by:	,			
27	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	1,401,360	\$	1,108,333
28	Statutory Dedications:				
29	Riverboat Gaming Enforcement Fund	\$	0	\$	220,367
20	TOTAL MEANIGOR EDIANODIO				
30	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	Φ	1 401 260	Φ	1 220 700
31	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	1,401,360	\$	1,328,700
32	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
33	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	81,696	\$	0
34	State General Fund by:	φ	61,090	Ф	U
35	Interagency Transfers	\$	5,766,719	\$	5,766,719
36		\$ \$	14,986,838	\$ \$	14,697,124
30 37	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	Ф	17,700,030	Φ	14,07/,124
	Statutory Dedications:	Φ	4 017 100	ø	5 101 240
38	Riverboat Gaming Enforcement Fund	\$	4,816,192	\$	5,181,240
39	Video Draw Poker Device Fund	\$	1,985,619	\$	1,985,619
40	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
	IOTAL MEANS OF THINANCING				
41	(DISCRETIONARY)	•	27,637,064	\$	27,630,702

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>r</u>	HB NO. 1
					HB NO. I
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2	Personal Services	\$	10,796,192	\$	10,925,220
3	Operating Expenses	\$	3,315,275	\$	3,315,275
4	Professional Services	Φ	172,100	\$ \$	172,100
5		\$ \$ \$			
	Other Charges	D	14,754,857	\$	14,546,807
6	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	<u> </u>	0	\$	0
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	29,038,424	\$	28,959,402
8	08-419 OFFICE OF STATE POLICE				
9	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
10	Traffic Enforcement Program -				
11	Authorized Positions		(983)		(986)
12	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	827,572	\$	747,310
13	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	155,448,148	\$	148,256,641
14 15 16 17 18 19	Program Description: Enforces state laws relationships ways of the state, investigates crashes, perfect conducts crime prevention programs, promotes high and state law enforcement agencies; provides inspet to intrastate and interstate commercial vehicles; of materials; regulates the towing and wrecker industrials.	orms ghway ection verse	drug interdiction I safety, and lead I and enforcement I see the transport	on, a ds an nt act ation	ids motorists, ad assists local ivities relative to f hazardous
20	Criminal Investigation Program -				
21	Authorized Positions		(184)		(184)
22	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	207,000	\$	200,000
23	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	27,943,835	\$	28,794,939
24 25 26 27 28 29 30	Program Description: Has responsibility for the criminal activity; serves as a repository for informal jurisdictional investigations; investigates police sensitive cases, and supports local agencies and jurisdiction crimes, and child predator investigations statutes that prohibit the possession, use, and distributed substances; reviews referrals and comparable prohibited substances; reviews referrals and comparable prohibited substances.	shoo shoo risdic ; enf	and point of cood tings, corruptions with inves forces all local, tof narcotics, da	rdina on, a tigat state nger	ntion for multi- and politically ive assistance, e, and federal ous drugs, and
31	Operational Support Program -				
32	Authorized Positions		(407)		(407)
33	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	9,335,529	\$	8,598,897
34	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	99,390,473	\$	105,035,535
35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46	Program Description: Provides support services Police and other public law enforcement agencies; a certifies personnel on blood alcohol testing mach depository for criminal records; manages fleet Concealed Handgun permits; provides security for the Capitol Complex and state-owned facilities a investigations on new and current employees through interoperability throughout the state; and manages recertification of all required law enforcement classification of all required law enforcement classifications. Nandiscretionary Expanditures	opera inery t ope r elec ucross gh its and p sses.	tes the crime lab and paperwork trations and ma eted officials; pr s the state; con Internal Affairs provides training	orate ;; ser ainte covide nduci s Seci g, cer	ory; trains and eves as central nance; issues es security for its background tion; promotes rtification, and
	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	402,697	\$	1,065,842
47	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	26,784,105	\$	24,680,382

ENGROSSED

HLS 18RS-492

Program Description: Regulates, licenses, audits, and investigates gaming activities in the state, including video poker, riverboat, land-based casino, and Indian gaming, and gaming equipment and manufacturers.

4	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	320,339,359	<u>\$</u>	317,379,546
5	MEANS OF FINANCE				
6	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
7	State General Fund by:				
8	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	10,222,804	\$	10,612,049
9	Statutory Dedications:		, ,		, ,
10	Riverboat Gaming Enforcement Fund	\$	549,994	\$	0
11	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
12	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	10,772,798	\$	10,612,049
13	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
14	State General Fund (Direct):	\$	18,998,625	\$	0
15	State General Fund by:	_	,	_	-
16	Interagency Transfers	\$	26,990,440	\$	26,962,242
17	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	105,968,443	\$	125,359,005
18	Statutory Dedications:	•	, ,	•	- 9 9
19	Public Safety DWI Testing, Maintenance				
20	and Training Fund	\$	388,953	\$	440,825
21	Louisiana Towing and Storage Fund	\$	220,000	\$	330,000
22	Riverboat Gaming Enforcement Fund	\$	57,040,132	\$	58,079,502
23	Video Draw Poker Device Fund	\$	5,297,174	\$	5,297,174
24	Concealed Handgun Permit Fund	\$	7,634,213	\$	4,086,158
25	Insurance Fraud Investigation Fund	\$	4,409,997	\$	4,409,997
26	Hazardous Materials Emergency	Ψ	., , ,	Ψ	., ,
27	Response Fund	\$	31,737	\$	106,453
28	Explosives Trust Fund	\$	156,868	\$	251,182
29	Criminal Identification and	Ψ	150,000	Ψ	251,102
30	Information Fund	\$	7,500,000	\$	7,658,910
31	Pari-mutuel Live Racing Facility	Ψ	7,200,000	Ψ	7,020,510
32	Gaming Control Fund	\$	1,952,084	\$	1,952,084
33	Tobacco Tax Health Care Fund	\$	4,741,786	\$	4,747,265
34	Louisiana State Police Salary Fund	\$	15,600,000	\$	15,600,000
35	Department of Public Safety Peace	Ψ	12,000,000	Ψ	12,000,000
36	Officers Fund	\$	168,378	\$	268,648
37	Sex Offender Registry Technology Fund	\$	25,000	\$	25,000
38	Unified Carrier Registration	_	,,	_	,,,,,
39	Agreement Fund	\$	2,174,427	\$	1,788,049
40	Motorcycle Safety, Awareness, and	Ψ	_,_,,,_,	Ψ	1,700,019
41	Operator Training Program Fund	\$	292,077	\$	292,077
42	Oil Spill Contingency Fund	\$	7,497,370	\$	7,519,613
43	Underground Damages Prevention Fund	\$	29,684	\$	50,609
44	Insurance Verification System Fund	\$	30,818,079	\$	30,622,477
45	Right to Know Fund	\$	58,000	\$	26,069
46	Federal Funds	\$	11,573,094	\$	10,894,158
		Ψ	11,5/5,074	Ψ	10,071,100
47	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
48	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	309,566,561	\$	306,767,497

⁴⁹ Provided however, and notwithstanding any law to the contrary, prior year Self-generated

Revenues derived from federal and state drug and gaming asset forfeitures shall be carried

forward and shall be available for expenditure.

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2	Personal Services	\$	226 074 600	Φ	222 645 776
3			226,974,690	\$	223,645,776
3 4	Operating Expenses Professional Services	\$ \$	23,900,255 727,758	\$	23,787,739
5		\$ \$	68,736,656	\$ \$	727,758 69,205,223
6	Other Charges Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$		\$ \$	
O	Acquisitions/iviajor Repairs	<u> </u>	0	<u> </u>	13,050
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	320,339,359	\$	317,379,546
8	08-420 OFFICE OF MOTOR VEHICLES				
9	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
10	Licensing Program -				
11	Authorized Positions		(504)		(504)
12	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	3,151,020	\$	3,301,116
13	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	54,880,864	\$	54,139,005
16 17 18 19 20 21	maintains driving records and vehicle records; en insurance liability insurance laws; reviews an enforcement agencies and courts, governmenta individuals; takes action based on established law several federal/state mandated and regulated proprocess and the Organ Donor process.	nd pr il age , polic	ocesses files r encies, insurand cies and procedi	eceiv ce co ures;	yed from law companies and complies with
22	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	58,031,884	<u>\$</u>	57,440,121
23	MEANS OF FINANCE				
24	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
25	State General Fund by:				
26	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	3,151,020	\$	3,301,116
27	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
27 28	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	3,151,020	\$	3,301,116
20	(NONDISCRETIONART)	Ψ	3,131,020	φ	3,301,110
29	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
30	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	213,069	\$	0
31	State General Fund by:	Ψ	210,000	4	· ·
32	Interagency Transfers	\$	325,000	\$	325,000
33	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	40,742,834	\$	41,844,854
34	Statutory Dedications:	_	,,,	4	, ,
35	Motor Vehicles Customer Service and				
36	Technology Fund	\$	10,321,633	\$	8,725,473
37	Unified Carrier Registration	-	,	4	-,,
38	Agreement Fund	\$	171,007	\$	171,007
39	Insurance Verification System Fund	\$ \$	1,181,921	\$	1,181,921
40	Federal Funds	\$	1,925,400	\$	1,890,750
			, <u>, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , </u>	·	7 7
41	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
42	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	54,880,864	\$	54,139,005
			-	_	-

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2	Personal Services	\$	36,285,092	\$	35,986,765
3	Operating Expenses	\$	9,009,120	\$	9,009,120
4	Professional Services	\$	142,286	\$	142,286
5	Other Charges	\$ \$ \$	12,595,386	\$	12,301,950
6	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	<u>\$</u>	0	\$	0
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	58,031,884	\$	57,440,121
8	08-422 OFFICE OF STATE FIRE MARSHAI				
9	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
10	Fire Prevention Program -				
11	Authorized Positions		(168)		(176)
12	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	548,852	\$	601,902
13	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	25,726,682	\$	23,875,037
14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23	Program Description: Performs fire and safety in or federal licenses; certifies health care facilities for certifies and licenses fire protection sprinklers and pressure vessels; licenses manufacturers, dist Investigates fires not covered by a recognized fix depository and provides statistical analyses of all and specifications for new or remodeled building dwellings) for compliance with fire, safety and calculations for fire extinguishing systems, alarm dry chemical suppression systems.	or comexting ributo re pro fires. s in the access	pliance with fir uishers; inspec rs, and retai tection bureau Reviews final e state (except ibility laws; re	re and ts boil lers ; mai consi one a	I safety codes; ler and certain of fireworks. intains a data truction plans nd two family s designs and
24	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	26,275,534	<u>\$</u>	24,476,939
25	MEANS OF FINANCE				
26	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
27	State General Fund by:				
28	Statutory Dedications:				
29	Louisiana Fire Marshal Fund	\$	548,852	\$	601,902
30	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
31	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	548,852	\$	601,902
<i>J</i> 1	(NonDiscribination)	Ψ	3 10,032	Ψ	001,502
32	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
33	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	107,420	\$	0
34	State General Fund by:				
35	Interagency Transfers	\$	2,551,000	\$	2,551,000
36	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	2,500,000	\$	2,500,000
37	Statutory Dedications:				
38	Louisiana Fire Marshal Fund	\$	16,525,941	\$	15,674,671
39	Two Percent Fire Insurance Fund	\$	2,449,999	\$	1,750,000
40	Industrialized Building Program Fund	\$	408,644	\$	335,296
41	Louisiana Life Safety and Property	Φ	770 000	Ф	(22.704
42	Protection Trust Fund	\$	750,000	\$	622,794
43	Louisiana Manufactured Housing	Φ	2.42.070	Φ	250 (7)
44 45	Commission Fund	\$	343,078	\$	350,676
45	Federal Funds	\$	90,600	\$	90,600
46 47	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	25,726,682	<u>\$</u>	23,875,037

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2	Personal Services	\$	15,870,609	\$	14,794,023
3	Operating Expenses	\$	1,325,520	\$	1,325,520
4	Professional Services		7,219		
5		\$		\$	7,219
6	Other Charges Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$	9,072,186	\$ \$	8,350,177 0
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	26,275,534	<u>\$</u>	24,476,939
8	08-423 LOUISIANA GAMING CONTROL BO	OARD			
9	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
10	Louisiana Gaming Control Board -				
11	Authorized Positions		(3)		(3)
12	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	43,076	\$	43,936
13	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	844,626	\$	858,115
14 15 16 17 18	Program Description: Promulgates and enforce state relative to provisions of the Louisiana Riverb Control Act, the Louisiana Economic Developmen Video Draw Poker Devices Control law. Further t and supervisory authority that exists in the state of	ooat Ec nt and the boo	conomic Develo Gaming Corpo ard has all regul	pmen pration latory	t and Gaming n Act, and the v, enforcement
19	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	887,702	<u>\$</u>	902,051
20	MEANS OF FINANCE				
21	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
22	State General Fund by:				
23	Statutory Dedication:				
24	Riverboat Gaming Enforcement Fund	\$	43,076	\$	43,936
25					
25	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	Φ.	12.056	Φ.	12.026
26	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	43,076	<u>\$</u>	43,936
27	MEANS OF FINANCE				
28	(DISCRETIONARY):				
29	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	2,689	\$	0
30	State General Fund by:	Ψ	2,00)	Ψ	O
31					
	Statutory Dedication:				
32	Pari-mutuel Live Racing Facility	Ф	02.002	Φ	02.002
33	Gaming Control Fund	\$	83,093	\$	83,093
34	Riverboat Gaming Enforcement Fund	\$	758,844	\$	775,022
35	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
36	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	844,626	\$	858,115
37	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
20	Daggaged Compies	ø	(20 505	Φ	(20.150
38	Personal Services	\$	632,585	\$	638,158
39	Operating Expenses	\$	105,470	\$	105,470
40	Professional Services	\$	66,717	\$	66,717
41	Other Charges	\$	82,930	\$	91,706
42	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
12	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	887,702	\$	902,051
43	TOTAL BT EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	$\underline{\Psi}$	007,702	Ψ	<u></u>

1 08-424 LIQUEFIED PETROLEUM GAS COMMISSION

2 3	EXPENDITURES: Administrative Program -		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
4	Authorized Positions		(12)		(12)
5	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	31,122	\$	49,544
6	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	1,424,246	\$ \$	1,396,617
U	Discretionary Expenditures	Ψ	1,424,240	Ψ	1,390,017
7 8 9	Program Description: Promulgates and enforces handling and storage, and transportation of lique facilities and equipment; examines and certifies pe	fied p	oetroleum gase.	s; ins	pects storage
10	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	1,455,368	\$	1,446,161
11	MEANS OF FINANCE	Ψ	1,100,000	Ψ	1,110,101
12	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
13	State General Fund by:				
14	Statutory Dedication:				
15	Liquefied Petroleum Gas Rainy Day Fund	\$	31,122	\$	49,544
16	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
17	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	31,122	\$	49,544
1,	(Itolibere Itolikiti)	Ψ	31,122	Ψ	15,511
18	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
19	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	6,549	\$	0
20	State General Fund by:	4	3,2 .5	Ψ	v
21	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	0	\$	415,061
22	Statutory Dedication:	-		7	,
23	Riverboat Gaming Enforcement Fund	\$	673,819	\$	0
24	Liquefied Petroleum Gas Rainy Day Fund	\$	743,878	\$	981,556
			, ,,,,,		
25	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
26	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	1,424,246	\$	1,396,617
27	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
28	Personal Services	¢	1 062 606	¢	1 054 147
29		\$ \$	1,063,606	\$	1,054,147
30	Operating Expenses Professional Services	\$ \$	65,856 0	\$ \$	65,856 0
31	Other Charges	\$ \$	325,906	\$ \$	326,158
32	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$	323,900	\$ \$	0
32	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	Φ	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
33	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	1,455,368	\$	1,446,161
34	08-425 LOUISIANA HIGHWAY SAFETY CO	MM	ISSION		
35	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
36	Administrative Program -				
37	Authorized Positions		(15)		(15)
38	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	50,574	\$	75,175
39	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	37,860,975	\$	38,147,229
	r i i i j				
40	Program Description: Provides the mechanism to	hroug	h which the sta	ite re	ceives federal
41	funds for highway safety purposes; conducts analyse	es of h	ighway safety in	iitiati	ves; contracts
42	with law enforcement agencies to maintain comple		•		
43	public information/education initiatives in nine hig	hway	safety priority	area	S.
44	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	37,911,549	\$	38,222,404

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund by:				
4 5	Fees & Self-generated Revenues Federal Funds	\$ \$	0 50 574	\$	75,175
3	rederal runds	<u>\$</u>	50,574	\$	0
6 7	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	50,574	<u>\$</u>	75,175
8	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
9	State General Fund by:	Ф	2 (52 250	Φ	2 (52 250
10 11	Interagency Transfers	\$ \$	2,653,350 303,131	\$ \$	2,653,350 427,956
12	Fees & Self-generated Revenues Federal Funds	\$ \$	34,904,494	\$ \$	35,065,923
- -	1 0 0 0 1 0 1 0 1 0 1 0 1	Ψ	<u> </u>	Ψ	30,000,320
13	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
14	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	37,860,975	<u>\$</u>	38,147,229
15	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
16	Personal Services	\$	1,453,084	\$	1,560,749
17	Operating Expenses	\$	223,188	\$	223,188
18	Professional Services	\$	5,677,050	\$	5,677,050
19	Other Charges	\$	30,558,227	\$	30,761,417
20	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
21	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	37,911,549	<u>\$</u>	38,222,404
22	YOUTH SERV	ICES	\$		
23 24	Notwithstanding any law to the contrary, the secre	•	-		•
2 4 25	and Corrections – Youth Services may transfer, wi Administration via mid-year budget adjustment				
26	authorized positions and associated personal service	`	/ · •		•
27	other budget unit and/or between programs within a		_	_	•
28	more than an aggregate of 50 positions and associa				
29	between budget units and/or programs within a bud				
30	Legislative Committee on the Budget.	_			
31	08-403 OFFICE OF JUVENILE JUSTICE				
32	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
33	Administration -				
34	Authorized Positions		(48)		(48)
35	Authorized Other Charges Positions		(6)		(6)
36	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	4,677,802	\$	4,810,760
37	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	10,913,616	\$	10,636,245
38 39 40	Program Description : Provides beneficial admin management and leadership; and develops and impl for juvenile services.				
41	North Region -				
42	Authorized Positions		(370)		(342)
43	Authorized Other Charges Positions		(1)		(1)
44	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	Ó	\$	Ó
45	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	34,497,320	\$	33,880,567

1

Program Description: Provides for the custody, care, and treatment of adjudicated youth 2 through enforcement of laws and implementation of programs designed to ensure the safety 3 of public, staff, and youth; and to reintegrate youth into society. The region also provides 4 a community-based system of care that supervises the needs of the youth after reintegration 5 into society. 6 Central/Southwest Region -7 **Authorized Positions** (188)8 Nondiscretionary Expenditures 9 Discretionary Expenditures 9,330,128 10 **Program Description:** Provides for the custody, care, and treatment of adjudicated youth 11 through enforcement of laws and implementation of programs designed to ensure the safety 12 of public, staff, and youth; and to reintegrate youth into society. The region also provides 13 a community-based system of care that supervises the needs of the youth after reintegration 14 into society. 15 Southeast Region -16 **Authorized Positions** (252)17 Nondiscretionary Expenditures 0 18 **Discretionary Expenditures** \$ 26,802,266 23,758,882 19 **Program Description:** Provides for the custody, care, and treatment of adjudicated youth 20 $through\ enforcement\ of\ laws\ and\ implementation\ of\ programs\ designed\ to\ ensure\ the\ safety$ 21 of public, staff, and youth; and to reintegrate youth into society. The region also provides 22 a community-based system of care that supervises the needs of the youth after reintegration 23 into society. 24 Contract Services -25 **Authorized Positions** (0)26 Nondiscretionary Expenditures 0 26,956,161 27 **Discretionary Expenditures** \$ 26,885,584 28 Program Description: Provides a community-based system of care that addresses the 29 needs of youth committed to custody and/or supervision. 30 Auxiliary Account -31 **Authorized Positions** (0)(0)32 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 0 \$ 0 33 **Discretionary Expenditures** 235,682 34 Program Description: The Auxiliary Account was created to administer a service to 35 youthful offenders within the agency's secure care facilities. The fund is used to account for 36 juvenile purchases of consumer items from the facility's canteen. In addition to, telephone 37 commissions, hobby craft sales, donations, visitation sales, recycling, contraband, and photo 38 sales. Funding in this account will be used to replenish canteens; fund youth recreation and 39 rehabilitation programs within Swanson, Columbia and Bridge City Correctional Centers 40 For Youth. This account is funded entirely with fees and self-generated revenues. 41 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 123,380,326 109,537,848 MEANS OF FINANCE 42 43 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 44 State General Fund (Direct) 4,677,802 4,810,760 45 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 46 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 4,667,802 <u>4,810,760</u>

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1		
1 2	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	\$	104,910,050	\$	90,950,824		
3	State General Fund by:						
4	Interagency Transfers	\$	11,959,959	\$	11,959,959		
5	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	775,487	\$	775,487		
6	Statutory Dedications:	Φ	1.40.022	Φ	140.022		
7 8	Youthful Offender Management Fund Federal Funds	\$ \$	149,022	\$	149,022		
0	rederal runds	<u> </u>	908,006	\$	891,796		
9	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING						
10	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	118,702,524	\$	104,727,088		
11	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:						
12	Personal Services	\$	63,479,690	\$	57,859,559		
13	Operating Expenses	\$	5,331,625	\$	4,267,152		
14	Professional Services	\$	370,522	\$	283,262		
15	Other Charges	\$	51,879,853	\$	47,127,875		
16	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	2,318,636	\$	0		
17	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	123,380,326	\$	109,537,848		
18	EXPENDITURES:						
19	North Region Program			\$	2,372,425		
20	Central/Southwest Region Program			\$	4,218,440		
21	Southeast Region Program			\$	4,109,135		
21	Southeast Region Flogram			Ψ	1,100,100		
22	TOTAL EXPENDITURES			<u>\$</u>	10,700,000		
23 24	MEANS OF FINANCE: State General Fund (Direct)			\$	10,700,000		
25	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING			<u>\$</u>	10,700,000		
26	SCHEDULE	09					
27	LOUISIANA DEPARTME	NT (OF HEALTH				
28 29 30 31 32	For Fiscal Year 2018-2019, cash generated by each pooled with any other budget unit within Schedule 6 may expend more revenues than are appropriated to f the Division of Administration and the Joint Leg may otherwise be provided for by law.	09 to o it ii	avoid a cash def n this Act except	icit. N t upoı	No budget unit n the approval		
33 34 35 36 37 38 39	Notwithstanding any provision of law to the contrary, the department shall purchase medical services for consumers in the most cost effective manner. The secretary is directed to utilize various cost containment measures to ensure expenditures remain at the level appropriated in this Schedule, including but not limited to precertification, preadmission screening, diversion, fraud control, utilization review and management, prior authorization, service limitations, drug therapy management, disease management, cost sharing, and other						
40 41 42 43 44 45 46	Notwithstanding any law to the contrary and spect 2018-2019 any over-collected funds, including interrevenues, federal funds, and surplus statutory dedicated agency in Schedule 09 for Fiscal Year 2017-2018 in Fiscal Year 2018-2019 in the Medical Vendor recoveries in the Medical Vendor Program are au 2018-2019. No such carried forward funds, which a	ragen ated f may b Prog thori	cy transfers, fees unds generated a be carried forwa ram. Revenues zed to be expen	s and s and co rd and from aded i	self-generated ollected by any d expended in a refunds and in Fiscal Year		

1 Act, may be expended without the express approval of the Division of Administration and

- 2 the Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget.
- 3 Notwithstanding any law to the contrary, the secretary of the Louisiana Department of
- 4 Health may transfer, with the approval of the commissioner of administration via midyear
- 5 budget adjustment (BA-7 Form), up to twenty-five (25) authorized positions and associated
- 6 personal services funding if necessary from one budget unit to any other budget unit and/or
- 7 between programs within any budget unit within this schedule. Not more than an aggregate
- 8 of one-hundred (100) positions and associated personal services may be transferred between
- 9 budget units and/or programs within a budget unit without the approval of the Joint
- 10 Legislative Committee on the Budget.
- 11 Notwithstanding any provision of law to the contrary, the secretary of the Louisiana
- 12 Department of Health is authorized to transfer, with the approval of the commissioner of
- 13 administration through midyear budget adjustments, funds and authorized positions from one
- 14 budget unit to any other budget unit and/or between programs within any budget unit within
- 15 this schedule. Such transfers shall be made solely to provide for the effective delivery of
- 16 services by the department, promote efficiencies and enhance the cost effective delivery of
- 17 services. Not more than six million dollars may be transferred pursuant to this authority. The
- 18 secretary and the commissioner shall promptly notify the Joint Legislative Committee on the
- 19 Budget of any such transfer.
- 20 Notwithstanding any provision of law to the contrary, the department shall not be under any
- 21 obligation to perform any of the services as described in R.S. 46:2116, et seq., and may
- 22 utilize other revenue sources to provide these services. Provided, further, that any additional
- 23 funding for state plan personal assistance services may be used as state match for available
- 24 federal funds.

25

09-300 JEFFERSON PARISH HUMAN SERVICES AUTHORITY

26	EXPENDITURES:	FY 18 EOB	FY 19 REC
27	Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority		
28	Authorized Other Charges Positions	(190)	(176)
29	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 726,950	\$ 454,713
30	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 17,817,217	\$ 19,706,521

- 31 **Program Description:** Jefferson Parish Human Services Authority provides the
- 32 administration, management, and operation of mental health, developmental disabilities,
- 33 and substance abuse services for the citizens of Jefferson Parish.

34	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	18,544,167	<u>\$</u>	20,161,234
35	MEANS OF FINANCE				
36	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
37	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	726,950	\$	454,713
38	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
39	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	726,950	\$	454,713
40	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
41	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	12,694,587	\$	14,433,891
42	State General Fund By:	Ψ	12,001,007	Ψ	11,155,051
43	Interagency Transfers	\$	2,347,630	\$	2,347,630
44	Fees and Self-generated Revenues	\$	2,775,000	\$	2,925,000
45	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
46	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	17,817,217	\$	19,706,521

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
3	Operating Expenses	\$	0	\$	0
4	Professional Services	\$	0	\$	0
5	Other Charges	\$	18,398,658	\$	20,161,234
6	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	18,544,167	<u>\$</u>	20,161,234
8	09-301 FLORIDA PARISHES HUMAN SERV	VICES	AUTHORIT	Y	
9	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
10	Florida Parishes Human Services Authority				
11	Authorized Other Charges Positions		(181)		(174)
12	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	554,780	\$	561,921
13	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	18,106,415	\$	19,494,921
		<u>, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , </u>			
14 15 16	Program Description: Florida Parishes Human and management of public community-based prodisorders, developmental disabilities and mental	grams	and services r	elativ	re to addictive
17	Helena, St. Tammany, Tangipahoa and Washingt	on.			
18	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	18,661,195	<u>\$</u>	20,056,842
19	MEANS OF FINANCE				
20	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
21	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	554,780	\$	561,921
22	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
23	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	554,780	\$	561,921
24	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
25	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	10,791,304	\$	12,459,366
	, ,	Ф	10,/91,304	Ф	12,439,300
26	State General Fund by:	Ф	5.060.022	Φ	4.760.460
27	Interagency Transfers	\$	5,060,823	\$	4,760,469
28	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	2,254,288	\$	2,275,086
29	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
30	(DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	18,106,415	<u>\$</u>	19,494,921
31	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
32	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
33	Operating Expenses	\$	795,314	\$	795,314
34	Professional Services	\$	0	\$	0
35	Other Charges	\$	17,865,881	\$	19,240,730
36	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	20,798
	requisitions/iviajor repairs	Ψ	0	Ψ	20,770
37	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	18,661,195	<u>\$</u>	20,056,842
38	09-302 CAPITAL AREA HUMAN SERVICE	S DIS	ΓRICT		
39	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
40	Capital Area Human Services District				
41	Authorized Other Charges Positions		(223)		(215)
42	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	1,535,659	\$	1,481,385
43	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	24,327,553	\$	25,344,318

1 **Program Description:** Capital Area Human Services District directs the operation of 2 community-based programs and services related to behavioral health, developmental 3 disabilities, and substance abuse services for the parishes of Ascension, East Baton Rouge, 4 East Feliciana, Iberville, Pointe Coupee, West Baton Rouge and West Feliciana. 5 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 25,863,212 26,825,703 6 MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): 7 8 State General Fund (Direct) 1,535,659 \$ 1,481,385 9 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE 10 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 1,535,659 1,481,385 11 MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): 12 State General Fund (Direct) \$ 14,301,770 \$ 15,318,535 13 State General Fund by: \$ 14 **Interagency Transfers** \$ 6,472,675 6,472,675 15 Fees & Self-generated Revenues \$ 3,553,108 3,553,108 \$ 16 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE 17 (DISCRETIONARY) 24,327,553 25,344,318 18 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 19 Personal Services \$ 0 \$ 0 \$ 20 Operating Expenses 827,574 \$ 827,574 \$ 21 **Professional Services** 42,000 \$ 42,000 \$ 22 Other Charges 24, 993,638 \$ 25,956,129 23 \$ Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ 24 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 25,863,212 26,825,703 25 09-303 DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES COUNCIL 26 **EXPENDITURES: FY 18 EOB** FY 19 REC 27 Developmental Disabilities Council -28 **Authorized Positions** (8) (8)29 Nondiscretionary Expenditures 17,569 18,208 \$ \$ 30 **Discretionary Expenditures** 2,074,680 \$ 2,181,276 31 **Program Description:** The Developmental Disabilities Council is a 28 member, Governor 32 appointed board whose function is to implement the Federal Developmental Disabilities 33 Assistance and Bill of Rights Act (P.L. 106-402; R.S. 28:750-758; R.S. 36) in Louisiana. The 34 focus of the Council is to facilitate change in Louisiana's system of supports and services to 35 individuals with disabilities and their families in order to enhance and improve their quality 36 of life. The Council plans and advocates for greater opportunities for individuals with 37 disabilities in all areas of life, and supports activities, initiatives and practices that promote 38 the successful implementation of the Council's Mission and mandate for systems change. 2,199,484 39 2.092.249 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 40 MEANS OF FINANCE 41 (NONDISCRETIONARY): 42 \$ Federal Funds 17,569 \$ 18,208 43 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING

18.208

17,569

\$

44

(NONDISCRETIONARY)

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) Federal Funds	\$ \$	507,067 1,567,613	\$ \$	507,517 1,673,759
4 5	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	2,074,680	<u>\$</u>	2,181,276
6	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
7 8 9 10 11	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$ \$ \$	802,182 131,463 0 1,155,604 3,000	\$ \$ \$ \$	909,955 131,463 0 1,155,066 3,000
12	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	2,092,249	\$	2,199,484
13	09-304 METROPOLITAN HUMAN SERVIC	ES DI	STRICT		
14 15	EXPENDITURES: Metropolitan Human Services District		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
16	Authorized Other Charges Positions		(144)		(144)
17	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	550,000	\$	550,000
18	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	25,467,565	\$	25,847,814
19 20 21	Program Description: Metropolitan Human Serve management, and operation of behavioral health of the citizens of Orleans, Plaquemines and St. Berns	and de	velopmental di:		
22	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	26,017,565	\$	26,397,814
23 24 25	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	\$	550,000	\$	550,000
26	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE				
27	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	550,000	\$	550,000
28 29 30 31 32	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$ \$ \$	17,087,831 5,795,439 1,229,243	\$ \$ \$	17,252,180 6,011,339 1,229,243
33	Federal Funds	\$	1,355,052	\$	1,355,052
34 35	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	26,017,565	\$	25,847,814
36	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
37	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	228,597
38	Operating Expenses	\$	0	\$	0
39	Professional Services	\$	0	\$	0
40	Other Charges	\$	26,017,565	\$	26,169,217
41	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
42	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	26,017,565	\$	26,397,814

1 09-305 MEDICAL VENDOR ADMINISTRATION

2	EXPENDITURES:	FY 18 EOB	FY 19 REC
3	Medical Vendor Administration -		
4	Authorized Positions	(894)	(895)
5	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 237,095,732	\$ 239,581,477
6	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 310,409,226	\$ 282,984,596

- **Program Description:** Develops, implements, and enforces the administrative and programmatic policies of the Medicaid program with respect to eligibility, reimbursement,
- and monitoring of quality-driven health care services in Louisiana, in concurrence with

10	evidence-based best practices as well as federal a				
11	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	547,504,958	<u>\$</u>	522,566,073
12	MEANS OF FINANCE				
13	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
14	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	54,746,425	\$	55,989,298
15	State General Fund by:				
16	Interagency Transfers	\$	198,942	\$	198,942
17	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	1,764,000	\$	1,764,000
18	Statutory Dedication:				
19	Medical Assistance Programs Fraud				
20	Detection Fund	\$	441,707	\$	441,707
21	Federal Funds	\$	179,944,658	\$	181,187,530
22	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
23	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	7,157,925	\$	239,581,477
24	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
25	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	67,097,862	\$	64,759,137
26	State General Fund by:	·	, ,	·	, ,
27	Interagency Transfers	\$	274,430	\$	274,730
28	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	2,436,000	\$	2,436,000
29	Statutory Dedication:		, ,		, ,
30	Health Care Redesign Fund	\$	658	\$	14
31	New Opportunities Waiver Fund	\$	1,025	\$	1,061
32	Medical Assistance Programs Fraud				
33	Detection Fund	\$	608,293	\$	965,793
34	Federal Funds	\$	239,990,658	\$	214,547,861
35	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
36	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	310,409,226	\$	282,984,596
37	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
38	Personal Services	\$	73,368,459	\$	75,478,228
39	Operating Expenses	\$	7,447,371	\$	7,595,043
40	Professional Services	\$	150,990,149	\$	155,339,225
41	Other Charges	\$	315,698,979	\$	284,153,577
42	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
43	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	547,504,958	<u>\$</u>	522,566,073

1 09-306 MEDICAL VENDOR PAYMENTS

2 3	EXPENDITURES: Payments to Private Providers -		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
4	Authorized Positions		(0)		(0)
5	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	4,163,340,671	\$ 4	1,460,622,438
6	Discretionary Expenditures		6,131,075,113		4,314,162,404
7	Program Description: Provides payments to priv	rate i	providers of hea	lth ca	ire services to
8	Louisiana residents who are eligible for Title reimbursements to providers of medical services to	XIX	(Medicaid), w	hile e	ensuring that
10	Payments to Public Providers -				
11	Authorized Positions		(0)		(0)
12	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	83,694,530	\$	85,081,134
13	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	136,428,713	\$	138,582,488
14 15 16	Program Description: Provides payments to publication are sidents who are eligible for Title reimbursements to providers of medical services to	XIX	(Medicaid), w	hile d	ensuring that
17	Medicare Buy-Ins & Supplements -				
18	Authorized Positions		(0)		(0)
19	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	522,424,563	\$	530,592,393
20	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	5,155,090
21 22 23 24	Program Description: Provides medical insur- enrollees through the payment of premiums to additional Medicaid costs for those eligible individ- "out-of-pocket" Medicare costs.	othe	er entities. Thi	s avo	oids potential
25 26	Uncompensated Care Costs - Authorized Positions		(0)		(0)
20 27	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	(0) 37,217,827	\$	(0) 42,805,905
28	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ <u>\$</u>	877,017,179	\$ <u>\$</u>	36,149,696
29 30 31 32	Program Description: Payments to inpatient a serving a disproportionately large number of u Hospitals are reimbursed for their uncompensated which they provide.	nins	ured and low-in	ncome	e individuals.
33	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$1</u>	1,951,198,596	<u>\$ 9</u>	9,613,151,548
34	MEANS OF FINANCE				
35	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
36	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	1,120,539,997	\$ 1	1,387,286,420
37	State General Fund by:	_			
38	Interagency Transfers	\$	8,054,095	\$	7,011,695
39	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	60,994,096	\$	37,386,433
40 41	Statutory Dedications:	Φ	257 002 952	¢	251 400 520
41	Louisiana Medical Assistance Trust Fund Tobacco Tax Medicaid Match Fund	\$ \$	357,993,853 118,850,945	\$ \$	351,409,539 118,850,945
43	Medicaid Trust Fund for the Elderly	\$ \$	1,733,908	\$ \$	1,733,908
4 3	Hospital Stabilization Fund	\$ \$	56,357,050	\$ \$	56,357,050
45	Federal Funds	•	3,082,153,647		30,337,030 3,159,065,880
4 -					
46	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	Φ	4 007 777 701	Φ.	. 110 101 070
47	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	<u>4,806,677,591</u>	<u>\$ 5</u>	<u>5,119,101,870</u>

HLS 18RS-492			-	ENGROSSED
				HB NO. 1
MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
State General Fund (Direct)	\$	814,742,556	\$	36,741,723
State General Fund by:				
Interagency Transfers	\$	16,549,692	\$	734,110
Fees & Self-generated Revenue	\$	369,511,109	\$	230,390,850
Statutory Dedications:				
Community and Family Support	\$	0	\$	509,540
System Fund				
Community Hospital Stabilization Fund	\$	0	\$	7,687
Health Excellence Fund	\$	26,090,316	\$	26,179,101
Health Trust Fund	\$	590,522	\$	3,053,599
Tobacco Tax Medicaid Match Fund	\$	1,443,691	\$	1,539,767
Louisiana Fund	\$	7,614,417	\$	5,622,420
Louisiana Medical Assistance Trust Fund	\$	250,563,436	\$	149,720,819
Federal Funds	\$:	5,657,415,266	\$	4,039,550,062
TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	7,144,521,005	\$	4,494,049,678
	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers Fees & Self-generated Revenue Statutory Dedications: Community and Family Support System Fund Community Hospital Stabilization Fund Health Excellence Fund Health Trust Fund Tobacco Tax Medicaid Match Fund Louisiana Fund Louisiana Medical Assistance Trust Fund Federal Funds TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) \$ State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers \$ Fees & Self-generated Revenue \$ Statutory Dedications: Community and Family Support \$ System Fund Community Hospital Stabilization Fund \$ Health Excellence Fund \$ Health Trust Fund \$ Tobacco Tax Medicaid Match Fund \$ Louisiana Fund \$ Louisiana Medical Assistance Trust Fund \$ Federal Funds \$ TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) \$ 814,742,556 State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers \$ 16,549,692 Fees & Self-generated Revenue \$ 369,511,109 Statutory Dedications: Community and Family Support \$ 0 System Fund Community Hospital Stabilization Fund \$ 0 Health Excellence Fund \$ 26,090,316 Health Trust Fund \$ 590,522 Tobacco Tax Medicaid Match Fund \$ 1,443,691 Louisiana Fund \$ 7,614,417 Louisiana Medical Assistance Trust Fund \$ 250,563,436 Federal Funds \$ 5,657,415,266	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) \$814,742,556 \$ State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers \$16,549,692 \$ Fees & Self-generated Revenue \$369,511,109 \$ Statutory Dedications: Community and Family Support \$0 \$ System Fund Community Hospital Stabilization Fund \$0 \$ Health Excellence Fund \$26,090,316 \$ Health Trust Fund \$590,522 \$ Tobacco Tax Medicaid Match Fund \$1,443,691 \$ Louisiana Fund \$7,614,417 \$ Louisiana Medical Assistance Trust Fund \$250,563,436 \$ Federal Funds \$5,657,415,266 \$

ENCDOSSED

18 **Expenditure Controls:**

LI C 19DC 402

- 19 Provided, however, that the Louisiana Department of Health may, to control expenditures
- 20 to the level appropriated herein for the Medical Vendor Payments program, negotiate
- 21 supplemental rebates for the Medicaid pharmacy program in conjunction with the preferred
- 22 drug list. In these negotiations, the preferred drug list may be adjusted to limit brand name
- 23 drug products in each therapeutic category while ensuring appropriate access to medically
- 24 necessary medication.
- 25 Provided, however, that the Louisiana Department of Health shall continue with the
- implementation of cost containment strategies to control the cost of the New Opportunities 26
- 27 Waiver (NOW) in order that the continued provision of community-based services for
- 28 citizens with developmental disabilities is not jeopardized.
- 29 Provided, however, that the Louisiana Department of Health shall authorize expenditure of
- 30 funds for additional Rural Health Clinics and Federally Qualified Health Centers only in
- 31 those areas which the department determines have a demonstrated need for clinics.
- 32 Provided, however, that the Louisiana Department of Health shall only make Title XIX
- 33 payments to public private partners in accordance with its initial budget allocation after
- 34 appropriation by this body.
- 35 Public provider participation in financing:
- 36 The Louisiana Department of Health hereinafter the "department", shall only make Title XIX
- 37 (Medicaid) claim payments to non-state public hospitals, that certify matching funds for their
- 38 Title XIX claim payments and provide certification of incurred uncompensated care costs
- 39 (UCC) that qualify for public expenditures which are eligible for federal financial
- 40 participation under Title XIX of the Social Security Act to the department. The certification
- 41 for Title XIX claims payment match and the certification of UCC shall be in a form
- 42 satisfactory to the department and provided to the department no later than October 1, 2018. 43
- Non-state public hospitals, that fail to make such certifications by October 1, 2018, may not 44
- receive Title XIX claim payments or any UCC payments until the department receives the
- 45 required certifications. The Department may exclude certain non-state public hospitals from
- 46 this requirement in order to implement alternative supplemental payment initiatives or
- 47 alternate funding initiatives, or if a hospital that is solely owned by a city or town has
- 48 changed its designation from a non-profit private hospital to a non-state public hospital
- 49 between January 1, 2010 and June 30, 2014.
- 50 In order for a hospital to receive any Medicaid payments in addition to inpatient and
- 51 outpatient claims payments, the hospital must provide to the department, claim level data for
- 52 Title XIX, XXI, and uninsured clients as specified by the department.

	HLS 18RS-492		ENGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:		
2 3 4 5 6	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ 0 \$ 0 \$ 0 \$11,951,198,596 \$ 0	\$ 0 \$ 0 \$ 0 \$ 9,618,739,326 \$ 0
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$11,951,198,596</u>	<u>\$ 9,618,739,326</u>
8 9	Funds paid to the Biomedical Research Foundation of any attorneys' fees that BRF spends on lawsuits		aced by the amount
10 11 12	EXPENDITURES: Provides funding for the public/private partnership hospital in Alexandria, La.		\$ 5,714,286
13	TOTAL EXPENDITURES		<u>\$ 5,714,286</u>
14 15 16	MEANS OF FINANCE: State General Fund (Direct) Federal Funds		\$ 2,000,000 \$ 3,714,286
17	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING		<u>\$ 5,714,286</u>
18 19 20	EXPENDITURES: Payment to the Private Providers Program for Medicaid Services		\$ 290,013,630
21	TOTAL EXPENDITURES		<u>\$ 290,013,630</u>
22 23 24 25	MEANS OF FINANCE: State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications:		\$ 52,933,501
26 27 28 29	Medical Assistance Trust Fund Health Trust Fund Hospital Stabilization Fund New Opportunities Waiver Fund		\$ 25,960,000 \$ 5,330,000 \$ 13,138,314 \$ 5,100,000
30	Federal Funds		<u>\$ 187,551,815</u>
31	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING		<u>\$ 290,013,630</u>
32 33 34	EXPENDITURES: Payment to the Uncompensated Care Costs Program for inpatient psychiatric beds for the		
35	uninsured		\$ 14,690,831
36	TOTAL EXPENDITURES		<u>\$ 14,690,831</u>
37 38 39	MEANS OF FINANCE: State General Fund (Direct) Federal Funds		\$ 5,141,791 \$ 9,549,040
40	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING		<u>\$ 14,690,831</u>

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3	EXPENDITURES: Payment to the Uncompensated Care Costs Program for hospitals			\$	193,129,446
4	TOTAL EXPENDITURES			<u>\$</u>	193,129,446
5 6 7 8 9	MEANS OF FINANCE: State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers Fees & Self-generated Revenues Federal Funds			\$ \$ \$	16,549,692 51,045,614 125,534,140
10	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING			<u>\$</u>	193,129,446
11 12 13	The commissioner of administration is hereby authof financing for this agency by reducing the approp Statutory Dedications out of the Tobacco Medicaio	riatio	on out of the Sta	te Ge	eneral Fund by
14 15 16	EXPENDITURES: Payment to the Uncompensated Care Costs Program for hospitals			\$	201,869,084
17	TOTAL EXPENDITURES			<u>\$</u>	201,869,084
18 19 20 21	MEANS OF FINANCE: State General Fund by: Fees & Self-generated Revenues Federal Funds			\$ \$	66,857,370 135,011,714
22	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING			<u>\$</u>	201,869,084
23	09-307 OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY				
24 25 26 27 28	EXPENDITURES: Management and Finance Program- Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(406) 11,606,724 68,538,838	\$ \$	(408) 12,017,737 67,391,102
29 30 31 32	Program Description: Provides management, sup Services; Media and Communications; Executive Planning and Budget; Governor's Council on Physic Access and Planning; Health Standards; Program	Adn ical F	ninistration; Fi Titness and Spor	scal ts; M	Management; inority Health
33	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	80,145,562	<u>\$</u>	79,408,839
34 35 36 37 38	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers	\$ <u>\$</u>	6,076,941 5,529,783	\$ <u>\$</u>	6,487,954 5,529,783
39 40	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	11,606,724	<u>\$</u>	12,017,737

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$	39,823,364	\$	38,280,512
4	Interagency Transfers	\$	6,809,885	\$	6,777,168
5	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	2,650,601	\$	2,650,601
6	Statutory Dedication:	Ψ	2,030,001	Ψ	2,030,001
7	Medical Assistance Program Fraud				
8	Detection Fund	\$	1,223,390	\$	1,651,223
9	Nursing Home Residents' Trust Fund	\$	150,000	\$	150,000
10	Federal Funds	\$	17,881,598	\$	17,881,598
11 12	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	68,538,838	<u>\$</u>	67,391,102
13	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
14	Personal Services	\$	42,672,216	\$	44,238,234
15	Operating Expenses	\$	1,361,539	\$	1,361,539
16	Professional Services	\$	2,170,804	\$	2,170,804
17	Other Charges	\$	33,941,003	\$	31,638,262
18	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
19	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	80,145,562	\$	79,408,839
22	in Article VII, Section 10.13 of the Constitution of	Loui	Siaiia.		
23	09-309 SOUTH CENTRAL LOUISIANA HUN	MAN		UTH	
24	EXPENDITURES:		SERVICES A	UTH(ORITY FY 19 REC
24 25	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorit		<u>FY 18 EOB</u>	UTH(FY 19 REC
24 25 26	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorit Authorized Other Charges Positions	ty	FY 18 EOB (146)		FY 19 REC (145)
24 25 26 27	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorit Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	ty \$	FY 18 EOB (146) 565,980	\$	FY 19 REC (145) 469,108
24 25 26	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorit Authorized Other Charges Positions	ty	FY 18 EOB (146)		FY 19 REC (145)
24 25 26 27	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorit Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	ty \$ <u>\$</u> fuman menta mg we ange	FY 18 EOB (146) 565,980 21,607,025 Services Authoral disabilities to llness, recovery of programma.	\$ \$ rity pr integor and tic an	(145) 469,108 22,115,476 rovides access rated primary independence and community
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorite Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: South Central Louisiana H for individuals with behavioral health and develope care and community based services while promotive through education and the choice of a broad re resources to the parishes of Assumption, Lafource	ty \$ <u>\$</u> fuman menta mg we ange	FY 18 EOB (146) 565,980 21,607,025 Services Authoral disabilities to llness, recovery of programma.	\$ \$ rity pr integor and tic an	(145) 469,108 22,115,476 rovides access rated primary independence and community
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorit Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: South Central Louisiana H for individuals with behavioral health and develope care and community based services while promotive through education and the choice of a broad re resources to the parishes of Assumption, Lafource Baptist, St. Mary and Terrebonne.	ty \$ fuman menta ng we ange he, St	FY 18 EOB (146) 565,980 21,607,025 Services Authoral disabilities to llness, recovery of programma. Charles, St. J.	\$ strity printegorand tic and tames	(145) 469,108 22,115,476 rovides access rated primary independence and community , St. John the
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorite Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: South Central Louisiana H for individuals with behavioral health and developed care and community based services while promotive through education and the choice of a broad resources to the parishes of Assumption, Lafource Baptist, St. Mary and Terrebonne. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE	ty \$ fuman menta ng we ange he, St	FY 18 EOB (146) 565,980 21,607,025 Services Authoral disabilities to llness, recovery of programma. Charles, St. J.	\$ strity printegorand tic and tames	(145) 469,108 22,115,476 rovides access rated primary independence and community , St. John the
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorite Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: South Central Louisiana H for individuals with behavioral health and develops care and community based services while promotive through education and the choice of a broad resources to the parishes of Assumption, Lafource Baptist, St. Mary and Terrebonne. TOTAL EXPENDITURES	ty \$ fuman menta ng we ange he, St	FY 18 EOB (146) 565,980 21,607,025 Services Authoral disabilities to llness, recovery of programma. Charles, St. J.	\$ strity printegorand tic and tames	(145) 469,108 22,115,476 rovides access rated primary independence and community , St. John the
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorite Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: South Central Louisiana H for individuals with behavioral health and developed care and community based services while promotive through education and the choice of a broad resources to the parishes of Assumption, Lafource Baptist, St. Mary and Terrebonne. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	ty \$ fuman menta ng we ange he, St	FY 18 EOB (146) 565,980 21,607,025 Services Authoral disabilities to llness, recovery of programma. Charles, St. 3 22,173,005	\$ \frac{\\$}{\} rity pr intego and itic an lames	(145) 469,108 22,115,476 rovides access rated primary independence and community , St. John the
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorit Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: South Central Louisiana H for individuals with behavioral health and develope care and community based services while promotive through education and the choice of a broad re resources to the parishes of Assumption, Lafource Baptist, St. Mary and Terrebonne. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE	s \$ fuman menta ng we ange he, St	(146) 565,980 21,607,025 Services Authoral disabilities to Ilness, recovery of programman. Charles, St. 3 22,173,005	\$ strity printegor and stric and strict ames \$ \$ \$ \$	(145) 469,108 22,115,476 rovides access rated primary independence ad community , St. John the 22,584,584
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorite Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: South Central Louisiana H for individuals with behavioral health and developed care and community based services while promotive through education and the choice of a broad resources to the parishes of Assumption, Lafource Baptist, St. Mary and Terrebonne. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	ty \$ fuman menta ng we ange he, St	FY 18 EOB (146) 565,980 21,607,025 Services Authoral disabilities to llness, recovery of programma. Charles, St. 3 22,173,005	\$ \frac{\\$}{\} rity pr intego and itic an lames	(145) 469,108 22,115,476 rovides access rated primary independence and community St. John the
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorit Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: South Central Louisiana H for individuals with behavioral health and develope care and community based services while promotive through education and the choice of a broad re resources to the parishes of Assumption, Lafource Baptist, St. Mary and Terrebonne. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY)	s \$ fuman menta ng we ange he, St	(146) 565,980 21,607,025 Services Authoral disabilities to Ilness, recovery of programman. Charles, St. 3 22,173,005	\$ strity printegor and stric and strict ames \$ \$ \$ \$	(145) 469,108 22,115,476 rovides access rated primary independence ad community , St. John the 22,584,584 469,108
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorit Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: South Central Louisiana H for individuals with behavioral health and develope care and community based services while promotive through education and the choice of a broad re resources to the parishes of Assumption, Lafource Baptist, St. Mary and Terrebonne. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):	s s fuman menta ng we ange he, St s s	(146) 565,980 21,607,025 Services Authoral disabilities to llness, recovery of programma. Charles, St. 3 22,173,005	\$ s rity pr integr and tic an lames \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	(145) 469,108 22,115,476 rovides access rated primary independence ad community , St. John the 22,584,584 469,108
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorit Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: South Central Louisiana H for individuals with behavioral health and develop care and community based services while promotive through education and the choice of a broad re resources to the parishes of Assumption, Lafource Baptist, St. Mary and Terrebonne. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	s \$ fuman menta ng we ange he, St	(146) 565,980 21,607,025 Services Authoral disabilities to Ilness, recovery of programman. Charles, St. 3 22,173,005	\$ strity printegor and stric and strict ames \$ \$ \$ \$	(145) 469,108 22,115,476 rovides access rated primary independence ad community , St. John the 22,584,584
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorit Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: South Central Louisiana H for individuals with behavioral health and develop care and community based services while promotive through education and the choice of a broad re resources to the parishes of Assumption, Lafource Baptist, St. Mary and Terrebonne. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct)	s s fuman menta ng we ange he, St s s s	(146) 565,980 21,607,025 Services Authoral disabilities to llness, recovery of programma. Charles, St. 3 22,173,005 565,980 14,183,777	\$ \$ rity pr integr and tic an lames \$ \$ \$ \$	(145) 469,108 22,115,476 rovides access rated primary independence ad community , St. John the 22,584,584 469,108 469,108
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorite Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: South Central Louisiana H for individuals with behavioral health and developed care and community based services while promotive through education and the choice of a broad resources to the parishes of Assumption, Lafource Baptist, St. Mary and Terrebonne. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers	s s fuman menta ng we ange he, St	(146) 565,980 21,607,025 Services Authoral disabilities to llness, recovery of programma. Charles, St. 3 22,173,005 565,980 14,183,777 4,582,068	\$ \$ rity pr integr and tic an lames \$ \$ \$ \$	(145) 469,108 22,115,476 rovides access rated primary independence ad community , St. John the 22,584,584 469,108 14,914,742 4,359,554
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorit Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: South Central Louisiana H for individuals with behavioral health and develop care and community based services while promotive through education and the choice of a broad re resources to the parishes of Assumption, Lafource Baptist, St. Mary and Terrebonne. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct)	s s fuman menta ng we ange he, St s s s	(146) 565,980 21,607,025 Services Authoral disabilities to llness, recovery of programma. Charles, St. 3 22,173,005 565,980 14,183,777	\$ \$ rity pr integr and tic an lames \$ \$ \$ \$	(145) 469,108 22,115,476 rovides access rated primary independence ad community , St. John the 22,584,584 469,108 469,108
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorite Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: South Central Louisiana H for individuals with behavioral health and develops care and community based services while promotive through education and the choice of a broad re resources to the parishes of Assumption, Lafource Baptist, St. Mary and Terrebonne. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct)	s s fuman menta ng we ange he, St	(146) 565,980 21,607,025 Services Authoral disabilities to llness, recovery of programma. Charles, St. 3 22,173,005 565,980 14,183,777 4,582,068	\$ \$ rity pr integr and tic an lames \$ \$ \$ \$	(145) 469,108 22,115,476 rovides access rated primary independence id community , St. John the 22,584,584 469,108 14,914,742 4,359,554
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorit Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: South Central Louisiana H for individuals with behavioral health and develop care and community based services while promotive through education and the choice of a broad re resources to the parishes of Assumption, Lafource Baptist, St. Mary and Terrebonne. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Pirect)	s s fuman menta ng we ange he, St	(146) 565,980 21,607,025 Services Authoral disabilities to llness, recovery of programma. Charles, St. 3 22,173,005 565,980 14,183,777 4,582,068 2,841,180	\$ \$ rity pr integr and tic an James \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	(145) 469,108 22,115,476 rovides access rated primary independence id community , St. John the 22,584,584 469,108 14,914,742 4,359,554 2,841,180
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45	EXPENDITURES: South Central Louisiana Human Services Authorite Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: South Central Louisiana H for individuals with behavioral health and develops care and community based services while promotive through education and the choice of a broad re resources to the parishes of Assumption, Lafource Baptist, St. Mary and Terrebonne. TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct)	s s fuman menta ng we ange he, St	(146) 565,980 21,607,025 Services Authoral disabilities to llness, recovery of programma. Charles, St. 3 22,173,005 565,980 14,183,777 4,582,068	\$ \$ rity pr integr and tic an lames \$ \$ \$ \$	(145) 469,108 22,115,476 rovides access rated primary independence ad community , St. John the 22,584,584 469,108 14,914,742 4,359,554

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
3	Operating Expenses	\$	2,343,065	\$	2,343,065
4	Professional Services	\$	2,343,003	\$	2,343,003
5				\$ \$	· ·
	Other Charges	\$ \$	19,790,057	\$ \$	20,241,519
6	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	<u> </u>	39,883	<u> </u>	0
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	22,173,005	\$	22,584,584
8	09-310 NORTHEAST DELTA HUMAN SERV	VICES	S AUTHORIT	Y	
9	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
10	Northeast Delta Human Services Authority				
11	Authorized Other Charges Positions		(111)		(101)
12	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	419,806	\$	26,076
13	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	13,437,920	\$	14,222,874
15 16 17 18 19 20	increase public awareness of and to provide access and developmental disabilities to integrated com- wellness, recovery and independence through educ programmatic and community resources for the Morehouse, West Carroll, East Carroll, Ouachita, and Tensas.	munit cation paris	y based service and the choice shes of Jackso	es who of a b n, Lir	ile promoting road range of acoln, Union,
21	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	13,857,726	\$	14,248,950
22 23 24	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) State General Fund (Direct)	\$	419,806	\$	26,076
2.5	TOTAL MEANS OF FRANCE				
25	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE		440.006	Φ.	• • • • •
26	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	419,806	\$	26,076
27	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
28	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	9,234,342	\$	10,269,958
29	State General Fund by:	•			
30	Interagency Transfers	\$	3,429,734	\$	3,179,072
31	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	773,844	\$	773,844
32	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE				
33	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	13,437,920	\$	14,222,874
34	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
35	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
36	Operating Expenses	\$	0	\$	0
37	Professional Services	\$	0	\$	0
38	Other Charges	\$	13,857,726	\$	14,248,950
39	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
				-	
40	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	13,857,726	\$	14,248,950

1 09-320 OFFICE OF AGING AND ADULT SERVICES

2	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
3	Administration Protection and Support -		(1.50)		(1.61)
4	Authorized Positions		(150)		(161)
5	Authorized Other Charges Positions	Φ	(20)	Φ	(8)
6 7	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	3,761,472	\$ \$	8,265,102
/	Discretionary Expenditures	3	24,192,553	Þ	22,716,565
8	Program Description: Provides access to quality				
9	elderly and adults with disabilities in a manner th	iat sup	ports choice, in	iform	al caregiving,
10	and effective use of public resources.				
11	Villa Feliciana Medical Complex -				
12	Authorized Positions		(221)		(221)
13	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	2,081,819	\$	2,081,819
14	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	20,306,455	\$	21,309,335
15	Program Description: Provides long-term care,	rehabi	litative services	s. infe	ctious disease
16	services, and an acute care hospital for medically				
17	disabilities, and terminal illnesses.	compi	est restorettis titl		onie diseases,
1.0	A 111 A				
18	Auxiliary Account -		(0)		(0)
19	Authorized Positions	Φ	(0)	Φ	(0)
20	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
21	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	60,000	\$	60,000
22	Program Description: Provides residents with o	pportu	nities to partic	ipate i	in therapeutic
23	activities as approved by their treatment teams.		-	-	-
24	activities to create a homelike atmosphere and en		_	_	
25	TOTAL EXPENDITIBES	¢.			
25	TOTAL EXPENDITURES		50 400 000	Φ	54 422 021
26		<u> </u>	50,402,299	<u>\$</u>	54,432,821
27	MEANS OF FINANCE	<u> </u>	50,402,299	<u>\$</u>	54,432,821
		<u> </u>	50,402,299	<u>\$</u>	54,432,821
28	(NONDISCRETIONARY):	<u>\$</u>		<u>\$</u>	
28 29		\$	<u>50,402,299</u> 3,761,472		54,432,821 4,576,804
28 29 30	(NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	<u>\$</u> \$			
29 30	(NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers		3,761,472	\$	4,576,804
293031	(NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	\$	3,761,472 2,081,819	\$	4,576,804 5,770,117
29 30	(NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers		3,761,472	\$	4,576,804
29 30 31 32	(NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	3,761,472 2,081,819	\$	4,576,804 5,770,117
29 30 31 32 33	(NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):	\$	3,761,472 2,081,819 5,843,291	\$	4,576,804 5,770,117 10,346,921
29 30 31 32	(NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	\$ <u>\$</u>	3,761,472 2,081,819	\$ \$ <u>\$</u>	4,576,804 5,770,117
29 30 31 32 33 34 35	(NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$ <u>\$</u>	3,761,472 2,081,819 5,843,291 11,965,136	\$ \$ \$	4,576,804 5,770,117 10,346,921 15,210,658
29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	(NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers	\$ <u>\$</u>	3,761,472 2,081,819 5,843,291 11,965,136 27,609,016	\$ \$ <u>\$</u>	4,576,804 5,770,117 10,346,921 15,210,658 23,890,386
29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37	(NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$ <u>\$</u> \$	3,761,472 2,081,819 5,843,291 11,965,136	\$ \$ \$	4,576,804 5,770,117 10,346,921 15,210,658
29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38	(NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers Fees & Self-generated Revenues Statutory Dedications:	\$ <u>\$</u> \$	3,761,472 2,081,819 5,843,291 11,965,136 27,609,016	\$ \$ \$	4,576,804 5,770,117 10,346,921 15,210,658 23,890,386
29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39	(NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers Fees & Self-generated Revenues Statutory Dedications: Traumatic Head and Spinal Cord	\$ \$ \$ \$	3,761,472 2,081,819 5,843,291 11,965,136 27,609,016 1,197,437	\$ \$ \$ \$	4,576,804 5,770,117 10,346,921 15,210,658 23,890,386 1,197,437
29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40	(NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers Fees & Self-generated Revenues Statutory Dedications: Traumatic Head and Spinal Cord Injury Trust Fund	\$ \$ \$ \$	3,761,472 2,081,819 5,843,291 11,965,136 27,609,016 1,197,437 1,934,428	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	4,576,804 5,770,117 10,346,921 15,210,658 23,890,386 1,197,437 1,934,428
29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41	(NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers Fees & Self-generated Revenues Statutory Dedications: Traumatic Head and Spinal Cord Injury Trust Fund Nursing Home Residents' Trust Fund	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	3,761,472 2,081,819 5,843,291 11,965,136 27,609,016 1,197,437 1,934,428 1,400,000	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	4,576,804 5,770,117 10,346,921 15,210,658 23,890,386 1,197,437 1,934,428 1,400,000
29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40	(NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers Fees & Self-generated Revenues Statutory Dedications: Traumatic Head and Spinal Cord Injury Trust Fund	\$ \$ \$ \$	3,761,472 2,081,819 5,843,291 11,965,136 27,609,016 1,197,437 1,934,428	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	4,576,804 5,770,117 10,346,921 15,210,658 23,890,386 1,197,437 1,934,428
29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41	(NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers Fees & Self-generated Revenues Statutory Dedications: Traumatic Head and Spinal Cord Injury Trust Fund Nursing Home Residents' Trust Fund	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	3,761,472 2,081,819 5,843,291 11,965,136 27,609,016 1,197,437 1,934,428 1,400,000	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	4,576,804 5,770,117 10,346,921 15,210,658 23,890,386 1,197,437 1,934,428 1,400,000
29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42	(NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers Fees & Self-generated Revenues Statutory Dedications: Traumatic Head and Spinal Cord Injury Trust Fund Nursing Home Residents' Trust Fund Federal Funds	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	3,761,472 2,081,819 5,843,291 11,965,136 27,609,016 1,197,437 1,934,428 1,400,000	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	4,576,804 5,770,117 10,346,921 15,210,658 23,890,386 1,197,437 1,934,428 1,400,000

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2 3 4 5 6	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$ \$ \$	30,118,701 4,925,913 804,958 14,347,276 205,451	\$ \$ \$ \$	32,729,467 5,976,283 943,588 14,678,483 105,000
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	50,402,299	<u>\$</u>	54,432,821
8	09-324 LOUISIANA EMERGENCY RESPON	SE N	ETWORK		
9 10 11 12 13	EXPENDITURES: Louisiana Emergency Response Network - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(7) 0 1,657,985	\$ \$	(7) 0 1,687,134
14 15 16	Program Description: To safeguard the public he the State of Louisiana against unnecessary trauma incident of morbidity due to trauma.				
17	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	1,657,985	<u>\$</u>	1,687,134
18	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY	():			
19 20	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	0	<u>\$</u>	0
21 22 23 24	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers	\$ <u>\$</u>	1,583,085 74,900	\$ <u>\$</u>	1,637,234 49,900
25 26	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	1,657.985	<u>\$</u>	1,687,134
28 29 30 31 32	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions/ Major Repairs	\$ \$ \$ \$	837,818 239,261 337,531 204,467 2,908	\$ \$ \$ \$	916,509 239,261 337,531 187,396 6,437
33	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	1,657,985	\$	1,687,134
34 35 36	Payable out of the State General Fund by Fees and Self-generated Revenues for Stop the Bleed activities			\$	5,383
37	09-325 ACADIANA AREA HUMAN SERVIC	ES D	ISTRICT		
38 39 40 41 42	EXPENDITURES: Acadiana Area Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(133) 750,105 17,373,265	\$ \$	(122) 507,117 18,899,485

1 **Program Description:** Increase public awareness of and provide access for individuals

- 2 with behavioral health and developmental disabilities to integrated community based
- 3 services while promoting wellness, recovery and independence through education and the
- 4 choice of a broad range of programmatic and community resources in the parishes of
- 5 Acadia Evangeline, Iberia, Lafayette, St. Landry, St. Martin, and Vermilion.

6	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	18,123,370	<u>\$</u>	19,406,602
7	MEANS OF FINANCE				
8	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
9	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	750,105	\$	507,117
10	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE				
11	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	750,105	\$	507,117
12	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
13	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	13,043,998	\$	14,440,244
14	State General Fund by:				
15	Interagency Transfers	\$	2,793,071	\$	2,923,045
16	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	1,536,196	\$	1,536,196
17	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE				
18	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	17,373,265	\$	18,899,485
19	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
20	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
21	Operating Expenses	\$	176,100	\$	176,100
22	Professional Services	\$	0	\$	0
23	Other Charges	\$ \$ \$	17,947,270	\$	19,093,510
24	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	136,992
25	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	18,123,370	\$	19,406,602
26	09-326 OFFICE OF PUBLIC HEALTH				
27	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
28	Public Health Services -				
29	Authorized Positions		(1,202)		(1,214)
30	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	66,286,165	\$	36,153,199
31	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	322,963,502	\$	357,519,646
32	Program Description: 1) Operate a centralize	ed vit	al event registr	y an	d health data
33	analysis office for the government and people	of the	e state of Louis	siana	. To collect,
34	transcribe, compile, analyze, report, preserve, an	mend,	and issue vital	reco	ords including
35	birth, death, fetal death, abortion, marriage, ar				•
36	Louisiana Putative Father Registry, the Orleans P		0	·	· ·
37	recording all adoptions, legitimatizations, and ot				
38	vital records. To also maintain the state's health sta			-	
39	Statistics Reports and the Louisiana Health Rep				
40	educational, clinical, and preventive services to				

48 TOTAL EXPENDITURES

41

42

43

44

45

46

47

<u>\$ 389,249,667</u> <u>\$ 393,672,845</u>

morbidity and mortality resulting from: Chronic diseases; Infectious/communicable

diseases; High risk conditions of infancy and childhood; Accidental and unintentional

injuries. 3) Provide for the leadership, administrative oversight, and grants management

for those programs related to the provision of preventive health services to the citizens of

the state. 4) Promote a reduction in infectious and chronic disease morbidity and mortality

and a reduction in communicable/infectious disease through the promulgation,

implementation and enforcement of the State Sanitary Code.

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	HB NO. 1
1 2	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY):				
3	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	25,974,570	\$	9,292,396
4	State General Fund by:	Ψ	25,774,570	Ψ	7,272,370
5	Interagency Transfers	\$	1,208,049	\$	804,249
6	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	31,183,759	\$	19,250,909
7	Statutory Dedications:		, ,		, ,
8	Oyster Sanitation Fund	\$	55,292	\$	0
9	Federal Funds	\$	7,864,495	\$	6,805,645
10	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
11	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	66,286,165	\$	36,153,199
	(-		-	
12	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
13	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	21,486,449	\$	41,675,289
14	State General Fund by:				
15	Interagency Transfers	\$	6,747,505	\$	4,227,934
16	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	16,740,224	\$	29,052,367
17	Statutory Dedications:				
18	Emergency Medical Technician Fund	\$	9,000	\$	9,000
19	Louisiana Fund	\$	6,821,260	\$	6,821,260
20	Telecommunications or the Deaf Fund	\$	1,723,803	\$	4,306,026
21	Vital Records Conversion Fund	\$	155,404	\$	155,404
22	Oyster Sanitation Fund	\$	0	\$	55,292
23	Federal Funds	\$	269,279,857	\$	271,217,074
24	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
25	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	322,963,502	\$	357,519,646
26	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
27	Personal Services	\$	113,601,188	\$	116,373,440
28	Operating Expenses	\$	31,607,090	\$	31,703,973
29	Professional Services	\$	36,338,923	\$	37,758,906
30	Other Charges	\$	206,926,278	\$	207,074,706
31	Acquisitions/ Major Repairs	\$	776,188	\$	761,820
32	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	389,249,667	\$	393,672,845
33	09-330 OFFICE OF BEHAVIORAL HEALTH	Ī			
34	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
35	Administration and Support -				
36	Authorized Positions		(42)		(43)
37	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	945,431	\$	924,977
38	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	6,003,331	\$	6,571,923
39	Program Description: The mission of the Adm	inictv	ration and Supr	ort	Program is to
40	provide the results-oriented managerial, fiscal and				0
41	intelligence, quality management, and evaluation				
42	advance state behavioral health care goals,				•
43	requirements, monitor the operations of Medical				
44	services (SBHS) and support the provision of beha		-		
45	adults and children not within the scope of Health			s jo.	
46	Behavioral Health Community -				
47	Authorized Positions		(37)		(32)
48	Authorized Other Charges Positions		(6)		(6)
49	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	4,052,598	\$	4,434,158
50	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	68,360,552	\$	67,546,182
	• •	•		•	, ,

1 **Program Description:** The mission of the Behavioral Health Community Program is to 2 monitor and/or provide a comprehensive system of contemporary, innovative, and evidence-3 informed treatment, support, and prevention services to Louisiana citizens with serious 4 behavioral health challenges. 5 Hospital Based Treatment -6 **Authorized Positions** (1,340)(1,574)7 112,332,927 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ \$ 119,924,540 8 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 45,072,798 \$ 59,214,745 9 **Program Description:** The mission of the Hospital Based Treatment Program is to provide 10 comprehensive, integrated, evidence-informed treatment and support services, enabling 11 persons to function at their optimal level, thus promoting recovery. 12 **Auxiliary Account** \$ 13 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 0 0 14 \$ 20,000 Discretionary Expenditures 20,000 \$ 15 **Program Description:** Provides therapeutic activities to patients as approved by treatment 16 teams. 17 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 236,787,637 258,639,525 18 MEANS OF FINANCE 19 (NONDISCRETIONARY): 20 State General Fund (Direct) \$ 71,871,984 \$ 83,090,779 21 State General Fund by: 22 **Interagency Transfers** \$ 42,927,850 \$ 40,339,766 23 Fees & Self-Generated \$ 192,719 192,719 \$ 24 **Statutory Dedications:** 25 Health Care Facility Fund \$ 1,486,648 \$ 817,656 26 Federal Funds \$ 842,755 842,755 \$ 27 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE 28 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 117,321,956 125,283,675 29 MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): \$ 30 State General Fund (Direct) 31,264,454 \$ 27,164,205 31 State General Fund by: 32 \$ **Interagency Transfers** 29,340,534 \$ 47,072,135 33 Fees & Self-Generated \$ 312,590 \$ 312,590 34 **Statutory Dedications:** 35 \$ Compulsive & Problem Gaming Fund \$ 2,583,873 2,583,873 36 Health Care Facility Fund \$ 147,032 \$ 816,023 \$ 37 Tobacco Tax Health Care Fund \$ 2,370,892 2,368,152 Federal Funds 38 53,446,306 53,038,872 39 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE 40 (DISCRETIONARY) 119,465,681 133,355,850 41 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 42 Personal Services \$ \$ 123,379,488 142,608,414 43 \$ Operating Expenses 20,234,533 \$ 20,333,560 44 \$ **Professional Services** 7,219,133 \$ 7,423,668 \$ 45 Other Charges 85,666,224 \$ 86,525,999 \$ 46 Acquisitions/ Major Repairs 288,299 \$ 1,747,884 47 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 236,787,637 258,639,525

1 The commissioner of administration is hereby authorized and directed to adjust the means

- 2 of financing for this agency by reducing the appropriation out of the State General Fund by
- 3 Statutory Dedications out of the Health Care Facility Fund by \$1,331,467.

4 09-340 OFFICE FOR CITIZENS WITH DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES

5	EXPENDITURES:	FY 18 EOB	FY 19 REC
6	Administration Program -		
7	Authorized Positions	(13)	(13)
8	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 899,251	\$ 851,523
9	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 1,935,988	\$ 2,038,739

- 10 **Program Description:** Provides effective and responsive leadership of the developmental
- 11 disabilities services system. The Administration Program provides system design, policy
- 12 direction, administrative support functions, and operational oversight for the four waiver
- 13 services, the state-operated supports and services center, and resource centers.

14 Community-Based Program -

15	Authorized Positions	(48)	(46)
16	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 272,678	\$ 314,910
17	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 24,709,192	\$ 24,716,572

18 **Program Description:** Manages the delivery of individualized community-based supports

- 19 and services including Home and Community-based (HCBS) waiver services, through
- 20 assessments, information/choice, planning and referral, in a manner that affords 21
- opportunities for people with developmental disabilities to achieve their personally defined 22 outcomes and goals. Community-based services and programs include, but are not limited
- 23
- to, Family Flexible Fund, Individual & Family Support, Pre-Admission Screening & 24
- Resident Review (PASRR), Single Point of Entry, Early Steps, and the four waiver programs (New Opportunities Waiver, Children's Choice Waiver, Supports Waiver and Residential 25
- 26 Options Waiver), and the Money Follows the Person Demonstration Grant.
- 27 Pinecrest Supports and Services Center -

31

32

33

34

35

36

37

38

39

40

41

42 43

44

45

46

47

48

49

50

51

28	Authorized Positions	(1,422)	(1,422)
29	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 10,110,203	\$ 10,110,203
30	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 113,699,891	\$ 114,912,114

Program Description: Provides for the administration and operation of the Pinecrest Supports and Services Center (PSSC) to ensure quality services and/or supports to the maximum number of individuals within the available resources. Support the provision of opportunities for more accessible, integrated and community-based living options. The Residential Services activity provides specialized residential services to individuals with developmental disabilities and co morbid complex medical, behavioral, and psychiatric needs in a manner that supports the goal of returning or transitioning individuals to community-based options. Services include operation of 24-hour support and active treatment services delivered in the Intermediate Care Facility/Developmental Disabilities (ICF/DD) facility to services provided to persons who live in their own homes. The Resource Center activity administers Resource Centers services whose primary functions include building community capacity, partnerships and collaborative relationships with providers, community professionals, other state agencies, educational institutions, professional organizations and other stakeholders to efficiently target gaps and improve multiple efforts. Other services provided through the Resource Centers activity include statewide supports and services to people who need intensive treatment intervention to allow them to remain in their community living setting. This includes initial and ongoing assessment, psychiatric services, family support and education, support coordination and any other services critical to an individual's ability to live successfully in the community. The closed facilities activity provides for the ongoing costs associated with closed or privatized facilities.

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	HB NO. 1
1	Auxiliary Account -				
2	Authorized Positions		(4)		(4)
3	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
4	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	578,085	\$	596,907
5 6	Program Description: Provides therapeutic activit teams, funded by the sale of merchandise.	ies to	o patients, as app	prove	d by treatment
7	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	152,205,288	<u>\$</u>	153,540,968
8	MEANS OF FINANCE				
9	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
10	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	1,171,929	\$	1,166,433
11	State General Fund by:	Ψ	1,1/1,727	Ψ	1,100,433
12	Interagency Transfers	\$	10,110,203	\$	10,110,203
12	interagency transfers	Ψ	10,110,203	Ψ	10,110,203
13	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
14	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	11,282,132	\$	11,276,636
17	(NONDISCRETIONART)	Φ	11,202,132	Φ	11,270,030
15	MEANS OF FINANCE:				
16	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	21,710,735	\$	21,739,705
17	State General Fund by:	Ф	21,/10,/33	Φ	21,739,703
18	Interagency Transfers	\$	108,341,606	\$	109,468,786
19	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	4,114,964	\$ \$	4,233,786
20	Federal Funds	\$ \$		\$ \$	
20	redetai runus	Φ	6,755,851	Φ	6,822,055
21	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
22		•	140 022 156	Ф	142,264,332
22	(DISCRETIONARY)	Φ	140,923,156	<u>\$</u>	142,204,332
23	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
24	Personal Services	\$	105,637,152	\$	106,060,980
25	Operating Expenses	\$	10,729,057	\$	10,786,334
26	Professional Services	\$	6,337,791	\$	6,337,791
27	Other Charges	ψ \$	28,212,892	\$	29,115,050
28	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$	1,288,396	\$	1,240,813
		Ψ		Ψ	
29	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	152,205,288	<u>\$</u>	153,540,968
30 31	Payable out of the State General Fund (Direct) to the Community-Based Program for the				
32	Louisiana Assistive Technology Access Network				
33	(LATAN)			\$	100,000
34	09-375 IMPERIAL CALCASIEU HUMAN SEI	RVI	CES AUTHOR	RITY	
2.5	EVDENIDIES IDEC		EV 10 E O B		EW 40 DEG
35	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
36	Imperial Calcasieu Human Services Authority		(0.2)		(02)
37	Authorized Other Charges Positions	.	(82)	Φ.	(82)
38	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	862,934	\$	195,823
39	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	10,298,191	\$	11,472,223
40 41 42 43 44	Program Description: The mission of Imperial Coensure that citizen with mental health, addictions, in the parishes of Allen, Beauregard, Calcasieu empowered, and self-determination is valued such and contributing lives.	and o	developmental (ameron, and J	challe effers	enges residing on Davis are
	G				
45	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	11,161,125	<u>\$</u>	11,668,046

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	MGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	MEANS OF FINANCE				
2	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
3	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	862,934	\$	195,823
4	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE				
5	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	862,934	\$	195,823
6	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
7	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	6,717,966	\$	7,891,998
8	State General Fund by:	Ψ	0,717,700	Ψ	7,071,770
9	Interagency Transfers	\$	2,088,939	\$	2,088,939
10	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$ \$	1,091,337		1,091,337
				\$	
11	Federal Funds	\$	399,949	\$	399,949
12	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE				
13	(DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	10,298,191	\$	11,472,223
14	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
15	Personal Services	Φ	0	\$	0
16	Operating Expenses	\$	0	\$	0
17	Professional Services	\$ \$	0	\$ \$	0
		D	v		ŭ
18	Other Charges	\$	11,161,125	\$	11,668,046
19	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
20	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	11,161,125	\$	11,668,046
21	09-376 CENTRAL LOUISIANA HUMAN SEI	RVIC	ES DISTRICT		
22	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
22 23	EXPENDITURES: Central Louisiana Human Services District		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
23	Central Louisiana Human Services District				
23 24	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions	\$	(86)	\$	(85)
23	Central Louisiana Human Services District	\$ \$		\$ \$	
23 24 25 26	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$	(86) 443,373 14,557,483	\$	(85) 208,329 14,783,811
23 24 25 26 27	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Central	<u>\$</u> al Lou	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human	<u>\$</u> Servi	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is
23 24 25 26 27 28	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Central to increase public awareness of and to provide access.	\$ al Lou ess for	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals wit	<u>\$</u> Servi h beh	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health
23 24 25 26 27 28 29	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Central to increase public awareness of and to provide account developmental disabilities to integrated commendation.	\$ al Lou ess for munit	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with y-based service	\$ Servion Serv	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Central to increase public awareness of and to provide account developmental disabilities to integrated commental disabilities to integrated commental engagement of the contral disabilities and developmental disabilities to integrated commental engagement of the contral disabilities and developmental engagement of the contral disabilities and developmental engagement of the contral disabilities and developmental engagement of the contral disabilities and development engagement of the contral disabilities and development engagement of the contral disabilities and development engagement engagement of the contral disabilities and development engagement engagement of the contral disabilities and development engagement eng	\$ al Lou ess for munit cation	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with v-based service and the choice	\$ Servion Serv	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of
23 24 25 26 27 28 29	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Central to increase public awareness of and to provide account developmental disabilities to integrated commendation.	\$ al Lou ess for munit cation he pa	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with v-based service and the choice	\$ Servion Serv	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Central to increase public awareness of and to provide access and developmental disabilities to integrated community resources, for the Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Rapides and Ventral Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Catahoula, Concordia, Catahoula, Concordia, Catahoula, Catahou	\$ al Lou ess for munit cation he pa	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with v-based service and the choice rishes of Gran	\$	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of linn, LaSalle,
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Central to increase public awareness of and to provide access and developmental disabilities to integrated community resources, for the community resources, for the central community resources.	\$ al Lou ess for munit cation he pa	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with v-based service and the choice	\$ Servion Serv	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Central to increase public awareness of and to provide access and developmental disabilities to integrated community resources, for the Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Rapides and Ventral Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Catahoula, Concordia, Catahoula, Concordia, Catahoula, Catahou	\$ al Lou ess for munit cation he pa	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with v-based service and the choice rishes of Gran	\$	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of linn, LaSalle,
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Central to increase public awareness of and to provide access and developmental disabilities to integrated community resources, for the Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Rapides and Ventral Expenditures MEANS OF FINANCE	\$ al Lou ess for munit cation he pa	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with v-based service and the choice rishes of Gran	\$	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of linn, LaSalle,
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Central to increase public awareness of and to provide account developmental disabilities to integrated community resources, for the Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Rapides and Ventral Expenditures	\$ al Lou ess for munit cation he pa	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with v-based service and the choice rishes of Gran	\$	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of linn, LaSalle,
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Centrato increase public awareness of and to provide access and developmental disabilities to integrated comwellness, recovery and independence through educing programmatic and community resources, for the Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Rapides and Vertical Expenditures MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	\$ al Louerss for amunity cation he parron.	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with v-based service and the choice rishes of Gran	\$ Servii h beh es wh of a b nt, W	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of linn, LaSalle, 14,992,140
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Central to increase public awareness of and to provide account developmental disabilities to integrated communities, recovery and independence through educing programmatic and community resources, for the Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Rapides and Vertical Expenditures MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	\$ al Louess for amunity cation he paernon.	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with y-based service and the choice rishes of Gran 15,000,856 443,373	\$ Servion Serv	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of linn, LaSalle, 14,992,140
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Centrato increase public awareness of and to provide access and developmental disabilities to integrated comwellness, recovery and independence through educing programmatic and community resources, for the Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Rapides and Vertical Expenditures MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	\$ al Louerss for amunity cation he parron.	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with v-based service and the choice rishes of Gran	\$ Servii h beh es wh of a b nt, W	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of linn, LaSalle, 14,992,140
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Central to increase public awareness of and to provide access and developmental disabilities to integrated communities, recovery and independence through education programmatic and community resources, for the Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Rapides and Vertical Expenditures MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$ al Louess for amunity cation he paernon.	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with y-based service and the choice rishes of Gran 15,000,856 443,373	\$ Servion Serv	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of linn, LaSalle, 14,992,140
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Centrato increase public awareness of and to provide access and developmental disabilities to integrated commellness, recovery and independence through educe programmatic and community resources, for to Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Rapides and Ventational Expenditures MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):	\$ al Louess for amunity cation he paernon.	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with y-based service and the choice rishes of Gran 15,000,856 443,373	\$ Servion Serv	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of linn, LaSalle, 208,329
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Centrato increase public awareness of and to provide access and developmental disabilities to integrated communities, recovery and independence through educe programmatic and community resources, for to Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Rapides and Vertical Expenditures MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	\$ al Louess for amunity cation he paernon.	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with y-based service and the choice rishes of Gran 15,000,856 443,373	\$ Servion Serv	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of linn, LaSalle, 14,992,140
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Central to increase public awareness of and to provide access and developmental disabilities to integrated communities, recovery and independence through educe programmatic and community resources, for the Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Rapides and Vertical Expenditures MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct)	\$ al Louers for formunity cation he parron. \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with y-based service and the choice rishes of Gran 15,000,856 443,373 443,373	\$ Servion Serv	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of inn, LaSalle, 208,329 208,329
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Centrato increase public awareness of and to provide access and developmental disabilities to integrated communities, recovery and independence through educe programmatic and community resources, for to Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Rapides and Vertical Expenditures MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	\$ al Louess for amunity cation he paernon.	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with y-based service and the choice rishes of Gran 15,000,856 443,373	\$ Servion Serv	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of linn, LaSalle, 208,329
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Centrato increase public awareness of and to provide account and developmental disabilities to integrated community resources, for the Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Rapides and Ventral Expenditures MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct)	\$ al Louers for formunity cation he parron. \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with y-based service and the choice rishes of Gran 15,000,856 443,373 443,373 8,999,449 4,055,251	\$ Servion Serv	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of finn, LaSalle, 208,329 208,329 9,464,641 3,816,387
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Centrato increase public awareness of and to provide access and developmental disabilities to integrated community resources, for the Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Rapides and Ventral Expenditures MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct) Interagency Transfers Fees & Self-generated Revenues TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE	\$ al Louers for formunity cation he parron. \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with y-based service and the choice rishes of Gran 15,000,856 443,373 443,373 8,999,449 4,055,251 1,502,783	\$ Service Serv	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of finn, LaSalle, 208,329 208,329 9,464,641 3,816,387 1,502,783
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43	Central Louisiana Human Services District Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The mission of the Centrato increase public awareness of and to provide account and developmental disabilities to integrated community resources, for the Catahoula, Concordia, Avoyelles, Rapides and Ventral Expenditures MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct)	\$ al Louers for formunity cation he parron. \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	(86) 443,373 14,557,483 isiana Human individuals with y-based service and the choice rishes of Gran 15,000,856 443,373 443,373 8,999,449 4,055,251	\$ Servion Serv	(85) 208,329 14,783,811 ces District is avioral health ile promoting road range of finn, LaSalle, 208,329 208,329 9,464,641 3,816,387

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
3	Operating Expenses	\$	0	\$	0
4	Professional Services		0	\$	0
5	Other Charges	\$ \$	15,000,856	\$	14,992,140
6	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	15,000,856	<u>\$</u>	14,992,140
8	09-377 NORTHWEST LOUISIANA HUMAN	SER	VICES DISTR	ICT	
9	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
10	Northwest Louisiana Human Services District				
11	Authorized Other Charges Positions		(99)		(98)
12	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	229,192	\$	100,470
13	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	13,041,977	\$	13,602,839
14 15 16 17 18 19	Program Description: The mission of the North is to increase public awareness of and to provide health and developmental disabilities to integrate promoting wellness, recovery and independence broad range of programmatic and community reson Webster, Claiborne, Bienville, Red River, Desoto,	e acce rated throu urces,	ss for individue community-bas gh education a for the parishes	als wi sed so nd th s of Co	ith behavioral ervices while te choice of a
20	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	13,271,169	\$	13,703,309
21	MEANS OF FINANCE				
22	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
23	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	229,192	\$	100,470
24	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE				
25	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	229,192	\$	100,470
26	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
27	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	7,101,422	\$	7,570,216
28	State General Fund by:	Ψ	7,101,122	Ψ	7,570,210
29	Interagency Transfers	\$	4,440,555	\$	4,532,623
30	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	1,500,000	\$	1,500,000
31	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE				
32	(DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	13,041,977	<u>\$</u>	13,602,839
33	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
34	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
35	Operating Expenses		0	\$	0
36	Professional Services	\$	0	\$	0
37	Other Charges	\$ \$ \$	13,271,169	\$	13,703,309
38	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
39	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	13,271,169	<u>\$</u>	13,703,309
40	SCHEDULE	10			
41	DEPARTMENT OF CHILDREN A	ND F	FAMILY SERV	VICE	S
42 43 44	The Department of Children and Family Service emergency rules to facilitate the expenditure of Te (TANF) funds as authorized in this Act.		•		

1 Notwithstanding any law to the contrary, the Secretary of the Department of Children and

- 2 Family Services may transfer, with the approval of the Commissioner of Administration, via
- 3 mid-year budget adjustment (BA-7 Form), up to twenty-five (25) authorized positions and
- 4 associated personnel services funding between programs within a budget unit within this
- 5 Schedule. Not more than an aggregate of 100 positions and associated personnel services
- 6 funding may be transferred between programs within a budget unit without the approval of
- 7 the Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget.

8 10-360 OFFICE OF CHILDREN AND FAMILY SERVICES

9	EXPENDITURES:	FY 18 EOB	FY 19 REC
10	Division of Management and Finance -		
11	Authorized Positions	(220)	(220)
12	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 36,561,597	\$ 36,057,633
13	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 131,934,273	\$ 141,021,819

- 14 **Program Description:** Coordinates department efforts by providing leadership,
- 15 information, support, and oversight to all Department of Children and Family Services
- 16 programs. This program will promote efficient professional and timely responses to
- 17 employees, partners, and clients. Major functions of this program include the Office of the
- 18 Secretary, Appeals, Bureau of Audit and Compliance, General Counsel, Quality Assurance
- 19 and Strategic Planning, Fiscal Services, Planning and Budget, Administrative Services, and
- 20 Human Resources.
- 21 Division of Child Welfare -

22	Authorized Positions	(1,387)	(1,398)
23	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 270,915,628	\$ 261,598,681
24	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 50,975,486	\$ 4,275,106

- 25 Program Description: Provides for the public child welfare functions of the state,
- 26 including prevention services that promote safety and the well-being of children to prevent
- 27 child abuse and neglect; child protective services; family strengthening and support 28 services; stability and permanence for foster children in the state's custody; and provides
- 29 adoption placement services for foster children; foster and adoptive recruitment and
- 30 training of foster and adoptive parents, and subsidies for adoptive parents of special needs
- 31 children.
- 32 Division of Family Support -

33	Authorized Positions	(1,838)	(1,888)
34	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 83,342,202	\$ 92,654,969
35	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 203,235,977	\$ 242,615,496

- 36 **Program Description:** Makes payments directly to, or on behalf of, eligible recipients for 37 the following: monthly cash grants to Family Independence Temporary Assistance Program
- 38 (FITAP) recipients; education, training and employment search costs for FITAP recipients;
- 39
- Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF) funded services and initiatives; payments
- 40 to child day care and transportation providers, and for various supportive services for
- 41 FITAP and other eligible recipients; incentive payments to District Attorneys for child
- 42 support enforcement activities; and cash grants to impoverished refugees, repatriated U.S.
- 43 citizens and disaster victims. Also contracts for the determination of eligibility for federal
- 44 Social Security Disability Insurance (SSDI) and Social Security Insurance (SSI) benefits,
- 45 responsible for the Customer Service Call Center and monitoring domestic violence services
- 46 contracts. Administers the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP.) SNAP
- 47 recipients receive benefits directly from the federal government. Child support enforcement
- 48 payments are held in trust by the agency for the custodial parent and do not flow through
- 49 the agency's budget.
- 50 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 776,965,163 778,223,704

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	HB NO. 1
1	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY	Z):			
2	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	61,550,416	\$	61,374,240
3	State General Fund by:				
4	Interagency Transfers	\$	3,211,203	\$	3,211,203
5	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	17,517,760	\$	17,517,760
6	Statutory Dedications:				
7	Fraud Detection Fund	\$	319,865	\$	319,865
8	Children's Trust Fund	\$	4,180	\$	0
9	Battered Women Shelter Fund	\$	92,753	\$	92,753
10	Federal Funds	\$	308,123,250	\$	307,795,462
11	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
12	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	200 810 427	•	200 211 292
12	(NONDISCRETIONART)	<u> </u>	390,819,427	\$	390,311,283
13	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
14	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	112,709,938	\$	131,003,179
15	State General Fund by:	Ψ	112,709,930	Ψ	131,003,179
16	Interagency Transfers	\$	46,884,088	\$	23,688,530
17	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	420,000	\$	874,850
18	Statutory Dedications:	Ψ	0,000	Ψ	07.1,000
19	Fraud Detection Fund	\$	54,429	\$	54,429
20	SNAP Fraud and Abuse Detection	*	- ,	•	- , -
21	and Prevention Fund	\$	10,000	\$	10,000
22	Federal Funds	\$	226,067,281	\$	232,281,433
			_		
23	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
24	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	386,145,736	\$	387,912,421
25	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
26	Personal Services	\$	295,458,619	\$	305,142,469
27	Operating Expenses	\$	34,696,141	\$	33,426,909
28	Professional Services	\$	11,550,117	\$	11,550,117
29	Other Charges	\$	433,760,286	\$	468,868,609
30	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	1,500,000	\$	511,500
31	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	776,965,163	<u>\$</u>	819,499,604
32	SCHEDULE	11			
33	DEPARTMENT OF NATUI	RAL	RESOURCES		
34	11-431 OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY				
35	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
36	Executive -		11 10 EOD		F1 17 KEC
37	Authorized Positions		(46)		(40)
38	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	2,553,121	\$	1,100,581
39	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	14,103,807	\$	13,990,910
	,,	*	,,	*	
40 41 42 43	Program Description: Provides the leadership consistency within the Department as well as implements the Governor's and Legislature's direct resources ambassador to the world.	exter	nally; promote	s the	Department,
44	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	16,656,928	<u>\$</u>	15,091,491
45	MEANS OF FINANCE				
46	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
47	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	44,899	\$	38,213
- *	(2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	4	,022	4	2 3,213

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	State General Fund by:				
2	Interagency Transfers	\$	2,232,392	\$	884,158
3	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	112,386	\$	30,816
4	Statutory Dedications:	·	,	·	,
5	Oilfield Site Restoration Fund	\$	5,292	\$	5,459
6	Federal Funds	\$	158,152	\$	141,935
		<u></u>	<u> </u>	<u></u>	
7	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
8	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	2,553,121	\$	1,100,581
				·	
9	MEANS OF FINANCE: (DISCRETIONARY):				
10	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	390,463	\$	693,066
11	State General Fund by:				
12	Interagency Transfers	\$	2,889,605	\$	3,816,783
13	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	148,253	\$	229,823
14	Statutory Dedications:				
15	Fishermen's Gear Compensation Fund	\$	632,000	\$	632,000
16	Oilfield Site Restoration Fund	\$	7,705,560	\$	6,467,845
17	Federal Funds	\$	2,337,926	\$	2,151,393
		<u></u>	<u>.</u>		_
18	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
19	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	14,103,807	\$	13,990,910
20	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2.1		.			
21	Personal Services	\$	5,594,097	\$	5,245,507
22	Operating Expenses	\$	5,386,876	\$	5,712,465
23	Professional Services	\$	76,977	\$	76,977
24	Other Charges	\$	5,598,978	\$	4,056,542
25	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
26	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	16,656,928	<u>\$</u>	15,091,491
27	11-432 OFFICE OF CONSERVATION				
28	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
29	Oil and Gas Regulatory -		TTIOEOD		III) KEC
30	Authorized Positions		(170)		(168)
31	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	1,671,862	\$	1,579,792
32	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	20,208,840	\$	21,575,509
33 34 35	Program Description: Manages a program that correlative rights of all parties involved in the expand other natural resources, while preventing the	t provi plorati	ides an opports ion for and pro	unity ductio	to protect the
36	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	21,880,702	<u>\$</u>	23,155,301
27	MEANG OF FRANCE				
37	MEANS OF FINANCE				
38	(NONDISCRETIONARY):	Φ.	226.405	Φ.	150 100
39	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	336,495	\$	170,133
40	State General Fund by:	¢.	247 222	Ф	26.005
41	Interagency Transfers	\$	247,222	\$	36,985
42	Statutory Dedications:	Φ.	005015	Φ.	1 220 00 :
43	Oil and Gas Regulatory Fund	\$	995,912	\$	1,320,894
44	Federal Funds	\$	92,233	\$	51,780
45 46	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	1,671,862	<u>\$</u>	1,579,792

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3	MEANS OF FINANCE: (DISCRETIONARY) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$	3,116,853	\$	3,011,089
4	Interagency Transfers	\$	466,169	\$	657,325
5	~ ·	\$ \$			
	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	Þ	19,000	\$	19,000
6	Statutory Dedications:	Φ	270.000	Φ	250 000
7	Underwater Obstruction Removal Fund	\$	250,000	\$	250,000
8	Oil and Gas Regulatory Fund	\$	13,396,142	\$	14,968,377
9	Federal Funds	\$	2,960,676	\$	2,669,718
10 11	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	\$	20,208,840	\$	21,575,509
	(2.201121121)	<u> </u>	20,200,0.0	Ψ	21,070,000
12	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
13	Personal Services	\$	15,316,059	\$	15,624,940
14	Operating Expenses	\$	1,016,005	\$	931,396
15	Professional Services	\$	52,392	\$	59,618
16	Other Charges	\$	4,902,808	\$	5,863,097
17	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	593,438	\$	800,032
			_		_
18	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	21,880,702	<u>\$</u>	23,279,083
19	11-434 OFFICE OF MINERAL RESOURCES				
20	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
21	Mineral Resources Management -		1110100		111710
22	Authorized Positions		(61)		(57)
23	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	611,504	\$	942,894
24	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	11,023,424	\$ \$	9,889,979
21	Discretionary Expenditures	Ψ	11,023,121	Ψ	7,007,717
25 26 27 28 29	Program Description: Prudently manages statemanaging and administering mineral and renewal sound manner, primarily through the production are energy resources. These functions are performed State Mineral and Energy Board.	ble end id deve	ergy assets in a clopment of oil, ;	n env gas, a	ironmentally- nd alternative
30	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	11,634,928	<u>\$</u>	10,832,873
31 32 33	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	\$	611,504	\$	493,969
34	State General Fund by:	*	, ,,	*	,
35	Statutory Dedications:				
36	Oilfield Site Restoration Fund	\$	0	\$	448,925
				-	
37	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
38	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	611,504	\$	942,894
39	MEANS OF FINANCE: (DISCRETIONARY)				
40	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	4,674,130	\$	4,764,578
41	State General Fund by:				
42	Interagency Transfers	\$	300,000	\$	550,000
43	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	20,000	\$	20,000
44	Statutory Dedications:	*	- ,	*	- ,
45	Mineral and Energy Operation Fund	\$	6,029,294	\$	4,555,401
46 47	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	11,023,424	<u>\$</u>	9,889,979

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>)	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2	Personal Services	\$	6,014,666	\$	6,306,647
3	Operating Expenses	\$	579,815	\$	595,795
4	Professional Services		241,927	\$	191,559
5	Other Charges	\$ \$	4,738,520	\$	3,738,872
6	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	60,000	\$	0
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	11,634,928	\$	10,832,873
8	11-435 OFFICE OF COASTAL MANAGEME	ENT			
9	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
10	Coastal Management -				
11	Authorized Positions		(44)		(43)
12	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	269,359	\$	454,931
13	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	5,819,363	\$	5,721,887
13	Discretionary Expenditures	Ψ	3,017,303	Ψ	3,721,007
14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25	Program Description: Conserves, protects, manage coastal resources. Implements the Louisiana established by Act 361 of the 1978 Louisiana federally approved coastal zone management provarious federal and state task forces, other federal Governor, the public, the Louisiana Legislatur Delegation on matters relating to the protect management of Louisiana's coastal resources. legislature, federal agencies, state agencies, the coastal parishes in Louisiana's coastal zone bout Louisiana and the nation whose economy is impactoastal wetlands.	Coast Legisla ogram. ral and ure, ar etion, a Its cl citizen undary	tal Resources ature. The LC The OCM als at agencie at the Louiside conservation, ients include to and ultimately	Programmer Programmer Control	ram (LCRP), a Louisiana's rdinates with Office of the Congressional acement, and S. Congress, division of the he citizens of
26	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	6,088,722	\$	6,176,818
27	MEANS OF FINANCE				
	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
28	,				
29	State General Fund by:	Ф	175.056	Φ	202 500
30	Interagency Transfers	\$	175,956	\$	392,598
31	Statutory Dedications:	.	4.4.6.40	•	4.00=
32	Oil Spill Contingency Fund	\$	14,640	\$	4,897
33	Coastal Resources Trust Fund	\$	14,639	\$	14,693
34	Federal Funds	\$	64,124	\$	42,743
35	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
36	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	269,359	\$	454,931
30	(NONDISCRETIONART)	<u> </u>	209,339	<u> </u>	434,931
37	MEANS OF FINANCE: (DISCRETIONARY):				
38	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	246,673	\$	246,673
39	State General Fund by:	Ψ	2.0,075	Ψ	2.0,075
40	Interagency Transfers	\$	2,680,816	\$	2,479,021
41	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$ \$	19,000	\$ \$	19,000
42		Ф	19,000	Ф	19,000
	Statutory Dedications:	c	100 734	¢.	100 502
43	Oil Spill Contingency Fund	\$	188,724	\$	198,502
44	Coastal Resources Trust Fund	\$	531,960	\$	577,343
45	Federal Funds	\$	2,152,190	\$	2,201,348
46	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
40 47	(DISCRETIONARY)	¢	5 010 262	¢	5 701 007
+/	(DISCRETIONART)	Ф	5,819,363	\$	5,721,887

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>I</u>	ENGROSSED HB NO. 1		
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:						
2 3 4 5 6	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$ \$ \$	4,531,861 232,350 0 1,324,511 0	\$ \$ \$ \$	4,620,750 276,843 60,000 1,171,225 48,000		
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	6,088,722	<u>\$</u>	6,176,818		
8	SCHEDULE 1	2					
9	DEPARTMENT OF R	EVE	ENUE				
10	INCENTIVE EXPENDITURE FORECAST						
11 12 13	2 expenditure programs as recognized by the Revenue Estimating Conference on December						
14 15 16	INCENTIVE EXPENDITURES: Louisiana Capital Companies Tax Credit Program Procurement Processing Company Rebate Program	R.S.	THORITY . 51:1921 . 47:6351	\$ \$	FORECAST Negligible 7,000,000		
17	12-440 OFFICE OF REVENUE						
18 19 20 21 22 23	EXPENDITURES: Tax Collection - Authorized Positions Authorized Other Charges Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(647) (15) 9,729,339 83,577,678	\$ \$	(625) (15) 8,781,623 81,376,005		
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	organized into four major divisions and the Office of Legal Affairs. The Office of Management and Finance handles accounting, support services, human resources management, information services, and internal audit. Tax Administration Group I is responsible for collection, operations, personal income tax, sales tax, post processing services, and taxpayer services. Tax Administration Group II is responsible for audit review, research and technical services, excise taxes, corporation income and franchise taxes, and severance taxes. Tax Administration Group III is responsible for field audit						
33 34 35 36	Alcohol and Tobacco Control - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(45) 218,718 5,982,594	\$ \$	(45) 218,718 6,159,755		
37 38 39 40	Program Description: Regulates the alcoholic be state; licenses alcoholic beverage manufacturers, nat as well as retail and wholesale tobacco product beverage and tobacco laws.	ive w	rineries, retaile	rs, a	nd wholesalers		
41 42 43 44	Office of Charitable Gaming - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ <u>\$</u>	(20) 0 2,320,234	\$ <u>\$</u>	(20) 0 2,371,324		

1 Program Description: Licenses, educates, and monitors organizations conducting 2 legalized gaming as a fund-raising mechanism; provides for the licensing of commercial lessors and related matters regarding electronic video bingo and progressive mega-jackpot 3 4 bingo. TOTAL EXPENDITURES 5 101,828,563 98,907,425 6 MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): 7 State General Fund by: 8 Fees & Self-generated Revenues from 9 Prior and Current Year Collections \$ 9,948,057 \$ 9,000,341 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 10 11 (NONDISCRETIONARY): 9,948,057 9,000,341 12 MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): 13 State General Fund (Direct) \$ 33,892,165 30,669,333 \$ 14 State General Fund by: 15 **Interagency Transfers** \$ 285,000 \$ 285,000 16 Fees & Self-generated Revenues from 17 Prior and Current Year Collections \$ 57,159,758 58,402,751 \$ 18 **Statutory Dedications:** 19 Tobacco Regulation Enforcement Fund \$ 543,583 \$ 550,000 20 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 89,907,084 21 (DISCRETIONARY): 91,880,506 22 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 23 Personal Services \$ 65,111,945 \$ 63,201,696 24 **Operating Expenses** \$ 7,763,068 \$ 7,347,713 \$ 25 **Professional Services** 1,791,802 \$ 1,450,458 26 \$ 26,899,932 26,449,747 Other Charges \$ 27 \$ Acquisitions/Major Repairs 261,816 \$ 457,811 28 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 101,828,563 98,907,425 29 **SCHEDULE 13** 30 DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 31 INCENTIVE EXPENDITURE FORECAST 32 In accordance with Act 401 of the 2017 Regular Session, below is the listing of the incentive 33 expenditure programs as recognized by the Revenue Estimating Conference on December 34 14, 2017. This department administers the following incentive expenditure programs: **AUTHORITY** 35 **INCENTIVE EXPENDITURES: FORECAST** Brownfields Investor Tax Credit R.S. 47:6021 36 Negligible 37 13-856 OFFICE OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 38 **EXPENDITURES: FY 18 EOB** FY 19 REC 39 Office of the Secretary -40 **Authorized Positions** (71)(71)

\$

\$

979,983

6,455,489

\$

\$

979,983

6,571,686

41

42

Nondiscretionary Expenditures

Discretionary Expenditures

1 **Program Description:** The mission of the Office of Environmental Quality (OEQ) is to 2 provide strategic administrative oversight necessary to advance and fulfill the role, scope, 3 and function of DEQ. As the managerial and overall policy coordinating agency for the 4 Department, the Office of Environmental Quality will facilitate achievement of 5 environmental improvements by promoting initiatives that serve a broad environmental 6 mandate, and by representing the Department when dealing with external agencies. OEQ 7 fosters improved relationships with DEQ's customers, including community relationships 8 and relations with other governmental agencies. OEQ reviews program objectives and 9 budget priorities to assure they are in accordance with DEO mandates. The Office of 10 Environmental Quality provides executive oversight and leadership to the four program 11 functions of the Department of Environmental Quality. They are: Office of the Secretary, 12 Office of Environmental Compliance, Office of Environmental Services, and Office of 13 Management and Finance. The goal of the Office of Environmental Quality is to improve 14 Louisiana's environment by serving as the policy arm of the Department and coordinating 15 agency wide efforts to advance the department's mission, whose central focus is to provide 16 the people of Louisiana with comprehensive environmental protection while considering 17 sound economic development and employment policies.

18 Office of Environmental Compliance -

19	Authorized Positions	(235)	(235)
20	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 1,156,062	\$ 1,156,062
21	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 21,632,766	\$ 22,517,515

22 **Program Description:** The mission of the Office of Environmental Compliance (OEC), 23 consisting of the Inspections, Assessment, Enforcement, Underground Storage Tank and 24 Remediation Divisions, is to protect the health, safety and welfare of the people and 25 environmental resources of Louisiana. OEC protects the citizens of the state by conducting 26 inspections of permitted and non-permitted facilities, assessing environmental conditions, 27 responding to environmental incidents such as unauthorized releases, spills and citizen 28 complaints, by providing compliance assistance to the regulated community when 29 appropriate. The OEC establishes a multimedia compliance approach; creates a uniform 30 approach for compliance activities; assigns accountability and responsibility to appropriate 31 parties; and provides standardized response training for all potential responders. The OEC 32 provides for vigorous and timely resolution of enforcement actions. The goals of the OEC 33 are to operate in an open, fair, and consistent manner; to strive for and assist in attaining 34 environmental compliance in the regulated community; and to protect environmental 35 resources and the health and safety of the citizens of the State of Louisiana.

36 Office of Environmental Services -

40

41

42

43

44

45

46

47

48

49

50

51

52

37	Authorized Positions	(160)	(158)
38	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 8,096,683	\$ 8,096,683
39	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 6,628,718	\$ 6,969,206

Program Description: The mission of the Office of Environmental Services (OES) is to ensure that the citizens of Louisiana have a clean and healthy environment to live and work in for present and future generations. This will be accomplished by establishing and assessing environmental standards, regulating pollution sources through permitting activities which are consistent with laws and regulations, by providing interface between the department and its customers, by providing improved public participation. The permitting activity will provide single entry/contact point for permitting, including a multimedia team approach; providing technical guidance for permit applications; improve permit tracking; and allow focus on applications with the highest potential for environmental impact. The goal of OES is to maintain, protect and enhance the environment of Louisiana through establishing and assessing environmental standards, permitting and licensing, and by issuing multi-media accreditations, notifications and registrations.

Office of Management and Finance -

53	Authorized Positions	(52)	(52)
54	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 10,645,853	\$ 10,651,020
55	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 40,383,476	\$ 41,096,409

Program Description: The mission of the Office of Management and Finance (OMF) is to provide effective and efficient support and resources to all of the Department of Environmental Quality offices and external customers necessary to carry out the mission of the department. The specific role of the Support Services activity is to provide financial services, and administrative services (grants, property control, safety and other general services) to the department and its employees. The goal of the Support Services activity is to administer and provide effective and efficient support and resources to all DEQ offices and external customers.

9	Office of Environmental Assessment -		
10	Authorized Positions	(180)	(186)
11	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 11,846,841	\$ 11,846,841
12	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 17,210,181	\$ 15,593,369

13 **Program Description:** The mission of the Office of Environmental Assessment (OEA) is to 14 maintain and enhance the environment of the state in order to promote and protect the 15 health, safety and welfare of the people of Louisiana. This program provides an efficient 16 means to develop, implement and enforce regulations, assess, inventory, monitor and 17 analyze releases, and pursue efforts to prevent and to remediate contamination of the 18 environment. The OEA also strives to develop plans and projects to assist stakeholders via 19 financial assistance in environmental restoration and protection actions. The goal of the 20 OEA is to improve the state of environmental protection through effective planning, 21 evaluation and monitoring of the environment.

125.036.052

\$

125.478.774

2.2.

TOTAL EXPENDITURES

22	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	2	125,036,052	<u> </u>	125,4/8,//4
23	MEANS OF FINANCE				
24	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
25	State General Fund by:				
26	Statutory Dedications:				
27	Hazardous Waste Site Cleanup Fund	\$	190,000	\$	190,000
28	Environmental Trust Fund	\$	14,434,220	\$	16,842,887
29	Clean Water State Revolving Fund	\$	4,157,000	\$	1,753,500
30	Waste Tire Management Fund	\$	23,524	\$	23,524
31	Federal Funds	\$	13,920,678	\$	13,920,678
32	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
33	(NONDISCRETIONARY):	\$	32,725,422	\$	32,730,589
33	(NONDISCRETIONART).	Ψ	32,723,422	Φ	32,730,389
34	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
35	State General Fund by:				
36	Interagency Transfers	\$	670,829	\$	70,829
37	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	24,790	\$	24,790
38	Statutory Dedications:				
39	Hazardous Waste Site Cleanup Fund	\$	4,240,337	\$	3,756,331
40	Environmental Trust Fund	\$	53,154,270	\$	54,364,545
41	Waste Tire Management Fund	\$	11,411,708	\$	11,976,476
42	Oil Spill Contingency Fund	\$	226,974	\$	226,974
43	Lead Hazard Reduction Fund	\$	95,000	\$	95,000
44	Clean Water State Revolving Fund	\$	602,000	\$	602,000
45	Motor Fuels Underground Tank Fund	\$	15,649,485	\$	15,649,485
46	Federal Funds	\$	6,235,237	\$	5,981,755
47	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
48	(DISCRETIONARY):	<u>\$</u>	92,310,630	\$	92,748,185

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2 3 4 5 6	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$ \$ \$	63,090,877 4,311,396 4,020,740 49,345,342 4,267,697	\$ \$ \$ \$	66,545,212 4,349,957 3,725,700 48,769,197 2,088,708
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	125,036,052	<u>\$</u>	125,478,774
8 9 10 11 12 13	Payable out of the State General Fund by Statutory Dedications out of the Environmental Trust Fund to the Environmental Assessment Program to carry out the requirements associated with the Volkswagen Clean Air Act Civil Settlement			\$	8,621,691
14 15 16 17 18	Payable out of the State General Fund by Statutory Dedications out of the Environmental Trust Fund to the Environmental Assessment Program for a new Mobile Air Monitoring Laboratory (MAML)			\$	1,500,000
19	SCHEDULE	14			
20	LOUISIANA WORKFORC	E C(OMMISSION		
21	14-474 WORKFORCE SUPPORT AND TRAIL	NIN	G		
21 22 23 24 25 26	14-474 WORKFORCE SUPPORT AND TRAIL EXPENDITURES: Office of the Executive Director - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	G FY 18 EOB (27) 689,792 3,640,572	\$ \$	(26) 713,001 3,575,225
22 23 24 25	EXPENDITURES: Office of the Executive Director - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ \$ and on, 1	(27) 689,792 3,640,572 management of to ensure the	\$ f all qualii	(26) 713,001 3,575,225 departmental ty of services
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29	EXPENDITURES: Office of the Executive Director - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: To provide leadership programs, to communicate departmental direction provided, and to foster better relations with all stakens.	\$ \$ and on, 1	(27) 689,792 3,640,572 management of to ensure the	\$ f all qualii	(26) 713,001 3,575,225 departmental ty of services
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33	EXPENDITURES: Office of the Executive Director - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: To provide leadership programs, to communicate departmental directions provided, and to foster better relations with all stake and use of departmental services. Office of Management and Finance - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ and on, the eholo \$ splent ecess its cu geme	(27) 689,792 3,640,572 management of to ensure the oders, thereby incompared to the policies ary to fulfill the estomers. The Legent, programs of	\$ f all quality crease \$ \$ and to vision ouisicand e	(26) 713,001 3,575,225 departmental ty of services ing awareness (72) 9,657,142 9,121,849 mandates, and on and mission and Workforce imployees, the

1 **Program Description:** To provide timely and accurate labor market information to the 2 Louisiana Workforce Commission, its customers and stakeholders. It is also the mission of 3 this program to collect and analyze labor market and economic data for dissemination to 4 assist Louisiana and nationwide job seekers, employers, education, training program 5 planners, training program providers, and all other interested persons and organizations 6 in making informed workforce decisions. 7 Office of Workforce Development -8 **Authorized Positions** 9 Nondiscretionary Expenditures 0 10 Discretionary Expenditures 11 **Program Description:** To provide high quality employment, training services, supportive 12 services, and other employment related services to businesses and job seekers to develop a 13 diversely skilled workforce with access to good paying jobs and to support and protect the 14 rights and interests of Louisiana's workers through the administration and enforcement of 15 state worker protection statutes and regulations. 16 Office of Unemployment Insurance Administration -17 **Authorized Positions** (240)(239)18 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 19 \$ **Discretionary Expenditures** 30,599,413 20 **Program Description:** To promote a stable, growth-oriented Louisiana through the 21 administration of a solvent and secure Unemployment Insurance Trust Fund, which is 22 supported by employer taxes. It is also the mission of this program to pay Unemployment 23 Compensation Benefits to eligible unemployed workers. 24 Office of Workers Compensation Administration -25 **Authorized Positions** (132)26 Nondiscretionary Expenditures 0 0 27 Discretionary Expenditures 14,400,722 14,880,633 28 **Program Description:** To establish standards of payment, to utilize and review procedure 29 of injured worker claims, and to receive, process, hear and resolve legal actions in 30 compliance with state statutes. It is also the mission of this office to educate and influence 31 employers and employees in adopting comprehensive safety and health policies, practices 32 and procedures, and to collect fees. 33 Office of the 2nd Injury Board -34 **Authorized Positions** (12)(12)35 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 36 59,318,605 Discretionary Expenditures 37 **Program Description:** To encourage the employment, re-employment or retention of 38 employees with a permanent, partial disability that is an obstacle to employment or 39 reemployment, by reimbursing the employer or if insured their insurer for the costs of workers' compensation benefits when such a worker sustains a subsequent job related 40 injury. The 2^{nd} Injury Board obtains assessments from insurance companies and self-insured 41

290,488,041

283,725,970

employers, and reimburses those clients who have met the perquisites.

TOTAL EXPENDITURES

42

43

ENGROSSED

4,694,836

HLS 18RS-492

48

TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING

1 **SCHEDULE 16** 2 DEPARTMENT OF WILDLIFE AND FISHERIES 3 16-511 OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND FINANCE 4 **EXPENDITURES: FY 18 EOB FY 19 REC** 5 Management and Finance -6 **Authorized Positions** (42)(42)7 Nondiscretionary Expenditures 722,882 \$ 690,274 8 **Discretionary Expenditures** \$ 11,890,258 \$ 12,704,544 9 **Program Description:** Performs the financial, licensing, program evaluation, planning, 10 and general support service functions for the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries so that 11 the department's mission of conservation of renewable natural resources is accomplished. 12 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 12,613,140 \$ 13,394,818 MEANS OF FINANCE 13 14 (NONDISCRETIONARY): 15 State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: 16 17 Conservation Fund 722,882 690,274 18 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 19 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 722,882 690,274 20 MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): 21 State General Fund by: 22 **Interagency Transfers** \$ 419,500 \$ 419,500 23 **Statutory Dedications:** 24 Conservation Fund \$ 10,967,544 \$ 11,781,830 25 Louisiana Duck License, Stamp 26 and Print Fund \$ \$ 10,450 10,450 27 Marsh Island Operating Fund \$ 6,200 \$ 6,200 Rockefeller Wildlife Refuge & Game 28 29 \$ \$ 104,040 Preserve Fund 104,040 \$ 30 Seafood Promotion and Marketing Fund 23,209 \$ 23,209 31 Federal Funds \$ 359,315 359,315 \$ TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 32 12,704,544 33 (DISCRETIONARY) 11,890,258 34 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 35 \$ 4,990,938 Personal Services 4,869,755 \$ 36 Operating Expenses \$ 3,531,385 \$ 3,531,385 37 **Professional Services** \$ 187,767 187,767 \$ 38 Other Charges \$ 4,004,233 \$ 4,617,228 39 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ 20,000 \$ 67,500 40 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 12,613,140 13,394,818 41 16-512 OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 42 **EXPENDITURES: FY 18 EOB** FY 19 REC 43 Administrative -(21) 44 **Authorized Positions** (21)45 Nondiscretionary \$ 24,269 \$ 24,269 46 Discretionary \$ \$ 3,156,045 3,113,533

Program Description: Provides executive leadership and legal support to all department 2 programs and staff; executes and enforces the laws, rules, and regulations of the state 3 relative to wildlife and fisheries for the purpose of conservation and renewable natural 4 resources and relative to boating and outdoor safety for continued use and enjoyment by 5 current and future generations. 6 Enforcement Program -7 **Authorized Positions** (257)(257)8 \$ Nondiscretionary 1,900,544 \$ 1,964,814 9 Discretionary \$ 35,268,536 \$ 36,264,918 10 **Program Description:** To establish and maintain compliance through the execution and 11 enforcement of laws, rules and regulations of the state relative to the management, 12 conservation and protection of renewable natural resources and fisheries resources and 13 relative to providing public safety on the state's waterways and lands for the continued use 14 and enjoyment by current and future generations. 15 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 40,306,882 41,410,046 16 MEANS OF FINANCE 17 (NONDISCRETIONARY): 18 State General Fund by: 19 **Statutory Dedications:** 20 Conservation Fund 1,924,813 1,989,083 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 21 22 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 1,924,813 1,989,083 23 MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): 24 State General Fund by: 25 **Interagency Transfers** \$ 546,052 \$ 471,052 26 Fees & Self-generated Revenues \$ 100,000 \$ 100,000 27 **Statutory Dedications:** 28 \$ \$ Conservation Fund 33,607,966 34,563,486 29 **Enforcement Emergency Situation** \$ 135,943 30 \$ 135,943 Response Account 31 \$ \$ Litter Abatement and Education Account 99,800 99,800 \$ 32 Louisiana Help Our Wildlife Fund 20,000 \$ 20,000 33 Marsh Island Operating Fund \$ \$ 32,038 32,038 34 \$ Oyster Sanitation Fund 234,525 \$ 234,525 35 Rockefeller Wildlife Refuge and \$ 36 Game Preserve Fund \$ 116,846 116,846 37 \$ \$ Wildlife Habitat and Natural Heritage 106,299 106,299 38 Federal Funds \$ 3,382,600 \$ 3,540,974 39 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 40 (DISCRETIONARY) 38,382,069 39,420,963 41 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 42 Personal Services \$ \$ 32,604,999 31,880,373 43 Operating Expenses \$ 3,172,646 3,227,795 \$ 44 **Professional Services** \$ 103,480 \$ 68,328 \$ 45 Other Charges 2,482,053 \$ 2,913,483 46 \$ Acquisitions/Major Repairs 2,613,181 \$ 2,650,590

40,306,882

41,410,046

TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY

47

1 16-513 OFFICE OF WILDLIFE

2 3	EXPENDITURES: Wildlife Program -		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
4	Authorized Positions		(223)		(223)
5	Authorized Other Charges Positions		(223) (3)		(3)
6	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	1,342,602	\$	1,297,200
7	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	70,675,945	\$	64,515,465
	r	<u> </u>			
8 9 10 11	Program Description: Provides wise stewardship maintain biodiversity, including plant and animal soutdoor opportunities for present and future general of the natural environment.	pecie	s of special con	cern c	and to provide
12	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	72,018,547	<u>\$</u>	65,812,665
13	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY):			
14	State General Fund by:				
15	Statutory Dedications:				
16	Conservation Fund	\$	1,342,602	\$	1,297,200
		<u>, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , </u>	7- 7		7 7
17	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
18	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	1,342,602	\$	1,297,200
19	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
20	State General Fund by:				
21	Interagency Transfers	\$	4,864,773	\$	5,545,197
22	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	502,900	\$	502,900
23	Statutory Dedications:				
24	Conservation Fund	\$	18,623,767	\$	15,275,298
25	Conservation of the Black Bear Account	\$	25,000	\$	25,000
26	Conservation - Quail Account	\$	24,700	\$	24,700
27	Conservation – Waterfowl Account	\$	85,000	\$	85,000
28	Conservation – White Tail Deer Account	\$	32,300	\$	32,300
29	Hunters for the Hungry Account	\$	100,000	\$	100,000
30	Louisiana Duck License, Stamp, and	Φ	1 221 500	Φ	1 274 252
31	Print Fund	\$	1,231,500	\$	1,374,252
32	Litter Abatement and Education Account	\$	915,155	\$	914,155
33	Louisiana Alligator Resource Fund	\$	1,967,815	\$	1,995,315
34 35	Louisiana Fur Public Education and Marketing Fund	Φ	71,000	Ф	100,000
36	Louisiana Wild Turkey Stamp Fund	\$ \$	74,125	\$ \$	74,125
37	Marsh Island Operating Fund	\$	476,181	\$ \$	455,181
38	MC Davis Conservation Fund	\$ \$	357,750	\$ \$	143,000
39	Natural Heritage Account	\$	65,400	\$	115,400
40	Oil Spill Contingency Fund	\$	297,352	\$	300,352
41	Rockefeller Wildlife Refuge & Game	Ψ	277,302	Ψ	500,552
42	Preserve Fund	\$	11,537,751	\$	11,537,751
43	Rockefeller Wildlife Refuge Trust and	4	,_,	-	,,,
44	Protection Fund	\$	1,621,684	\$	1,642,159
45	Scenic Rivers Fund	\$	1,500	\$	1,500
46	White Lake Property Fund	\$	1,973,267	\$	2,326,667
47	Federal Funds	\$	25,827,025	\$	21,945,213
			_		_
48	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	_			
49	(DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	70,675,945	<u>\$</u>	64,515,465

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2	Personal Services	\$	25,326,767	\$	25,761,765
3	Operating Expenses	\$	6,431,271	\$	6,083,516
4	Professional Services	\$	1,708,417	\$	1,708,417
5	Other Charges	\$	9,341,693	\$	9,201,644
6	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	29,210,399	\$	23,057,323
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	72,018,547	<u>\$</u>	65,812,665
8	16-514 OFFICE OF FISHERIES				
9	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
10	Fisheries Program -				
11	Authorized Positions		(236)		(236)
12	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	1,254,138	\$	1,211,728
13	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	59,800,161	\$	53,517,795
14 15 16	Program Description : Manages living aquatic reindustry support, and provides access, opportunit aquatic resources to citizens and others beneficiar	ity and	d understandin	g of	the Louisiana
17	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	61,054,299	\$	54,729,523
18	MEANS OF FINANCE				
19	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
20	State General Fund by:				
21	Statutory Dedications:				
22	Conservation Fund	\$	1,254,138	\$	1,211,728
23	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
24	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	1,254,138	\$	1,211,728
25	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
26	State General Fund by:				
27	Interagency Transfers	\$	6,175,877	\$	6,091,477
28	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	1,508,674	\$	1,508,674
29	Statutory Dedications:				
30	Aquatic Plant Control Fund	\$	400,000	\$	400,000
31	Artificial Reef Development Fund	\$	8,747,352	\$	7,146,292
32	Conservation Fund	\$	20,676,454	\$	16,892,505
33	Crab Promotion and Marketing Account	\$	48,085	\$	48,085
34	Derelict Crab Trap Removal Program				
35	Account	\$	207,743	\$	207,743
36	Oyster Development Fund	\$	306,750	\$	306,750
37	Oyster Sanitation Fund	\$	256,600	\$	256,600
38	Public Oyster Seed Ground				
39	Development Account	\$	2,846,927	\$	1,911,782
40	Saltwater Fish Research and				
41	Conservation Fund	\$	2,067,000	\$	2,067,125
42	Shrimp Marketing & Promotion Account	\$	95,000	\$	95,000
43	Federal Funds	\$	16,463,699	\$	16,585,762
44	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
45	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	59,800,161	\$	53,517,795
	·			==	

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2	Personal Services	\$	27,077,731	\$	27,024,610
3	Operating Expenses	\$	16,113,196	\$	13,893,196
4	Professional Services	\$ \$	2,826,012		2,826,012
5		\$ \$		\$	
6	Other Charges	\$ \$	10,661,945	\$	7,234,413
O	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	<u> </u>	4,375,415	\$	3,751,292
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	61,054,299	<u>\$</u>	54,729,523
8	SCHEDULE	17			
9	DEPARTMENT OF CIT	VIL S	ERVICE		
10	17-560 STATE CIVIL SERVICE				
11	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
12	Administration and Support -		1 1 10 LOD		- 1 1 MEC
13	Authorized Positions		(100)		(100)
14	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	1,394,420	\$	1,426,843
15	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	10,550,267	\$	10,877,805
13	Discretionary Expenditures	Ψ	10,330,207	Ψ	10,677,603
17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25	provide state agencies with an effective human reso and accountability to the public interest by mainta- control; making that balance flexible enough to ma- which government operates. In addition, the pro- records of the state. In the area of Human Resour- effective human resource management through implementing, and evaluating systems for job eval- personnel management and by administering the practices that encourage wise utilization of the sta-	nining atch th ogram ces mo nout s uation ese sys	a balance betwee rapidly change maintains the anagement, the tate government, pay, employments through	veen a ging en ging en grogn progn ent by ent, p rules,	discretion and nvironment in ial personnel ram promotes developing, romotion and policies and
26	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	11,944,687	\$	12,304,648
27 28	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by:	7):			
29 30	Interagency Transfers from Prior and Current Year Collections	\$	1,310,755	\$	1,341,233
31	Fees & Self-generated Revenues from				
32	Prior and Current Year Collections	\$	83,665	\$	85,610
33	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
34	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	1,394,420	\$	1,426,843
35 36 37	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers from Prior and				
38	Current Year Collections	\$	9,856,988	\$	10,165,652
39	Fees & Self-generated Revenues from	Ψ	7,020,200	Ψ	10,105,052
40	Prior and Current Year Collections	\$	693,279	\$	712,153
41	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	Φ	093,219	Φ	/12,133
42		Φ	10 550 267	•	10 977 905
+ ∠	(DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	10,550,267	\$	10,877,805

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>]	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2	Personal Services	\$	10,197,742	\$	10,539,964
3	Operating Expenses	\$	475,590	\$	491,830
4	Professional Services	\$ \$	30,000	\$ \$	30,000
5	Other Charges	\$ \$	1,193,700	\$ \$	1,188,648
6	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$	47,655	\$ \$	54,206
O	Acquisitions/iviajor Repairs	Φ	47,033	<u> </u>	34,200
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	11,944,687	<u>\$</u>	12,304,648
8	17-561 MUNICIPAL FIRE AND POLICE CIV	VIL S	ERVICE		
9	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
10	Administration -				
11	Authorized Positions		(19)		(19)
12	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	2,233,801	\$	2,334,588
13	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
17 18	standards, for fire fighters and police officers in populations of not less than 7,000 nor more than	n 500,	000 inhabitant	s to v	which the law
19 20 21	applies, and in all parish fire departments and population, in order to provide a continuity in qualfor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban	ity of l	aw enforcemeni		υ
20	population, in order to provide a continuity in qual	ity of l	aw enforcemeni		υ
202122	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban TOTAL EXPENDITURES	ity of lonarea	aw enforcement s.		ire protection
20212223	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY	ity of lonarea	aw enforcement s.		ire protection
20 21 22 23 24	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by:	ity of lonarea	aw enforcement s.		ire protection
20 21 22 23 24 25	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications:	ity of lonarea	aw enforcement s.		ire protection
20 21 22 23 24	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by:	ity of lonarea	aw enforcement s.		ire protection
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Municipal Fire & Police Civil Service Operating Fund	ity of long area state of long a	aw enforcements. 2,233,801	t and f	2,334,588
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Municipal Fire & Police Civil Service Operating Fund TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	ity of long area \$\frac{\\$}{2}\$	2,233,801 2,233,801	<u>\$</u> \$	2,334,588 2,334,588
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Municipal Fire & Police Civil Service Operating Fund	ity of long area state of long a	aw enforcements. 2,233,801	t and f	2,334,588
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Municipal Fire & Police Civil Service Operating Fund TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	ity of long area \$\frac{\\$}{2}\$	2,233,801 2,233,801	<u>\$</u> \$	2,334,588 2,334,588
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Municipal Fire & Police Civil Service Operating Fund TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):	ity of long area \$\frac{\\$}{2}\$	2,233,801 2,233,801	<u>\$</u> \$	2,334,588 2,334,588
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Municipal Fire & Police Civil Service Operating Fund TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	ity of long area series \$	2,233,801 2,233,801 2,233,801	\$	2,334,588 2,334,588 2,334,588
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Municipal Fire & Police Civil Service Operating Fund TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):	ity of long area \$\frac{\\$}{2}\$	2,233,801 2,233,801	<u>\$</u> \$	2,334,588 2,334,588
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Municipal Fire & Police Civil Service Operating Fund TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	ity of long area series \$	2,233,801 2,233,801 2,233,801	\$	2,334,588 2,334,588 2,334,588
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Municipal Fire & Police Civil Service Operating Fund TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY):	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	2,233,801 2,233,801 0	\$	2,334,588 2,334,588 2,334,588
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Municipal Fire & Police Civil Service Operating Fund TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY): POTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY): Personal Services	\$	2,233,801 2,233,801 2,233,801 0	\$ <u>\$</u>	2,334,588 2,334,588 2,334,588 0 1,935,407
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Municipal Fire & Police Civil Service Operating Fund TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY) BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: Personal Services Operating Expenses	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	2,233,801 2,233,801 2,233,801 0 1,848,521 246,477	\$ <u>\$</u> \$ \$	2,334,588 2,334,588 2,334,588 0 1,935,407 254,300
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urband TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Municipal Fire & Police Civil Service Operating Fund TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY) BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	2,233,801 2,233,801 2,233,801 0 1,848,521 246,477 25,000	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	2,334,588 2,334,588 2,334,588 0 1,935,407 254,300 105,000
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33	population, in order to provide a continuity in qualifor the citizens of the state in both rural and urban TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Municipal Fire & Police Civil Service Operating Fund TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY) BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: Personal Services Operating Expenses	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	2,233,801 2,233,801 2,233,801 0 1,848,521 246,477	\$ <u>\$</u> \$ \$	2,334,588 2,334,588 2,334,588 0 1,935,407 254,300

17-562 ETHICS ADMINISTRATION

1

46

TOTAL EXPENDITURES

2 3	EXPENDITURES: Administration -		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
4	Authorized Positions		(40)		(40)
5	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	296,853	\$	312,111
6	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	4,084,100	\$	4,132,728
7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14	Program Description: The mission of Ethics Admitthe Louisiana Board of Ethics, which administers interest legislation, campaign finance disclosure requisclosure laws, to achieve compliance by gove candidates, and lobbyists and to provide public according to the complex of the	nistr and uire rnme eess t	ration is to provi enforces Louis ments and lobby ental officials,	ide sta siana' vist reg publi	If support for s conflicts of gistration and c employees,
15 16	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	•	206 952	•	212 111
10	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	296,853	<u>\$</u>	312,111
17	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
18 19	State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$	3,908,602	\$	3,957,230
20	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	175,498	\$	175,498
21	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	Ψ	175,170	Ψ	173,170
22	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	4,084,100	\$	4,132,728
23	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
24	Personal Services	\$	3,352,980	\$	3,582,791
25	Operating Expenses	\$	234,460	\$	241,467
26	Professional Services	\$	0	\$	0
27	Other Charges	\$	793,513	\$	620,581
28	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
29	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	4,380,953	\$	4,444,839
30	17-563 STATE POLICE COMMISSION				
31	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
32	Administration -				
33	Authorized Positions		(3)		(3)
34	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	29,104	\$	30,630
35	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	525,696	\$	534,222
36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45	Program Description: The mission of the State Polimerit system for the commissioned officers of Louisi mission, the program administers entry-level promotional examinations, processes personnel a schedules appeals and pay hearings. The State constitutional amendment to provide an independence commissioned full-time law enforcement officers estately and Corrections, Office of State Police, or is State Police training academy of instruction and are provided by law, and persons in training to become	iana law ctior Po nt ci emple ts su vese	State Police. In enforcement is, issues certiflice Commission vil service system oyed by the Depuccessor, who atted with full state	accon exami ficates on wa em for partm re gra	inplishing this inations and of eligibles, s created by all regularly ent of Public iduates of the
1.0	TOTAL EXPENDITION	Ф	EE 4 000	Φ.	564050

<u>\$ 554,800</u> <u>\$ 564,852</u>

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund (Direct)	(): <u>\$</u>	29,104	\$	30,630
•					
3 4	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	29,104	\$	30,630
_	MEANG OF PRIANCE (DICCRETIONADA)				
5 6	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	\$	490,696	\$	499,222
7	State General Fund by:	ψ	470,070	Ψ	799,222
8	Interagency Transfers	\$	35,000	\$	35,000
9	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
10	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	525,696	\$	534,222
11	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
12	Dargamal Corrigos	\$	267 725	¢	271 110
13	Personal Services Operating Expenses	\$ \$	367,725 24,885	\$ \$	371,110 72,285
14	Professional Services	\$ \$	144,402	\$ \$	94,050
15	Other Charges	\$	17,788	\$	27,407
16	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
17	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	554,800	\$	564,852
18	17-565 BOARD OF TAX APPEALS				
10	EMBENDIEUDEG		EV 10 E O D		DV 10 DEC
19 20	EXPENDITURES: Administrative -		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
21	Administrative - Authorized Positions		(6)		(7)
22	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	(6) 119,287	\$	(7) 124,055
23	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	819,116	\$	972,831
24 25 26 27	Program Description: Provides an appeals body controversies between taxpayers and the Departure recommendations on tax refund claims, claims again and business tax credits.	tment	of Revenue; r	evieu	rs and makes
28	Local Tax Division -				
29	Authorized Positions		(3)		(3)
30 31	Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	8,494 353,881	\$ \$	8,494 368,332
32 33 34	Program Description: Provides an appeals boo controversies between taxpayers and local tax recommendations on tax refund claims against local.	ard to l	hear and deci	de on	disputes and
25	- cee u.g u.g u.g	cal taxi	ing authorities		
35	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	cal taxi <u>\$</u>	1,300,778	<u>\$</u>	1,473,712
36 37 38	TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	<u>\$</u>			1,473,712 92,197
36 37 38 39 40	TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers from Prior and Current Year Collections	<u>\$</u>	1,300,778	<u>\$</u>	
36 37 38 39	TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers from Prior and	<u>\$</u>	1,300,778 88,291	<u>\$</u> \$	92,197
36 37 38 39 40 41	TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers from Prior and Current Year Collections Fees & Self-generated Revenues from Prior	\$ X): \$ \$	1,300,778 88,291 36,288	<u>\$</u> \$	92,197 36,989

	HLS 18RS-492			EN	HB NO. 1
1 2 3	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$	512,650	\$	552,410
4 5 6	Interagency Transfers from Prior and Current Year Collections Food & Solf generated Payanus from Prior	\$	383,166	\$	423,787
7	Fees & Self-generated Revenues from Prior and Current Year Collections	\$	277,181	\$	364,966
8 9	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	1,172,997	<u>\$</u>	1,341,163
10	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
11 12 13 14 15	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$ \$ \$ \$	958,404 94,688 85,000 162,686 0	\$ \$ \$ \$	1,135,960 96,827 75,000 165,925 0
17	SCHEDULE	19			
18	HIGHER EDUCA	ATIO	N		
19 20	The following sums are hereby appropriated for associated with carrying out the functions of postse			peratir	ng expenses
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37	The appropriations from State General Fund (Dir Regents pursuant to the budgetary responsibility provided in Article VIII, Section 5 (A) of the Conformulate and revise a master plan for higher educ the equitable distribution of funds to the institutions Article VIII, Section 5(D)(4) of the Constitution of be appropriated to the Board of Supervisors for the Board of Supervisors of Louisiana State Universe College, the Board of Supervisors of Southern University College, the Board of Supervisors of Community a institutions, the Louisiana Universities Marine Constitutions, the Louisiana Universities Marine Constitutions, the Louisiana Universities Marine Constitutions as specified in a plan and formula approved by the Board of Regents. The plan and for by the Division of Administration. All key and sindicators for the higher education agencies shall be from the Board of Regents distribution.	for all stitution of post for Louis e United	public postse on of Louisian which shall ind stsecondary ed siana, are and versity of Lou and Agricultura and Agricultura and Frograms of Regents and the distribution distribution shall	condar a and to clude a ucation shall b tisiana all and ral and res, the and the in the a on of sa all be in	ry education the power to formula for a pursuant to be deemed to System, the Mechanical Mechanical ir respective the Office of amounts and aid funds as implemented jectives and
38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46	Out of the funds appropriated herein pursuant to the of Regents for postsecondary education to the Supervisors, Southern University Board of Supervisors and the Louisiana Community and Tet the amounts shall be allocated to each postsecon respective system as provided herein. Allocations be adjusted as authorized for program transfers in act total system appropriation of Means of Finance resutilize the appropriation authority provided herein.	Louis isors, chnicandary to insecorda	iana State Ur University of I Il Colleges Boa education ins titutions within the with R.S. 3	Louisia ard of titution n each 39:73 a	by Board of supervisors, a within the system may as long as the
47 48 49	Provided, however, in the event that any legislative of the Legislature providing for an increase in tui enacted into law, such funds resulting from the imp	tion a	nd mandatory	attend	ance fees is

1 in Fiscal Year 2018-2019 shall be included as part of the appropriation for the respective

2 public postsecondary education management board.

3 19-671 BOARD OF REGENTS

4	EXPENDITURES:		<u>FY 18 EOB</u>		FY 19 REC
5	Board of Regents -				
6	Authorized Positions		(0)		(0)
7	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	995,473	\$	79,676,276
8	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	63,434,932	\$	701,241,197
Q	Program Description: The Roard of Regar	nte plane	coordinates o	and l	has hudaetary

9 **Program Description:** The Board of Regents plans, coordinates and has budgetary

- 10 responsibility for all public postsecondary education as constitutionally mandated that is
- 11 effective and efficient, quality driven, and responsive to the needs of citizens, business,
- 12 *industry, and government.*
- 13 Office of Student Financial Assistance -

14	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
15	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 850,341	\$ 885,140
16	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 371,326,922	\$ 105,013,179

17 **Program Description:** The Office of Student Financial Assistance Program is to provide 18 direction and administrative support services for internal and external clients. This is 19 achieved by, maintaining the highest level of customer satisfaction; partnering with the 20 Board of Elementary and Secondary Education to maximize access to postsecondary 21 education through state student financial assistance policies and programs; augmenting 22 student services and programs by maximizing federal revenues; administering the Federal 23 Family Education Loan (FFEL) program; administering state and federal scholarships, 24 grant and tuition savings programs to maximize the opportunities for Louisiana students to

pursue their postsecondary educational goals; and to financially assist any student by efficiently administering the Taylor Opportunity Program for Students (TOPS), to maximize

27 access to postsecondary education programs.

28 Louisiana Universities Marine Consortium -

29	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
30	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 15,711	\$ 0
31	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 9,681,592	\$ 9,418,303

Program Description: The Louisiana Universities Marine Consortium (LUMCON) will conduct research and education programs directly relevant to Louisiana's needs in marine

- conduct research and education programs directly relevant to Louisiana's needs in marine
 and coastal science, develop products that educate local, national, and international
- 35 audiences, and serve as a facility for all Louisiana schools with interests in marine research
- 36 and education in order to make all levels of society increasingly aware of the economic and
- 37 cultural value of Louisiana's coastal and marine environments.

38 LUMCON Auxiliary Account -

(NONDISCRETIONARY)

47

39	Authorized Positions		(0)	(0)
40	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$ 0
41	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	2,130,000	\$ 4,130,000
42	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	448,434,971	\$ 900,364,095
43	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY)		
44	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	1,011,184	\$ 79,676,276
45	-Federal Funds	\$	850,341	\$ 885,140
46	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING			

80,561,416

1,861,525

	HLS 18RS-492			<u> </u>	HB NO. 1
1	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY)				
2	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	281,000,749	\$	653,040,696
3	State General Fund by:				
4	Interagency Transfers	\$	12,635,998	\$	12,213,886
5	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	7,923,049	\$	11,851,749
6	Statutory Dedications:				
7	Rockefeller Wildlife Refuge Trust and				
8	Protection Fund	\$	60,000	\$	60,000
9	Louisiana Quality Education				
10	Support Fund	\$	24,230,000	\$	21,730,000
11	TOPS Fund	\$	57,898,234	\$	57,920,039
12	Proprietary School Students				
13	Protection Fund	\$	200,000	\$	200,000
14	Medical and Allied Health Professional				
15	Education Scholarship & Loan Fund	\$	200,000	\$	200,000
16	Support Education in Louisiana First Fund	\$	39,744	\$	38,636
17	Higher Education Initiatives Fund	\$	5,000	\$	0
18	Federal Funds	\$	62,380,672	\$	62,547,673
19	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
20	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	446,573,446	\$	819,802,679
	(DISCRETIONALL)	Ψ	110,575,110	Ψ	017,002,077

ENCDOSSED

- 21 Provided, however, and notwithstanding any law to the contrary, prior year Interagency
- 22 Transfers derived from LOUIS: The Louisiana Library Network shall be carried forward and
- shall be available for expenditure.

TH C 10DC 402

- 24 Provided, however, that on a quarterly basis, the Board of Regents shall submit to the Joint
- 25 Legislative Committee on the Budget a quarterly expense report indicating the number of
- Go Grant awards made year-to-date on behalf of full-time, half-time and part-time students
- 27 at each of the state's public and private postsecondary institutions, beginning October 1,
- 28 2018. Such report shall also include quarterly updated projections of anticipated total Go
- 29 Grant expenditures for Fiscal Year 2018-2019.
- Provided, further, that, if at any time during Fiscal Year 2018-2019, the agency's internal
- 31 projection of anticipated Go Grant expenditures exceeds the \$13,429,108, the Office of
- 32 Student Financial Assistance shall immediately notify the Joint Legislative Committee on
- the Budget.
- Provided, however, that of the funds appropriated in this Schedule for the Office of Student
- Financial Assistance Program, an amount not to exceed \$1,900,000 shall be deposited in the
- Louisiana Student Tuition Assistance and Revenue Trust Program's Savings Enhancement
- Fund. Funds in the Savings Enhancement Fund may be committed and expended by the
- 38 Louisiana Tuition Trust Authority as earnings enhancements and as interest on earnings
- 39 enhancements, all in accordance with the provisions of law and regulation governing the
- 40 Louisiana Student Tuition Assistance and Revenue Trust (START).
- 41 All balances of accounts and funds derived from the administration of the Federal Family
- 42 Education Loan Program and deposited in the agency's Federal Reserve and Operating Funds
- shall be invested by the State Treasurer and the proceeds there from credited to those
- respective funds in the State Treasury and shall not be transferred to the State General Fund
- and any purpose other than those authorized by the Higher Education Act of 1965,
- as reauthorized and amended. All balances which remain unexpended at the end of the fiscal
- 47 year shall be retained in the accounts and funds of the Office of Student Financial Assistance
- Program and may be expended by the agency in the subsequent fiscal year as appropriated.
- 49 Provided, however, that the funds appropriated above for the LUMCON Auxiliary Account
- appropriation shall be allocated as follows:

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u> I	NGROSSED HB NO. 1	
1 2 3	Dormitory/Cafeteria Sales Vessel Operations Vessel Operations - Federal	\$ \$ \$	130,000 900,000 1,100,000	\$ \$ \$	130,000 2,900,000 1,100,000	
4 5 6	The special programs identified below are funded appropriated above. They are identified separate appropriated for each category.		•			
7 8 9 10 11 12 13	Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund: Enhancement of Academics and Research Recruitment of Superior Graduate Fellows Endowment of Chairs Carefully Designed Research Efforts Administrative Expenses Total	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	11,072,401 4,940,500 1,620,000 5,862,467 734,632 24,230,000	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	9,525,118 4,730,500 1,220,000 5,574,954 679,428 21,730,000	
14 15	Contracts for the expenditure of funds from the Lo may be entered into for periods of not more than s			ation S	Support Fund	
The appropriations from State General Fund (Direct) contained herein to the Board of Regents pursuant to the budgetary responsibility for all public postsecondary education provided in Article VIII, Section 5 (A) of the Constitution of Louisiana and the power to formulate and revise a master plan for higher education which plan shall include a formula for the equitable distribution of funds to the institutions of postsecondary education pursuant to Article VIII, Section 5(D)(4) of the Constitution of Louisiana, are and shall be deemed to be appropriated to the Board of Supervisors for the University of Louisiana System, the Board of Supervisors of Louisiana State University and Agricultural and Mechanical College, the Board of Supervisors of Southern University and Agricultural and Mechanical College, the Board of Supervisors of Community and Technical Colleges, their respective institutions, the Louisiana Universities Marine Consortium Programs and the Office of Student Financial Assistance Program within the Board of Regents and in the amounts and for the purposes as specified in a plan and formula for the distribution of said funds as approved by the Board of Regents.						
30 31 32 33	All key and supporting performance objectives and indicators for the higher education agencies shall be adjusted to reflect the funds received from the Board of Regents					

- 3
- 3
- 32
- 3.
- 34 Payable out of the State General Fund (Direct) to
- 35 the Board of Regents Program for distribution,
- 36 fifty percent to public and private four-year
- 37 universities based on each institution's prior year
- 38 degree production in science, technology,
- 39 engineering, and math (STEM) programs and fifty
- 40 percent to public two-year, community, and
- 41 technical colleges based on each institution's prior
- 42 year degree and certificate production in fields
- 43 required for four-star or five-star jobs, as defined
- 44 by the Louisiana Workforce Commission's
- 45 Louisiana Star Jobs program or its successors,
- 46 only upon the certification by the postsecondary
- 47 education management board on behalf of the
- 48 receiving public postsecondary education
- 49 institution that a match of no less than
- 50 twenty-five percent of the amount of funding to
- 51 be distributed has been guaranteed by a private
- 52 \$ 2,000,000 entity

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>F</u>	ENGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3 4	Payable out of the State General Fund (Direct) to the Board of Regents for the Office of Student Financial Assistance program for the Taylor Opportunity Program for Students (TOPS)			\$	233,342,683
5 6 7 8	Payable out of the State General Fund (Direct) to the Board of Regents for the Office of Student Financial Assistance program for the GO Grant Program			\$	13,000,000
9	19-600 LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY BO	AR	D OF SUPERV	/ISC	ORS
10 11 12	Provided, however, funds for the Louisiana State U appropriated pursuant to the formula and plan adopte to each of the Louisiana State University Board of State University Bo	ed by	the Board of Re	gent	
13 14	EXPENDITURES: Louisiana State University Board of Supervisors -		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
15 16 17	Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(0) 25,539,201 929,395,748	\$ \$	(0) 0 603,740,307
18	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	954,934,949	\$	603,740,307
19 20	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) State General Fund (Direct)): <u>\$</u>	25,539,201	\$	0
21 22	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	25,539,201	<u>\$</u>	0
23 24 25	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$	324,988,628	\$	0
26 27 28	Interagency Transfers Fees and Self-generated Revenues Statutory Dedications:	\$ \$	7,522,893 553,389,254	\$ \$	7,472,774 553,389,254
29 30 31 32 33 34	Tobacco Tax Health Care Fund Two Percent Fire Insurance Fund Support Education in Louisiana First Fund Equine Health Studies Program Fund Fireman's Training Fund Federal Funds	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	6,017,842 210,000 20,128,504 750,000 3,370,352 13,018,275	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$	5,845,116 210,000 19,567,239 750,000 3,487,649 13,018,275
35 36	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	\$	929,395,748	<u>\$</u>	603,740,307
37 38 39 40	Payable out of the State General Fund by Fees and Self-generated Revenues to the Louisiana State University Health Sciences Center - New Orleans for student fees			\$	2,000,000
41 42	Out of the funds appropriated herein to the Louisiana the following amounts shall be allocated to each high		•		-
43 44 45 46	Louisiana State University – A & M College - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(0) 7,974,471 542,093,267	\$ \$	(0) 0 434,373,426

1 Role, Scope and Mission Statement: As the flagship institution in the state, the vision of 2 Louisiana State University is to be a leading research-extensive university, challenging 3 undergraduate and graduate students to achieve the highest levels of intellectual and 4 personal development. Designated as a land-, sea-, and space-grant institution, the mission 5 of Louisiana State University (LSU) is the generation, preservation, dissemination, and 6 application of knowledge and cultivation of the arts. In implementing its mission, LSU is 7 committed to offer a broad array of undergraduate degree programs and extensive graduate 8 research opportunities designed to attract and educate highly-qualified undergraduate and 9 graduate students; employ faculty who are excellent teacher-scholars, nationally competitive 10 in research and creative activities, and who contribute to a world-class knowledge base that is transferable to educational, professional, cultural and economic enterprises; and use its 11 12 extensive resources to solve economic, environmental and social challenges.

13 Louisiana State University – Alexandria -

14	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
15	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 492,348	\$ 0
16	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 21,021,546	\$ 16,658,534

17 Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: Louisiana State University at Alexandria offers 18 Central Louisiana access to affordable baccalaureate and associate degrees in a caring 19 environment that challenges students to seek excellence in and bring excellence to their 20 studies and their lives. LSUA is committed to a reciprocal relationship of enrichment with 21 the diverse community it serves.

22 Louisiana State University Health Sciences

23 Center - New Orleans

24	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
25	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 4,430,982	\$ 0
26	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 134,647,449	\$ 63,112,374

27 Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: The LSU Health Sciences Center - New Orleans 28 (LSUHSC-NO) provides education, research, and public service through direct patient care 29 and community outreach. LSUHSC-NO comprises the Schools of Allied Health Professions, 30 Dentistry, Graduate Studies, Medicine, Nursing, and Public Health. LSUHSC-NO creates 31 a learning environment of excellence, in which students are prepared for career success, and 32 faculty are encouraged to participate in research promoting the discovery and dissemination 33 of new knowledge, securing extramural support, and translating their findings into improved 34 education and patient care. Each year LSUHSC-NO contributes a major portion of the 35 renewal of the needed health professions workforce. It is a local, national, and international 36 leader in research. LSUHSC-NO promotes disease prevention and health awareness for 37 patients and the greater Louisiana community. It participates in mutual planning with 38 community partners and explores areas of invention and collaboration to implement new 39 endeavors for outreach in education, research, service and patient care.

40 Louisiana State University Health Sciences

41 Center – Shreveport 42 **Authorized Positions** 43 Nondiscretionary Expenditures

(0)9,252,975 \$ 44 77,759,551 Discretionary Expenditures 28,618,666

45 Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: The primary mission of Louisiana State University Health Sciences Center - Shreveport (LSUHSC-S) is to provide education, patient care 46 47 services, research, and community outreach. LSUHSC-S encompasses the School of 48 Medicine in Shreveport, the School of Graduate Studies in Shreveport, and the School of 49 Allied Health Professions in Shreveport. In implementing its mission, LSUHSC-S is 50 committed to: Educating physicians, biomedical scientists, fellows and allied health 51 professionals based on state-of-the-art curricula, methods, and facilities; preparing students 52 for careers in health care service, teaching or research; providing state-of-the-art clinical 53 care, including a range of tertiary special services to an enlarging and diverse regional base 54 of patients; achieving distinction and international recognition for basic science and clinical

1 research programs that contribute to the body of knowledge and practice in science and

- 2 medicine; supporting the region and the State in economic growth and prosperity by
- 3 utilizing research and knowledge to engage in productive partnerships with the private
- 4 sector.
- 5 Louisiana State University Eunice -
- 6 Authorized Positions (0) (0) 7 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 166,688 \$ 0
- 7 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 166,688 \$ 0 8 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 14,038,626 \$ 9,577,274
- 9 Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: Louisiana State University at Eunice, a member of
- 10 the Louisiana State University System, is a comprehensive, open admissions institution of
- 11 higher education. The University is dedicated to high quality, low-cost education and is
- 12 committed to academic excellence and the dignity and worth of the individual. To this end,
- 13 Louisiana State University at Eunice offers associate degrees, certificates and continuing
- 14 education programs as well as transfer curricula. Its curricula span the liberal arts,
- 15 sciences, business and technology, pre-professional and professional areas for the benefit
- of a diverse population. All who can benefit from its resources deserve the opportunity to
- 17 pursue the goal of lifelong learning and to expand their knowledge and skills at LSUE.
- 18 Louisiana State University Shreveport -
- 19 Authorized Positions (0)
- 20 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 418,492 \$ 0
- 21 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 33,638,748 \$ 26,423,787
- Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: The mission of Louisiana State University in
- 23 Shreveport is to provide stimulating and supportive learning environment in which students,
- 24 faculty, and staff participate freely in the creation, acquisition, and dissemination of
- 25 knowledge; encourage an atmosphere of intellectual excitement; foster the academic and
- personal growth of students; produce graduates who possess the intellectual resources and
- 27 professional personal skills that will enable them to be effective and productive members of
- 28 an ever-changing global community and enhance the cultural, technological, social, and
- 29 economic development of the region through outstanding teaching, research, and public
- 30 service.
- 31 Louisiana State University Agricultural Center
- 32 Authorized Positions (0)
- Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 2,735,601 \$ 0
- 34 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 89,139,429 \$ 24,036,821
- Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: The overall mission of the LSU Agricultural Center
- is to enhance the quality of life for people through research and educational programs that develop the best use of natural resources, conserve and protect the environment, enhance
- develop the best use of natural resources, conserve and protect the environment, enhance development of existing and new agricultural and related enterprises, develop human and
- community resources, and fulfill the acts of authorization and mandates of state and federal
- 40 *legislative bodies.*
- 41 Pennington Biomedical Research Center -
- 42 Authorized Positions (0)
- Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 67,644 \$ 0
- 44 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 17,057,132 \$ 939,425
- 45 Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: The research at the Pennington Biomedical
- 46 Research Center is multifaceted, yet focused on a single mission promote longer, healthier
- lives through nutritional research and preventive medicine. The center's mission is to attack
- chronic diseases such as cancer, heart disease, diabetes, and stroke before they become killers. The process begins with basic research in cellular and molecular biology,
- progresses to tissues and organ physiology, and is extended to whole body biology and
- behavior. The research is then applied to human volunteers in a clinical setting. Ultimately,
- 52 findings are extended to communities and large populations and then shared with scientists

1 and spread to consumers across the world through public education programs and

2 commercial applications.

3 19-615 SOUTHERN UNIVERSITY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

- 4 Provided, however, funds for the Southern University Board of Supervisors shall be
- 5 appropriated pursuant to the formula and plan adopted by the Board of Regents for allocation
- 6 to each of the Southern University Board of Supervisors institutions.

7	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
8	Southern University Board of Supervisors -				
9	Authorized Positions		(0)		(0)
10	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	6,407,747	\$	0
11	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	132,301,540	\$	96,724,341
12	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	138,709,287	<u>\$</u>	96,724,341
13	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY)):			
14	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	6,407,747	\$	0
15	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
16	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	6,407,747	\$	0
17	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
18	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	35,082,634	\$	0
19	State General Fund by:				
20	Interagency Transfers	\$	3,411,787	\$	2,998,233
21	Fees and Self-generated Revenues	\$	85,447,627	\$	85,447,627
22	Statutory Dedications:				
23	Tobacco Tax Health Care Fund	\$	1,000,000	\$	1,000,000
24	Pari-Mutuel Live Racing Facility				
25	Gaming Control Fund	\$	50,000	\$	50,000
26	Support Education in Louisiana First Fund	\$	2,905,283	\$	2,824,272
27	Southern University AgCenter Program				
28	Fund	\$	750,000	\$	750,000
29	Federal Funds	\$	3,654,209	\$	3,654,209
30	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
31	(DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	132,301,540	\$	96,724,341

Out of the funds appropriated herein to the Southern University Board of Supervisors, the following amounts shall be allocated to each higher education institution.

10110 wing amounts shall be anocated to each night education institution

34 Southern University Board of Supervisors -

35	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
36	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 129,839	\$ 0
37	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 2,829,346	\$ 0

38 Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: The Southern University Board of Supervisors shall 39 exercise power necessary to supervise and manage the campuses of postsecondary education 40 under its control, to include receipt and expenditure of all funds appropriated for the use of 41 the board and the institutions under its jurisdiction in accordance with the Master Plan, set 42 tuition and attendance fees for both residents and nonresidents, purchase/lease land and 43 purchase/construct buildings (subject to Regents approval), purchase equipment, maintain 44 and improve facilities, employ and fix salaries of personnel, review and approve curricula, 45 programs of study (subject to Regents approval), award certificates and confer degrees and 46 issue diplomas, adopt rules and regulations and perform such other functions necessary to the supervision and management of the university system it supervises. The Southern 47 48 University System is comprised of the campuses under the supervision and management of 49 the Board of Supervisors of Southern University and Agricultural and Mechanical College

1 as follows: Southern University Agricultural and Mechanical College (SUBR), Southern

- 2 University at New Orleans (SUNO), Southern University at Shreveport (SUSLA), Southern
- 3 University Law Center (SULC) and Southern University Agricultural Research and
- 4 Extension Center (SUAG).
- 5 Southern University Agricultural &
- 6 Mechanical College
- 7 Authorized Positions (0)
- 8 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 4,393,592 \$ 0
- 9 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 72,988,399 \$ 57,537,083
- 10 Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: Southern University and Agricultural & Mechanical
- 11 College (SUBR) serves the educational needs of Louisiana's population through a variety
- 12 of undergraduate, graduate, and professional programs. The mission of Southern University
- 13 and A&M College, an Historically Black, 1890 land-grant institution, is to provide
- opportunities for a diverse student population to achieve a high-quality, global educational
- 15 experience, to engage in scholarly, research, and creative activities, and to give meaningful
- 16 public service to the community, the state, the nation, and the world so that Southern
- 17 *University graduates are competent, informed, and productive citizens.*
- 18 Southern University Law Center -
- 19 Authorized Positions (0)
- Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 250,079 \$ 0
- 21 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 13,514,996 \$ 9,742,956
- 22 Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: Southern University Law Center (SULC) offers legal
- 23 training to a diverse group of students in pursuit of the Juris Doctorate degree. SULC seeks
- 24 to maintain its historical tradition of providing legal education opportunities to under-
- 25 represented racial, ethnic, and economic groups to advance society with competent, ethical
- 26 individuals, professionally equipped for positions of responsibility and leadership; provide
- 27 a comprehensive knowledge of the civil law in Louisiana; and promotes legal services in
- 28 underprivileged urban and rural communities.
- 29 Southern University New Orleans -
- 30 Authorized Positions (0)
- Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 886,122 \$ 0
- 32 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 19,535,608 \$ 14,236,660
- Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: Southern University New Orleans primarily serves
- 34 the educational and cultural needs of the Greater New Orleans metropolitan area. SUNO
- 35 creates and maintains an environment conducive to learning and growth, promotes the
- upward mobility of students by preparing them to enter into new, as well as traditional, careers and equips them to function optimally in the mainstream of American society.
- careers and equips them to function optimally in the mainstream of American society.

 SUNO provides a sound education tailored to special needs of students coming to an open
- 39 admissions institution and prepares them for full participation in a complex and changing
- 40 society. SUNO serves as a foundation for training in one of the professions. SUNO provides
- 41 Solid Serves as a jointain of it aming it one of the professions. Solvo provides
- 41 instruction for the working adult populace of the area who seek to continue their education
- 42 in the evening or on weekends.
- 43 Southern University Shreveport, Louisiana -
- 44 Authorized Positions (0)
- Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 582,825 \$ 0
- 46 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 14,689,047 \$ 9,748,019

1 Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: This Southern University – Shreveport, Louisiana

- 2 (SUSLA) primarily serves the Shreveport/Bossier City metropolitan area. SUSLA serves the
- 3 educational needs of this population primarily through a select number of associates degree
- 4 and certificate programs. These programs are designed for a number of purposes; for
- 5 students who plan to transfer to a four-year institution to pursue further academic training,
- 6 for students wishing to enter the workforce and for employees desiring additional training
- 7 and/or retraining.
- 8 Southern University Agricultural Research &
- 9 Extension Center

23

10	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
11	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 165,290	\$ 0
12	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 8,744,144	\$ 5,459,623

13 Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: The mission of the Southern University Agricultural

- 14 Research and Extension Center (SUAREC) is to conduct basic and applied research and
- disseminate information to the citizens of Louisiana in a manner that is useful in addressing
- their scientific, technological, social, economic and cultural needs. The center generates
- 17 knowledge through its research and disseminates relevant information through its extension
- 18 program that addresses the scientific, technological, social, economic and cultural needs of
- 19 all citizens, with particular emphasis on those who are socially, economically and
- 20 educationally disadvantaged. Cooperation with federal agencies and other state and local
- 21 agencies ensure that the overall needs of citizens of Louisiana are met through the effective
- 22 and efficient use of the resources provided to the center.

19-620 UNIVERSITY OF LOUISIANA BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

- Provided, however, funds for the University of Louisiana System Board of Supervisors shall
- be appropriated pursuant to the formula and plan adopted by the Board of Regents for
- allocation to each of the University of Louisiana System Board of Supervisors institutions.

27 28 29 30 31	EXPENDITURES: University of Louisiana Board of Supervisors - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	(0) 29,613,726 842,690,473	\$ \$	(0) 0 657,750,330
32	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	872,304,199	<u>\$</u>	657,750,330
33	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY):			
34	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	29,613,726	\$	0
35	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
36	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	29,613,726	<u>\$</u>	0
37	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
38	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	184,572,985	\$	0
39	State General Fund by:				
40	Interagency Transfers	\$	74,923	\$	74,923
41 42	Fees & Self-generated Revenues Statutory Dedication:	\$	640,283,145	\$	640,283,145
43	Calcasieu Parish Fund	\$	392,432	\$	392,432
44	Calcasieu Parish Higher Education				
45	Improvement Fund	\$	1,073,116	\$	1,160,298
46	Support Education in Louisiana First Fund	\$	16,293,872	\$	15,839,532
47	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
48	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	842,690,473	\$	657,750,330

Out of the funds appropriated herein to the University of Louisiana Board of Supervisors (ULS), the following amounts shall be allocated to each higher education institution.

3	University of Louisiana Board of Supervisors -		
4	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
5	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 350,587	\$ 0
6	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 3,088,900	\$ 2,414,000

7 Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: The University of Louisiana System is composed of 8 the nine institutions under the supervision and management of the Board of Supervisors for 9 the University of Louisiana System: Grambling State University, Louisiana Tech University, 10 McNeese State University, Nicholls State University, Northwestern State University of 11 Louisiana, Southeastern Louisiana University, the University of Louisiana at Lafayette, the 12 University of Louisiana at Monroe, and the University of New Orleans. The Board of Supervisors for the University of Louisiana System shall exercise power as necessary to 13 14 supervise and manage the institutions of postsecondary education under its control, 15 including receiving and expending all funds appropriated for the use of the board and the 16 institutions under its jurisdiction in accordance with the Master Plan; setting tuition and 17 attendance fees for both residents and nonresidents; purchasing or leasing land and 18 purchasing or constructing buildings subject to approval of the Regents; purchasing 19 equipment; maintaining and improving facilities; employing and fixing salaries of 20 personnel; reviewing and approving curricula and programs of study subject to approval 21 of the Regents; awarding certificates, conferring degrees, and issuing diplomas; adopting 22 rules and regulations; and performing such other functions as are necessary to the 23 supervision and management of the system.

24 Nicholls State University -

25	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
26	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 2,994,417	\$ 0
27	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 53,953,897	\$ 42,932,771

28 Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: Nicholls State University is a comprehensive, 29 regional, selective admissions university that provides a unique blend of excellent academic 30 programs to meet the needs of Louisiana and beyond. For more than half a century, the 31 University has been the leader in postsecondary education in an area rich in cultural and 32 natural resources. While maintaining major partnerships with businesses, local school 33 systems, community agencies, and other educational institutions, Nicholls actively 34 participates in the educational, social, and cultural infrastructure of the region. Nicholls' 35 location in the heart of South Louisiana and its access to the Gulf of Mexico and to one of 36 the nation's major estuaries provides valuable opportunities for instruction, research and 37 service, particularly in the fields of marine biology, petroleum technology, and culinary arts. 38 Nicholls makes significant contributions to the economic development of the region, 39 maintaining a vital commitment to the well-being of its people through programs that have 40 strong ties to a nationally recognized health care industry in the Thibodaux-Houma 41 metropolitan area, to area business and industry, and to its K-12 education system. As such, 42 it is a center for collaborative, scientific, technological, cultural, educational and economic 43 leadership and services in South Central Louisiana.

Grambling State University -

44

48

49

50

51

52

53

54

45	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
46	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 2,299,747	\$ 0
47	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 44,138,227	\$ 34,010,499

Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: Grambling State University (GSU) is a comprehensive, historically-black institution that offers a broad spectrum of undergraduate and graduate programs of study. The University embraces its founding principle of educational opportunity, is committed to the education of minorities in American society, and seeks to reflect in all of its programs the diversity present in the world. The GSU community of learners strives for excellence in the pursuit of knowledge. The University prepares its graduates to compete and succeed in careers, to contribute to the advancement

of knowledge, and to lead productive lives as informed citizens in a democratic society. It

- 2 provides a living and learning environment to nurture students' development for leadership
- 3 in academics, athletics, campus governance, and future pursuits. Grambling advances the
- 4 study and preservation of African American history, art and culture, and seeks to foster in

5 its students a commitment to service to improve the quality of life for all.

6 Louisiana Tech University -

7	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
8	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 2,737,988	\$ 0
9	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 129,771,926	\$ 105,324,927

10 Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: Louisiana Tech University recognizes its threefold 11 obligation to advance the state of knowledge, to disseminate knowledge, and to provide 12 strong outreach and service programs and activities. To fulfill its obligations, the university 13 will maintain a strong research, creative environment, and intellectual environment that 14 encourages the development and application of knowledge. Recognizing that service is an 15 important function of every university, Louisiana Tech provides outreach programs and 16 activities to meet the needs of the region and the state. Louisiana Tech views graduate study 17 and research as integral to the university's purpose. Committed to graduate education 18 through the doctorate, it will conduct research appropriate to the level of academic 19 programs offered and will have a defined ratio of undergraduate to graduate enrollment. 20 Doctoral programs will continue to focus on fields of study in which the University has the 21 ability to achieve national competitiveness or to respond to specific state or regional needs. 22 As such, Louisiana Tech will provide leadership for the region's engineering, science and 23 business innovation.

24 McNeese State University -

28

29

30

31

32

33

34

35

36

37

38

39

40

41

46

47

48

49

50

51

52

53

54

25	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
26	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 2,555,848	\$ 0
27	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 65,805,920	\$ 51,711,787

Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: McNeese State University is a comprehensive institution that provides leadership for educational, cultural, and economic development for southwest Louisiana. It offers a wide range of baccalaureate programs and select graduate programs appropriate for the workforce, allied health, and intellectual capital needs of the area. The institution promotes diverse economic growth and provides programs critical to the oil, gas, petrochemical, and related industries operating in the region. Its academic programs and services are vital resources for increasing the level of education, productivity, and quality of life for the citizens of Louisiana. The University allocates resources and functions according to principles and values that promote accountability for excellence in teaching, scholarship and service, and for cultural awareness and economic development. McNeese emphasizes teaching excellence to foster student access and success, and it seeks partnerships and collaboration with community and educational entities to facilitate economic growth and diversity in Southwest Louisiana. Instructional delivery via distance learning technology enables a broader student population to reach higher education goals.

42 University of Louisiana at Monroe -

43	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
44	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 3,553,333	\$ 0
45	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 88,544,616	\$ 68,106,959

Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: A comprehensive senior institution of higher learning, the University of Louisiana at Monroe (UL Monroe) offers a complete educational experience emphasizing a learning environment where excellence is the hallmark. The university dedicates itself to student learning, pure and applied research, and advancing knowledge through traditional and alternative delivery modalities. With its human, academic, and physical resources, UL Monroe enhances the quality of life in the mid-South. UL Monroe is committed to serving as a gateway to diverse academic studies for citizens living in the urban and rural regions of the mid-South and the world beyond. The University offers a broad array of academic and professional programs from the associate level

1 through the doctoral degree, including the state's only public doctor of pharmacy program.

2 Coupled with research and service, these programs address the postsecondary educational

3 needs of the area's citizens, businesses, and industries.

4 Northwestern State University -

5	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
6	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 2,402,912	\$ 0
7	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 76,358,851	\$ 58,926,857

Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: Located in rural Louisiana between the population centers of Alexandria and Shreveport, Northwestern State University serves a wide geographic area between the borders of Texas and Mississippi. It serves the educational and cultural needs of the region through traditional and electronic delivery of courses. Distance education continues to be an increasingly integral part of Northwestern's degree program delivery, providing flexibility for serving the educational needs and demands of students, state government, and private enterprise. Northwestern's commitment to undergraduate and graduate education and to public service enable it to favorably affect the economic development of the region and to improve the quality of life for its citizens. The university's Leesville campus, in close proximity to the Ft. Polk U. S. Army base offers a prime opportunity for the university to provide educational experiences to military personnel stationed there, and, through electronic program delivery, to armed forces throughout the world. Northwestern is also home to the Louisiana Scholars College, the state's selective admissions college for the liberal arts.

22 Southeastern Louisiana University -

23	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
24	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 3,582,070	\$ 0
25	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 116,348,357	\$ 92,433,392

Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: The mission of Southeastern Louisiana University is to lead the educational, economic, and cultural development of the southeast region of the state known as the Northshore. Its educational programs are based on evolving curricula that address emerging regional, national, and international priorities. The University promotes student success and retention as well as intellectual and personal growth through a variety of academic, social, vocational, and wellness programs. Southeastern's credit and non-credit educational experiences emphasize challenging, relevant course content and innovative, effective delivery systems. Global perspectives are broadened through opportunities to work and study abroad. Through its Centers of Excellence, Southeastern embraces active partnerships that benefit faculty, students, and the region it serves. Dynamic collaborative efforts range from local to global in scope and encompass education, business, industry, and the public sector. Of particular interest are partnerships that directly or indirectly contribute to economic renewal and diversification.

39 University of Louisiana at Lafayette -

40	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
41	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 5,389,402	\$ 0
42	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 169,497,246	\$ 129,594,768

Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: The University of Louisiana at Lafayette (UL Lafayette) takes as its primary purpose the examination, transmission, preservation, and extension of mankind's intellectual traditions. The University provides intellectual leadership for the educational, cultural, and economic development of its region and the state through its instructional, research, and service activities. Graduate study and research are integral to the university's mission. Doctoral programs will continue to focus on fields of study in which UL Lafayette has the ability to achieve national competitiveness or to respond to specific state or regional needs. UL Lafayette is committed to promoting social mobility and equality of opportunity. The University extends its resources to the diverse constituencies it serves through research centers, continuing education, public outreach programs, cultural activities, and access to campus facilities. Because of its location in the heart of South Louisiana, UL Lafayette will continue its leadership in maintaining

1 instructional and research programs that preserve Louisiana's history and the rich Cajun

2 and Creole cultures.

3	Uı	iive	ersit	y of l	New	Orleans -	-
4		. 4		1 10	• . •		

4	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
5	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 3,747,422	\$ 0
6	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 95,182,533	\$ 72,294,370

7 Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: The University of New Orleans (UNO) is the 8 comprehensive metropolitan research university providing essential support for the 9 economic, educational, social, and cultural development of the New Orleans metropolitan 10 area. The institution's primary service area includes Orleans Parish and the seven 11 neighboring parishes of Jefferson, St. Bernard, St. Charles, St. Tammany, St. John, St. 12 James, and Plaquemine. As an institution that imposes admissions criteria, UNO serves the 13 educational needs of this population primarily through a wide variety of baccalaureate 14 programs in the arts, humanities, sciences, and social sciences and in the professional areas 15 of business, education, and engineering. UNO offers a variety of graduate programs, 16 including doctoral programs in chemistry, education, engineering and applied sciences, 17 financial economics, political science, psychology, and urban studies. As an urban 18 university serving the state's largest metropolitan area, UNO directs its resources and 19 efforts towards partnerships with business and government to address the complex issues 20 and opportunities that affect New Orleans and the surrounding metropolitan area.

19-649 LOUISIANA COMMUNITY AND TECHNICAL COLLEGES BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Provided, however, funds for the Louisiana Community and Technical Colleges Board of

24 Supervisors shall be appropriated pursuant to the formula and plan adopted by the Board of

Regents for allocation to each of the Louisiana Community and Technical Colleges System

26 Board of Supervisors institutions.

21

22

25

27	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB	FY 19 REC
28	Louisiana Community and Technical			
29	Colleges Board of Supervisors -			
30	Authorized Positions		(0)	(0)
31	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	15,657,867	\$ 0
32	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	287,308,309	\$ 186,534,213
33	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	302,966,176	\$ 186,534,213
34	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY):		
35	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	15,657,867	\$ 0
36	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING			
37	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	15,657,867	\$ 0
38	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):			
39	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	101,096,642	\$ 0
40	State General Fund by:			
41	Fees and Self-generated Revenues	\$	170,143,136	\$ 170,570,000
42	Statutory Dedications:			
43	Calcasieu Parish Fund	\$	130,811	\$ 130,811
44	Calcasieu Parish Higher Education			
45	Improvement Fund	\$	357,773	\$ 386,700
46	Workforce Training Rapid Response Fund	\$	10,000,000	\$ 10,000,000
47	Orleans Parish Excellence Fund	\$	298,280	\$ 312,311
48	Support Education in Louisiana First Fund	\$	5,281,667	\$ 5,134,391
49	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING			
50	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	287,308,309	\$ 186,534,213

1 Out of the funds appropriated herein to the Board of Supervisors of Community and

2 Technical Colleges, the following amounts shall be allocated to each higher education

3 institution.

4 Louisiana Community and Technical Colleges

5 Board of Supervisors -

6	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
7	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 4,100,748	\$ 0
8	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 12,998,415	\$ 10,000,000

9 Role, Scope and Mission Statement: Prepares Louisiana's citizens for workforce success,

- 10 prosperity, continued learning, and improved quality of life. The Board of Supervisors of
- 11 the Louisiana Community and Technical Colleges System (LCTCS) provides effective and
- 12 efficient management of the colleges within the System through policy making and oversight
- 13 to educate and prepare Louisiana citizens for workforce success, prosperity and improved
- 14 quality of life.

15 Baton Rouge Community College -

16	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
17	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 1,142,252	\$ 0
18	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 36,957,846	\$ 23,645,816

19 Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: An open admission, two-year post secondary public 20 institution. The mission of Baton Rouge Community College includes the offering of the 21 highest quality collegiate and career education through comprehensive curricula allowing 22 for transfer to four-year colleges and universities, community education programs and 23 services life-long learning, and distance learning programs. This variety of offerings will 24 prepare students to enter the job market, to enhance personal and professional growth, or 25 to change occupations through training and retraining. The curricular offerings shall include courses and programs leading to transfer credits and to certificates, diplomas, and 26 27 associate degrees. All offerings are designed to be accessible, affordable, and or high 28 educational quality. Due to its location, BRCC is particularly suited to serve the special 29 needs of area business and industries and the local, state, and federal governmental 30 complex.

31 Delgado Community College -

32	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
33	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 2,942,692	\$ 0
34	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 77,567,064	\$ 52,454,504

Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: Delgado Community College provides a learning centered environment in which to prepare students from diverse backgrounds to attain their educational, career, and personal goals, to think critically, to demonstrate leadership, and to be productive and responsible citizens. Delgado is a comprehensive, multi-campus, open-admissions, public higher education institution providing pre-baccalaureate programs,

40 occupational and technical training, developmental studies, and continuing education.

41 Nunez Community College -

42	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
43	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 359,578	\$ 0
44	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 9,279,805	\$ 6,245,966

Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: Offers associate degrees and occupational certificates in keeping with the demands of the area it services. Curricula at Nunez focuses on the development of the total person by offering a blend of occupational sciences, and the humanities. In recognition of the diverse needs of the individuals we serve and of a democratic society, Nunez Community College will provide a comprehensive educational program that helps students cultivate values and skills in critical thinking, decision-making and problem solving, as well as prepare them for productive satisfying careers, and offer

52 courses that transfer to senior institutions.

1 2 3	Bossier Parish Community College - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	(0) 539,755	\$	(0) 0			
4	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	34,727,187	\$	23,378,322			
5 6 7 8 9 10	Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: Provides instruction and service to its community. This mission is accomplished through courses and programs that provide sound academic education, broad career and workforce training, continuing education, and varied community services. The college provides a wholesome, ethical, and intellectually stimulating environment in which diverse students develop their academic and vocational skills to compete in a technological society.							
11	South Louisiana Community College -		(0)		(0)			
12 13	Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	(0) 1,951,136	\$	$\begin{pmatrix} 0 \\ 0 \end{pmatrix}$			
14	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	26,823,766	\$	18,901,561			
15 16 17 18 19 20	Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: Provides multi-campus public educational programs that lead to: Achievement of associate degrees of art, science, or applied science; transfer to four-year institutions; acquisition of the technical skills to participate successfully in the workplace and economy; promotion of economic development and job mastery of skills necessary for competence in industry specific to south Louisiana; completion of development or remedial cultural enrichment, lifelong learning and life skills.							
21	River Parishes Community College -		(0)		(0)			
22 23	Authorized Positions Nandigarctionary Expanditures	Ф	(0) 168,781	•	(0)			
23 24	Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	8,804,682	\$ \$	7,137,730			
25 26 27 28 29 30	Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: River P admission, two-year, post-secondary public inst College provides transferable courses and curric Associates degrees. River Parishes Communic communities it serves by providing programs for growth.	itution cula up ity Co	serving the ri to and including to also coll	ver p ng Ce 'abord	arishes. The rtificates and attes with the			
31	Louisiana Delta Community College -							
32	Authorized Positions		(0)		(0)			
33 34	Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	877,877 16,501,139	\$ \$	0 10,372,157			
35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42	Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: Offers quality instruction and service to the residents of its northeastern twelve-parish area. This will be accomplished by the offering of course and programs that provide sound academic education, broad based vocational and career training, continuing educational and various community and outreach services. The College will provide these programs in a challenging, wholesale, ethical, and intellectually stimulating setting where students are encouraged to develop their academic, vocational, and career skills to their highest potential in order to successfully compete in this rapidly changing and increasingly technology-based society.							
43	Louisiana Technical College -							
44	Authorized Positions		(0)	_	(0)			
45 46	Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	1,412,056 13,227,853	\$ \$	0 3,186,128			
47 48 49 50	of 2 regionally, accredited Technical Colleges with 5 campuses: Northwest Louisiana Technical College, and South Central Louisiana Technical College. The main mission of							

1 education needed to assist individuals in making informed and meaningful occupational

- 2 choices to meet the labor demands of the industry. Included is training, retraining, cross
- 3 training, and continuous upgrading of the state's workforce so that citizens are employable
- 4 at both entry and advanced levels.
- 5 SOWELA Technical Community College -

6	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
7	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 519,125	\$ 0
8	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 17,175,433	\$ 10,369,679

Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: Provide a lifelong learning and teaching
 environment designed to afford every student an equal opportunity to develop to his/her full
 potential. SOWELA Technical Community College is a public, comprehensive technical

- community college offering programs including associate degrees, diplomas, and technical
- 13 certificates as well as non-credit courses. The college is committed to accessible and
- 14 affordable quality education, relevant training, and re-training by providing post-secondary
- 15 and leaving education, relevant in all ing, and re-individually providing posi-secondary
- 15 academic and technical education to meet the educational advancement and workforce
- 16 development needs of the community.
- 17 L.E. Fletcher Technical Community College -

18	Authorized Positions	(0)	(0)
19	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 299,860	\$ 0
20	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 9,274,550	\$ 6,630,727

- Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: L.E. Fletcher Technical Community College is an open-admission, two-year public institution of higher education dedicated to offering
- quality, economical technical programs and academic courses to the citizens of south
- Louisiana for the purpose of preparing individuals for immediate employment, career
- 25 advancement and future learning.
- 26 Northshore Technical Community College -
- 27 Authorized Positions (0)
- 28 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 505,245 \$ 0 29 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 12,722,993 \$ 9,123,816
- Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: Northshore Technical Community College (NTCC)
- is a public, technical community college offering programs including associate degrees,
- diplomas, and technical certificates. These offerings provide skilled employees for business
- and industry that contribute to the overall economic development and workforce needs of the state. NTCC is dedicated to increasing opportunities for access and success, ensuring
- the state. NTCC is dedicated to increasing opportunities for access and success, ensuring quality and accountability, enhancing services to communities and state, providing effective
- articulation and credit transfer to other institutions of higher education, and contributing
- 37 to the development of business, industry and the community through customized education,
- 38 job training and re-training. NTCC is committed to providing quality workforce training
- 39 and transfer opportunities to students seeking a competitive edge in today's global economy.
- 40 Central Louisiana Technical Community College -
- 41 Authorized Positions (0) (0)
 42 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 838,762 \$ 0

43 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 9,961,431 \$ 5,087,807

- 44 **Role, Scope, and Mission Statement:** Central Louisiana Technical Community College 45 (CLTCC) is a two-year public technical community college offering associate degrees,
- 46 certificates, and diplomas that prepare individuals for high-demand occupations and
- 47 transfer opportunities. The college continuously monitors emerging trends, by maintaining
- 48 proactive business advisory committees and delivering on-time industry-based certifications
- and high quality customized training for employers. CLTCC pursues responsive, innovative
- educational and business partnership strategies in an environment that promotes life-long
- learning, and produces a knowledgeable and skilled workforce as well as confident citizens
- 52 who grow viable businesses for the future. Using innovative educational strategies, the

1 college creates a skilled workforce and prepares individuals for advanced educational 2 opportunities.

3 LCTCS Online -4 (0)**Authorized Positions** (0)5

\$

\$

0

0

0

Nondiscretionary Expenditures

Discretionary Expenditures

6

27

28

7 Role, Scope, and Mission Statement: A statewide centralized solution for developing and 8 delivering educational programming online via the Internet. LCTCSOnline currently 9 provides over 50 courses and one full general education program for community college and 10 technical college students. LCTCSOnline courses and programs are available through and 11 students are awarded credit by an accredited LCTCS institution. LCTCSOnline develops 12 and delivers courses and programs via a centralized portal where students can search a 13 catalog of classes, choose classes, request enrollment and, once enrolled, attends classes. 14 Student may order publisher content and eBooks, check their progress and see their grades 15 in the same portal. To participate in LCTCSOnline, LCTCS colleges much be accredited 16 either by the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools (SACS) or by the Council on 17 Occupational Education (COE). Students who enroll in LCTCSOnline classes must first be 18 admitted at an accredited college with the appropriate accreditation to offer the course or 19 program. The college at which the student is admitted and will receive a credential is 20 considered the Home College. The Home College will provide all student support services 21 including program advising, financial aid, and library services. It is the policy of 22 LCTCSOnline to use only eBooks where available that results in significant cost savings to 23 the student and assures that the course materials will be available on the first day of class. 24 The goal of LCTCSOnline is to create greater access and variety of high quality 25 programming options while containing student costs. LCTCSOnline will provide 26 competency-based classes in which students may enroll any day of the year.

SPECIAL SCHOOLS AND COMMISSIONS

19-653 LOUISIANA SCHOOLS FOR THE DEAF AND VISUALLY IMPAIRED

29	EXPENDITURES:	FY 18 EOB	FY 19 REC
30	Administration and Shared Services -		
31	Authorized Positions	(90)	(88)
32	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 499,393	\$ 503,984
33	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 9,862,360	\$ 10,134,607

34 **Program Description:** Provides administrative direction and support services essential for 35 the effective delivery of direct services to the schools. This activity is primarily grouped in 36 the administrative category to provide the following essential services: executive, personnel, 37 accounting, purchasing, and facility planning and management. School operations include 38 maintenance (security, custodial, general maintenance) and food service. Student services 39 include student health services, student transportation, technology, admissions/records and 40 appraisal services.

41 Louisiana School for the Deaf -

42 **Authorized Positions** (118)(118)43 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 951,356 \$ 951,437 44 Discretionary Expenditures \$ 8,068,969 8,053,327 \$

45 **Program Description:** Provides educational services to hearing impaired children 0-21 46 years of age through a comprehensive quality educational program which prepares students 47 for post-secondary training and/or the workforce and a safe and caring environment in 48 which students can live and learn.

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	Louisiana School for the Visually Impaired -				
2	Authorized Positions		(72)		(72)
3	Authorized Other Charges Positions		(1)		(1)
4	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	478,251	\$	478,348
5	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	5,132,115	\$ \$	5,081,218
3	Discretionary Expenditures	Ф	3,132,113	Ф	3,081,218
6 7 8 9	Program Description: Provides educational set children 3-21 years of age through a compreher prepares students for post-secondary training and environment in which students can live and learn.	nsive or the	quality educati	onal	program that
10	Auxiliary Account -				
11	Authorized Positions		(0)		(0)
12	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	Ó	\$	Ó
13	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	2,500	\$	2,500
14 15 16	Account Description: Provides a student acti Revenues.	vity c	enter funded v	vith S	Self-generated
17	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	24,979,302	\$	25,221,063
18	MEANS OF FINANCE				
19	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
20	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	1,600,718	\$	1,605,309
21	State General Fund by:		, ,	·	, ,
22	Interagency Transfers	\$	174,814	\$	174,814
23	Statutory Dedication:	4	-, ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	-	_, _,
24	Education Excellence Fund	\$	153,468	\$	153,646
		Ψ	100,.00	Ψ	100,010
25	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
26	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	1,929,000	\$	1,933,769
20	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	Ψ	1,525,000	Ψ	1,733,707
27	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY)				
28	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	20,690,026	\$	20,927,018
29	State General Fund by:	Ψ	20,070,020	Ψ	20,727,010
30	Interagency Transfers	\$	2,250,531	\$	2,250,531
31	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$ \$	109,745	\$	109,745
31	rees & Sen-generated Revenues	Ψ	102,743	Ψ	109,743
32	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE				
33	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	23,050,302	\$	23,287,294
	,				
34	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
35	Personal Services	\$	20,074,003	\$	20,598,614
36	Operating Expenses	\$	2,322,666	\$	2,322,669
37	Professional Services	\$	249,031	\$ \$	249,031
38	Other Charges	\$	2,088,784	\$ \$	2,050,749
39	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$	2,088,784	\$ \$	2,030,749
39	Acquisitions/iviajor Repairs	<u> </u>	244,010	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
40	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	24,979,302	<u>\$</u>	25,221,063
41	19-655 LOUISIANA SPECIAL EDUCATION	CEN	TER		
42	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		<u>FY 19 REC</u>
43	LSEC Education -				
44	Authorized Positions		(215)		(215)
45	Authorized Other Charges Positions		(6)		(6)
46	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	100,018	\$	98,785
47	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	16,486,818	\$	17,186,158

1 **Program Description:** Provides support services for the Instructional and Residential

- 2 Activities, provides educational services through a program designed to return the
- 3 individual to his or her community as a contributor to society, and provides total residential
- 4 care including training and specialized treatment services to orthopedically handicapped
- 5 individuals to maximize self-help skills for independent living.

6	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	16,586,836	<u>\$</u>	17,284,943
7 8	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY State General Fund by:	<i>(</i>)			
9	Interagency Transfers	\$	24,392	\$	23,137
10 11	Statutory Dedication: Education Excellence Fund	\$	75,626	\$	75,648
12 13	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	100,018	<u>\$</u>	98,785
14 15	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY) State General Fund by:				
16	Interagency Transfers	\$	16,471,818	\$	17,171,158
17	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	15,000	\$	15,000
18	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
19	(DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	16,486,818	<u>\$</u>	17,186,158
20	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
21	Personal Services	\$	11,214,361	\$	11,985,050
22	Operating Expenses	\$	2,648,021	\$	2,648,021
23	Professional Services	\$ \$	328,480	\$	328,480
24	Other Charges	\$	1,697,625	\$	1,632,950
25	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	698,349	\$	690,442
26	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	16,586,836	\$	17,284,943
27 28 29	Payable out of the State General Fund by Interagency Transfers from the Louisiana Department of Health to the LSEC Education				
30	Program			\$	2,099,327
31 32	19-657 JIMMY D. LONG, SR. LOUISIANA SC THE ARTS	ноо	L FOR MATH	I, SCI	ENCE, AND
33	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
34	Louisiana Virtual School -				
35	Authorized Positions		(0)		(0)
36	Authorized Other Charges Positions	¢	(15)	Φ	(15)
37	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0

39 **Program Description:** Provides instructional services to public high schools throughout

275,000

\$

275,000

38

Discretionary Expenditures

- 40 the state of Louisiana where such instruction would not otherwise be available due to a lack
- of funding and/or qualified instructors to teach the courses. The school operates through
- 42 web-based instructions; student access class information through the internet. The program
- 43 provides instruction in math, science, foreign languages, the humanities, and the arts.

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>]	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	Living and Learning Community -				
2	Authorized Positions		(87)		(87)
3	Authorized Other Charges Positions		(13)		(13)
4	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	430,776	\$	301,022
5	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	7,967,967	\$	7,946,225
6 7 8	Program Description: Provides students from evento benefit from an environment of academic and particular and challenging educational experience in a nurture.	erson	al excellence th	rough	a rigorous
9	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	8,673,743	<u>\$</u>	8,522,247
10	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY	7)			
10 11 12	State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$	201,945	\$	198,524
13	Interagency Transfers:	\$	147,896	\$	21,040
13	Statutory Dedications:	Ф	147,690	Ф	21,040
15	Education Excellence Fund	\$	80,935	\$	81,458
16	TOTAL MEANS OF SINANCE				
16 17	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	430,776	\$	301,022
1.0	MEANG OF ERIANGE (DIGGRETION ARV)				
18 19	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY) State General Fund (Direct)	\$	4,941,049	\$	4,877,537
20 21	State General Fund by:	•	2 566 272	Φ	2 602 220
22	Interagency Transfers Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$ \$	2,566,373 650,459	\$	2,693,229 650,459
23	Federal Funds	\$ <u>\$</u>	85,086	\$ \$	030,439
2.4	TOTAL MEANS OF EDUANCE				
24	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE	Φ	9 242 067	¢	0 221 225
25	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	8,242,967	<u>\$</u>	8,221,225
26	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
27	Personal Services	\$	6,648,835	\$	6,633,309
28	Operating Expenses	\$	968,651	\$	968,651
29	Professional Services	\$	29,090	\$	29,090
30	Other Charges	\$	980,789	\$	891,197
31	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	46,378	\$	0
32	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	8,673,743	<u>\$</u>	8,522,247
33 34 35 36	Payable out of the State General Fund by Interagency Transfers from the Department of Education to the Living and Learning Community Program			\$	347,076
37	19-658 THRIVE ACADEMY				
38	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
39	Instruction -		1 1 10 EOD		III) NEC
40	Authorized Positions		(30)		(30)
41	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	7,586
42	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	4,517,002	\$	4,554,663
_	J F	<u>+</u>	,- · · , - · -	*	,,

Program Description: Provides an opportunity for underserved students in a residential

1

2 setting to meet physical, emotional and educational needs of students and provides them with 3 the tools that will empower them to advocate for themselves and to make a lasting impact 4 on their community. 5 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 4,517,002 4,562,249 6 MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) 7 8 State General Fund (Direct) \$ 0 \$ 7,586 9 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE 10 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 0 7,586 11 MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY) 12 State General Fund (Direct) \$ 2,351,061 \$ 2,869,141 13 State General Fund by: \$ 14 **Interagency Transfers** \$ 1,932,359 1,451,940 15 Federal Funds \$ 233,582 233,582 \$ 16 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE 17 (DISCRETIONARY) 4,517,002 4,554,663 18 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 19 \$ 2,901,799 2,905,728 Personal Services \$ 20 Operating Expenses \$ 1,521,459 1,521,459 \$ 21 **Professional Services** \$ 89,815 \$ 89,815 \$ 22 Other Charges \$ 49,176 0 23 \$ Acquisitions/Major Repairs 0 \$ 24 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 4,517,002 4,562,249 25 19-662 LOUISIANA EDUCATIONAL TELEVISION AUTHORITY 26 **EXPENDITURES: FY 18 EOB** FY 19 REC 27 Broadcasting -28 **Authorized Positions** (66)(66)29 Nondiscretionary Expenditures 293,112 339,476 \$ 30 **Discretionary Expenditures** 7,971,137 \$ 8,087,780 31 Program Description: Provides informative and educational programming for use in 32 homes and classrooms. Louisiana Educational Television Authority (LETA) strives to 33 connect the citizens of Louisiana by creating content that showcases Louisiana's unique 34 history, people, places and events; supports lifelong learning; and provides critical 35 information during emergencies. LETA strives to utilize emerging media technologies for 36 the benefit of the citizens of Louisiana. 37 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 8,264,249 8,427,256 MEANS OF FINANCE 38 39 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 40 State General Fund (Direct) \$ 205,178 \$ 251,542 41 State General Fund by: 42 Fees and Self-generated Revenues 87,934 87,934 \$ 43 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE 44 339,476 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 293,112 \$

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>]	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY)				
2	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	5,176,881	\$	5,293,524
3	State General Fund by:		, ,		
4	Interagency Transfers	\$	415,917	\$	415,917
5	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	2,378,339	\$	2,378,339
6	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE				
7	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	7,971,137	\$	8,087,780
8	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
9	Personal Services	\$	5,935,415	\$	6,404,194
10	Operating Expenses	\$	1,869,599	\$	1,630,496
11	Professional Services	\$	43,375	\$	43,375
12	Other Charges	\$	415,860	\$	349,191
13	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
10	Troquisitions Trajor Teopuns	Ψ		Ψ	<u> </u>
14	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	8,264,249	\$	8,427,256
15	19-666 BOARD OF ELEMENTARY AND SE	CONI	DARY EDUC	ATIO	N
16	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
17	Administration -				
18	Authorized Positions		(6)		(6)
19	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	250,187	\$	235,279
19 20	Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	250,187 1,068,421	\$ \$	235,279 1,011,671
		\$ tary an ondary	1,068,421 and Secondary schools, and t	\$ Educe the Bo	1,011,671 ation (BESE) pard's special
20 21 22 23 24	Program Description: The Board of Element provides oversight for public elementary and second schools, and exercises budgetary responsibility jurisdiction.	\$ tary an ondary	1,068,421 and Secondary schools, and t	\$ Educe the Bo	1,011,671 ation (BESE) pard's special
20 21 22 23 24 25	Program Description: The Board of Element provides oversight for public elementary and second schools, and exercises budgetary responsibility jurisdiction. Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund -	\$ tary ar ondary	1,068,421 and Secondary schools, and a schools and p	\$ Educe the Bo	1,011,671 ation (BESE) pard's special ms under its
20 21 22 23 24 25 26	Program Description: The Board of Element provides oversight for public elementary and second schools, and exercises budgetary responsibility jurisdiction. Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund - Authorized Positions	\$ ondary over	1,068,421 and Secondary be schools, and performs and performs (6)	\$ Educe the Bo	1,011,671 ation (BESE) pard's special ms under its
20 21 22 23 24 25	Program Description: The Board of Element provides oversight for public elementary and second schools, and exercises budgetary responsibility jurisdiction. Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund -	\$ ondary over	1,068,421 and Secondary schools, and a schools and p	\$ Educe the Bo	1,011,671 ation (BESE) pard's special ms under its
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27	Program Description: The Board of Element provides oversight for public elementary and second schools, and exercises budgetary responsibility jurisdiction. Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ tary and ary over s \$ \$ ucation uisiana	1,068,421 and Secondary by schools, and the schools and propertion of the schools and propertion of the schools are supported by Educative Education of the schools are supported by Educative Education of the schools are supported by Educat	\$ Education S S d Progration S	1,011,671 ation (BESE) bard's special ms under its (6) 23,275,000 0 gram provides Support Fund
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	Program Description: The Board of Element provides oversight for public elementary and second schools, and exercises budgetary responsibility jurisdiction. Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The Louisiana Quality Education of the proceeds from the Lou (8g) for elementary and secondary educational pure TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$ tary and ary over s \$ \$ ucation uisiana	1,068,421 and Secondary by schools, and the schools and propertion of the schools and propertion of the schools are supported by Educative Education of the schools are supported by Educative Education of the schools are supported by Educat	\$ Education S S d Progration S	1,011,671 ation (BESE) bard's special ms under its (6) 23,275,000 0 gram provides Support Fund
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33	Program Description: The Board of Element provides oversight for public elementary and second schools, and exercises budgetary responsibility jurisdiction. Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The Louisiana Quality Education of the proceeds from the Lou (8g) for elementary and secondary educational purports of the process of the process of the purpose of the process of the Louisiana Quality Education of the process from the Louisiana Quality Education of the proceeds from the Louisiana Quality Education of the process from the Lo	\$ tary are production over series series series series series to the series ser	1,068,421 and Secondary schools, and personal schools and personal schools and personal schools are personal schools. Support Function of Quality Education improve the quality is personal schools.	\$ Educe the Bo rogra \$ \$ Prog ation S ruality	1,011,671 ation (BESE) bard's special ms under its (6) 23,275,000 0 gram provides Support Fund to of education.
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34	Program Description: The Board of Element provides oversight for public elementary and second schools, and exercises budgetary responsibility jurisdiction. Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The Louisiana Quality Edan annual allocation of the proceeds from the Lou (8g) for elementary and secondary educational pure TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$ tary ary ondary over s \$ ucation uisiana poses t \$	1,068,421 and Secondary schools, and personal schools and personal schools and personal schools are personal schoo	\$ Educe the Bo rogra \$ \$ d Prog ation S ruality	1,011,671 ation (BESE) bard's special ms under its (6) 23,275,000 0 gram provides Support Fund of education. 24,521,950
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35	Program Description: The Board of Element provides oversight for public elementary and sect schools, and exercises budgetary responsibility jurisdiction. Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The Louisiana Quality Edan annual allocation of the proceeds from the Lou (8g) for elementary and secondary educational pure TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) State General Fund (Direct)	\$ tary are production over series series series series series to the series ser	1,068,421 and Secondary schools, and personal schools and personal schools and personal schools are personal schools. Support Function of Quality Education improve the quality is personal schools.	\$ Educe the Bo rogra \$ \$ Prog ation S ruality	1,011,671 ation (BESE) bard's special ms under its (6) 23,275,000 0 gram provides Support Fund to of education.
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	Program Description: The Board of Element provides oversight for public elementary and sect schools, and exercises budgetary responsibility jurisdiction. Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The Louisiana Quality Edan annual allocation of the proceeds from the Lou (8g) for elementary and secondary educational purports of the proceeds from the Lou (Nondiscretionary and secondary educational purports) TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$ tary ary ondary over s \$ ucation uisiana poses t \$	1,068,421 and Secondary schools, and personal schools and personal schools and personal schools are personal schoo	\$ Educe the Bo rogra \$ \$ d Prog ation S ruality	1,011,671 ation (BESE) bard's special ms under its (6) 23,275,000 0 gram provides Support Fund of education. 24,521,950
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37	Program Description: The Board of Element provides oversight for public elementary and second schools, and exercises budgetary responsibility jurisdiction. Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The Louisiana Quality Education of the proceeds from the Lou (8g) for elementary and secondary educational purports of the proceeds from the Lou (8g) for elementary and secondary educational purports of the proceeds from the Louisiana Quality Education of the Pr	\$ tary ary ondary over s \$ ucation uisiana poses t \$	1,068,421 and Secondary schools, and personal schools and personal schools and personal schools are personal schoo	\$ Educe the Bo rogra \$ \$ d Prog ation S ruality	1,011,671 ation (BESE) bard's special ms under its (6) 23,275,000 0 gram provides Support Fund of education. 24,521,950
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38	Program Description: The Board of Element provides oversight for public elementary and sect schools, and exercises budgetary responsibility jurisdiction. Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The Louisiana Quality Edan annual allocation of the proceeds from the Lou (8g) for elementary and secondary educational pure TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Louisiana Quality Education	\$ tary and any over the second	1,068,421 and Secondary schools, and a schools and p (6) 24,506,427 0 an Support Fund Quality Educe o improve the q 25,825,035	\$ Educe the Bo rogra \$ \$ A Prog ation S ruality \$	1,011,671 ation (BESE) bard's special ms under its (6) 23,275,000 0 gram provides Support Fund of education. 24,521,950 235,279
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37	Program Description: The Board of Element provides oversight for public elementary and second schools, and exercises budgetary responsibility jurisdiction. Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The Louisiana Quality Education of the proceeds from the Lou (8g) for elementary and secondary educational purports of the proceeds from the Lou (8g) for elementary and secondary educational purports of the proceeds from the Louisiana Quality Education of the Pr	\$ tary ary ondary over s \$ ucation uisiana poses t \$	1,068,421 and Secondary schools, and personal schools and personal schools and personal schools are personal schoo	\$ Educe the Bo rogra \$ \$ d Prog ation S ruality	1,011,671 ation (BESE) bard's special ms under its (6) 23,275,000 0 gram provides Support Fund of education. 24,521,950
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39	Program Description: The Board of Element provides oversight for public elementary and sect schools, and exercises budgetary responsibility jurisdiction. Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The Louisiana Quality Ed an annual allocation of the proceeds from the Lou (8g) for elementary and secondary educational purportate General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund	\$ tary and any over the second	1,068,421 and Secondary schools, and a schools and p (6) 24,506,427 0 an Support Fund Quality Educe o improve the q 25,825,035	\$ Educe the Bo rogra \$ \$ A Prog ation S ruality \$	1,011,671 ation (BESE) bard's special ms under its (6) 23,275,000 0 gram provides Support Fund of education. 24,521,950 235,279
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40	Program Description: The Board of Element provides oversight for public elementary and sect schools, and exercises budgetary responsibility jurisdiction. Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The Louisiana Quality Edan annual allocation of the proceeds from the Lou (8g) for elementary and secondary educational purport TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE	\$ tary and any over the second	1,068,421 and Secondary schools, and a schools and p (6) 24,506,427 0 an Support Fund Quality Education improve the q 25,825,035 250,187	\$ Educe the Bo rogra \$ A Progration S ruality \$ \$ \$	1,011,671 ation (BESE) bard's special ms under its (6) 23,275,000 0 gram provides Support Fund of education. 24,521,950 235,279 23,275,000
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39	Program Description: The Board of Element provides oversight for public elementary and sect schools, and exercises budgetary responsibility jurisdiction. Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The Louisiana Quality Ed an annual allocation of the proceeds from the Lou (8g) for elementary and secondary educational purportate General Fund (Direct) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications: Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund	\$ tary and any over the second	1,068,421 and Secondary schools, and a schools and p (6) 24,506,427 0 an Support Fund Quality Educe o improve the q 25,825,035	\$ Educe the Bo rogra \$ \$ A Prog ation S ruality \$	1,011,671 ation (BESE) bard's special ms under its (6) 23,275,000 0 gram provides Support Fund of education. 24,521,950 235,279

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$	828,085	\$	771,335
4 5	Fees & Self-generated Revenues Statutory Dedications:	\$	21,556	\$	21,556
6 7	Louisiana Charter School Start-up Loan Fund	\$	218,780	\$	218,780
8 9	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	1,068,421	<u>\$</u>	1,011,671
10	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
11	Personal Services	\$	1,310,444	\$	1,316,501
12	Operating Expenses	\$	113,947	\$	113,947
13	Professional Services	\$	0	\$	0
14	Other Charges	\$	24,400,644	\$	23,091,502
15	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
16	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	25,825,035	<u>\$</u>	24,521,950
18 19 20	Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund Statutory They are identified separately here to establish the purpose.				
21	Louisiana Quality Education Support Fund				
22	Block Grant Allocation	\$	10,482,051	\$	11,383,377
23	Statewide Allocation	\$	12,973,164	\$	11,141,148
24	Review, Evaluation, and Assessment of Proposals	\$	370,847	\$	92,198
25	Management and Oversight	\$	680,365	\$	658,277
26	TOTAL	\$	24,506,427	<u>\$</u>	23,275,000
27	19-673 NEW ORLEANS CENTER FOR THE	CRE.	ATIVE ARTS		
28	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
29	NOCCA Instruction -		(77)		(77)
30	Authorized Positions	Φ	(77)	Φ	(77)
31	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	197,060	\$	169,524
32	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	7,765,790	\$	7,726,301
33 34	Program Description: Provides an intensive inst training for high school level students.	ructio	onal program o	of pro	fessional arts
35	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	7,962,850	<u>\$</u>	7,895,825
36 37	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY)				
38	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	76,068	\$	78,862
39	State General Fund by:	_		.*	
40	Interagency Transfers	\$	41,612	\$	11,443
41	Statutory Dedications:				
42	Education Excellence Fund	\$	79,380	\$	79,219
43 44	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	197,060	<u>\$</u>	169,524

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY) State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$	5,723,687	\$	5,654,029
4	Interagency Transfers	\$	2,042,103	\$	2,072,272
5	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
6	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	7,765,790	\$	7,726,301
7	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
8	Personal Services	\$	6,187,285	\$	6,309,050
9	Operating Expenses	\$	952,345	\$	892,698
10	Professional Services	\$	108,965	\$	108,965
11	Other Charges	\$	634,875	\$	585,112
12	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	79,380	\$	0
13	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	7,962,850	<u>\$</u>	7,895,825
14	DEPARTMENT OF E	DUC	ATION		
15	INCENTIVE EXPENDITURE FORECAST				
16 17 18	In accordance with Act 401 of the 2017 Regular Se expenditure programs as recognized by the Reven 14, 2017. This department administers the following	ue Est	timating Confer	rence	on December
19	INCENTIVE EXPENDITURES:	AU	THORITY		FORECAST
20	Rebates for Donations to School				
21	Tuition Organizations	R.S	3. 47:6301	\$	15,000,000
22	19-678 STATE ACTIVITIES				
23	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
24	Administrative Support -				
25	Authorized Positions		(108)		(111)
26	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	4,344,536	\$	4,373,985
27	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	22,691,775	\$	23,128,828
28 29 30	Program Description: The Administrative Suppose Executive Management and Executive Management the Office of the Superintendent, Deputy Superintendent,	t Con	trols. Included i	n thes	se services are
31	Public Affairs, Legal Services, Internal Auditing,		nalytics.		
31	Public Affairs, Legal Services, Internal Auditing, District Support -		nalytics.		
			nalytics. (238)		(243)
32	District Support - Authorized Positions	and A	(238)	\$	(243) 3,000,129
32 33	District Support -		·	\$ \$	\ /
32 33 34	District Support - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	and Al \$ \$ ogram folio, I	(238) 3,000,129 115,928,230 supports the fo	\$ follow tion S	3,000,129 112,998,649 ing activities: ervices, Child
32 33 34 35 36 37	District Support - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The District Support Productive Support Networks, Academic Policy, Port, Care Licensing, Talent, Student Opportunities, Grant Stu	and Al \$ \$ ogram folio, I	(238) 3,000,129 115,928,230 supports the fo	\$ follow tion S	3,000,129 112,998,649 ing activities: ervices, Child
32 33 34 35 36 37 38	District Support - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The District Support Production District Support Networks, Academic Policy, Ports	and Al \$ \$ ogram folio, I	(238) 3,000,129 115,928,230 supports the for Food and Nutricated Marketing M	\$ follow tion S	3,000,129 112,998,649 ing activities: ervices, Child oring.
32 33 34 35 36 37 38	District Support - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The District Support Product Support Networks, Academic Policy, Port, Care Licensing, Talent, Student Opportunities, Grant Auxiliary Account - Authorized Positions	\$ \$ ogram folio, I	(238) 3,000,129 115,928,230 supports the fo	\$ follow tion S Monite	3,000,129 112,998,649 ing activities: ervices, Child
32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40	District Support - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: The District Support Production District Support Networks, Academic Policy, Port, Care Licensing, Talent, Student Opportunities, Grant Auxiliary Account -	and Al \$ \$ ogram folio, I	(238) 3,000,129 115,928,230 supports the for Food and Nutrinal Statewide M	\$ follow tion S	3,000,129 112,998,649 ing activities: ervices, Child pring.

1 **Account Description:** The Auxiliary Account Program uses fees and collections to provide

- 2 oversight for the specified programs. Teacher Certification Division analyzes all
- 3 documentation for Louisiana school personnel regarding course content test scores,
- 4 teaching and/or administrative experience, and program completion for the purposes of
- 5 issuing state credentials.

3	issuing state creaentials.				
6	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	147,614,997	<u>\$</u>	145,143,746
7	MEANS OF FINANCE				
8	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
9	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	4,645,118	\$	4,674,567
10	State General Fund by:				
11	Interagency Transfers	\$	956,562	\$	956,562
12	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	330,053	\$	330,053
13	Federal Funds	\$	1,412,932	\$	1,412,932
14	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
15	(NONDISCRETIONARY):	\$	7,344,665	\$	7,374,114
16	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
17	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	31,008,838	\$	29,397,755
18	State General Fund by:				
19	Interagency Transfers	\$	20,437,446	\$	19,330,586
20	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	6,686,615	\$	6,674,562
21	Federal Funds	\$	82,137,433	\$	82,366,729
22	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
23	(DISCRETIONARY):	\$	140,270,332	\$	137,769,632
24	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
25	Personal Services	\$	44,640,553	\$	47,649,681
26	Operating Expenses	\$	11,495,480	\$	11,443,668
27	Professional Services		51,838,145	\$	48,939,327
28	Other Charges	\$ \$	39,640,819	\$	37,111,070
29	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
30	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	147,614,997	<u>\$</u>	145,143,746
31	19-681 SUBGRANTEE ASSISTANCE				
32	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
33	School & District Supports -				
34	Authorized Positions		(0)		(0)
35	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	17,607,679	\$	17,628,923
36	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	904,728,446	\$	910,034,099
37 38 39 40 41 42	Program Description: The School & District assistance to local education agencies and other K-and students from disadvantaged backgrounds designed to improve student academic achieven through funding types including Every Student Education, and Louisiana Quality Education Supp	12 pro or h ient. Succ	oviders for stude igh-poverty are These activities eeds Act (ESSA	nts w eas w are	ith disabilities with programs accomplished
43	School & District Innovations -				
44	Authorized Positions		(0)		(0)
45	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
46	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	81,032,163	\$	56,522,222

HLS 18RS-492 ENGROSSED

HB NO. 1

1 **Program Description:** The School & District Innovations Program provides financial resources to local education agencies and schools for the Human Capital, District Support,

3	and School Turnaround activities.	for the Human Ca	pital, District Support,
4	Student – Centered Goals -		
5	Authorized Positions	(0) (0)
6	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0 \$
7	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 170,904,65	
8	Discretionary Expenditures, Student	Ψ 1,0,201,00	, o
9	Scholarships for Educational Excellence		
10	Program (SSEEP)	\$ 39,865,70	\$ \$39,865,707
	1108 (00221)	<u> </u>	φ φεν,σου,τοτ
11 12	Program Description : The Student-Centered Goa to local education agencies and schools for Early		
13	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$ 1,214,138,65	<u>\$ 1,214,152,995</u>
14	MEANS OF FINANCE		
15	(NONDISCRETIONARY):		
16	State General Fund (Direct)	\$ 2,479,04	12 \$ 2,479,042
17	State General Fund by:	Ψ 2,175,0	12 ψ 2,179,012
18	Statutory Dedications:		
19	Education Excellence Fund	\$ 15,128,63	37 \$ 15,149,881
1)	Eddouron Excellence I and	ψ 13,120,0	φ 13,113,001
20	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING		
21	(NONDISCRETIONARY):	\$ 17,607,6	79 \$ 17,628,923
	(IVOIVE ESTERIOTIZATE).	<u> </u>	<u>φ 17,020,925</u>
22	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):		
23	State General Fund (Direct)	\$ 80,959,10	08 \$ 80,952,206
24	State General Fund by:	Ψ 00,505,11	σο φ ου, <i>σε</i> 2,2 ου
25	Interagency Transfers	\$ 44,031,48	37 \$ 44,031,487
26	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$ 9,418,90	
27	Federal Funds	\$ 1,062,121,4	
_,	1 vaviar 1 ands	<u>Ψ 1,002,121,1</u>	Ψ 1,002,121,170
28	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING		
29	(DISCRETIONARY):	\$ 1,196,530,97	<u>\$1,196,524,072</u>
	(= == =====).	4 -,,,-	<u> </u>
30	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:		
31	Personal Services	\$	0 \$ 0
32	Operating Expenses	\$	0 \$
33	Professional Services	\$	0 \$
34	Other Charges	\$ 1,214,138,63	
35	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0 \$ 0
	1 3 1	.	<u> </u>
36	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$ 1,214,138,65	<u>\$ 1,214,456,995</u>
37	Payable out of the State General Fund (Direct)		
38	to the Student-Centered Goals Program for the		
39	Student Scholarships for Educational Excellence		
40	Program (SSEEP)		\$ 2,786,032
41	19-682 RECOVERY SCHOOL DISTRICT		
42	EXPENDITURES:	FY 18 EO	<u>FY 19 REC</u>
43	Recovery School District - Instruction -		
44	Authorized Positions		0) (0)
45	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 94,02	
46	Discretionary Expenditures	\$ 18,147,95	54 \$ 5,577,242

Program Description: The Recovery School District (RSD) – Instruction Program is an

1

2 educational service agency administered by the Louisiana Department of Education with the 3 approval of the Board of Elementary and Secondary Education (BESE.) The RSD provides 4 an appropriate education for children attending public elementary or secondary schools 5 operated under the jurisdiction and direction of any city, parish or other local public school 6 board or any other public entity, which has been transferred to the RSD jurisdiction 7 pursuant to R.S. 17:10.5. 8 Recovery School District - Construction -9 **Authorized Positions** (0)(0)10 Nondiscretionary Expenditures 0 \$ 0 11 Discretionary Expenditures 217,426,584 215,069,899 12 **Program Description:** The Recovery School District (RSD) - Construction Program provides for the multi-year Orleans Parish Reconstruction Master Plan for the renovation 13 14 or building of public school facilities. 15 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 235,668,561 220,703,592 16 MEANS OF FINANCE 17 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 18 State General Fund (Direct) 94,023 56,451 19 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 20 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 94,023 <u>56,451</u> 21 MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY) 22 State General Fund (Direct) \$ 364,571 196,485 23 State General Fund by: \$ 24 **Interagency Transfers** 194,483,251 \$ 186,018,844 25 Fees & Self-generated Revenues \$ 40,226,716 \$ 33,931,812 26 Federal Funds \$ 500,000 500,000 \$ 27 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 28 (DISCRETIONARY) 235,574,538 220,647,141 29 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 30 \$ \$ Personal Services 4,617,182 1,594,098 31 \$ Operating Expenses 1,805,441 \$ 847,528 \$ 32 **Professional Services** 35,949,872 \$ 34,711,532 33 \$ Other Charges 7,255,124 \$ 3,087,295 34 Acquisitions/Major Repairs 186,040,942 180,463,139 35 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 235,668,561 220,703,592 36 19-695 MINIMUM FOUNDATION PROGRAM 37 **EXPENDITURES: FY 18 EOB** FY 19 REC 38 Minimum Foundation Program -39 **Authorized Positions** \$ 3,717,667,944 \$ 3,720,020,377 40 Nondiscretionary Expenditures 41 Discretionary Expenditures 0 42 Program Description: The Minimum Foundation Program provides funding to local 43 educational agencies and state operated special schools for costs associated with public K-44 12 education. 45 TOTAL EXPENDITURES \$ 3,717,667,944 \$ 3,720,020,377

	HLS 18RS-492		ENGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3 4 5	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Statutory Dedications:	\$ 3,458,986,781	\$ 3,448,191,214
6 7 8	Support Education in Louisiana First (SELF) Fund Lottery Proceeds Fund not to be expended	\$ 104,181,163	\$ 107,226,163
9	prior to January 1, 2019	\$ 154,500,000	\$ 164,603,000
10 11	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY):	<u>\$ 3,717,667,944</u>	\$ 3,720,020,377
12 13 14 15	In accordance with Article VIII, Section 13.B, the Foundation Program appropriations contained in the is consented to in writing by two-thirds of the elegislature.	nis Act provided that	t any such reduction
16 17 18 19	To ensure and guarantee the state fund match requestions and Lunch Program, public school lunch programs tate appropriated funds a minimum of \$5,389,958 by local education agencies to the school lunch programs.	rams in the aggregates. State fund distributes	e shall receive from ution amounts made
20	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:		
21	Personal Services	\$ 0	\$ 0
22	Operating Expenses	\$ 0	\$ 0
23	Professional Services	\$ 0	\$ 0
1			Φ 2 720 020 277
24	Other Charges	\$ 3,717,667,944	\$ 3,720,020,377
24 25	Other Charges Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ 3,717,667,944 \$ 0	\$ 3,720,020,377 \$ 0
	C	. , , ,	
25	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944	\$ 0
2526	Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944	\$ 0
2526272829	Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 19-697 NONPUBLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSIS	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944 TANCE	\$ 0 \$ 3,720,020,377
25 26 27 28 29 30	Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 19-697 NONPUBLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSIS EXPENDITURES:	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944 TANCE FY 18 EOB (0)	\$ 0 \$ 3,720,020,377
25 26 27 28 29 30 31	Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 19-697 NONPUBLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSIS EXPENDITURES: Required Services - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944 TANCE FY 18 EOB (0) \$ 0	\$ 0 \$ 3,720,020,377 FY 19 REC (0) \$ 0
25 26 27 28 29 30	Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 19-697 NONPUBLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSIS EXPENDITURES: Required Services - Authorized Positions	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944 TANCE FY 18 EOB (0)	\$ 0 \$ 3,720,020,377 FY 19 REC (0)
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33	Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 19-697 NONPUBLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSIS EXPENDITURES: Required Services - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Reimburses nondiscriminal	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944 TANCE FY 18 EOB (0) \$ 0 \$ 8,357,203 atory state approved	\$ 0 \$ 3,720,020,377 FY 19 REC (0) \$ 0 \$ 0
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34	Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 19-697 NONPUBLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSIS EXPENDITURES: Required Services - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Reimburses nondiscriming for the costs incurred by each school during the	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944 TANCE FY 18 EOB (0) \$ 0 \$ 8,357,203 atory state approved preceding school years.	\$ 0 \$ 3,720,020,377 FY 19 REC (0) \$ 0 \$ 0 \$ 0 \$ 0
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33	Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 19-697 NONPUBLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSIS EXPENDITURES: Required Services - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Reimburses nondiscrimination	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944 TANCE FY 18 EOB (0) \$ 0 \$ 8,357,203 atory state approved preceding school years.	\$ 0 \$ 3,720,020,377 FY 19 REC (0) \$ 0 \$ 0 \$ 0 \$ 0
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35	Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 19-697 NONPUBLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSIS EXPENDITURES: Required Services - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Reimburses nondiscriming for the costs incurred by each school during the records, completing and filing reports, and provide	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944 TANCE FY 18 EOB (0) \$ 0 \$ 8,357,203 atory state approved preceding school years.	\$ 0 \$ 3,720,020,377 FY 19 REC (0) \$ 0 \$ 0 \$ 0 \$ 0
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34	Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 19-697 NONPUBLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSIS EXPENDITURES: Required Services - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Reimburses nondiscriming for the costs incurred by each school during the	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944 TANCE FY 18 EOB (0) \$ 0 \$ 8,357,203 atory state approved preceding school yelling required education	\$ 0 \$ 3,720,020,377 FY 19 REC (0) \$ 0 \$ 0 \$ 0 d nonpublic schools ear for maintaining ion related data.
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 19-697 NONPUBLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSIS EXPENDITURES: Required Services - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Reimburses nondiscrimin for the costs incurred by each school during the records, completing and filing reports, and providence of the costs incurred by supplement -	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944 TANCE FY 18 EOB (0) \$ 0 \$ 8,357,203 atory state approved preceding school years.	\$ 0 \$ 3,720,020,377 FY 19 REC (0) \$ 0 \$ 0 \$ 0 \$ 0
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37	Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 19-697 NONPUBLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSIS EXPENDITURES: Required Services - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Reimburses nondiscrimin for the costs incurred by each school during the records, completing and filing reports, and provide School Lunch Salary Supplement - Authorized Positions	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944 TANCE FY 18 EOB (0) \$ 0 \$ 8,357,203 atory state approved preceding school yelling required education (0)	\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38	Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 19-697 NONPUBLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSIS EXPENDITURES: Required Services - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Reimburses nondiscriming for the costs incurred by each school during the records, completing and filing reports, and provide School Lunch Salary Supplement - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944 TANCE FY 18 EOB (0) \$ 0 \$ 8,357,203 atory state approved preceding school your ing required educate (0) \$ 0 \$ 7,530,930	\$ 0 \$ 3,720,020,377 FY 19 REC (0) \$ 0 \$ 0 d nonpublic schools ear for maintaining ion related data. (0) \$ 0 \$ 0
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41	Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 19-697 NONPUBLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSIS EXPENDITURES: Required Services - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Reimburses nondiscrimin for the costs incurred by each school during the records, completing and filing reports, and provided School Lunch Salary Supplement - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides a salary supplement at eligible nonpublic schools.	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944 TANCE FY 18 EOB (0) \$ 0 \$ 8,357,203 atory state approved preceding school your ing required educate (0) \$ 0 \$ 7,530,930	\$ 0 \$ 3,720,020,377 FY 19 REC (0) \$ 0 \$ 0 d nonpublic schools ear for maintaining ion related data. (0) \$ 0 \$ 0
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42	Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 19-697 NONPUBLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSIS EXPENDITURES: Required Services - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Reimburses nondiscriming for the costs incurred by each school during the records, completing and filing reports, and provided School Lunch Salary Supplement - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides a salary supplement	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944 TANCE FY 18 EOB (0) \$ 0 \$ 8,357,203 atory state approved preceding school years are equired educated by the second state of the second state of the second seco	\$ 0 \$ 3,720,020,377 FY 19 REC (0) \$ 0 \$ 0 d nonpublic schools ear for maintaining ion related data. (0) \$ 0 \$ 0
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41	Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 19-697 NONPUBLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSIS EXPENDITURES: Required Services - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Reimburses nondiscrimin for the costs incurred by each school during the records, completing and filing reports, and provided School Lunch Salary Supplement - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides a salary supplement at eligible nonpublic schools. Textbook Administration -	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944 TANCE FY 18 EOB (0) \$ 0 \$ 8,357,203 atory state approved preceding school your ing required educate (0) \$ 0 \$ 7,530,930	\$ 0 \$ 3,720,020,377 FY 19 REC (0) \$ 0 \$ 0 d nonpublic schools ear for maintaining ion related data. (0) \$ 0 \$ 0
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43	Acquisitions/Major Repairs TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 19-697 NONPUBLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSIS EXPENDITURES: Required Services - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Reimburses nondiscriming for the costs incurred by each school during the records, completing and filing reports, and provided School Lunch Salary Supplement - Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Provides a salary supplement at eligible nonpublic schools. Textbook Administration - Authorized Positions	\$ 0 \$ 3,717,667,944 TANCE FY 18 EOB (0) \$ 0 \$ 8,357,203 atory state approved preceding school years in grequired educate (0) \$ 7,530,930 ent for nonpublic sch	\$ 0 \$ 3,720,020,377 FY 19 REC (0) \$ 0 \$ 0 \$ 0 d nonpublic schools ear for maintaining ion related data. (0) \$ 0 \$ 0 \$ 0

HLS 18RS-492 ENGROSSED

HB NO. 1

1 2 3	Program Description: Provides for the adminis systems that order and distribute school books and nonpublic schools.				•
4	Textbooks -				
5	Authorized Positions		(0)		(0)
6	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	2,911,843	\$	2,753,836
7	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
8	Program Description: Provides for the purch instruction for eligible nonpublic schools.	ase (of books and	other	materials of
10	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	18,971,841	\$	2,919,389
1 1	MEANG OF EDIANGE				
11	MEANS OF FINANCE				
12	(NONDISCRETIONARY):	Φ	2 011 042	Ф	2.752.026
13	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	2,911,843	<u>\$</u>	2,753,836
14	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
		Φ	2 011 942	¢	2752 926
15	(NONDISCRETIONARY):	<u> </u>	2,911,843	\$	2,753,836
16	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
17	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	16,059,998	\$	165,553
1 /	State General Land (Direct)	Ψ	10,037,770	Ψ	103,333
18	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
19	(DISCRETIONARY):	\$	16,059,998	\$	165,553
1,	(Bisciellion liner).	Ψ	10,000,000	Ψ	100,000
20	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
21	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
22	Operating Expenses	\$ \$	0	\$ \$	0
23	± ± ±	\$ \$	0	\$ \$	0
	Professional Services		•		
24	Other Charges	\$	18,971,841	\$	2,919,389
25	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
26	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	18,971,841	<u>\$</u>	2,919,389
27	Payable out of the State General Fund (Direct)				
28	to the Required Services Program			\$	4,178,602
				•	1,2 / 2,2 2
29	Payable out of the State General Fund (Direct)				
30	to the School Lunch Salary Supplement Program			\$	3,501,307
2.1					
31	19-699 SPECIAL SCHOOL DISTRICT				
32	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
33	Administration -		TTIOEOD		III) KEC
34	Authorized Positions		(3)		(3)
35	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	1,648,366	\$	1,746,751
36	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	1,048,300	\$ \$	0
30	Discretionary Expenditures	Ф	U	Ф	U
37 38 39	Program Description: Ensures adequate instrurelated services, provides and promotes professionato ensure compliance with State and Federal regulations.	ıl dev	elopment, and n		
40	Instruction -				
41	Authorized Positions		(89)		(80)
42	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	9,378,893	\$	8,399,910
43	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0

Program Description: Provides special education and related services to children with exceptionalities who are enrolled in state-operated programs and provides appropriate educational services to eligible children enrolled in state-operated mental health facilities.

	<u> </u>				
4	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	11,027,259	<u>\$</u>	10,146,661
5	MEANS OF FINANCE				
6	(NONDISCRETIONARY)				
7	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	6,909,811	\$	6,029,213
8	State General Fund by:				
9	Interagency Transfers	\$	3,291,289	\$	3,291,289
10	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	826,159	\$	826,159
11	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
12	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	11,027,259	\$	10,146,661
13	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
14	Personal Services	\$	9,778,350	\$	8,898,644
15	Operating Expenses	\$	412,717	\$	412,717
16	Professional Services	\$	208,430	\$	208,430
17	Other Charges	\$ \$	627,762	\$	626,870
18	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
19	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	11,027,259	<u>\$</u>	10,146,661
23 24	LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY H	EALT	H SCIENCES	CEN	JTFD
25 26	HEALTH CARE SERVI 19-610 LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY H HEALTH CARE SERVICES DIVISION	CES I	DIVISION		
25 26	19-610 LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY H HEALTH CARE SERVICES DIVISIO	CES I EALT N	DIVISION		
25 26 27	19-610 LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY H HEALTH CARE SERVICES DIVISION LALLIE KEMP REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTE	CES I EALT N	DIVISION TH SCIENCES		NTER
25 26 27 28	19-610 LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY H HEALTH CARE SERVICES DIVISION LALLIE KEMP REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTE Authorized Positions	CES I EALT N ER -	DIVISION TH SCIENCES (0)	S CEN	NTER (0)
25 26 27	19-610 LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY H HEALTH CARE SERVICES DIVISION LALLIE KEMP REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTE	CES I EALT N	DIVISION TH SCIENCES		NTER
25 26 27 28 29	19-610 LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY H HEALTH CARE SERVICES DIVISION LALLIE KEMP REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTE Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures	EALT N ER - \$ professit acute direct support	(0) 22,225,118 40,859,506 ionals teaching care hospital patient care patient care patient services. This	\$ CEN \$ \$	(0) 23,770,755 18,782,711 ital located in tes, including tesian services, ity is certified
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35	19-610 LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY H HEALTH CARE SERVICES DIVISION LALLIE KEMP REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTE Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Acute care allied health p Independence providing inpatient and outpatient emergency room and scheduled clinic services, medical support (ancillary) services, and general st triennially (for a three-year period) by the Joint Co	EALT N ER - \$ professit acute direct support	(0) 22,225,118 40,859,506 ionals teaching care hospital patient care patient care patient services. This	\$ CEN \$ \$	(0) 23,770,755 18,782,711 ital located in tes, including tesian services, ity is certified
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	19-610 LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY H HEALTH CARE SERVICES DIVISION LALLIE KEMP REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTE Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Acute care allied health p Independence providing inpatient and outpatient emergency room and scheduled clinic services, medical support (ancillary) services, and general s triennially (for a three-year period) by the Joint Co Organizations (JCAHO).	EALT N ER - \$ profess, t acute direct support	(0) 22,225,118 40,859,506 ionals teaching care hospital patient care patient care in the services. This ion on Accredit	\$ CEN \$ \$ hospi service physics facil ation	(0) 23,770,755 18,782,711 ital located in tes, including teian services, ity is certified to the althcare
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	19-610 LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY H HEALTH CARE SERVICES DIVISION LALLIE KEMP REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTE Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Acute care allied health p Independence providing inpatient and outpatient emergency room and scheduled clinic services, medical support (ancillary) services, and general s triennially (for a three-year period) by the Joint Co Organizations (JCAHO). TOTAL EXPENDITURES	EALT N ER - \$ profess, t acute direct support	(0) 22,225,118 40,859,506 ionals teaching care hospital patient care patient care in the services. This ion on Accredit	\$ CEN \$ \$ hospi service physics facil ation	(0) 23,770,755 18,782,711 ital located in tes, including teian services, ity is certified to the althcare
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37	19-610 LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY H HEALTH CARE SERVICES DIVISION LALLIE KEMP REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTE Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Acute care allied health p Independence providing inpatient and outpatient emergency room and scheduled clinic services, medical support (ancillary) services, and general s triennially (for a three-year period) by the Joint Co Organizations (JCAHO). TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE	EALT N ER - \$ profess, t acute direct support	(0) 22,225,118 40,859,506 ionals teaching care hospital patient care patient care in the services. This ion on Accredit	\$ CEN \$ \$ hospi service physics facil ation	(0) 23,770,755 18,782,711 ital located in tes, including teian services, ity is certified to the althcare
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37	19-610 LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY H HEALTH CARE SERVICES DIVISION LALLIE KEMP REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTE Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Acute care allied health p Independence providing inpatient and outpatient emergency room and scheduled clinic services, medical support (ancillary) services, and general s triennially (for a three-year period) by the Joint Co Organizations (JCAHO). TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY):	EALT N ER - \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	(0) 22,225,118 40,859,506 ionals teaching care hospital patient care patient care pitalion on Accredit	\$ SCEN \$ \$ \$ hospic service ohysics facilitation \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	(0) 23,770,755 18,782,711 ital located in tes, including teian services, ity is certified of Healthcare 42,553,466
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40	19-610 LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY H HEALTH CARE SERVICES DIVISION LALLIE KEMP REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTE Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Acute care allied health p Independence providing inpatient and outpatient emergency room and scheduled clinic services, medical support (ancillary) services, and general s triennially (for a three-year period) by the Joint Co Organizations (JCAHO). TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	EALT N ER - \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	(0) 22,225,118 40,859,506 ionals teaching care hospital patient care patient care pitalion on Accredit	\$ SCEN \$ \$ \$ hospic service ohysics facilitation \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	(0) 23,770,755 18,782,711 ital located in tes, including teian services, ity is certified of Healthcare 42,553,466
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41	19-610 LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY H HEALTH CARE SERVICES DIVISION LALLIE KEMP REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTE Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Acute care allied health p Independence providing inpatient and outpatient emergency room and scheduled clinic services, medical support (ancillary) services, and general striennially (for a three-year period) by the Joint Co- Organizations (JCAHO). TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	EALT N ER - \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	(0) 22,225,118 40,859,506 ionals teaching care hospital patient care posterion on Accreditation on Accreditation 20,317,202	\$ SCEN hospis service bhysics facil ation \$ \$ \$	(0) 23,770,755 18,782,711 ital located in tes, including the cian services, ity is certified to f Healthcare 42,553,466 21,862,839
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42	19-610 LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY H HEALTH CARE SERVICES DIVISION LALLIE KEMP REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTER Authorized Positions Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Acute care allied health pelindependence providing inpatient and outpatient emergency room and scheduled clinic services, medical support (ancillary) services, and general striennially (for a three-year period) by the Joint Conformations (JCAHO). TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Interagency Transfers	EALT N ER - \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	(0) 22,225,118 40,859,506 ionals teaching care hospital patient care patient care pot services. This ion on Accredit. 63,084,624 20,317,202 1,907,916	\$ SCEN Service shysics facilitation \$ \$ \$ \$	(0) 23,770,755 18,782,711 ital located in tes, including teian services, ity is certified of Healthcare 42,553,466 21,862,839 1,907,916

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$	4,110,704	\$	2,565,067
4	Interagency Transfers	\$	16,475,808	\$	2,061,874
5	Fees & Self-generated	\$	15,472,658	\$	9,355,434
6	Federal Funds	\$	4,800,336	\$	4,800,336
7 8	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	40,859,506	<u>\$</u>	18,782,711
9	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
10	Personal Services	\$	39,621,341	\$	27,700,198
11	Operating Expenses	\$	8,951,627	\$	5,527,022
12	Professional Services	\$	1,833,086	\$	790,324
13	Other Charges	\$	12,298,111	\$	8,434,636
14	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	380,459	\$	101,286
15	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	63,084,624	\$	42,553,466
		-	03,004,024	Ψ	12,333,400
16	SCHEDULE				
17	OTHER REQUIRE	EME	NTS		
18	20-451 LOCAL HOUSING OF STATE ADUL	T OF	FENDERS		
19	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
20	Local Housing of Adult Offenders				
21	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	156,242,544	\$	117,105,188
22	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
23 24 25 26 27 28	Program Description: Provides a safe and secun have been committed to state custody and are await Safety and Corrections (DPS&C), Corrections Ser state correctional institutions, the DPS&C-CS cont Sheriffs' Association and other local governing auth for housing offenders.	ing tr vices tinues	cansfer to the De (CS). Due to s tits partnership	eparti pace with	nent of Public limitations in the Louisiana
29	Transitional Work Program				
30	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	13,058,357	\$	11,787,383
31	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
32 33 34	Program Description: Provides housing, recreative ansitional work program participants housed throusoperative endeavor agreements with local sheright	ugh c			
35	Local Reentry Services				
36	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
37	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	5,900,000	\$	5,900,000
38 39	Program Description: Provides reentry service correctional facilities through contracts with local				
40	Criminal Justice Reinvestment Initiative				
41	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
42	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0

Program Description: The mission of the Criminal Justice Reinvestment Initiative Program 2 is to incentivize expansion of recidivism reduction programming and treatment services by 3 investing in reentry services, community supervision, educational and vocational 4 programming, transitional work programs and contracts with parish jails and other local 5 facilities. TOTAL EXPENDITURES 6 175,200,901 134,792,571 7 MEANS OF FINANCE 8 (NONDISCRETIONARY): 9 State General Fund (Direct) 169,300,901 128,892,571 10 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 11 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 169,300,901 128,892,571 12 MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): 13 State General Fund (Direct) 5,900,000 5,900,000 14 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 15 (DISCRETIONARY) 5,900,000 5,900,000 16 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 17 0 0 Personal Services \$ \$ \$ Operating Expenses \$ 18 0 0 \$ 19 **Professional Services** \$ 0 0 \$ \$ 20 175,200,901 134,792,571 Other Charges 21 Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ \$ 22 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 175,200,901 134,792,571 23 Payable out of the State General Fund (Direct) 24 to Local Housing of State Adult Offenders \$ 16,809,921 25 20-452 LOCAL HOUSING OF STATE JUVENILE OFFENDERS 26 **EXPENDITURES: FY 18 EOB FY 19 REC** 27 Local Housing of Juvenile Offenders 28 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ \$ 0 29 \$ **Discretionary Expenditures** 2,753,032 \$ 2,753,032 30 **Program Description:** Provides parish and local jail space for housing juvenile offenders 31 in state custody who are awaiting transfer to Corrections Services. 32 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 2,753,032 2,753,032 33 MEANS OF FINANCE 34 (NONDISCRETIONARY): 35 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 36 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 0 37 MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): 38 State General Fund (Direct) 2,753,032 2,753,032 39 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 40 (DISCRETIONARY) 2,753,032 2,753,032

Operating Expenses		HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
Operating Expenses	1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
Operating Expenses	2	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
Professional Services \$ 2,753,032 \$ 2,753,032						0
TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY \$ 2,753,032 \$ 2,753,032	4		\$	0		0
TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY \$ 2,753,032 \$ 2,753,032	5	Other Charges	\$	2,753,032		2,753,032
Section Sect	6	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
Sales Tax Dedications	7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	2,753,032	<u>\$</u>	2,753,032
Sales Tax Dedications	8	20-901 SALES TAX DEDICATIONS				
Sales Tax Dedications	9	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
Nondiscretionary Expenditures						
Program Description: Percentage of the hotel/motel tax collected in various parishes or cities which is used for economic development, tourism and economic development, construction, capital improvements and maintenance, and other local endeavors. Acadia Parish			\$	0	\$	0
14 cities which is used for economic development, tourism and economic development, construction, capital improvements and maintenance, and other local endeavors. 16 Acadia Parish \$ 97,244 \$ 97,244 17 Allen Parish \$ 215,871 \$ 215,871 18 Ascension Parish \$ 1,250,000 \$ 1,250,000 19 Avoyelles Parish \$ 120,053 \$ 120,053 20 Baker \$ 39,499 \$ 39,499 21 Beauregard Parish \$ 105,278 \$ 105,278 22 Bienville Parish \$ 31,277 \$ 27,527 23 Bossier/Caddo Parishes - Shreveport-Bossier Convention and Tourist Bureau \$ 557,032 \$ 557,032 24 Bossier/Caddo Parishes - Shreveport Riverfront and \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 25 Convention Center \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 26 Caldob Parish - Shreveport Riverfront and \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 27 Convention Center \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 28 Calcasicu Parish - Shreveport Riverfront and \$ 1,192,593 \$ 1,292,593			\$	49,672,203		49,104,555
17 Allen Parish \$ 215,871 \$ 215,871 18 Ascension Parish \$ 1,250,000 \$ 1,250,000 19 Avoyelles Parish \$ 120,053 \$ 120,053 20 Baker \$ 39,499 \$ 39,499 21 Beauregard Parish \$ 105,278 \$ 105,278 22 Bienville Parish \$ 31,277 \$ 27,527 23 Bossier Parish \$ 1,874,272 \$ 1,874,272 24 Bossier/Caddo Parishes - Shreveport-Bossier \$ 557,032 \$ 557,032 25 Convention and Tourist Bureau \$ 557,032 \$ 557,032 26 Caddo Parish - Shreveport Riverfront and \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 27 Convention Center \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 28 Calcasieu Parish - West Calcasieu \$ 1,192,593 \$ 1,292,593 30 Calcasieu Parish - City of Lake Charles \$ 1,158,003 \$ 1,158,003 31 Caldwell Parish of Caldwell, Inc. \$ 169 \$ 169 33 Cameron Parish Police Jury \$ 19,597 \$ 19,597 34 Claiborne Parish - Town of Homer \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782	14	cities which is used for economic developmen	ıt, tour	ism and econ	omic	development,
17 Allen Parish \$ 215,871 \$ 215,871 18 Ascension Parish \$ 1,250,000 \$ 1,250,000 19 Avoyelles Parish \$ 120,053 \$ 120,053 20 Baker \$ 39,499 \$ 39,499 21 Beauregard Parish \$ 105,278 \$ 105,278 22 Bienville Parish \$ 31,277 \$ 27,527 23 Bossier Parish \$ 1,874,272 \$ 1,874,272 24 Bossier/Caddo Parishes - Shreveport-Bossier \$ 557,032 \$ 557,032 25 Convention and Tourist Bureau \$ 557,032 \$ 557,032 26 Caddo Parish - Shreveport Riverfront and \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 28 Calcasieu Parish - West Calcasieu \$ 1,192,593 \$ 1,797,408 29 Community Center \$ 1,192,593 \$ 1,292,593 30 Calcasieu Parish - City of Lake Charles \$ 1,158,003 \$ 1,158,003 31 Caldwell Parish - Industrial Development Board \$ 169 \$ 169 32 of the Parish of Caldwell, Inc. \$ 169 \$ 169 33 Cameron Parish Police Jury \$ 17,58 \$ 17	16	Acadia Parish	\$	97,244	\$	97,244
18 Ascension Parish \$ 1,250,000 \$ 1,250,000 19 Avoyelles Parish \$ 120,053 \$ 120,053 20 Baker \$ 39,499 \$ 39,499 21 Beauregard Parish \$ 105,278 \$ 105,278 22 Bienville Parish \$ 31,277 \$ 27,527 23 Bossier Parish \$ 1,874,272 \$ 1,874,272 24 Bossier/Caddo Parishes - Shreveport-Bossier \$ 557,032 \$ 557,032 25 Convention and Tourist Bureau \$ 557,032 \$ 557,032 26 Caddo Parish - Shreveport Riverfront and \$ 557,032 \$ 557,032 27 Convention Center \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 28 Calcasieu Parish - West Calcasieu \$ 1,192,593 \$ 1,292,593 30 Calcasieu Parish - City of Lake Charles \$ 1,192,593 \$ 1,292,593 31 Caldwell Parish - Industrial Development Board of the Parish of Caldwell, Inc. \$ 169 \$ 1,58,003 \$ 1,158,003 \$ 1,158,003 32 Cameron Parish Police Jury \$ 19,597 \$ 19,597 \$ 19,597	17	Allen Parish		215,871	\$	215,871
19	18	Ascension Parish	\$	1,250,000	\$	1,250,000
23 Bossier Parish \$ 1,874,272 \$ 1,874,272 24 Bossier/Caddo Parishes - Shreveport-Bossier \$ 557,032 \$ 557,032 25 Convention and Tourist Bureau \$ 557,032 \$ 557,032 26 Caddo Parish - Shreveport Riverfront and \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 27 Convention Center \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 28 Calcasieu Parish - West Calcasieu \$ 1,192,593 \$ 1,292,593 30 Calcasieu Parish - City of Lake Charles \$ 1,158,003 \$ 1,158,003 31 Caldwell Parish - Industrial Development Board \$ 169 \$ 169 32 of the Parish of Caldwell, Inc. \$ 169 \$ 169 33 Cameron Parish Police Jury \$ 19,597 \$ 19,597 34 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782 35 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 36 Concordia Parish \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 37 Desoto Parish Tourism Commission \$ 148,315 \$ 148,315 38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riversi	19	Avoyelles Parish	\$	120,053	\$	120,053
23 Bossier Parish \$ 1,874,272 \$ 1,874,272 24 Bossier/Caddo Parishes - Shreveport-Bossier \$ 557,032 \$ 557,032 25 Convention and Tourist Bureau \$ 557,032 \$ 557,032 26 Caddo Parish - Shreveport Riverfront and \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 27 Convention Center \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 28 Calcasieu Parish - West Calcasieu \$ 1,192,593 \$ 1,292,593 30 Calcasieu Parish - City of Lake Charles \$ 1,158,003 \$ 1,158,003 31 Caldwell Parish - Industrial Development Board \$ 169 \$ 169 32 of the Parish of Caldwell, Inc. \$ 169 \$ 169 33 Cameron Parish Police Jury \$ 19,597 \$ 19,597 34 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782 35 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 36 Concordia Parish \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 37 Desoto Parish Tourism Commission \$ 148,315 \$ 148,315 38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riversi	20		\$	39,499		39,499
23 Bossier Parish \$ 1,874,272 \$ 1,874,272 24 Bossier/Caddo Parishes - Shreveport-Bossier \$ 557,032 \$ 557,032 25 Convention and Tourist Bureau \$ 557,032 \$ 557,032 26 Caddo Parish - Shreveport Riverfront and \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 27 Convention Center \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 28 Calcasieu Parish - West Calcasieu \$ 1,192,593 \$ 1,292,593 30 Calcasieu Parish - City of Lake Charles \$ 1,158,003 \$ 1,158,003 31 Caldwell Parish - Industrial Development Board \$ 169 \$ 169 32 of the Parish of Caldwell, Inc. \$ 169 \$ 169 33 Cameron Parish Police Jury \$ 19,597 \$ 19,597 34 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782 35 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 36 Concordia Parish \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 37 Desoto Parish Tourism Commission \$ 148,315 \$ 148,315 38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riversi	21	Beauregard Parish	\$	105,278		105,278
24 Bossier/Caddo Parishes - Shreveport-Bossier 25 Convention and Tourist Bureau \$ 557,032 \$ 557,032 26 Caddo Parish - Shreveport Riverfront and \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 27 Convention Center \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 28 Calcasieu Parish - West Calcasieu \$ 1,192,593 \$ 1,292,593 30 Calcasieu Parish - City of Lake Charles \$ 1,158,003 \$ 1,158,003 31 Caldwell Parish - Industrial Development Board \$ 169 \$ 169 32 of the Parish of Caldwell, Inc. \$ 169 \$ 169 33 Cameron Parish Police Jury \$ 19,597 \$ 19,597 34 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782 35 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782 36 Concordia Parish \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 37 Desoto Parish Tourism Commission \$ 148,315 \$ 148,315 38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riverside Centroplex \$ 1,249,308 \$ 1,249,308 39 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 1,287,936 <td>22</td> <td>Bienville Parish</td> <td>\$</td> <td>31,277</td> <td></td> <td>27,527</td>	22	Bienville Parish	\$	31,277		27,527
25 Convention and Tourist Bureau \$ 557,032 \$ 557,032 26 Caddo Parish - Shreveport Riverfront and 27 Convention Center \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 28 Calcasieu Parish - West Calcasieu \$ 1,192,593 \$ 1,292,593 30 Calcasieu Parish - City of Lake Charles \$ 1,158,003 \$ 1,158,003 31 Caldwell Parish - Industrial Development Board \$ 169 \$ 169 32 of the Parish of Caldwell, Inc. \$ 169 \$ 169 33 Cameron Parish Police Jury \$ 19,597 \$ 19,597 34 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 517 \$ 517 35 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782 36 Concordia Parish \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 37 Desoto Parish Tourism Commission \$ 148,315 \$ 148,315 38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riverside Centroplex \$ 1,249,308 \$ 1,249,308 39 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 41 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 1,287,936 \$ 1,287,936	23	Bossier Parish	\$	1,874,272	\$	1,874,272
26 Caddo Parish - Shreveport Riverfront and 27 Convention Center \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 28 Calcasieu Parish - West Calcasieu 29 Community Center \$ 1,192,593 \$ 1,292,593 30 Calcasieu Parish - City of Lake Charles \$ 1,158,003 \$ 1,158,003 31 Caldwell Parish - Industrial Development Board \$ 169 \$ 169 32 of the Parish of Caldwell, Inc. \$ 169 \$ 169 33 Cameron Parish Police Jury \$ 19,597 \$ 19,597 34 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 517 \$ 517 35 Claiborne Parish - Town of Homer \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782 36 Concordia Parish \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 37 Desoto Parish Tourism Commission \$ 148,315 \$ 148,315 38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riverside Centroplex \$ 1,249,308 \$ 1,249,308 39 East Baton Rouge Parish - Community \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 41 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 1,287,936 \$ 1,287,936 42 East Carroll Parish \$ 7,158 \$ 7,158	24	Bossier/Caddo Parishes - Shreveport-Bossier				
27 Convention Center \$ 1,867,231 \$ 1,797,408 28 Calcasieu Parish - West Calcasieu 29 Community Center \$ 1,192,593 \$ 1,292,593 30 Calcasieu Parish - City of Lake Charles \$ 1,158,003 \$ 1,158,003 31 Caldwell Parish - Lindustrial Development Board \$ 169 \$ 169 32 of the Parish of Caldwell, Inc. \$ 169 \$ 169 33 Cameron Parish Police Jury \$ 17 \$ 517 34 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 517 \$ 517 35 Claiborne Parish - Town of Homer \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782 36 Concordia Parish \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 37 Desoto Parish Tourism Commission \$ 148,315 \$ 148,315 38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riverside Centroplex \$ 1,249,308 \$ 1,249,308 39 East Baton Rouge Parish - Community \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 40 Improvement \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 41 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 7,158 \$ 7,158 42 East Carroll Parish \$ 2,693 \$ 2,693	25	Convention and Tourist Bureau	\$	557,032	\$	557,032
28 Calcasieu Parish - West Calcasieu 29 Community Center \$ 1,192,593 \$ 1,292,593 30 Calcasieu Parish - City of Lake Charles \$ 1,158,003 \$ 1,158,003 31 Caldwell Parish - Industrial Development Board 32 of the Parish of Caldwell, Inc. \$ 169 \$ 169 33 Cameron Parish Police Jury \$ 19,597 \$ 19,597 34 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 517 \$ 517 35 Claiborne Parish - Town of Homer \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782 36 Concordia Parish \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 37 Desoto Parish Tourism Commission \$ 148,315 \$ 148,315 38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riverside Centroplex \$ 1,249,308 \$ 1,249,308 39 East Baton Rouge Parish - Community \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 41 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 1,287,936 \$ 1,287,936 42 East Carroll Parish \$ 7,158 \$ 7,158 43 East Feliciana Parish \$ 2,693 \$ 2,693 44 Evangeline Parish \$ 43,071 \$ 43,071 45 Fra	26	Caddo Parish - Shreveport Riverfront and				
29 Community Center \$ 1,192,593 \$ 1,292,593 30 Calcasieu Parish - City of Lake Charles \$ 1,158,003 \$ 1,158,003 31 Caldwell Parish - Industrial Development Board \$ 169 \$ 169 32 of the Parish of Caldwell, Inc. \$ 169 \$ 169 33 Cameron Parish Police Jury \$ 19,597 \$ 19,597 34 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 517 \$ 517 35 Claiborne Parish - Town of Homer \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782 36 Concordia Parish \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 37 Desoto Parish Tourism Commission \$ 148,315 \$ 148,315 38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riverside Centroplex \$ 1,249,308 \$ 1,249,308 39 East Baton Rouge Parish - Community \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 41 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 1,287,936 \$ 1,287,936 42 East Feliciana Parish \$ 7,158 \$ 7,158 43 East Feliciana Parish \$ 2,693 \$ 2,693 44 Evangeline Parish \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 45 Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism <td>27</td> <td>Convention Center</td> <td>\$</td> <td>1,867,231</td> <td>\$</td> <td>1,797,408</td>	27	Convention Center	\$	1,867,231	\$	1,797,408
30 Calcasieu Parish - City of Lake Charles \$ 1,158,003 \$ 1,158,003 31 Caldwell Parish - Industrial Development Board 32 of the Parish of Caldwell, Inc. \$ 169 \$ 169 33 Cameron Parish Police Jury \$ 19,597 \$ 19,597 34 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 517 \$ 517 35 Claiborne Parish - Town of Homer \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782 36 Concordia Parish \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 37 Desoto Parish Tourism Commission \$ 148,315 \$ 148,315 38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riverside Centroplex \$ 1,249,308 \$ 1,249,308 39 East Baton Rouge Parish - Community \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 40 Improvement \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 41 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 1,287,936 \$ 1,287,936 42 East Feliciana Parish \$ 7,158 \$ 7,158 43 East Feliciana Parish \$ 43,071 \$ 43,071 45 Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 46 Commission \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007	28	Calcasieu Parish - West Calcasieu				
31 Caldwell Parish - Industrial Development Board 32 of the Parish of Caldwell, Inc. \$ 169 \$ 169 33 Cameron Parish Police Jury \$ 19,597 \$ 19,597 34 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 517 \$ 517 35 Claiborne Parish - Town of Homer \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782 36 Concordia Parish \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 37 Desoto Parish Tourism Commission \$ 148,315 \$ 148,315 38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riverside Centroplex \$ 1,249,308 \$ 1,249,308 39 East Baton Rouge Parish - Community \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 40 Improvement \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 41 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 1,287,936 \$ 1,287,936 42 East Carroll Parish \$ 7,158 \$ 7,158 43 East Feliciana Parish \$ 2,693 \$ 2,693 44 Evangeline Parish \$ 43,071 \$ 43,071 45 Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 46 Commission \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 47 <td>29</td> <td>Community Center</td> <td>\$</td> <td>1,192,593</td> <td>\$</td> <td>1,292,593</td>	29	Community Center	\$	1,192,593	\$	1,292,593
32 of the Parish of Caldwell, Inc. \$ 169 \$ 169 33 Cameron Parish Police Jury \$ 19,597 \$ 19,597 34 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 517 \$ 517 35 Claiborne Parish - Town of Homer \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782 36 Concordia Parish \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 37 Desoto Parish Tourism Commission \$ 148,315 \$ 148,315 38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riverside Centroplex \$ 1,249,308 \$ 1,249,308 39 East Baton Rouge Parish - Community \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 40 Improvement \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 41 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 1,287,936 \$ 1,287,936 42 East Carroll Parish \$ 7,158 \$ 7,158 43 East Feliciana Parish \$ 2,693 \$ 2,693 44 Evangeline Parish \$ 43,071 \$ 43,071 45 Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 46 Commission \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 47 Grant Parish Police Jury \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007	30	Calcasieu Parish - City of Lake Charles	\$	1,158,003	\$	1,158,003
33 Cameron Parish Police Jury \$ 19,597 \$ 19,597 34 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 517 \$ 517 35 Claiborne Parish - Town of Homer \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782 36 Concordia Parish \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 37 Desoto Parish Tourism Commission \$ 148,315 \$ 148,315 38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riverside Centroplex \$ 1,249,308 \$ 1,249,308 39 East Baton Rouge Parish - Community \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 40 Improvement \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 41 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 1,287,936 \$ 1,287,936 42 East Carroll Parish \$ 7,158 \$ 7,158 43 East Feliciana Parish \$ 2,693 \$ 2,693 44 Evangeline Parish \$ 43,071 \$ 43,071 45 Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 46 Commission \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007 48 Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission \$ 424,794 \$ 424,794	31	Caldwell Parish - Industrial Development Board				
34 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 517 \$ 517 35 Claiborne Parish - Town of Homer \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782 36 Concordia Parish \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 37 Desoto Parish Tourism Commission \$ 148,315 \$ 148,315 38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riverside Centroplex \$ 1,249,308 \$ 1,249,308 39 East Baton Rouge Parish - Community \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 40 Improvement \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 41 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 1,287,936 \$ 1,287,936 42 East Carroll Parish \$ 7,158 \$ 7,158 43 East Feliciana Parish \$ 2,693 \$ 2,693 44 Evangeline Parish \$ 43,071 \$ 43,071 45 Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 46 Commission \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 47 Grant Parish Police Jury \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007 48 Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission \$ 424,794 \$ 424,794	32	of the Parish of Caldwell, Inc.	\$	169	\$	169
34 Claiborne Parish Police Jury \$ 517 \$ 517 35 Claiborne Parish - Town of Homer \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782 36 Concordia Parish \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 37 Desoto Parish Tourism Commission \$ 148,315 \$ 148,315 38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riverside Centroplex \$ 1,249,308 \$ 1,249,308 39 East Baton Rouge Parish - Community \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 40 Improvement \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 41 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 1,287,936 \$ 1,287,936 42 East Carroll Parish \$ 7,158 \$ 7,158 43 East Feliciana Parish \$ 2,693 \$ 2,693 44 Evangeline Parish \$ 43,071 \$ 43,071 45 Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 46 Commission \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 47 Grant Parish Police Jury \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007 48 Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission \$ 424,794 \$ 424,794	33	Cameron Parish Police Jury	\$	19,597	\$	19,597
35 Claiborne Parish - Town of Homer \$ 18,782 \$ 18,782 36 Concordia Parish \$ 87,738 \$ 87,738 37 Desoto Parish Tourism Commission \$ 148,315 \$ 148,315 38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riverside Centroplex \$ 1,249,308 \$ 1,249,308 39 East Baton Rouge Parish - Community \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 40 Improvement \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 41 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 1,287,936 \$ 1,287,936 42 East Carroll Parish \$ 7,158 \$ 7,158 43 East Feliciana Parish \$ 2,693 \$ 2,693 44 Evangeline Parish \$ 43,071 \$ 43,071 45 Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 46 Commission \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 47 Grant Parish Police Jury \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007 48 Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission \$ 424,794 \$ 424,794	34	Claiborne Parish Police Jury		517	\$	517
37 Desoto Parish Tourism Commission \$ 148,315 \$ 148,315 38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riverside Centroplex \$ 1,249,308 \$ 1,249,308 39 East Baton Rouge Parish - Community \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 40 Improvement \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 41 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 1,287,936 \$ 1,287,936 42 East Carroll Parish \$ 7,158 \$ 7,158 43 East Feliciana Parish \$ 2,693 \$ 2,693 44 Evangeline Parish \$ 43,071 \$ 43,071 45 Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 46 Commission \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 47 Grant Parish Police Jury \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007 48 Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission \$ 424,794 \$ 424,794	35	Claiborne Parish - Town of Homer	\$	18,782		18,782
38 East Baton Rouge Parish Riverside Centroplex \$ 1,249,308 \$ 1,249,308 39 East Baton Rouge Parish - Community 40 Improvement \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 41 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 1,287,936 \$ 1,287,936 42 East Carroll Parish \$ 7,158 \$ 7,158 43 East Feliciana Parish \$ 2,693 \$ 2,693 44 Evangeline Parish \$ 43,071 \$ 43,071 45 Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism 46 Commission \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 47 Grant Parish Police Jury \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007 48 Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission \$ 424,794 \$ 424,794	36	Concordia Parish		87,738	\$	87,738
39 East Baton Rouge Parish - Community 40 Improvement \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 41 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 1,287,936 \$ 1,287,936 42 East Carroll Parish \$ 7,158 \$ 7,158 43 East Feliciana Parish \$ 2,693 \$ 2,693 44 Evangeline Parish \$ 43,071 \$ 43,071 45 Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 46 Commission \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 47 Grant Parish Police Jury \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007 48 Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission \$ 424,794 \$ 424,794	37	Desoto Parish Tourism Commission	\$	148,315	\$	148,315
40 Improvement \$ 2,575,872 \$ 2,575,872 41 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 1,287,936 \$ 1,287,936 42 East Carroll Parish \$ 7,158 \$ 7,158 43 East Feliciana Parish \$ 2,693 \$ 2,693 44 Evangeline Parish \$ 43,071 \$ 43,071 45 Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism 46 Commission \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 47 Grant Parish Police Jury \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007 48 Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission \$ 424,794 \$ 424,794	38	East Baton Rouge Parish Riverside Centroplex	\$	1,249,308	\$	1,249,308
41 East Baton Rouge Parish \$ 1,287,936 \$ 1,287,936 42 East Carroll Parish \$ 7,158 \$ 7,158 43 East Feliciana Parish \$ 2,693 \$ 2,693 44 Evangeline Parish \$ 43,071 \$ 43,071 45 Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism 46 Commission \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 47 Grant Parish Police Jury \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007 48 Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission \$ 424,794 \$ 424,794	39	East Baton Rouge Parish - Community				
42 East Carroll Parish \$ 7,158 \$ 7,158 43 East Feliciana Parish \$ 2,693 \$ 2,693 44 Evangeline Parish \$ 43,071 \$ 43,071 45 Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism 46 Commission \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 47 Grant Parish Police Jury \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007 48 Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission \$ 424,794 \$ 424,794	40	Improvement	\$	2,575,872	\$	2,575,872
43 East Feliciana Parish \$ 2,693 \$ 2,693 44 Evangeline Parish \$ 43,071 \$ 43,071 45 Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism 46 Commission \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 47 Grant Parish Police Jury \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007 48 Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission \$ 424,794 \$ 424,794	41	East Baton Rouge Parish	\$	1,287,936	\$	1,287,936
44 Evangeline Parish \$ 43,071 \$ 43,071 45 Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism 46 Commission \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 47 Grant Parish Police Jury \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007 48 Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission \$ 424,794 \$ 424,794	42	East Carroll Parish	\$	7,158	\$	7,158
45 Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism 46 Commission \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 47 Grant Parish Police Jury \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007 48 Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission \$ 424,794 \$ 424,794	43	East Feliciana Parish	\$	2,693	\$	2,693
46 Commission \$ 33,811 \$ 33,811 47 Grant Parish Police Jury \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007 48 Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission \$ 424,794 \$ 424,794	44	Evangeline Parish	\$	43,071	\$	43,071
47 Grant Parish Police Jury \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007 48 Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission \$ 424,794 \$ 424,794	45	Franklin Parish - Franklin Parish Tourism				
47 Grant Parish Police Jury \$ 2,007 \$ 2,007 48 Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission \$ 424,794 \$ 424,794	46	Commission		33,811		33,811
48 Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission \$ 424,794 \$ 424,794	47	Grant Parish Police Jury	\$	2,007	\$	2,007
49 Iherville Parish \$ 116.858 \$ 116.858	48	Iberia Parish - Iberia Parish Tourist Commission		424,794		424,794
$\psi = 110,000 \psi = 110,000$	49	Iberville Parish	\$	116,858	\$	116,858
50 Jackson Parish - Jackson Parish Tourism	50	Jackson Parish - Jackson Parish Tourism				•
	51	Commission		27,775	\$	27,775
52 Jefferson Parish \$ 3,246,138 \$ 3,096,138	52	Jefferson Parish	\$	3,246,138		3,096,138
53 Jefferson Parish - City of Gretna \$ 118,389 \$ 118,389	53	Jefferson Parish - City of Gretna	\$	118,389	\$	118,389

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	Grand Isle Tourism Commission				
2	Enterprise Account	\$	28,295	\$	28,295
3	Jefferson Davis Parish - Jefferson Davis Parish				
4	Tourist Commission	\$ \$	155,131	\$	155,131
5	Lafayette Parish		3,140,101	\$	3,140,101
6	Lafourche ARC	\$	344,734	\$	344,734
7	Lafourche Parish - Lafourche Parish Tourist				
8	Commission	\$	349,984	\$	349,984
9	LaSalle Parish - LaSalle Economic Development				
10	District/Jena Cultural Center	\$	21,791	\$	21,791
11	Lincoln Parish - Ruston-Lincoln Convention	Ф	262.420	Ф	262.420
12	Visitors Bureau	\$	262,429	\$	262,429
13	Lincoln Parish - Municipalities of Choudrant,				
14	Dubach, Simsboro, Grambling, Ruston,	Φ	259 402	¢	259 402
15 16	and Vienna Livingston Period Livingston Period Tourist	\$	258,492	\$	258,492
17	Livingston Parish - Livingston Parish Tourist				
18	Commission and Livingston Economic Development Council	Φ	332,516	Φ	332,516
19	Madison Parish	\$ \$	34,326	\$ \$	34,326
20	Morehouse Parish	\$ \$	40,972	\$ \$	40,972
21	Morehouse Parish - City of Bastrop	\$ \$	40,372	\$ \$	40,372
22	Natchitoches Parish - Natchitoches	Φ	40,337	φ	40,337
23	Historic District Development Commission	\$	319,165	\$	319,165
24	Natchitoches Parish - Natchitoches Parish Tourist	Ψ	317,103	Ψ	319,103
25	Commission	\$	107,463	\$	107,463
26	New Orleans Area Tourism and Economic	Ψ	107,403	Ψ	107,403
27	Development Development	\$	253,789	\$	466
28	Orleans Parish – City of New Orleans Short Term	Ψ	233,703	Ψ	100
29	Rental Administration	\$	2,000,000	\$	2,000,000
30	Orleans Parish - N.O. Metro Convention and	Ψ	2,000,000	Ψ	2,000,000
31	Visitors Bureau	\$	10,900,000	\$	11,200,000
32	Ernest N. Morial Convention Center, Phase IV	*	. , ,	*	,,
33	Expansion Project Fund	\$	2,000,000	\$	2,000,000
34	Ouachita Parish - Monroe-West Monroe		, ,		, ,
35	Convention and Visitors Bureau	\$	1,552,486	\$	1,552,486
36	Plaquemines Parish	\$	228,102	\$	228,102
37	Pointe Coupee Parish	\$ \$	40,281	\$	40,281
38	Rapides Parish - Coliseum	\$	74,178	\$	74,178
39	City of Pineville - Economic Development	\$	222,535	\$	222,535
40	Rapides Parish – Alexandria Economic				
41	Development	\$	370,891	\$	370,891
42	Rapides Parish - Alexandria/Pineville Area				
43	Convention and Visitors Bureau	\$	250,000	\$	242,310
44	Rapides Parish - Alexandria/Pineville				
45	Exhibition Hall	\$	250,417	\$	250,417
46	Red River Parish	\$	34,733	\$	34,733
47	Richland Parish	\$	116,715	\$	116,715
48	River Parishes (St. John the Baptist, St. James,				
49	and St. Charles Parishes)	\$	201,547	\$	201,547
50	Sabine Parish - Sabine Parish Tourist and	Φ	172 202	Φ	172 202
51	Recreation Commission	\$	172,203	\$	172,203
52 53	St. Bernard Parish	\$	116,399	\$	116,399
53 54	St. Charles Parish Council	\$	229,222	\$	229,222
54 55	St. James Parish St. Jahn the Parish St. Jahn the Parish	\$	30,756	\$	30,756
55 56	St. John the Baptist Parish - St. John the Baptist	¢	220.027	c	220.027
56 57	Conv. Facility	\$ \$	329,036	\$ \$	329,036
57 58	St. Landry Parish St. Martin Parish - St. Martin Parish Tourist	Ф	373,159	Þ	373,159
58 59	St. Martin Parish - St. Martin Parish Tourist Commission	\$	172,179	\$	172,179
של	Commission	φ	1/4,1/9	Ф	1/2,1/9

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1	St. Mary Parish - St. Mary Parish Tourist				
2 3	Commission St. Tammany Parish - St. Tammany Parish	\$	1,011,839	\$	601,747
4	Tourist and Convention Commission/				
5	St. Tammany Parish Development District	\$	1,859,500	\$	1,859,500
6	Tangipahoa Parish	\$	175,760	\$	175,760
7	Tangipahoa Parish - Tangipahoa Parish Tourist				
8	Commission	\$	522,008	\$	522,008
9	Tensas Parish	\$	1,941	\$	1,941
10	Terrebonne Parish - Houma Area Convention				
11	and Visitors Bureau/Houma Area Downtown	Ф	572 447	Φ	572 447
12	Development Corporation	\$	573,447	\$	573,447
13 14	Terrebonne Parish - Houma Area Convention and Visitors Bureau	¢	627 015	Φ	561 015
15	Union Parish – Union Parish Tourist Commission	\$ \$	637,815 27,232	\$	564,845 27,232
16	Vermilion Parish	\$ \$	114,843	\$ \$	114,843
17	Vernon Parish	\$ \$	428,272	\$ \$	428,272
18	Washington Parish - Economic Development	Ψ	720,272	Ψ	720,272
19	and Tourism	\$	14,486	\$	14,486
20	Washington Parish - Washington Parish Tourist	Ψ	14,400	Ψ	14,400
21	Commission	\$	43,025	\$	43,025
22	Washington Parish - Infrastructure and Park	4	,,,=	4	.5,020
23	Projects	\$	50,000	\$	50,000
24	Webster Parish - Webster Parish Convention &	·	,	·	,
25	Visitors Commission	\$	170,769	\$	170,769
26	West Baton Rouge Parish	\$	515,436	\$	515,436
27	West Carroll Parish	\$	17,076	\$	17,076
28	West Feliciana Parish - St. Francisville	\$	178,424	\$	178,424
29	Winn Parish - Greater Winn Parish Development		·		
30	Corporation for the Louisiana Political				
31	Museum & Hall of Fame	\$	56,665	\$	56,665
32	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	49,672,203	<u>\$</u>	49,104,555
33	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY):			
34	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
35	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	0	\$	0
	(<u></u>		<u> </u>	
36	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
37	State General Fund by:				
38	Statutory Dedications:	Φ.	07.044	Φ.	07.044
39	Acadia Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund	\$	97,244	\$	97,244
40	(R.S. 47:302.22)	Ф	215.071	Φ	217.071
41 42	Allen Parish Capital Improvements Fund	\$	215,871	\$	215,871
42	(R.S. 47:302.36, 322.7, 332.28) Ascension Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund	\$	1,250,000	\$	1,250,000
44	(R.S. 47:302.21)	Ф	1,230,000	Ф	1,230,000
45	Avoyelles Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund	\$	120,053	\$	120,053
46	(R.S. 47:302.6, 322.29, 332.21)	Ψ	120,033	Ψ	120,033
47	Baker Economic Development Fund	\$	39,499	\$	39,499
48	(R.S. 47:302.50, 322.42, 332.48)	4	C2,.22	4	25,.55
49	Beauregard Parish Community				
50	Improvement Fund	\$	105,278	\$	105,278
51	(R.S. 47:302.24, 322.8, 332.12)		,		,
52	Bienville Parish Tourism and Economic				
53	Development Fund	\$	31,277	\$	27,527
54	(R.S. 47:302.51, 322.43 and 332.49)				

	HLS 18RS-492		<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3	Bossier City Riverfront and Civic Center Fund (R.S. 47:332.7)	\$ 1,874,272	\$	1,874,272
4 5 6	Shreveport-Bossier City Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:322.30)	\$ 557,032	\$	557,032
7 8 9	Shreveport Riverfront and Convention Center and Independence Stadium Fund	\$ 1,867,231	\$	1,797,408
10 11 12	(R.S. 47:302.2, 332.6) West Calcasieu Community Center Fund (R.S. 47:302.12, 322.11, 332.30)	\$ 1,192,593	\$	1,292,593
13 14	Lake Charles Civic Center Fund (R.S. 47:322.11, 332.30)	\$ 1,158,003	\$	1,158,003
15 16 17	Caldwell Parish Economic Development Fund (R.S. 47:322.36)	\$ 169	\$	169
18 19 20	Cameron Parish Tourism Development Fund (R.S. 47:302.25, 322.12, 332.31)	\$ 19,597	\$	19,597
21 22 23	Claiborne Parish Tourism and Economic Development Fund (R.S. 47:302.52,)	\$ 517	\$	517
24 25 26	Town of Homer Economic Development Fund (R.S. 47:302.42, 322.22, 332.37)	\$ 18,782	\$	18,782
27 28 29	Concordia Parish Economic Development Fund (D. S. 47:202-52, 222-45, 222-51)	\$ 87,738	\$	87,738
30 31	(R.S. 47:302.53, 322.45, 332.51) DeSoto Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:302.39)	\$ 148,315	\$	148,315
32 33 34	East Baton Rouge Parish Riverside Centroplex Fund (R.S. 47:332.2)	\$ 1,249,308	\$	1,249,308
35 36 37	East Baton Rouge Parish Community Improvement Fund (R.S. 47:302.29)	\$ 2,575,872	\$	2,575,872
38 39 40	East Baton Rouge Parish Enhancement Fund (R.S. 47:322.9)	\$ 1,287,936	\$	1,287,936
41 42 43	East Carroll Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:302.32, 322.3, 332.26)	\$ 7,158	\$	7,158
44 45	East Feliciana Tourist Commission Fund (R.S. 47:302.47, 322.27, 332.42)	\$ 2,693	\$	2,693
46 47	Evangeline Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:302.49, 322.41, 332.47)	\$ 43,071	\$	43,071
48 49	Franklin Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:302.34)	\$ 33,811	\$	33,811
50 51 52	Grant Parish Economic Development Fund (R.S. 47:302.55)	\$ 2,007	\$	2,007
53 54	Iberia Parish Tourist Commission Fund (R.S. 47:302.13)	\$ 424,794	\$	424,794
55 56	Iberville Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:332.18)	\$ 116,858	\$	116,858
57 58 59	Jackson Parish Economic Development and Tourism Fund (R.S. 47: 302.35)	\$ 27,775	\$	27,775

	HLS 18RS-492		<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2	Jefferson Parish Convention Center Fund (R.S. 47:322.34, 332.1)	\$ 3,246,138	\$	3,096,138
2 3 4 5 6 7 8	Jefferson Parish Convention Center Fund - Gretna Tourist Commission Enterprise Account (R.S. 47:322.34, 332.1) Jefferson Parish Convention Center Fund -Town of Grand Isle Tourist	\$ 118,389	\$	118,389
9 10 11	Commission Enterprise Account (R.S. 47:322.34, 332.1) Jefferson Davis Parish Visitor Enterprise	\$ 28,295	\$	28,295
12 13	Fund (R.S. 47:302.38, 322.14, 332.32)	\$ 155,131	\$	155,131
14 15	Lafayette Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:302.18, 322.28, 332.9)	\$ 3,140,101	\$	3,140,101
16 17	Lafourche Parish Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:302.19)	\$ 349,984	\$	349,984
18 19 20 21	Lafourche Parish Association for Retarded Citizens (ARC) Training and Development Fund (R.S. 47:322.46, 332.52)	\$ 344,734	\$	344,734
22 23 24	LaSalle Economic Development District Fund (R.S. 47: 302.48, 322.35, 332.46)	\$ 21,791	\$	21,791
25 26	Lincoln Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:302.48)	\$ 262,429	\$	262,429
27 28	Lincoln Parish Municipalities Fund (R.S. 47:322.33, 332.43)	\$ 258,492	\$	258,492
29 30 31	Livingston Parish Tourism and Economic Development Fund (R.S. 47:302.41, 322.21, 332.36)	\$ 332,516	\$	332,516
32 33	Madison Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:302.4, 322.18 and 332.44)	\$ 34,326	\$	34,326
34 35	Morehouse Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund	\$ 40,972	\$	40,972
36 37	(R.S. 47:302.9) Bastrop Municipal Center Fund	\$ 40,357	\$	40,357
38 39 40 41	(R.S. 47:322.17, 332.34) Natchitoches Historic District Development Fund (R.S. 47:302.10, 322.13, 332.5)	\$ 319,165	\$	319,165
42 43 44	Natchitoches Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:302.10, 322.13, 332.3)	\$ 107,463	\$	107,463
45 46	New Orleans Area Economic Development Fund	\$ 253,789	\$	466
47 48	(R.S. 47:322.38) New Orleans Quality of Life Fund	\$ 2,000,000	\$	2,000,000
49 50 51 52	(R.S. 47:302.56) New Orleans Metropolitan Convention and Visitors Bureau Fund (R.S. 47:332.10)	\$ 10,900,000	\$	11,200,000
53 54	Ernest N. Morial Convention Center Phase IV Expansion Project Fund	\$ 2,000,000	\$	2,000,000
55 56	(R.S. 47:322.38) Ouachita Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund	\$ 1,552,486	\$	1,552,486
57 58 59 60	(R.S. 47:302.7, 322.1, 332.16) Plaquemines Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:302.40, 322.20, 332.35)	\$ 228,102	\$	228,102

	HLS 18RS-492		<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3	Pointe Coupee Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:302.28, 332.17)	\$ 40,281	\$	40,281
4 5	Rapides Parish Coliseum Fund (R.S. 47:322.32)	\$ 74,178	\$	74,178
6 7	Pineville Economic Development Fund (R.S. 47:302.30)	\$ 222,535	\$	222,535
8 9 10	Rapides Parish Economic Development Fund (B.S. 47:202.20, 222.22)	\$ 370,891	\$	370,891
10 11 12	(R.S. 47:302.30, 322.32) Alexandria/Pineville Exhibition Hall Fund (R.S. 33:4574.7(K))	\$ 250,417	\$	250,417
13 14	Alexandria/Pineville Area Tourism Fund (R.S. 47:302.30, 322.32)	\$ 250,000	\$	242,310
15 16	Red River Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:302.45, 322.40, 332.45)	\$ 34,733	\$	34,733
17 18	Richland Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:302.4, 322.18, 332.44)	\$ 116,715	\$	116,715
19 20 21	River Parishes Convention, Tourist, and Visitors Commission Fund (R.S. 47:322.15)	\$ 201,547	\$	201,547
22 23	Sabine Parish Tourism Improvement Fund (R.S. 47:302.37, 322.10, 332.29)	\$ 172,203	\$	172,203
24 25	St. Bernard Parish Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:322.39, 332.22)	\$ 116,399	\$	116,399
26 27	St. Charles Parish Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:302.11, 332.24)	\$ 229,222	\$	229,222
28 29	St. James Parish Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:332.23)	\$ 30,756	\$	30,756
30 31 32	St. John the Baptist Convention Facility Fund	\$ 329,036	\$	329,036
33 34	(R.S. 47:332.4) St. Landry Parish Historical Development Fund #1	\$ 373,159	\$	373,159
35 36	(R.S. 47:332.20) St. Martin Parish Enterprise Fund	\$ 172,179	\$	172,179
37 38	(R.S. 47:302.27) St. Mary Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund	\$ 1,011,839	\$	601,747
39 40 41	(R.S. 47:302.44, 322.25, 332.40) St. Tammany Parish Fund	\$ 1,859,500	\$	1,859,500
41 42 43 44	(R.S. 47:302.26, 322.37, 332.13) Tangipahoa Parish Tourist Commission Fund (R.S. 47:302.17, 332.14)	\$ 522,008	\$	522,008
45 46 47	Tangipahoa Parish Economic Development Fund (R.S. 47:322.5)	\$ 175,760	\$	175,760
48 49	Tensas Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund	\$ 1,941	\$	1,941
50 51	(R.S. 47:302.33, 322.4, 332.27) Houma/Terrebonne Tourist Fund (R.S. 47:302.20)	\$ 573,447	\$	573,447
52 53 54	Terrebonne Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:322.24, 332.39)	\$ 637,815	\$	564,845
55 56	Union Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:302.43, 322.23, 332.38)	\$ 27,232	\$	27,232
57 58	Vermilion Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:302.23, 322.31, 332.11)	\$ 114,843	\$	114,843

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>)	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3	Vernon Parish Legislative Community Improvement Fund (R.S. 47:302.5, 322.19, 332.3)	\$	428,272	\$	428,272
4 5 6	Washington Parish Tourist Commission Fund (R.S. 47:332.8)	\$	43,025	\$	43,025
7 8 9	Washington Parish Economic Development and Tourism Fund (R.S. 47:322.6)	\$	14,486	\$	14,486
10 11 12	Washington Parish Infrastructure and Park Fund (R.S. 47:332.8(C))	\$	50,000	\$	50,000
13 14 15	Webster Parish Convention and Visitors Commission Fund (R.S. 47:302.15)	\$	170,769	\$	170,769
16 17 18	West Baton Rouge Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:332.19)	\$	515,436	\$	515,436
19 20 21	West Carroll Parish Visitor Enterprise Fund (R.S. 47:302.31, 322.2, 332.25)	\$	17,076	\$	17,076
22 23 24	St. Francisville Economic Development Fund (R.S. 47:302.46, 322.26, 332.41)	\$	178,424	\$	178,424
25 26	Winn Parish Tourism Fund (R.S. 47:302.16, 322.16, 332.33)	\$	56,665	\$	56,665
27 28	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	49,672,203	<u>\$</u>	49,104,555
29	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
30 31 32 33 34	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions and Major Repairs	\$ \$ \$ \$	0 0 0 49,672,203 0	\$ \$ \$ \$	0 0 0 48,804,555 0
35	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	49,672,203	\$	48,804,555
36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52	Provided, however, that in the event that the more Center Fund exceed \$1,000,000 for FY 2018-2019 of the fund, \$350,000 shall be allocated and distres Society - East Bank, \$250,000 shall be allocated and Arts Society - City of Westwego, \$100,000 shall be Westwego for the Westwego Farmers and Fisher Westwego for river shuttle services from the Westwego Farmers and Fisher Westwego for river shuttle services from the Westwego Farmers and Fisher Westwego For river shuttle services from the Westwego Farmers and Fisher Westwego For river shuttle services from the Westwego Farmers and Fisher Westwego For river shuttle services from the Westwego Farmers and Fisher Westwego For river shuttle services from the Westwego Farmers and Fisher Westwego For river shuttle services from the Westwego Farmers and Fisher Westwego For river shuttle services from the Westwego Farmers and Fisher Westwego Farme	, out of ibuted d distributed distributed distributed l di	the funds appropriate to the Jefferson ibuted to the Jefferson ibuted and districts Market, \$75, River Landing of the City of ibuted to the City of buted to the cit all be allocated to a ssociation. In fund such allocated to allocated to a sociation.	ropria on Per fferso buted ,000 to or imp Wes ty of C d and the Je- the everation	ted herein out forming Arts on Performing to the city of to the city of or the city of provements to twego for the Westwego for twego for the Gretna for the distributed to fferson Parish vent that total s, each entity

Page 160 of 186

20-903 PARISH TRANSPORTATION

1

2 3	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
4 5	Parish Road Program (per R.S. 48:751-756(A)(1)) Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	34,000,000	\$ \$	34,000,000
6 7	Parish Road Program (per R.S. 48:751-756(A)(3)) Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	4,445,000	\$	4,445,000
8	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	4,443,000	\$	4,443,000
9 10	Mass Transit Program (per R.S. 48:756(B)-(E)) Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	4,955,000	\$	4,955,000
11	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
12	Off-system Roads and Bridges Match Program				
13	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	3,000,000	\$	3,000,000
14	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
15 16	Program Description: Provides funding to all particular funds distributed on population-based formula as		•		
17	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	46,400,000	\$	46,400,000
18	MEANS OF FINANCE				
19	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
20	State General Fund by:				
21 22	Statutory Dedication: Transportation Trust Fund - Regular	\$	46,400,000	\$	46,400,000
		Ψ	10,100,000	Ψ	10,100,000
23	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING	Ф	46 400 000	Ф	46 400 000
24	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	46,400,000	<u>\$</u>	46,400,000
25	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
26	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
27	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	0	\$	0
28	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
29	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
30	Operating Expenses	\$	0	\$	0
31 32	Professional Services	\$ \$	0 46,400,000	\$	16 400 000
33	Other Charges Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ <u>\$</u>	46,400,000	\$ \$	46,400,000 0
34	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	46,400,000	\$	46,400,000
35 36	Provided that the Department of Transportation and system Roads and Bridges Match Program.	Dev	elopment shall	admiı	nister the Off-
37 38 39	Provided, however, that out of the funds allocated up (R.S. 48:751-756(A)(1)) to Jefferson Parish, the funds following municipalities in the amounts listed:			-	_
40	Kenner			\$	206,400
41	Gretna			\$	168,000
42	Westwego			\$	168,000
43 44	Harahan Jean Lafitte			\$ \$	168,000 168,000
44	Grand Isle			\$ \$	168,000
				Ψ	100,000

1 20-905 INTERIM EMERGENCY BOARD

2 3	EXPENDITURES: Administrative		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
4 5	Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	0 37,159	\$ \$	0 37,159
6 7 8 9 10 11	Program Description: Provides funding for expressionably anticipated by the legislature by determine obtaining the written consent of two-thirds of the legislature and appropriating from the general fund of the state to meet the emergency, all within constitution provides for administrative costs.	ining elect or bo	whether such a ted members of orrowing on the	n emer each full fai	rgency exists, house of the ith and credit
12	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	37,159	<u>\$</u>	37,159
13 14	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) State General Fund (Direct)): <u>\$</u>	0	\$	0
15 16	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	0	<u>\$</u>	0
17 18	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	\$	37,159	\$	37,159
19 20	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	37,159	<u>\$</u>	37,159
21	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
22 23 24 25 26	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions and Major Repairs	\$ \$ \$ \$	3,500 3,000 0 30,659 0	\$ \$ \$ \$	3,500 3,000 0 30,659 0
27	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	37,159	<u>\$</u>	37,159
28	20-906 DISTRICT ATTORNEYS AND ASSIST	'ANT	Γ DISTRICT A	TTO	RNEYS
29 30 31	EXPENDITURES: District Attorneys and Assistant District Attorneys		FY 18 EOB		<u>FY 19 REC</u>
32 33	Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ <u>\$</u>	31,764,182 0	\$ \$	5,450,000 <u>0</u>
34 35 36 37	Program Description: Provides state funding for District Attorneys, and 64 victims assistance coordinan annual salary of \$50,000 per district attorney, \$4 \$30,000 per victims assistance coordinator.	inato	rs statewide. Sta	ate sta	tute provides
38	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	31,764,182	<u>\$</u>	5,450,000

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3 4 5	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by: Statutory Dedication:	\$	26,314,182	\$	0
6	Pari-Mutuel Live Racing Facility				
7 8	Control Fund	\$ \$	50,000	\$	50,000
8	Video Draw Poker Device Fund	<u> </u>	5,400,000	\$	5,400,000
9 10	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	31,764,182	<u>\$</u>	5,450,000
11	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
12 13	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	0	<u>\$</u>	0
14	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
15 16 17 18 19	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$ \$ \$	0 0 0 31,764,182	\$ \$ \$ \$	0 0 0 5,450,000
20	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	31,764,182	<u>\$</u>	5,450,000
21 22 23	Payable out of the State General Fund (Direct) for funding for district attorneys and assistant district attorneys			\$	20,314,182
24	20-923 CORRECTIONS DEBT SERVICE				
25	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
26	Corrections Debt Service				
27	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	5,056,717	\$	5,050,566
28	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
29 30 31	Program Description: Provides principal and Correctional Facilities Corporation Lease Reve construction, purchase, or improvement of corrections	nue .	Bonds which		
32	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	5,056,717	\$	5,050,566
33	MEANS OF FINANCE				
34	(NONDISCRETIONARY):				
35	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	5,056,717	\$	5,050,566
36 37	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	5,056,717	\$	5,050,566
38	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
39	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
40	(DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	0	<u>\$</u>	0

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	HB NO. 1
1	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
2	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
3	Operating Expenses	\$	0	\$	0
4	Professional Services	\$	0	\$	0
5	Other Charges	\$	5,056,717	\$	5,050,566
6	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
7	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	5,056,717	<u>\$</u>	5,050,566
8	20-924 VIDEO DRAW POKER - LOCAL GO	VER	NMENT AID		
9	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
10	State Aid				
11	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
12	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	39,314,155	\$	38,800,000
13 14 15 16 17	Program Description: Provides distribution of ap Poker Device Fund (less District Attorneys and \$5,400,000) to local parishes or municipalities i portion of fees/fines/penalties contributed to total. It public safety.	Asst. n whi	District Attorn ch devices are	ieys (dedications of ated based on
18	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	39,314,155	\$	38,800,000
19	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY	Y):			
20	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
21	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	0	<u>\$</u>	0
22	MEANG OF EDIANGE (DIGGDETIONADA)				
22	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
23	State General Fund by:				
24	Statutory Dedication:	Φ	20 214 155	Φ	20 000 000
25	Video Draw Poker Device Fund	\$	39,314,155	\$	38,800,000
26	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
27	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	39,314,155	\$	38,800,000
28	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
29	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
30	Operating Expenses	\$	0		0
31	Professional Services	\$	0	\$ \$	0
32	Other Charges	\$	39,314,155	\$	38,800,859
33	Acquisitions and Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
34	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	39,314,155	\$	38,800,859
35	20-925 UNCLAIMED PROPERTY LEVERAC	GE FU	JND - DEBT S	ERV	ICE
36	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
37	Debt Service				<u> </u>
38	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	15,000,000	\$	15,000,000
39	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0

HLS 18RS-492 ENGROSSED

HB NO. 1 1 **Program Description:** Provides for the payment of debt service and all related costs and 2 expenses associated therewith on unclaimed property bonds issued by the commission. 3 Monies from the I-49 North Account and the I-49 South Account shall be used exclusively 4 to match federal funds to be used by the Department of Transportation and Development for 5 the costs for and associated with the construction of Interstate 49. 6 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 15,000,000 15,000,000 7 MEANS OF FINANCE: 8 (NONDISCRETIONARY): 9 State General Fund by: 10 **Statutory Dedications:** 11 Unclaimed Property Leverage Fund 15,000,000 15,000,000 12 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 15,000,000 15,000,000 13 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 14 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 15 Personal Services \$ 0 0 \$ \$ \$ 16 Operating Expenses 0 0 Professional Services \$ 17 0 \$ 0 \$ 18 Other Charges 15,000,000 \$ 15,000,000 19 \$ Acquisitions/Major Repairs 20 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 15,000,000 15,000,000 21 20-930 HIGHER EDUCATION - DEBT SERVICE AND MAINTENANCE 22 **EXPENDITURES: FY 18 EOB FY 19 REC** 23 Debt Service and Maintenance 24 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 38,558,458 \$ 37,343,170 25 **Discretionary Expenditures** \$ \$ 0 26 **Program Description:** Payments for indebtedness, equipment leases and maintenance 27 reserves for Louisiana public postsecondary education. 28 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 38,558,458 37,343,170 29 MEANS OF FINANCE 30 (NONDISCRETIONARY): 31 State General Fund (Direct) 38,558,458 37,343,170 32 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 33 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 38,558,458 37,343,170 34 MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): 35 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 36 (DISCRETIONARY) 0 37 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 38 \$ \$ Personal Services 0 0 \$ 39 \$ Operating Expenses 0 0 \$ 40 **Professional Services** 0 \$ 0

41

42

43

Other Charges

Acquisitions/Major Repairs

TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY

\$

\$

38,558,458

38,558,458

\$

\$

0

37,343,170

37,343,170

HB NO. 1

1 2	20-931 LOUISIANA ECONOMIC DEVELOPM COMMITMENTS	ENT	– DEBT SERV	VICE.	AND STATE
3	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
4	Debt Service and State Commitments				
5	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	10,578,840	\$	7,314,000
6	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	68,935,647	\$	48,132,456
7 8 9	Program Description: Louisiana Economic and Commitments provides for the scheduled annual procommitments.		-		
10	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	79,514,487	<u>\$</u>	55,446,456
11	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY	'):			
12	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	10,578,840	\$	7,314,000
1.2	TOTAL MEANS OF EDVANGRIS				
13 14	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	10,578,840	\$	7,314,000
14	(NONDISCRETIONART)	<u> </u>	10,376,640	<u>\$</u>	7,314,000
15	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
16	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	8,641,331	\$	32,290,158
17	State General Fund by:				
18	Statutory Dedications:				
19	Louisiana Mega-Project				
20	Development Fund	\$	18,333,139	\$	2,653,887
21	Rapid Response Fund	\$	41,961,177	\$	13,188,411
	-				_
22	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
23	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	68,935,647	<u>\$</u>	48,132,456
24	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
25	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
26	Operating Expenses	\$	0	\$	0
27	Professional Services	\$	0	\$	0
28	Other Charges	\$	79,514,487	\$	55,446,456
29	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
30	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	79,514,487	<u>\$</u>	55,446,456
31	20-932 TWO PERCENT FIRE INSURANCE I	FUNI)		
32	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
33	State Aid				
34	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
35	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	18,340,000	\$	18,340,000
36 37 38	Program Description: Provides funding to local 2% fee is assessed on fire insurance premiums and basis.	_			-
39	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	18,340,000	<u>\$</u>	18,340,000

1	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY	<i>(</i>):			
2 3	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	0	<u>\$</u>	0
4	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
5	State General Fund by:				
6	Statutory Dedication:				
7	Two Percent Fire Insurance Fund	\$	18,340,000	\$	18,340,000
8	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
9	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	18,340,000	\$	18,340,000
	,			-	
10	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
11	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
12	Operating Expenses	\$	0	\$	0
13	Professional Services	\$	0	\$	0
14	Other Charges	\$	18,340,000	\$	18,340,000
15	Acquisitions and Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
16	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	18,340,000	<u>\$</u>	18,340,000
17	20-933 GOVERNOR'S CONFERENCES AND	NIT	EDSTATE CC)MP/	ACTS
1 /	20-333 GOVERNOR S CONFERENCES AND	1111.	EKSTATE CC		1015
18	EXPENDITURES:	/ 11N 1 .	FY 18 EOB	11111	FY 19 REC
		/ 1 1 \ 1 .			
18	EXPENDITURES:	\$		\$	
18 19	EXPENDITURES: Governor's Conferences and Interstate Compacts	\$ \$ \$	FY 18 EOB		<u>FY 19 REC</u>
18 19 20 21	EXPENDITURES: Governor's Conferences and Interstate Compacts Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Pays annual membership a	\$ \$ lues w	FY 18 EOB 0 464,870 ith national organizations	\$ <u>\$</u> aniza	FY 19 REC 0 464,870 tions of which
18 19 20 21 22 23	EXPENDITURES: Governor's Conferences and Interstate Compacts Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Pays annual membership at the state is a participating member. The state is	\$ <u>\$</u> lues w throug	FY 18 EOB 0 464,870 ith national organith this program	\$ <u>\$</u> aniza n pay	FY 19 REC 0 464,870 tions of which is dues to the
18 19 20 21 22 23 24	EXPENDITURES: Governor's Conferences and Interstate Compacts Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Pays annual membership a	\$ <u>\$</u> lues w throug	FY 18 EOB 0 464,870 ith national organith this program	\$ <u>\$</u> aniza n pay	FY 19 REC 0 464,870 tions of which is dues to the
18 19 20 21 22 23	EXPENDITURES: Governor's Conferences and Interstate Compacts Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Pays annual membership at the state is a participating member. The state is	\$ \$ lues withroug	FY 18 EOB 0 464,870 ith national organ this progran rd, National A.	\$ <u>\$</u> aniza pay	FY 19 REC 0 464,870 tions of which is dues to the action of State
18 19 20 21 22 23 24	EXPENDITURES: Governor's Conferences and Interstate Compacts Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Pays annual membership at the state is a participating member. The state is following associations: Southern Growth Policy	\$ \frac{\\$}{lues withroughted Boalion, Note that the second th	FY 18 EOB 0 464,870 ith national organith this programmed, National A. National Govern	\$ aniza n pay ssocie	FY 19 REC 0 464,870 tions of which is dues to the attion of State Association,
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25	EXPENDITURES: Governor's Conferences and Interstate Compacts Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Pays annual membership at the state is a participating member. The state is following associations: Southern Growth Policy Budget Officers, Southern Governors' Associated.	\$ \frac{\\$}{throug} V Boalion, N Tech	FY 18 EOB 0 464,870 ith national organists program rd, National A. National Governology Council	\$ aniza n pay ssocie	FY 19 REC 0 464,870 tions of which is dues to the attion of State Association,
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26	EXPENDITURES: Governor's Conferences and Interstate Compacts Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Pays annual membership at the state is a participating member. The state is following associations: Southern Growth Policy Budget Officers, Southern Governors' Associate Education Commission of the States, Southern	\$ \frac{\\$}{throug} V Boalion, N Tech	FY 18 EOB 0 464,870 ith national organists program rd, National A. National Governology Council	\$ aniza n pay ssocie	FY 19 REC 0 464,870 tions of which is dues to the attion of State Association,
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27	EXPENDITURES: Governor's Conferences and Interstate Compacts Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Pays annual membership at the state is a participating member. The state is following associations: Southern Growth Policy Budget Officers, Southern Governors' Associate Education Commission of the States, Southern Authority, and the Council of State Governments in	\$ \frac{\\$}{throug} \text{V Boalion, N} \text{Tech} \text{Vation}	FY 18 EOB 0 464,870 ith national organist this program rd, National A. Vational Governology Council al Office.	\$ aniza n pay ssocia nors' il, De	FY 19 REC 0 464,870 tions of which is dues to the ation of State Association, elta Regional
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28	EXPENDITURES: Governor's Conferences and Interstate Compacts Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Pays annual membership at the state is a participating member. The state is following associations: Southern Growth Policy Budget Officers, Southern Governors' Associate Education Commission of the States, Southern Authority, and the Council of State Governments of Total Expenditures MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$ \frac{\\$}{throug} \text{V Boalion, N} \text{Tech} \text{Vation}	FY 18 EOB 0 464,870 ith national organist this program rd, National A. Vational Governology Council al Office.	\$ aniza n pay ssocia nors' il, De	FY 19 REC 0 464,870 tions of which is dues to the ation of State Association, elta Regional
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27	EXPENDITURES: Governor's Conferences and Interstate Compacts Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Pays annual membership at the state is a participating member. The state is following associations: Southern Growth Policy Budget Officers, Southern Governors' Associate Education Commission of the States, Southern Authority, and the Council of State Governments of TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$ \frac{\\$}{throug} \text{V Boalion, N} \text{Tech} \text{Vation}	FY 18 EOB 0 464,870 ith national organist this program rd, National A. Vational Governology Council al Office.	\$ aniza n pay ssocia nors' il, De	FY 19 REC 0 464,870 tions of which is dues to the ation of State Association, elta Regional
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	EXPENDITURES: Governor's Conferences and Interstate Compacts Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Pays annual membership at the state is a participating member. The state is following associations: Southern Growth Policy Budget Officers, Southern Governors' Associate Education Commission of the States, Southern Authority, and the Council of State Governments of TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$ \frac{\\$}{throug} \text{V Boalion, N} \text{Tech} \text{Vation}	FY 18 EOB 0 464,870 ith national organ rd, National Governology Councileal Office. 464,870	\$ aniza n pay ssocia nors' il, De	FY 19 REC 0 464,870 tions of which is dues to the ation of State Association, elta Regional
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	EXPENDITURES: Governor's Conferences and Interstate Compacts Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Pays annual membership of the state is a participating member. The state is following associations: Southern Growth Policy Budget Officers, Southern Governors' Associate Education Commission of the States, Southern Authority, and the Council of State Governments of Total Expenditures MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):	\$ lues withroug y Boa ion, N Tech Nation \$ ('):	FY 18 EOB 0 464,870 ith national organish this program rd, National Governology Council al Office. 464,870	\$ aniza n pay ssocia nors' il, De	FY 19 REC 0 464,870 tions of which is dues to the attion of State Association, elta Regional 464,870
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	EXPENDITURES: Governor's Conferences and Interstate Compacts Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Pays annual membership at the state is a participating member. The state is following associations: Southern Growth Policy Budget Officers, Southern Governors' Associate Education Commission of the States, Southern Authority, and the Council of State Governments of TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$ \frac{\\$}{throug} \text{V Boalion, N} \text{Tech} \text{Vation}	FY 18 EOB 0 464,870 ith national organ rd, National Governology Councileal Office. 464,870	\$ aniza n pay ssocia nors' il, De	FY 19 REC 0 464,870 tions of which is dues to the ation of State Association, elta Regional
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	EXPENDITURES: Governor's Conferences and Interstate Compacts Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Pays annual membership of the state is a participating member. The state is following associations: Southern Growth Policy Budget Officers, Southern Governors' Associate Education Commission of the States, Southern Authority, and the Council of State Governments of Total Expenditures MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):	\$ lues withroug y Boa ion, N Tech Nation \$ ('):	FY 18 EOB 0 464,870 ith national organish this program rd, National Governology Council al Office. 464,870	\$ aniza n pay ssocia nors' il, De	FY 19 REC 0 464,870 tions of which is dues to the attion of State Association, elta Regional 464,870
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33	EXPENDITURES: Governor's Conferences and Interstate Compacts Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: Pays annual membership at the state is a participating member. The state is following associations: Southern Growth Policy Budget Officers, Southern Governors' Associate Education Commission of the States, Southern Authority, and the Council of State Governments of TOTAL EXPENDITURES MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY) TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING (NONDISCRETIONARY) MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	\$ lues withroug y Boa ion, N Tech Nation \$ []:	FY 18 EOB 0 464,870 ith national organish this program rd, National Governology Council al Office. 464,870	\$ aniza n pay ssocia nors' il, De	FY 19 REC 0 464,870 tions of which is dues to the attion of State Association, elta Regional 464,870

Program Description: Provides funding for emergency medical services and public safety

1

2 needs to parishes and municipalities; \$4.50 of the driver's license reinstatement fee is 3 distributed to parish or municipality of origin. 4 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 150,000 150,000 5 MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): 6 7 State General Fund by: 8 Fees & Self-generated Revenues \$ 150,000 \$ 150,000 9 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 150,000 10 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 150,000 11 MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): 12 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 13 (DISCRETIONARY) 14 BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY: 15 Personal Services \$ 0 \$ 0 **Operating Expenses** \$ \$ 0 16 0 17 **Professional Services** \$ \$ 0 0 \$ 150,000 \$ 18 Other Charges 150,000 19 \$ Acquisitions/Major Repairs \$ 20 TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY 150,000 150,000 20-941 AGRICULTURE AND FORESTRY – PASS THROUGH FUNDS 21 22 **EXPENDITURES: FY 18 EOB FY 19 REC** 23 Agriculture and Forestry – Pass Through Funds 24 Nondiscretionary Expenditures \$ 0 25 \$ **Discretionary Expenditures** 12,239,330 \$ 11,445,249 26 **Program Description:** Pass through funds for the 44 Soil and Water Conservation Districts 27 in Louisiana, The Temporary Emergency Food Assistance Program, Specialty Crop Block 28 Grant, Volunteer Fire Assistance, Urban and Community Forestry, State Fire Assistance 29 Mitigation, Forest Health Monitoring, Forest Stewardship Program, Legacy Program, 30 Louisiana Horse Racing Industry Promotion, Forest Productivity Program, Agricultural 31 Commodity Commission Self-Insurance Fund, and the Grain and Cotton Indemnity Fund. 32 TOTAL EXPENDITURES 12,239,330 11,445,249 33 MEANS OF FINANCE 34 (NONDISCRETIONARY): 35 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING 36 (NONDISCRETIONARY) 0

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	NGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct) State General Fund by:	\$	1,541,126	\$	1,541,126
4 5 6	Interagency Transfers Statutory Dedications: Louisiana Agricultural Finance	\$	1,257,910	\$	263,829
7 8	Authority Fund Agricultural Commodity Commission	\$	0	\$	200,000
9	Self-Insurance Fund	\$	350,000	\$	350,000
10	Forestry Productivity Fund	\$	3,000,000	\$	3,000,000
11	Grain and Cotton Indemnity Fund	\$	534,034	\$	534,034
12	Federal Funds	\$	5,556,260	\$	5,556,260
13	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
14	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	12,239,330	\$	11,445,249
15	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
16	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
17	Operating Expenses		0	\$	0
18	Professional Services	\$ \$ \$	0	\$	0
19	Other Charges		12,239,330	\$	11,445,249
20	Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
21	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	12,239,330	<u>\$</u>	11,445,249
22 23	Provided, however, that the funds appropriated	here	in shall be ac	lmini	stered by the
23	commissioner of agriculture and forestry.				
24	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME	ENT I	ENTITIES		
	· ·	ENT I	ENTITIES FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
24	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME	ENT I			<u>FY 19 REC</u>
2425	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES:	\$		\$	FY 19 REC 0
24 25 26	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES: Miscellaneous Aid		FY 18 EOB	\$ \$	
24 25 26 27	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES: Miscellaneous Aid Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$ <u>\$</u>	FY 18 EOB 0 21,341,896	\$	0 18,827,988
24 25 26 27 28 29 30	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES: Miscellaneous Aid Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: This program provides special entities for various endeavors.	\$ <u>\$</u> ecial	FY 18 EOB 0 21,341,896 state direct aid	\$ to sp	0 18,827,988 ecific local
24 25 26 27 28 29 30	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES: Miscellaneous Aid Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: This program provides specific entities for various endeavors. Affiliated Blind of Louisiana Training Center	\$ <u>\$</u> ecial	FY 18 EOB 0 21,341,896 state direct aid 500,000	\$ to sp	0 18,827,988 ecific local 500,000
24 25 26 27 28 29 30	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES: Miscellaneous Aid Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: This program provides special entities for various endeavors.	\$ <u>\$</u> ecial	FY 18 EOB 0 21,341,896 state direct aid	\$ to sp \$ \$	0 18,827,988 ecific local
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES: Miscellaneous Aid Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: This program provides special entities for various endeavors. Affiliated Blind of Louisiana Training Center Louisiana Center for the Blind at Ruston	\$ <u>\$</u> ecial * \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	FY 18 EOB 0 21,341,896 state direct aid 500,000 500,000	\$ to sp	0 18,827,988 ecific local 500,000 500,000
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES: Miscellaneous Aid Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: This program provides specific entities for various endeavors. Affiliated Blind of Louisiana Training Center Louisiana Center for the Blind at Ruston Lighthouse for the Blind in New Orleans	\$ <u>\$</u> ecial : \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	FY 18 EOB 0 21,341,896 state direct aid 500,000 500,000 500,000	\$ to sp \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	0 18,827,988 ecific local 500,000 500,000 500,000
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES: Miscellaneous Aid Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: This program provides specific entities for various endeavors. Affiliated Blind of Louisiana Training Center Louisiana Center for the Blind at Ruston Lighthouse for the Blind in New Orleans Louisiana Association for the Blind Greater New Orleans Sports Foundation Casino Support Services	\$ <u>\$</u> ecial : \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	FY 18 EOB 0 21,341,896 state direct aid 500,000 500,000 500,000 784,806 1,000,000 1,800,000	\$ to sp	0 18,827,988 ecific local 500,000 500,000 500,000 1,000,000 0
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES: Miscellaneous Aid Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: This program provides specific for various endeavors. Affiliated Blind of Louisiana Training Center Louisiana Center for the Blind at Ruston Lighthouse for the Blind in New Orleans Louisiana Association for the Blind Greater New Orleans Sports Foundation Casino Support Services Calcasieu Parish School Board	\$ <u>\$</u> ecial : \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	FY 18 EOB 0 21,341,896 state direct aid 500,000 500,000 500,000 784,806 1,000,000 1,800,000 784,864	\$ to sp \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	500,000 500,000 500,000 500,000 1,000,000 0 784,864
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES: Miscellaneous Aid Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: This program provides specific entities for various endeavors. Affiliated Blind of Louisiana Training Center Louisiana Center for the Blind at Ruston Lighthouse for the Blind in New Orleans Louisiana Association for the Blind Greater New Orleans Sports Foundation Casino Support Services Calcasieu Parish School Board FORE Kids Foundation	\$ <u>\$</u> ecial : \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	FY 18 EOB 0 21,341,896 state direct aid 500,000 500,000 500,000 784,806 1,000,000 1,800,000 784,864 100,000	\$ to sp \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	500,000 500,000 500,000 500,000 1,000,000 784,864 100,000
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES: Miscellaneous Aid Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: This program provides spentities for various endeavors. Affiliated Blind of Louisiana Training Center Louisiana Center for the Blind at Ruston Lighthouse for the Blind in New Orleans Louisiana Association for the Blind Greater New Orleans Sports Foundation Casino Support Services Calcasieu Parish School Board FORE Kids Foundation 26th Judicial District Court Truancy Programs	\$ <u>\$</u> ecial \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	90 21,341,896 state direct aid 500,000 500,000 500,000 784,806 1,000,000 1,800,000 784,864 100,000 396,099	\$ s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s	0 18,827,988 ecific local 500,000 500,000 500,000 1,000,000 0 784,864 100,000 396,099
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES: Miscellaneous Aid Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: This program provides specific for various endeavors. Affiliated Blind of Louisiana Training Center Louisiana Center for the Blind at Ruston Lighthouse for the Blind in New Orleans Louisiana Association for the Blind Greater New Orleans Sports Foundation Casino Support Services Calcasieu Parish School Board FORE Kids Foundation 26th Judicial District Court Truancy Programs Algiers Economic Development Foundation	\$ <u>\$</u> ecial * \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	500,000 500,000 500,000 500,000 500,000 1,800,000 784,864 100,000 396,099 100,000	\$ to sp \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	500,000 500,000 500,000 500,000 1,000,000 0 784,864 100,000 396,099 100,000
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES: Miscellaneous Aid Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: This program provides specific for various endeavors. Affiliated Blind of Louisiana Training Center Louisiana Center for the Blind at Ruston Lighthouse for the Blind in New Orleans Louisiana Association for the Blind Greater New Orleans Sports Foundation Casino Support Services Calcasieu Parish School Board FORE Kids Foundation 26th Judicial District Court Truancy Programs Algiers Economic Development Foundation Beautification Project for New Orleans	\$ <u>\$</u> ecial \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	90 21,341,896 state direct aid 500,000 500,000 500,000 784,806 1,000,000 1,800,000 784,864 100,000 396,099	\$ s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s	0 18,827,988 ecific local 500,000 500,000 500,000 1,000,000 0 784,864 100,000 396,099
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES: Miscellaneous Aid Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: This program provides specific for various endeavors. Affiliated Blind of Louisiana Training Center Louisiana Center for the Blind at Ruston Lighthouse for the Blind in New Orleans Louisiana Association for the Blind Greater New Orleans Sports Foundation Casino Support Services Calcasieu Parish School Board FORE Kids Foundation 26th Judicial District Court Truancy Programs Algiers Economic Development Foundation Beautification Project for New Orleans Neighborhoods	\$ <u>\$</u> ecial * \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	500,000 500,000 500,000 500,000 500,000 1,800,000 784,864 100,000 396,099 100,000	\$ to sp \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	500,000 500,000 500,000 500,000 1,000,000 0 784,864 100,000 396,099 100,000
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES: Miscellaneous Aid Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: This program provides specific entities for various endeavors. Affiliated Blind of Louisiana Training Center Louisiana Center for the Blind at Ruston Lighthouse for the Blind in New Orleans Louisiana Association for the Blind Greater New Orleans Sports Foundation Casino Support Services Calcasieu Parish School Board FORE Kids Foundation 26th Judicial District Court Truancy Programs Algiers Economic Development Foundation Beautification Project for New Orleans Neighborhoods New Orleans Tourism Hospitality Training	\$ <u>\$</u> ecial * \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	90 21,341,896 state direct aid 500,000 500,000 784,806 1,000,000 784,864 100,000 396,099 100,000 100,000	\$ s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s	18,827,988 ecific local 500,000 500,000 500,000 1,000,000 0 784,864 100,000 396,099 100,000 100,000
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES: Miscellaneous Aid Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: This program provides specific for various endeavors. Affiliated Blind of Louisiana Training Center Louisiana Center for the Blind at Ruston Lighthouse for the Blind in New Orleans Louisiana Association for the Blind Greater New Orleans Sports Foundation Casino Support Services Calcasieu Parish School Board FORE Kids Foundation 26th Judicial District Court Truancy Programs Algiers Economic Development Foundation Beautification Project for New Orleans Neighborhoods New Orleans Tourism Hospitality Training and Economic Development, Inc.	\$ <u>\$</u> ecial * \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	9 0 21,341,896 0 21,341,896 state direct aid 500,000 500,000 784,806 1,000,000 784,864 100,000 396,099 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000	\$ s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s	0 18,827,988 ecific local 500,000 500,000 500,000 1,000,000 0 784,864 100,000 396,099 100,000 100,000
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43	20-945 STATE AID TO LOCAL GOVERNME EXPENDITURES: Miscellaneous Aid Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Program Description: This program provides specific entities for various endeavors. Affiliated Blind of Louisiana Training Center Louisiana Center for the Blind at Ruston Lighthouse for the Blind in New Orleans Louisiana Association for the Blind Greater New Orleans Sports Foundation Casino Support Services Calcasieu Parish School Board FORE Kids Foundation 26th Judicial District Court Truancy Programs Algiers Economic Development Foundation Beautification Project for New Orleans Neighborhoods New Orleans Tourism Hospitality Training	\$ <u>\$</u> ecial * \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	90 21,341,896 state direct aid 500,000 500,000 784,806 1,000,000 784,864 100,000 396,099 100,000 100,000	\$ s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s s	18,827,988 ecific local 500,000 500,000 500,000 1,000,000 0 784,864 100,000 396,099 100,000 100,000

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	HB NO. 1
1	New Orleans City Park Improvement				
2	Association	\$	1,900,196	\$	1,900,196
3	Town of Melville	\$	85,000	\$	0
4	St. Landry School Board	\$	591,632	\$	591,632
5	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	21,341,896	<u>\$</u>	18,827,988
6	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY	<i>Y</i>):			
7	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
8	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	\$	0	\$	0
9	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
10	State General Fund by:				
11	Statutory Dedications:				
12	Algiers Economic Development				
13	Foundation Fund	\$	100,000	\$	100,000
14	Beautification Project for New Orleans	Ψ	100,000	Ψ	100,000
15	Neighborhoods Fund	\$	100,000	\$	100,000
16	Beautification and Improvement of the	φ	100,000	Ф	100,000
17	New Orleans City Park Fund	\$	1,900,196	\$	1,900,196
18	Bossier Parish Truancy Program Fund	\$	396,099	\$ \$	396,099
19	Calcasieu Parish Fund	φ Φ	784,864	\$ \$	784,864
20		\$ \$	1,800,000	\$ \$	784,804
21	Casino Support Services Fund Friends for NORD Fund	\$ \$	1,800,000		•
22	Greater New Orleans Sports Foundation	\$ \$		\$ \$	100,000
23	New Orleans Urban Tourism and	Þ	1,000,000	Ф	1,000,000
		Φ	100 000	Φ	100.000
24	Hospitality Training Fund	\$	100,000	\$	100,000
25	Overcollections Fund	\$	85,000	\$	0
26	Rehabilitation for the Blind and Visually	Φ	2 204 006	Φ	2 000 000
27	Impaired Fund	\$	2,284,806	\$	2,000,000
28	Sports Facility Assistance Fund	\$	100,000	\$	100,000
29	St. Landry Parish Excellence Fund	\$	591,632	\$	591,632
30	Tobacco Tax Health Care Fund	\$	11,949,299	\$	11,655,197
31	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
32	(DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	21,341,896	<u>\$</u>	18,827,988
33	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
34	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
35	Operating Expenses		0	\$	0
36	Professional Services	\$	0	\$	0
37	Other Charges	\$ \$ \$	21,341,896	\$	19,232,584
38	Acquisitions and Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
39	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	<u>\$</u>	21,341,896	\$	19,232,584
40	20-966 SUPPLEMENTAL PAYMENTS TO LA	AW E	NFORCEME	NT P	PERSONNEL
41	EXPENDITURES:		FY 18 EOB		FY 19 REC
42	Municipal Police Supplemental Payments				
43	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	35,274,083	\$	35,274,083
44	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
45	Firefighters' Supplemental Payments				
46	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	34,072,000	\$	34,072,000
47	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0

	HLS 18RS-492			<u>E</u>	MGROSSED HB NO. 1
1 2 3 4 5	Constables and Justices of the Peace Supplemental Payments Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures Deputy Sheriffs' Supplemental Payments	\$ \$	977,452 0	\$ \$	0 0
6 7	Nondiscretionary Expenditures Discretionary Expenditures	\$ \$	53,716,000 0	\$ \$	53,716,000 0
8 9 10 11	Program Description: Provides additional compensation personnel - municipal police, firefighter, and deput Provides additional compensation for each eligible peace at the rate of \$100 per month.	y she	riff - at the rate	of \$5	00 per month.
12	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	<u>\$</u>	124,039,535	<u>\$</u>	123,062,083
13 14 15	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY): State General Fund (Direct)	\$	124,039,535	<u>\$</u>	123,062,083
16 17	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	124,039,535	<u>\$</u>	123,062,083
18	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
19 20	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	0	<u>\$</u>	0
21	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
22 23 24 25 26	Personal Services Operating Expenses Professional Services Other Charges Acquisitions/Major Repairs	\$ \$ \$ \$	0 0 0 124,039,535 0	\$ \$ \$ \$	0 0 0 123,062,083 0
27	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	124,039,535	<u>\$</u>	123,062,083
28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35	There shall be a board of review to oversee the eli supplemental pay which shall be composed of three commissioner of administration or his designee from the shall be a member of the Louisiana Sheriff thereof; and one of whom shall be the state treasurer board of review shall establish criteria for eligibility after the effective date of this Act. Deputy Sheriffs effective date of this Act shall not be affected by the	e (3) if the contract of the c	members, one of the Division of A ssociation select is designee from the deputy sheriffs tiving supplement	f who denoted by the	om shall be the nistration; one of the president Treasury. The oming eligible
36 37 38	The amount herein appropriated shall be paid to elithe number of working days employed when an indithe month.	_		-	
39 40 41 42	Payable out of the State General Fund (Direct) to Constables and Justices of the Peace for each eligible municipal constable and justice of the peace at the rate of \$100 per month			\$	980,000

HLS 18RS-492 <u>ENGROSSED</u> HB NO. 1

FY 18 EOB FY 19 REC

1 20-977 DOA - DEBT SERVICE AND MAINTENANCE

2

EXPENDITURES:

2	EAFENDITURES.		<u>F1 10 EOD</u>		F 1 19 KEC
3	Debt Service and Maintenance				
4	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	95,940,576	\$	96,312,235
5	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21	Program Description: Payments for indebtedness maintained by the Louisiana Office Building Corporas well as the funds necessary to pay the debt see issuance of Louisiana Public Facilities Authority ragreement between the State of Louisiana and the Union Services resulting from the Road Hazard Conference (CEA) between the State of Louisiana New Orleans, the Sewerage and Water Board of New Orleans, the Sewerage and Water Board of New Commissioner of Administration shall include in appropriation of funds necessary to pay the debt see issuance of Louisiana Public Facilities Authority refor the purpose of repairing the public infrastruct budget unit is also responsible for debt service Louisiana as well as the Office of Public Health (Environmental Quality (DEQ) Lab.	ratio ervic even Inite st Div lew ns o the I ervic even payi	n and Office Face requirements ue bonds. Paymed States Departisallowance. Coordinates of Administry of the CEA, the Executive Budge or equirements ue bonds. These damaged by the ments to Federo	ilitie result nents ment pera strati E Lou State t a r resu bond hur	s Corporation thing from the for settlement of Health and tive Endeavor fon, the city of usiana Publice, through the equest for the lting from the ds were issued ricanes. This ty in Algiers,
22	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	\$	95,940,576	\$	96,312,235
22	MEANS OF FINANCE MONDISORTIONADY	١.			
23	MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY	_	51 507 107	Φ	52 207 056
24	State General Fund (Direct)	\$	51,526,197	\$	53,397,856
25	State General Fund by:				
26	Interagency Transfers	\$	44,411,099	\$	42,911,099
27	Fees & Self-generated Revenues	\$	3,280	\$	3,280
20	TOTAL MEANS OF EDIANISTIC				
28	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING			_	
29	(NONDISCRETIONARY)	<u>\$</u>	95,940,576	\$	96,312,235
30	MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):				
31	TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING				
32	(DISCRETIONARY)	\$	0	\$	0
	,	-		-	
33	BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY:				
34	Personal Services	\$	0	\$	0
35	Operating Expenses		0	\$	0
36	Professional Services	Φ Q	0	\$	0
37	Other Charges	\$ \$ \$	95,940,576	\$	96,312,235
38	Acquisitions and Major Repairs	\$	0	\$	0
30	Acquisitions and Major Repairs	φ	0	Φ	0
39	TOTAL BY EXPENDITURE CATEGORY	\$	95,940,576	\$	96,312,235
40	20-XXX FUNDS				
41	EXPENDITURES:		EV 10 EAD		EV 10 DEC
			FY 18 EOB		<u>FY 19 REC</u>
42	Administrative	Φ	^	Φ	^
43	Nondiscretionary Expenditures	\$	0	\$	0
44	Discretionary Expenditures	\$	49,707,502	\$	52,515,351

HLS 18RS-492 ENGROSSED
HB NO. 1

1 **Program Description:** The expenditures reflected in this program are associated with

- 2 transfers to various funds. From the fund deposits, appropriations are made to specific state
- 3 agencies overseeing the expenditures of these funds.
- 4 TOTAL EXPENDITURES <u>\$ 49,707,502</u> <u>\$ 52,515,351</u>
- 5 MEANS OF FINANCE (NONDISCRETIONARY):
- 6 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING
- 7 (NONDISCRETIONARY) \$ 0 \$ 0
- 8 MEANS OF FINANCE (DISCRETIONARY):
- 9 State General Fund (Direct) <u>\$ 49,707,502</u> <u>\$ 52,515,351</u>
- 10 TOTAL MEANS OF FINANCING
- 11 (DISCRETIONARY) <u>\$ 49,707,502</u> <u>\$ 52,515,351</u>
- 12 The state treasurer is hereby authorized and directed to transfer monies from the State
- General Fund (Direct) as follows: the amount of \$34,540,143 into the Louisiana Public
- Defender Fund; the amount of \$28,500 into the DNA Testing Post-Conviction Relief for
- 15 Indigents Fund; the amount of \$321,387 into the Innocence Compensation Fund; the amount
- of \$14,939,752 into the Self-Insurance Fund; the amount of \$1,685,569 into the Indigent
- 17 Parent Representation Program Fund; and the amount of \$1,000,000 into the State
- 18 Emergency Response Fund.

19 CHILDREN'S BUDGET

- Section 19. Of the funds appropriated in Section 18, the following amounts are
- designated as services and programs for children and their families and are hereby listed in
- accordance with La. R.S. 46:2604(E). The commissioner of administration shall adjust the
- amounts shown to reflect final appropriations after enactment of this bill.

SCHEDULE 01 EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT EXECUTIVE OFFICE

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Executive Office					
Children's Cabinet	\$0	\$250,000	\$0	\$250,000	1
Children's Trust					
Fund	\$0	\$768,820	\$376,731	\$1,145,551	2
Louisiana Youth					
for Excellence					
(LYFE) Program	\$103,351	\$0	\$521,524	\$624,875	3
Subtotal	\$103,351	\$1,018,820	\$898,255	\$2,020,426	6

SCHEDULE 01 EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT MENTAL HEALTH ADVOCACY SERVICE

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Mental Health Advocacy Service Juvenile Legal					
Representation	\$2,410,734	\$705,889	\$0	\$3,116,623	34
Subtotal	\$2,410,734	\$705,889	\$0	\$3,116,623	34

24

25

26 27

28

SCHEDULE 01 EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT DEPARTMENT OF MILITARY AFFAIRS

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Military Affairs					
Education					
Programs including					
Starbase and Youth					
Challenge	\$6,893,307	\$1,660,667	\$21,910,379	\$30,464,353	360
Subtotal	\$6,893,307	\$1,660,667	\$21,910,379	\$30,464,353	360

SCHEDULE 01 EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT

LOUISIANA PUBLIC DEFENDER BOARD

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Youth Services					
Juvenile Legal					
Representation	\$0	\$4,540,696	\$0	\$4,540,696	2
Subtotal	\$0	\$4,540,696	\$0	\$4,540,696	2

SCHEDULE 01 EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT

LOUISIANA COMMISSION ON LAW ENFORCEMENT

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Youth Services					
Drug Abuse					
Resistance					
Education (DARE)					
Program	\$409,645	\$2,370,894	\$0	\$2,780,539	0
Truancy					
Assessment and					
Service Centers					
(TASC) Program	\$1,831,986	\$0	\$0	\$1,831,986	2
Subtotal	\$2,241,631	\$2,370,894	\$0	\$4,612,525	2

SCHEDULE 05 DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT OFFICE OF BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Business					
Development					
Marketing					
Education Retail					
Alliance	\$0	\$675,563	\$0	\$675,563	0
LA Council for					
Economic					
Education	\$0	\$74,437	\$0	\$74,437	0
Marketing					
Education					
Enhancement					
Corporation	\$0	\$250,000	\$0	\$250,000	0
Subtotal	\$0	\$1,000,000	\$0	\$1,000,000	0

SCHEDULE 06 DEPARTMENT OF CULTURE, RECREATION AND TOURISM OFFICE OF CULTURAL DEVELOPMENT

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Cultural					
Development					
Council for the					
Development of					
French in					
Louisiana					
(CODOFIL)	\$254,286	\$305,000	\$0	\$559,286	2
Subtotal	\$254,286	\$305,000	\$0	\$559,286	2

13 14

SCHEDULE 08C DEPARTMENT OF YOUTH SERVICES

15

OFFICE OF JUVENILE JUSTICE Other State **Federal Funds** Program/Service **General Fund Total Funds** T.O. Office of Juvenile Justice -Administration Administration \$13,489,744 \$1,873,245 \$84,016 \$15,447,005 48 Office of Juvenile Justice - North Region Institutional / \$30,723,731 \$3,105,434 \$51,402 \$33,880,567 342 Secure Care Office of Juvenile Justice -Central/Southwest Region Institutional / \$9,330,128 \$10,900 188 Secure Care \$7,672,178 \$1,647,050 Office of Juvenile Justice -**Southeast Region** Institutional / Secure Care \$22,292,099 \$1,433,856 \$32,927 \$23,758,882 252 Office of Juvenile Justice - Contract **Services** Community-Based \$712,551 \$21,583,832 \$4,589,201 \$26,885,584 0 **Programs Auxiliary Account** \$235,682 \$0 \$0 \$235,682 0 Subtotal \$95,761,584 \$12,884,468 \$891,796 \$109,537,848 830

44 45

40

41

42

43

SCHEDULE 09 LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH JEFFERSON PARISH HUMAN SERVICES AUTHORITY

Tυ
46
47
48
49
50
51
52
53
54
55

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Jefferson Parish					
Human Services					
Authority					
Children and					
Family Services	\$3,004,498	\$0	\$0	\$3,004,498	0
Developmental					
Disabilities	\$848,436	\$0	\$0	\$848,436	0
Subtotal	\$3,852,934	\$0	\$0	\$3,852,934	0

SCHEDULE 09 LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH FLORIDA PARISHES HUMAN SERVICES AUTHORITY

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Florida Parishes					
Human Services					
Authority					
Children and					
Adolescent					
Services	\$2,105,734	\$747,161	\$0	\$2,852,895	0
Subtotal	\$2,105,734	\$747,161	\$0	\$2,852,895	0

12 SCHEDULE 09 13 LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

14 CAPITAL AREA HUMAN SERVICES DISTRICT
15 Program/Service General Fund Other State Federal Funds

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Capital Area					
Human Services					
District					
Children's					
Behavioral Health					
Services	\$3,286,733	\$3,603,660	\$0	\$6,890,393	0
Subtotal	\$3,286,733	\$3,603,660	\$0	\$6,890,393	0

SCHEDULE 09 LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES COUNCIL

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Developmental					
Disabilities					
Council					
Families Helping					
Families	\$507,067	\$0	\$0	\$507,067	0
Louisiana Citizens					
for Action Now					
(LaCAN)	\$0	\$0	\$225,000	\$225,000	0
Subtotal	\$507,067	\$0	\$225,000	\$732,067	0

36
37
4 LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
38
4 METROPOLITAN HUMAN SERVICES DISTRICT
39
4 Program/Service General Fund Other State Federal Funds

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Metropolitan					
Human Services					
District					
Children and					
Adolescent					
Services	\$2,090,269	\$1,441,521	\$0	\$3,531,790	0
Subtotal	\$2,090,269	\$1,441,521	\$0	\$3,531,790	0

SCHEDULE 09
LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
MEDICAL VENDOR ADMINISTRATION

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Medical Vendor					
Administration					
Services for					
Medicaid Eligible					
Children	\$26,801,306	\$116,801	\$98,037,040	\$124,955,147	896
Subtotal	\$26,801,306	\$116,801	\$98,037,040	\$124,955,147	896

	1	
	2	
	3	
	4	
	5	
	6	
	7	
	8	
	9	
1	U	

SCHEDULE 09 LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH MEDICAL VENDOR PAYMENTS

MEDICAL VENDOR PAYMENTS						
Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.	
Medical Vendor						
Payments						
Services for						
Medicaid Eligible						
Children	\$523,512,316	\$319,613,607	\$1,857,124,820	\$2,700,250,743	0	
Subtotal	\$523,512,316	\$319,613,607	\$1,857,124,820	\$2,700,250,743	0	

SCHEDULE 09

LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
South Central					
Louisiana Human					
Services					
Authority					
Children and					
Adolescent					
Services	\$1,685,796	\$1,766,376	\$0	\$3,452,172	0
Subtotal	\$1,685,796	\$1,766,376	\$0	\$3,452,172	0

23 SCHEDULE 09
24 LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
25 NORTHEAST DELTA HUMAN SERVICES AREA

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Northeast Delta Human Services					
Area Children and Adolescent					
Services	\$2,224,416	\$887,211	\$0	\$3,111,627	0
Subtotal	\$2,224,416	\$887,211	\$0	\$3,111,627	0

SCHEDULE 09
LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
ACADIANA AREA HUMAN SERVICES DISTRICT

36
37
38
39
40
41
42
43

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Acadiana Area					
Human Services					
District					
Children and					
Adolescent					
Services	\$3,020,238	\$741,029	\$0	\$3,761,267	0
Subtotal	\$3,020,238	\$741,029	\$0	\$3,761,267	0

SCHEDULE 09 LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH OFFICE OF PUBLIC HEALTH

4	Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
5 6 7 8 9	Personal Health					
6	Maternal, Infant,					
7	and Early					
8	Childhood Home					
9	Visiting					
10	(MIECHV) - Direct	\$0	\$0	\$11,200,825	\$11,200,825	13
11	Maternal, Infant,					
12	and Early					
12 13 14 15	Childhood Home					
14	Visiting					
15	(MIECHV) -					
16	Mental Health	\$0	\$0	\$2,689,573	\$2,689,573	3
17	Child Death					
18	Review	\$0	\$0	\$50,000	\$50,000	0
19	Children's Special					
20	Health Services	\$1,209,000	\$215,000	\$4,310,519	\$5,734,519	28
	Genetics	\$3,306,260	\$4,506,500	\$780,000	\$8,592,760	34
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	HIV/Perinatal &	, , , ,	, , ,	*****	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
23	AIDS Drug					
24	Assistance	\$0	\$1,080	\$2,605,191	\$2,606,271	1
25	Immunization		Ź	, ,		
26	Information					
27	Systems -					
28	Louisiana					
29	Immunization					
30	Network for Kids					
31	Statewide (IIS-					
32	LINKS)	\$102,353	\$921,182	\$0	\$1,023,535	0
33 34 35	Immunization	\$1,811,301	\$395,388	\$2,931,857	\$5,138,546	36
34	Lead Poisoning					
35	Prevention	\$421,225	\$0	\$714,586	\$1,135,811	1
36 37	Maternal and Child					
37	Health	\$0	\$0	\$6,680,164	\$6,680,164	11
38 39	Nurse Family					
39	Partnership	\$2,600,000	\$2,877,075	\$14,300,825	\$19,777,900	34
40	Nutrition Services	\$11,400	\$49,215	\$86,678,000	\$86,738,615	134
41	School Based	•	·			
42	Health Services	\$537,328	\$6,321,260	\$316,437	\$7,175,025	5
43	Smoking Cessation	\$0	\$325,000	\$604,664	\$929,664	3
44	Subtotal	\$9,998,867	\$15,611,700	\$133,862,641	\$159,473,208	303

45 46 47

SCHEDULE 09 LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH OFFICE OF BEHAVIORAL HEALTH

OFFICE OF BEHAVIORAL HEALTH							
Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.		
Administration							
and Support							
Administration of							
Children's Services	\$0	\$0	\$262,193	\$262,193	0		
Behavioral Health							
Community							
Mental Health							
Community	\$1,596,489	\$40,000	\$8,706,510	\$10,342,999	0		
Subtotal	\$1,596,489	\$40,000	\$8,968,703	\$10,605,192	0		

SCHEDULE 09 LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

OFFICE FOR CITIZENS WITH DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Community Based					
Programs					
Early Steps	\$10,353,782	\$510,000	\$6,822,055	\$17,685,837	13
Pinecrest					
Supports and					
Services Center					
(PSSC) Residential					
and Community-					
Based Services	\$0	\$10,979,928	\$0	\$10,979,928	131
Subtotal	\$10.353.782	\$11,489,928	\$6.822.055	\$28,665,765	144

15 16 17

SCHEDULE 09 LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Imperial					
Calcasieu Human					
Services					
Authority					
Children and					
Adolescent					
Services	\$922,088	\$81,100	\$0	\$1,003,188	0
Subtotal	\$922,088	\$81,100	\$0	\$1,003,188	0

27 28

SCHEDULE 09 LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

CENTRAL LOUISIANA HUMAN SERVICES DISTRICT

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Central Louisiana					
Human Services					
District					
Children and					
Adolescent					
Services	\$686,196	\$318,213	\$0	\$1,004,409	0
Subtotal	\$686,196	\$318,213	\$0	\$1,004,409	0

38 39

SCHEDULE 09 LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH NORTHWEST LOUISIANA HUMAN SERVICES DISTRICT

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Northwest					
Louisiana Human					
Services District					
Children and					
Adolescent					
Services	\$248,447	\$818,211	\$0	\$1,066,658	0
Subtotal	\$248,447	\$818,211	\$0	\$1,066,658	0

SCHEDULE 10 DEPARTMENT OF CHILDREN AND FAMILY SERVICES OFFICE OF CHILDREN AND FAMILY SERVICES

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Division of					
Management and					
Finance; Division					
of Child Welfare;					
and Division of					
Family Support					
Child Welfare					
Services	\$36,972,732	\$2,703,236	\$105,274,932	\$144,950,900	537
Disability					
Determinations	\$0	\$0	\$9,540,008	\$9,540,008	98
Family Violence					
Prevention	\$0	\$0	\$942,568	\$942,568	9
Payments to TANF					
Recipients	\$0	\$0	\$41,682,061	\$41,682,061	13
Supplemental					
Nutrition					
Assistance					
Program (SNAP)	\$25,599,779		\$42,061,601	\$67,661,380	345
Child Support					
Enforcement					
Services	\$18,367,631	\$0	\$55,501,893	\$73,869,524	285
Temporary Aid to					
Needy Families					
(TANF) Initiatives	\$0	\$0	\$17,890,778	\$17,890,778	43
Subtotal	\$80,940,142	\$2,703,236	\$272,893,841	\$356,537,219	1,330

SCHEDULE 11 DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Coastal					
Management					
Outreach and					
Educational					
Materials for					
Children	\$0	\$0	\$30,240	\$30,240	0
Subtotal	\$0	\$0	\$30,240	\$30,240	0

SCHEDULE 14 LOUISIANA WORKFORCE COMMISSION WORKFORCE SUPPORT AND TRAINING

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Office of					
Workforce					
Development					
Services to Youth	\$0	\$0	\$12,548,488	\$12,548,488	0
Subtotal	\$0	\$0	\$12,548,488	\$12,548,488	0

SCHEDULE 19A HIGHER EDUCATION

LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY SYSTEM

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Louisiana State					
University System					
Healthcare,					
Education,					
Training & Patient					
Service	\$5,152,822	\$1,784,322	\$0	\$6,937,144	0
Louisiana State					
University					
Agricultural					
Center					
4-H Youth					
Development	\$7,425,163	\$162,000	\$1,961,854	\$9,549,017	0
Subtotal	\$12,577,985	\$1,946,322	\$1,961,854	\$16,486,161	0

18 19

SCHEDULE 19A HIGHER EDUCATION SOUTHERN UNIVERSITY SYSTEM

27

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Southern					
University System					
Child Development					
Resource					
Laboratory	\$366,230	\$0	\$0	\$366,230	0
Subtotal	\$366,230	\$0	\$0	\$366,230	0

28 29

37

SCHEDULE 19A HIGHER EDUCATION OFFICE OF STUDENT FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Office of Student					
Financial					
Assistance					
START College					
Saving Plan	\$2,620,185	\$0	\$365,052	\$2,985,237	0
Subtotal	\$2 620 185	02	\$365,052	\$2 985 237	0

38 39

40

SCHEDULE 19B SPECIAL SCHOOLS AND COMMISSIONS LOUISIANA SCHOOLS FOR THE DEAF AND VISUALLY IMPAIRED

54

55

56

Program/Service General Fund **Federal Funds** T.O. Other State **Total Funds** Administrative and Shared Services \$0 88 Children's Services \$10,142,036 \$496,555 \$10,638,591 Louisiana Schools for the Deaf and Visually Impaired \$7,725,693 \$0 \$9,020,406 Instruction \$1,294,713 118 Louisiana Schools for the Deaf and Visually Impaired Residential \$4,664,598 \$894,968 \$0 \$5,559,566 72 Auxiliary Student Center \$2,<u>5</u>00 \$0 \$2,500 0 \$0 \$22,532,327 \$2,688,736 \$25,221,063 Subtotal **\$0** 278

11

12

13

14 15

16 17

18 19

20

21 22

23

24

25

30

31

32

33

34

35

42

43

44

45

46

47

48

56

Louisiana Virtual

Subtotal

School

SCHEDULE 19B SPECIAL SCHOOLS AND COMMISSIONS LOUISIANA SPECIAL EDUCATION CENTER

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
LSEC Education					
Administrative,					
Instruction and					
Residential	\$0	\$17,284,943	\$0	\$17,284,943	195
Subtotal	\$0	\$17,284,943	\$0	\$17,284,943	195

SCHEDULE 19B
SPECIAL SCHOOLS AND COMMISSIONS
JIMMY D. LONG, SR. LOUISIANA SCHOOL FOR MATH, SCIENCE, AND THE ARTS

\$0

\$5,076,061

General Fund Other State Federal Funds Total Funds T.O. Program/Service Living/Learning Community Administration, Instruction, Residential \$5,076,061 \$3,171,186 \$0 \$8,247,247 87 Louisiana Virtual **School**

\$275,000

\$3,446,186

\$0

\$0

\$275,000

\$8,522,247

0

87

SCHEDULE 19B SPECIAL SCHOOLS AND COMMISSIONS

THRIVE ACADEMY **General Fund** Federal Funds **Total Funds** T.O. Program/Service Other State Thrive Academy Instruction Instruction and Support Services \$2,876,727 \$1,451,940 \$233,582 \$4,562,249 30 Subtotal \$2,876,727 \$1,451,940 \$233,582 \$4,562,249 30

SCHEDULE 19B
SPECIAL SCHOOLS AND COMMISSIONS
LOUISIANA EDUCATION TELEVISION AUTHORITY

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Broadcasting					
Administration and					
Educational					
Services	\$5,545,066	\$2,882,190	\$0	\$8,427,256	66
Subtotal	\$5,545,066	\$2,882,190	\$0	\$8,427,256	66

SCHEDULE 19B SPECIAL SCHOOLS AND COMMISSIONS

BOARD OF ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY EDUCATION Total Funds General Fund **Federal Funds** T.O. Program/Service **Other State** Administration Policymaking and Administration \$1,006,614 \$240,336 \$0 \$1,246,950 7 Louisiana Quality **Education Support Fund** Grants to Elementary & Secondary School \$0 \$23,275,000 \$0 \$23,275,000 Systems Subtotal \$1,006,614 \$0 \$24,521,950 12 \$23,515,336

SCHEDULE 19B SPECIAL SCHOOLS AND COMMISSIONS

NEW ORLEANS CENTER FOR THE CREATIVE ARTS

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Instruction					
Services					
Instruction and					
Support Services	\$5,732,891	\$2,162,934	\$0	\$7,895,825	77
Subtotal	\$5,732,891	\$2,162,934	\$0	\$7,895,825	77

10 11

27 28 29

SCHEDULE 19D DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

STATE ACTIVITIES							
Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.		
Administrative							
Support							
Administration	\$13,624,581	\$5,772,455	\$8,105,777	\$27,502,813	111		
District Support							
District Support							
Services	\$20,447,741	\$19,599,597	\$38,511,809	\$78,559,147	151		
Child Care							
Assistance							
associated with the							
Child Care							
Development Fund							
(CCDF) block							
grant	\$0	\$277,556	\$37,162,075	\$37,439,631	92		
Auxiliary Account							
Auxiliary Services	\$0	\$1,642,155	\$0	\$1,642,155	8		
Subtotal	\$34,072,322	\$27,291,763	\$83,779,661	\$145,143,746	362		

30 31

SCHEDULE 19D DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

61 62

SUBGRANTEE ASSISTANCE Program/Service **General Fund Federal Funds Total Funds** T.O. **Other State** School & District **Supports** Improving America's Schools Act (IASA), Title I federal funding and state funding for Special Education programs, Louisiana Quality **Education Support** Fund (8g) for qualifying projects
School & District \$2,585,296 \$15,149,881 \$909,927,845 \$927,663,022 0 **Innovations** Professional Improvement Program (PIP) payments to qualifying educators, Education Personnel Tuition Assistance, funding for the Human Capital, District Support, and School Turnaround \$405,000 activities \$2,764,770 \$53,352,452 \$56,522,222

HLS 18RS-492 **ENGROSSED**

HB NO. 1

1	Student-Centered					
2 3 4 5 6 7	Goals					
3	Distance Learning,					
4	Technology for					
5	Education,					
6	Classroom					
7	Technology,					
8	Student					
9	Scholarships for					
10	Educational					
11	Excellence					
12	Program (SSEEP),					
13	LA-4 Preschool					
14	Program	\$80,440,952	\$50,807,573	\$56,107,024	\$187,355,549	0
15	Provider Payments					
16	for Child Care					
17	Services associated					
18	with the Child Care					
19	Development Fund					
20	(CCDF) block					
21	grant	\$0	\$182,047	\$42,734,155	\$42,916,202	0
22	Subtotal	\$83,431,248	\$68,904,271	\$1,062,121,476	\$1,214,456,995	0

23 **SCHEDULE 19D** 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 **DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION**

33

34

35

44

RECOVERY SCHOOL DISTRICT

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Recovery School					
District					
Instruction	\$252,936	\$5,380,757	\$0	\$5,633,693	0
Recovery School					
District					
Construction	\$0	\$214,569,899	\$500,000	\$215,069,899	0
Subtotal	\$252,936	\$219,950,656	\$500,000	\$220,703,592	0

SCHEDULE 19D DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION MINIMUM FOUNDATION PROGRAM

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Minimum					
Foundation					
Program					
Minimum					
Foundation					
Program	\$3,458,294,214	\$261,726,163	\$0	\$3,720,020,377	0
Subtotal	\$3,458,294,214	\$261,726,163	\$0	\$3,720,020,377	0

45 **SCHEDULE 19D** 46 **DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION** 47 NON-PUBLIC EDUCATIONAL ASSISTANCE 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Textbook					
Administration					
Textbook					
Administration	\$165,553	\$0	\$0	\$165,553	0
Textbooks					
Textbooks	\$2,753,836	\$0	\$0	\$2,753,836	0
Subtotal	\$2,919,389	\$0	\$0	\$2,919,389	0

SCHEDULE 19D DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION SPECIAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
Administration					
Facilitation of					
Instructional					
Activities	\$1,745,655	\$1,096	\$0	\$1,746,751	3
Instruction					
Children's Services	\$4,283,558	\$4,116,352	\$0	\$8,399,910	80
Subtotal	\$6,029,213	\$4.117.448	\$0	\$10.146.661	83

20 21

SCHEDULE 20 OTHER REQUIREMENTS

LOCAL HOUSING OF STATE JUVENILE OFFENDERS

	EOCAL HOUSING OF STATE 30 VENILE OFFENDERS							
Program/Service	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.			
Local Housing of								
Juvenile								
Offenders								
Residential and								
Instructional								
Services	\$2,753,032	\$0	\$0	\$2,753,032	0			
Subtotal	\$2,753,032	\$0	\$0	\$2,753,032	0			

23 24 25

FY 2018-2019 CHILDREN'S BUDGET TOTALS

	General Fund	Other State	Federal Funds	Total Funds	T.O.
TOTAL	\$4,427,584,153	\$1,021,835,076	\$3,563,174,883	\$9,012,594,112	5,099

27

26

Section 20. The provisions of this Act shall become effective on July 1, 2018.

DIGEST

The digest printed below was prepared by House Legislative Services. It constitutes no part of the legislative instrument. The keyword, one-liner, abstract, and digest do not constitute part of the law or proof or indicia of legislative intent. [R.S. 1:13(B) and 24:177(E)]

HB 1 Engrossed

2018 Regular Session

Henry

Provides for the ordinary operating expenses of state government.

Effective July 1, 2018.